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NATIONAL CHILOHOOD VACCINE-INJURY
COMPENSATION ACT

THURSDAY, MAY 3, 1984

U.S. SENATE,
CoMMITTEE ON L.ABOR AND HUMAN RESOURCES,
Washington, DC.

The committee met, pursuant to recess, at 9:238 a.m., in room 562,
Dirksen Senate Office Building, Senator Paula Hawkins (acting
chairwoman of the committee) presiding.

Present: Senator Hawkins.

OPENING STATEMENT OF SENATOR HAWKINS

Senator HAwKINS. Good morning.

Today we are holding a hearing, the fourth in a series on the
child immunization program. Today we are going to focus on the
Hawkins bill, Senate 2117, the National Childhood Vaccine-Injury
Compensation Act.

Out of necessity, this hearing will focus on the costs and regula-
tory burden that might be imposed by this legislation. But, to
remind us why this legislation is necessary, I would first like to
show a short video presentation produced by Wendy Scholl of Flori-
da. a witness at an earlier hearing. This tape shows pictures of
children in Florida who suffered injuries due to apparent adverse
reactions to vaccines.

Would you show that, please?

(Whereupon, a video tape was viewed.]

Senator HAwkiNs. Thank you.

My intent in sponsoring this legislation and holding these hear-
ings is not to frighten jarents away from immunizing their chil-
dren against childhood diseases, nor is it to assess any blame. My
intent is simply to improve our Nation's immunization program so
that it better achieves its original goal of safeguarding our chil-
dren's health.

Our previous hearings identified a nuinber of areas that need to
be addressed: the general childhood immunization program; the in-
creasing costs of the vaccines; and the findings of the Federal task
force report on pertussis, the most controversial of the seven child-
hood vaccines. Testimony presented at those earlier hearings dem-
onstrated the need for a better vaccine for pertussis, the need to
continue our search for safer and more effective vaccines, the need
tor a better recordkeeping system, the need for a better system of
reporting adverse reactions to vaccines as well as incidences of the
actual disease, the need for better commitnication between parent
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and physician. and the need for a better method of compensating
those few children injured by adverse reactions to childhood
vaccines.

The legislation we are considering today addresses all of these
needs. Although compensation of tne injured children is a key com-
ponent of S. 2117, the other provisions of this bill are of equal im-
portance, perhaps more important, because they are designed to
improve the entire immunization program to prevent the injuries
in the first place.

These provisions include mandatory recordkeeping by the health
professional of the date, dosage, vaccine manufacturer, and lot
number for each immunization given; mandatory reporting of ad-
verse reactions occurring within a specified period of time follow-
ing immunization; required studies of the relationship between vac-
cination and certain illnesses, injuries, and conditions: development
of tests or procedures to determine categories of children who may
he particularly susceptible tv an adverse reaction; and deveiopment
of parent information materials on the risks of vaccination, the
risks of the diseases, ond what reactions and signs the parent
~hould monitor and report to the physician. _

Despite the tremendous progress that we have made in safe-
puarding ou.  .adren against deadly childhood diseases, we cannot
afford to be compiacent. Too many children have died, and too
many have been iajured from adverse reactions to the vaccines as
well as the disease~ themselves. Too many parents have lost faith
in our vaccination program.

[ think inaction is what we should fear, not steps designed to im-
prove the childhood itnmunization program. Without our health—
and our children's health—we have nothing, With it, we have the
potential for everything.

Before we hear from the first panel of witnesses, we will receive
for the record the prepared statements of Senator Hatch, chairman
of the full committee, and Senators Kennedy, Grassley, and Thur-
mond.

[The statements of Senators Hatch, Kennedy, (irassley, and
Thurmond tollow:]

OPENING STATEMENT OF SENATOR HATCH

Senator Haren T am pleased to see full Labor and Human Re-
<ource Committee hearings today to adcress a small but significant
public health problem—the incidence of harmful and occasionally
even fatal reactions to vaccines administered to children. As we
discuss unfortnate incidence of harm resulting from vaccines, 1
hope we will not lose sight of the miracle which has been from
their use.

Childhood immunization is perhaps the single most successful
public health effort in the history of the world. Widespread epide-
mies of common childhood diseases were once fatal to tens of thou-
wands of mfants and children every year. Thanks to immunization
programs. such disasters are not history.

sadly. the great success of immumzation programs is not fully
appreciated by the general public and perhaps not even by re.
~earchers Our public health officials must combat parental laxity
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in getting children immunized. On the other hand, insufficient re-
search focus has been placed on the eliminating of adverse reac-
tions to vaccines. For example, we need to learn about the inci-
dence of side effects and how we can prevent them happening in
the future.

As we consider these very real problems, I wan* to make certain
that our doubts and fears about immunization not overshadow the
great benefits that have resulted from widespread immunization of
children. I believe it would be a tragedy if our citizens were to lose
faith in public vaccination programs which have been so important
and effective in saving lives and improving heaith.

| want to commend my colleague, Senator Hawkins, for her in-
terest and leadership in our childhood immunization program. She
has spent many months investigating issues related to vaccine-re-
lated injuries and how we might manufacture safer vaccines. She
has also developed legislation to provide compensation for victims
ot vaccine-related injury. On November 17, 1983, she introduced
the National Childhood Vaccine-Injury Compensation Act (S. 2117).
This legislation was developed in conjunction with physicians and
parents of vaccine-injured children, and is a first step in the devel-
oprnent of a method of compensation for such injuries.

As these hearings proceed, I welcome the opportunity to learn
more about issues related to this legislation. There is conflicting
data on the cost of S. 2117, there are differing opinions on how we
might finance compensation, and concerns about qualifications for
such compensation. Therefore, 1 welcome our witnesses today and
look forward to their testimony. I hope they will provide us with
important information we will need to thoroughly consider this
18846,

OPENING STATEMENT OF SENATOR KENNEDY

Senator KENNeDY., Madam Chairman, today the Labor Commit-
tee meets to consider a very important issue, the question of
whether the Congress should enact legislation which would create
a National Childhood Vaccine Compensation Program. There ap-
pears toa be a growing concern among professionals, parents and ad-
ministrators that some type of vaccine injury compensation pro-
gram is necessary. We must preserve our national policy that a
vaccination program is an excellent way to reduce the frequency of
a nurnber of infectious diseases and to avoid the many ill effects
those diseases bring upon their victims. In addition, to the obvious
question of avoiding the pain and suffering that infectious diseases
cause, there 1s the additional consideration of reducing the costs in-
curred by diseases that may be preventable; clearly, given the high
cost of health care in America today, any mechanism which re-
duces the need for hospitalization, reduces the cost of treatment
and rehabilitation and reduces tlie cost and sorrow of death, is wel-
come

However. we have come to recognize that despite the overwhelm-
rny social benefits derived from our childhood immunization pro-
srram, there are obvious and painful costs. Even when vaccines are
properly manufactured. distributed and administered, there will be
a case of paralvtic pohio which will result from the administration
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of each H million doses of polio vaccine; there will be a serious neu-
rological injury which will result from every 300,000 doses of DTP
vaccine, and in rore cases there are severe consequences from the
administration of MMR vaccines. These few but important injuries
create doubts and fears in our National Childhood Vaccination Pro-
grams, doubts and fears that erode the confidence of caring par-
ents. These fev' injuries also create the threat of substantial liabil-
ity for the ranufacturers and distributors of our Nation's supply of
vaccine.

We live in an imperfect world. There is no such thing as certain-
ty in the delivery of medical treatments, and there is no such thing
as certainty in the administration of our Nation’s vaccination pro-
grams. [ do not think that we can insist on a vaccination program
that guarantees no injuries and no consequences. If we required
that kind of assurance, we would rarely do anything to protect the
health of the American people. I made this observation § years ago
as the chairman of the Subcommittee on Health and Scientific Re-
~utrch when we considered liability issues associated with the
swine influenza immunization program, and 1 repeat it here.

We would sacritice much that is good in the pursuit of the per-
fect. However, we cannot ignore the pains and suffering of those
few but inevitable victims of our national immunization program.
We cannot ignore those parents who have doubts and fears.

We must be able to get vaccines to children in the right time and
place, at an acceptable cost and without creating exorbitant and
unpredictable legal difficulties. We must be able to assure parents
that when their children are the victims of an appropriate and ra-
tional national policy, a compassionate Government will assist
them in their hour of need. We cannot tolerate a system which dis-
courages immunization, increases the risks to the very children in
need of protection, and encourages litigation within a tort system
which awards few handsomely and sends others equally aggrieved
away penniless.

On the other hand, we should not propose a system which is eco-
nomically and politically unreasonable. Wr ~annot ignore the fact
such a proposed system would benefit no one.

Today. the Labor Committee will hear the honest and candid
comments of our witnesses. I am sure that the answers they pro-
vide and the questions that they raise will help us to develop a na-
tional vaccine injury compensation program that is fair, equitable
and reasonable.

OPENING STATEMENT OF SENATOR GRASSLEY

Senator Grasstey. [ want to commend Senator Hawkins for her
efforts to bring svstematic and responsible attention to the issue of
vaccine-related injuries. The three previous hearings she has held
on this topic have identified a number of goals we should strive to
achieve

First. we should strive to maintain public confidence in our im-
munization programs. As a number of witnesses stated at earlier
hearings, and as | believe some of today's witnesses will also state,
immunization of children has been spectacularly successful. A
nember of hife-taking children’s diseases have either been eliminat-

Ny



Q

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

)

ed or all but eluminated as a result of our immunization programs.
Furthermore, knowledgeable parties agree that, for individuals. the
Lenefits of immunization outweigh the risks involved. It is impor.
tant to make this point because many younger parents may have
no memory of the devastating effects which epidemics of childhood
diseases can have. Physicians who participate and who competently
follow currently accepted practice must be able to feel confident
that they will not be censured or sued as a consequence of their
participation.

Second, although the incidence of adverse effect is very low, we
should satsify ourselves that we are doing all that it is possible to
do to eliminate all adverse effects of vaczines. One important prior-
ity should be to develop better, safer, vaccines. A second important
priority shouid be to try to be sure that parents and physicians are
well informed about the possible risks involved, and particularly
about symptoms of adverse vaccine reaction, so that remedial steps
can be taken immediately if a recipient appears to have adverse re-
actions.,

Third, we should satisfy ourselves that we are doing all that it is
posstble to do to improve our knowledge of the extent, patterns,
and causes of adverse 1eactions to vaccines. There appears to be a
concern in some quarters at the present time that we do not have
reliable knowledge about the extent, patterns, and causes of such
adverse reactions. It is argued that this is partiallv a problem of
inadequate recording of data about such vaccines and vaccinations,
and partially a problem of inadequate reporting about adverse re-
actions. The establishment of causal relationships between particu-
lar vaccines and adverse reactions they might engender is very im-
portant also. Apparently at present a temporal association is the
usual basis for concluding that a particular child might have expe-
rienced a vaccine-caused episode. Cearly, and particularly if this
committee wishes to consider a Vaccine Injury Compensation Pro-
gram, we should satisfy ourselves that enough is being done 1o help
us~ better understand the causal relationships betweer acverse
events and vaccines. A temporal assceiation is not enough.

Fourth., we have to ask ourselves whether our present system of
compensating people who are injured by vaccines is equitable and
reasonable—~that it compensates in a fair and timely way in those
cases where it is unambiguously demonstrated that a particular
vaceine caused damage. In all of our States, vaccination is required
betore a child will be allowed to enter public school. Federal, State,
and local government officials urge all parents to immunize their
children. For all practical purposes, imraunization programs have
hecome obligatory. Should a child sustain injury as a consequence
of such an immunization program, it hardly seems fair that that
child or its parents should sustain tae entire burden of the conse-
quences which may follow.

Our present system may also have contributed, through large li-
ability awards, to raising vaccine prices, and to causing American
cotnpanies to leave the field of vaccine production. Just how impor-
tant hiability awards have been in causing these effects is not clear.
But in any case. it is therefore argued that some sort of compensa-
tion program iz a goed idea: that creation of such a program would
help rehieve the burden on children who sustain injury and their

[
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families, and help ensure that American manufacturers continue
to produce vaccines.

S. 2117 is an effort to achieve some of these goals. I look forward
to the testimony the committee will take today for the help it can
give us in deciding whether everything that should be done on
these problems is being done, and, if not, whether S. 2117 lays out
the best ways to proceed.

OPENING STATEMENT OF SENATOR THURMOND

Senator THURMOGND. Madam Chairman, it is a pleasure to receive
testimony today concerning S. 2117, the National Childhood Vac-
cine-Injury Compensation Act.

Madam Chairman, one of the most significant achievements of
science and medicine in the last century has been the development
of vaccines which protect our children from a number of devastat-
ing diseases. While it is true that adverse reacticns occasionally
oceur in vaccine recipients, it is impossible to measure the pain
u}?ddqutfermg that has been avoided through the immunization of
children

I want to commend Senator Hawkins for her recognition of the
problems experienced by those who suffer adverse reactions to vac-
cines and their tamilies, and for her efforts to address those prob-
lems through the legislation we will consider today.

However, | have reviewed the prepared testimony of Dr. Brandt
for this hearing and I believe he has raised some very important
questions and concerns about S. 2117. Dr. Brandt’'s most serious
concerns relate to the broad list of compensable conditions included
in the bill and the level of payments established by the bill.

So, 1 look forward to the dyscussxon today of these issues and to
the testimony of all the distinguished witnesses who will testify.

Senator Hawkins. I would like to welcome Dr. Brandt back with
us today, and Dr. Mason and Dr. Hinman to the hearing today. I
believe this is the third time that Dr. Hinman has testified before
our committee on this issue of childhood immunization, but I think
we are making progress with each hearing.

Dr. Brandt, we would like to begin with you, please.

STATEMENT OF EDWARD M. BRANDT, JR.. M.D,, ASSISTANT SEC-
RETARY OF HEALTH, DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH ANL' HUMAN
SERVICES, ACCOMPANIED BY DR. JAMES 0. MASON, DIRECTOR,
CENTERS FOR DISEASE CONTROL; AND DR. ALAN HINMAN, IM-
MUNIZATION DIVISION, CENTERS FOR DISEASE CONTROL

Dr. BranpT. Thank you very much, Madam Chairman.

With vour permission, I would like to submit my entire testimo-
ny for the record, and only summarize it here.

Immunization of children is one of the most spectacularly suc-
cessful preventive health measures available. Through the appro-
priate use of vaccine, smallpox has been eradicated from the earth.
In this country we have also essentially eliminated diphtheria, tet-
anus, and poliomyelitis as diseases of children. We are ¢n the verge
of achieving elimination of measles as a native disease and are be-
ginning to intensify our efforts in order to hasten the ultimate
elimination of rubelia.

11
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These achievetaents have had a dramatic impact on the morbidi-
tv that used to be considered an inevitable part of Erowing up.
Thousands of children are now alive and well who would have died
of these diseases if our modern vaccines had not been developed.

(‘urrent vaccines are both safe and effective. However, they are
neither perfectly safe nor perfectly effective. Occasionally they will
fail to provide the protection desired, and occasionally they cause
something not desired—an adverse reaction. The challenge’in vac-
cine development is to maximize efficacy while minimizing the risk
of adverse effects. This balancing of benefits and risks is complicat-
ed by the difficulties in establishing a causal relationship between
the administration of a vaccine and the occurrence of an adverse
event.

A wide array of conditions, many with severe or fatal conse-
quences, may affect children. Many of these are of unknown cause.
Since almost all infants receive vaccines during these same
months, it is inevitable that some of these conditions will occur in
temporal association with receipt of a vaccine, although net caused
by the vaccination. It is equally true that properly manufactured
and administered vaccines can, on occasion, cause unavoidable
damage. Despite careful study of individual circumstances, it is
often impossible to state with certainty whether or not vaccine has
actually played a role in the development of an aaverse event. It is
appropriate, therefore, to be cautious in ascribing a causal role to
the vaccine in individual cases unless studies have clearly demon-
strated that an excess number of such adverse conditions occur
among vaccine recipients.

We are very concerned about the problem of vaccine-associated
injuries and are eager to minimize their occurrence. We have es-
tablished an interagency work group to monitor vaccine develop-
ment. production, and usage. We have carried out or funded sever-
al studies concerning vaccine reactions, and these, of course, were
summarized in a report submitted to you, Madam Chairman, last
vear.

We have established a monitoring system for adverse events fol-
lowing immunization in the nublic sector at the CDC, and the FDA
continues to receive reports from the private sector.

Although the occurrence of adverse events following immuniza-
tion can be minimized, it cannot be eliminated entirely. Thus,
there will always be a small number of individuals who are
harmed by the vaccines that protect our society. S. 2117 addresses
an important issue-—compensation for individuals who are injured
as a result of receiving vaccines which are universally recommend-
ed and often required by State laws. The bill has a laudable goal
and in general seems to reflect recommendations that have been
made to the Department over the past several years by many dif-
ferent groups. However, the bill has major weaknesses which make
it 1npossible to support. Of special concern are the broad list of
compensable conditions, the level of payment established, and the
retroactivity provisions. These factors interrelate to provide a sig-
nificant disincentive to childhood vaccination programs. In my pre-
pared testimony I discuss all of these concerns in more detail.

Our muajor concern about the list of compensable conditions is
that the bill establishes a strong presumption that vaccine is re-
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sponsible for essentially any adverse condition that happens after
immunization unless there is incontrovertible evidence of other
causation. This presumption of guilt would undermine public confi-
dence in irnmunizations.

Furthermere, the criteria for qualificaticn are broad enough to
permit compensation in a wide variety cf circumstances including
situations in which the relationship of the vaccine to the injury is
not clear. .

We also have given some examples, Madam Chairman, of compu-
tations of the compensation, and, in addition, would point out that
the Congressional Budget Office has estimated that the cost of this
bill to the Federal Treasury, not including the increase in the cost
of the vaccine doses, for the first 3 years would be approximately
$4.9 billion. '

As to retroactivity, the bill provides that any designated event
which occurred before enactment would also automatically be eligi-
ble for compensation. Given the lack of specificity of eligibility cri-
terid, one can envision a number of situations as outlined in the
testimony.

There are numerous additional problems with the program that
this bill would establish, and [ have mentioned some of them in the
testimony.

Madam Chairman,. this is a very complicated area. It is one that
does demand some sort of solution, and one in which it is obvious
that there is not a single simple solution.

We are not convinced that a Federal program is needed to ac-
complish this. As well-intentioned as S. 2117 is, its provisions, in
our view, complicate an already complex situation rather than help
to resolve it. For these reasons, he administration opposes the bill.
We will continue, however, to work with this committee on the im-
portant policy issues addressed by this legislation. .

I and mv colleagues wouid be nappy, Madam Chairman, to
Answer any questions.

[The prepared statement of Dr. Brandt follows:]

13
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Mr. ' siruan snd members of the Cowmittaa, I em plessas to sppasr bafore you
today to discusa 5. 2117, the "Nationsl Childhood Vaccine-Injury Compensstion
Act." 1 am accompsnied by Di. James Mason, Director of the Centers for
Disease Control, snd Dr. Alsn Hinmsn, Diractor of the Division of Imeinization

of the Centers for Disease Control.

Issunization of children is one of thu most spectacularly successful
preventive heslth weasures avsilable. Through the appropriate use of vaccine,
smallpox has baen eradicsted from the earth. 1In this country we have elso
essentially eliminated diphtheris, tetanus, and poliomyelitis as dissases of
children. We sre on the verge of achieving alimination of measles as a native
disesse and are beginning to intensify our efforts in order to hasten the
ultimate eliminstion of rubella. These achievements have had s dramatic
impact on the morbidity thst used to be considered an inavitable part of
growing up. Thoussnds of children are now glive and well who would hava died
of these diseases if our modsrn vsccines hsd not beasn developed. Current
vaccines sre both safe and effective, However, they are naither perfectly
safe nir perfectly effective. Therefcre, occssionally they will fail to
provide that which is desired (protection), snd occssionslly they will csuse
something that is not desired (an udverse reaction). The challenge in vsccine
development is to maximize efficacy while minimizing the risk of adverse
effects. After a vaccine is licensed and put into use, it is slso important
to msintsin surveillsnce to ensure that the benefita of vaccination continue
to outweigh the risks. This balancing of benefits and risks is cowplicated by
the difficulties in establishing a causal reistionship between the

sdministration of a vaccine end the occurrence of an adverse event.
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The months ot infancy and early childhood are fraught with & multitude of
dangers. An array of conditiona, many with severe or fatal consequences, may
affect children. Many of theae conditions are of unknown cause, Since almost
all infants receive vaccines ducing these same months, it ia inevitable that
some of these conditions will occur in temporal association with receipt of a
vaccaine, although not caused by the vaccination. It is equally true that
properly manufactured and administered vaccines can, on occasion, cause
unavoidable damage. Despite careful study of irdividual circumstances, it is
often impossible to state with certainty whether or not vaccine has actually
plaved & role in the development of an adverae event. Since virtually all
adverse conditions sasgsociated with vaccination also occur unrelated to
vaccination, it 1a appropriate to be cautious in ascribing a causal role to
the vaccine unless atudies have clearly demonstrated that an excess number of

8uch adverse conditions occur among vaccine recipients,

It 15 nut clear what proportion of current vaccine prices is made ug of the
vurrent and anticipated future costs of vaccine injury claims and litigation.
Tadles | and 2, which [ am including with the written testimony, indicate the
per-dose cost ot differenrt vaccines in the public and private sectors and give
same estimate of the magnitude of the childhood vaccine market in the Umited
States at present. In summary, we estimate the total childhood vaccine market

10 the United States to be afproximately $i46 million per year

We are verv concerned about the problem of vaccine-associated injuries and are
¢dxer to mimimize thelr occurrence. We have established an interagency work
Rteug te moniter vaccane development, production, and usage. We have carried
oul or funded scveral studies concerning vaccine reactions; thoae were

suumAarized 10 8 report subhmitted to Senator Hawkins last year. We have
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estahlished a monitoring system for adverse events following immunizatior in
the public sector at the Centers for Disease Control, and the Food and brug
Administration continues to receive reporté from the private aector.
Information from these Bystems is used to help us evaluate the significance of
events which occur following the receipt of vaccines., Recently, the Public
Healtn Service lmounization Practices Advisory Committee (ACIP) modified 1ts
recommendat 10ns about the use of pertussis vaccine in infants eand children who
have previously had convulsions, based largely on data from the CDC monitoring
svatem. Since no vaccine 18 totally without some risks, this continued
palancing of the risks and benefits of immunizations 1s essential and 15 an
integral part of our actavities. To try to assure parental understanding of
visk« and benetits of vaccines, we have developed and implemented in the
public sector 4 series of "lmportant Information Statements' des.gned to
presrat the m.st important facta concerning vaccines. These forms are updated

periadicallv,

Aittaugh the viourrence of adverse events following 1mmunization can be
minimized, 1t caunot be eliminated entirely. Thus, there will always be a
emall unumher o!f 1ndividuals who are harmed by the vaccines that protect our
g tety. S, J1i7 addresses an 1mportant 1ssue-~compensation for individuals
wio ate anjured as a result of receiving vaccines wtich are universally

re. wmurnded and often required by State laws. It establishes a mechanism by
whicl an 1njured party can receive compensalion without having to prove
negligence. 1t guarantees that those who experience Certain designated events
will rreeive compensation for medical expenses, special education and
rehab1l1tat 1nn, forgone wages, and pain and suffering. The bill has a
tauiatie goal and 1n general seems to retlect recommendations that have been

ma.e to the Department aver the past several years by many different groups.

17
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including nstional immunization work groupd and the American Acadewy of
Pediratrics. However, the bill also has wajor weaknessea which make it
imposaible to support. OFf special concern are the broad list of compensable
conditions, the level of pnyment'eltnblilhed, and the retroacti;ity

previsians. These factors interrelate to provide & significant disincent]ve

to childhuod vaccine programs. 1 will discuss each of theae concerns briefly.

1. The list of compensable conditions. The bill eatablishes a list of

Acute events covered and the time period in which these must occur in
telation to vaccination in order for the vaccine recipient to qualify
for compensation. The event must require hospitalization and incur
expenses of at least $2,500, or must involve the death of the recip-
tent. Although gome of the conditions proposed in the bill have been
temparally sssociated with veceipt of pertuasie-containing vaccine,
scientific conaensus does not exist that all of these conditions are
caused by the vaccine snd likely to lead to permanent damage. Serious
questions remain both about immediste causation of these conditions

and the relationship of these conditions to seque lae.

tvoaddition, the b1ll 18 8o vague as to allow virtually any event
tolioving one ot the listed events to be considered as causally
related.  The bill establishes a strong presumption that the vaccine
v= respensible for essentially any adverse condition that happens
atter ammunization unless there 18 1ncontrovertible evidence of other
tdusdation. This presumption of guiit wouid undermine public

voentr i e o ammunizations,
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Several iteps listed 1n the "vaccine injury'’ table occur reiatively
commonly after receipt of pertussis-contsining vaccine, Table 3
summarizes the estimated annual frequency of events liated as
compensable 1n the bill. An unknown but substantial proportion of
those events likely would meet the criterion of hoapitalization with
medical expenses totslling $2,500. The level of campensation That
would be awarded to these individuals cannot be estimsted with
certainty. Given the current level of medical costs and the incentive
which may be posed by the existence of the compenaation systew, it
seems likely that & substantial proportion of persons with these
conditions might be hospitalized (sometines unnecessarily) and incur
expenees 1n excess of $2,500. The criteria for qualification are
broad enough to permit compensation in a wide variety of
circumstances, including situations in which the relationship of the
vaccine to the injury 18 not clesr. For example, the bill could
potentiaily allow for compensation of & child who had & simple febrile
se1zure before immunization if the child had s similer febrile seizure
after 1omunization and subsequently had two further febrile seizures

within the next year.

Adiitionally, the "other appropriate factors' to be taken into
consideration to determine compensation include prolonged sleeping
witn difficulty arousing, s condition practically imposaible ro define
objectivelv., A single fever of 105°F accompanied by irritability

(net turther specified) would 2lso be viewed as compenaable., Finally,
1t should be noted that the manifestation must not necessarily have

been recognized or recorded within the timeframe specified but could

19
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be inferred to have occurred. This creates a great possibility for
inaccurste recollec’.ion of events. The bill also indicates that any
“significant worsening of a preexisting condition will be treated the
same as if it were evidence of a newly arising condition." Thus, a
child who had a convulsion before vaccination as a result of some
organic brain damage, and subsequently had worsening of that condition
as a result of the natural progression of the disease, mwight have
received & dose of vaccine within 7 days before having one of the
convulsions. This bill would encourage considering that the entire
condition was brought about by vaccination. An infant recognized to
have a serious progressive neurological disorder might be vaccinated
and thus hecome eligible for compensation for the expensive care and
maintensnce needed by the child for a preexisting condition not

affected by vaccination.

2. Compensation levels, The levels of compentation specified in the till

include amount: which are apparently designed to make the compensation
system an attractive alternative to the tort system, Although listed
as maximums, these values seem likely to become the norm. In
addition, $100,000 could routinely be awarded to each injured party
for "pain, suffering, and emotional distreas’” in addition to the other
costs which sre listed. The bil]l mandates, rsther then simply
permits, award for pain and auffering. Coupling this with the
allowable attorney's fees (20-25 percen. depending on whether or not
there in an appeai) and the extremely broad definition of compensabie
events, the costs of this bill would be enormous, far outweighing the

current costs of 1llness truly caused by vaccine. The surtax
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(proposed as the mechanism of financing the compensation) subsequently

imposed on vsccines could render tieir price prohibitive.

Teble & lists the range of estimates in 1980 dollars of the likely
direct and indirect medical costs associated with selected events.

The range is quite broad, reflecting the range in possible outcomes of
different conditions. For example, estimates of costs associated with
convulsion following DTP vsccination range from $259 to $869,574.
These values do not include pain snd suffering. There is marked
variation between high and low estimates, depending on severity of the
condition and the sequelae; at present we cannot project the likely
distribution. Some of the events listed as compensable in the bill
are relatively frequent, and even though there is little evidence of
permanent damage associated with them, any projectable frequency of
severity snd outcome would result in inordinate expenditures, given

the level of compensation preposed.

As an example, Table 3 shows that the estimated annual frequency of
convulsion, cellapse, and high=-pitched unusual cry might exceed 35,000
individual events, These events have not been established to be
sssociated with permanent demage, However, if 10 percent of them
resulted 1n hospitalization with medical expenses of $2,500, thus
qualifying for compensation, actual medical reimbursable expenses
would total $8,750,000. 1f all of these individuals were slso awarded
$10,000 for “pain and suffering,” this category would total
$35,000,000. Along with the additional 20 percent for lawyers fees,
this could come to an annual totsl of over $52 million, even though no

permanent damage had occurred and sctual expenses were $8.7 mllion,
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This figure i3 clearly far in exceas of the true coat of theae events
and would require imposition of & surtsx on DIP veccine of approxi-
mately $52 million (nearly $3/dose). This would more than doubie éhe
current price of the vaccine in order to pay for eventn-not having

permanent consequences and not considered clearly related to vaccine

administration.

By contrast, payment for encephalopathies occurring within 7 days of
receipt of & pertussia-containing vaccine and sccompanied by residual
deficit 1 year later (a condition which might truly represen: lasting
damage potentially resulting from vaccine) would coat spproximately
the same totsl amount. For example, if there are 50 of Lhese
instances per year and all have direct and indirect coata at the upper
range of the estimate, this would total spproximately $40 million.
Adding to that the maximum $100,000 each for pain and auffering and
then adding 20 percent lawyrr's fees would yield 8 total cost of
approximately $54 million. These gre just two exsmples. The
Congressional Budget Office has estimated that the coat of this bill
to the Federal Treasury (not including the increase in the cost of
Federally-funded vac: ‘ie doses) for the firat three years would be
§4.9 billian, with an expectation that the annual cost of $225 million

for each succeeding year will be covered by the surcharge revenues.

Retroactaivity. Th2 bill provides that any designated event which
occurred before enactment would also sutomatically be eligible for
compensati01. Given the lack of specificity of eligibility criteria,
one can envision situations in which parents with disabled or retarded

children, manv now grown, might make claims based on their

Q2



O

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

18

recollection that within the appropriate time period following receipt
of vaccine their child had manifeated "prolonged aleeping with
ditficulty arousing' or "highopitcﬁed unusus: acreaming” which was
neither noted nor recorded at the time. The difficulty in proving or
disproving such allegations would almost certainly reault in a large
number of individuals receiving compenaation whether or not it was

merited, further driving up the coata of vaccination.

There are numerous additional problems with the program that.this bill would
establish, and I will mention aome of them. The proposed program doea not
represent an exclusive remedy; individuals may choose whether to pursue the
tort system or the compensation system. This proviaion ia inconsistent with
one of the major atated purpoaes of the bill, which is to relieve the preasure
of litigation on vaccine manufacturera. Also troublesome are the open-ended
4
borrowing from the Treasury, and the procedural proviaions, under which
\njured parties would make their claims in an ex parte proceeding, leaving it
unclear as to whether the Secretary and the Fund have a role in the decision
to compensate. These factors interrelate to make the costs of the bill

prunibit.ve and far in excess of actual expenses.

Mr. Chairman, this 18 & very complicated area and one in which it is obvious
that there is not a single simple aolution. However, we are not convinced
that a Federal program is needed to accomplish this and are certain that

§. 2117 will not do 8o. As well-intentioned as it is, the provisiona of

S. 2117 complicate ar already complex situstion, rather than help to resolvu

it. For the reasons 1 have outlined and for several others, we Oppose the

b:ill. We will continue to work with this committee on the imoortant policy
1ssues addressed by this legislation. I would be happy to discuas any

questions you might have.
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TABLE ]

AVERAGEI VACCINE PRICES/DOSE

HMARCH 1984
4
VACCINE PUBLIC SECTOR PRIVATE SECTOR
DTP $1.43 $ 1.66
DT 0.34 0.63
Td 0.28 0.57
OPV 0.73 4.7
MMR 5.40 12.08

1Assumes equal market share for all manufacturers of DTP/DT/Td and mic-point

price for 8 given manufscturer i1f thete was & range in public sector prices.

O
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TABLE 2

ESTIMATED CURRENT ANNUAL SIZE OF U.S. VACCINE MARKET !

DOSES DISTRIBUTED (MILLIONS)Z ESTIMATED COST (MILLIONS)
!ACCINE PUBLIC PRIVATE TOTAL PUBLIC PRIVATE TOTAL
prel 6.04 12,75 18.79 $ 8.64 $21.17 $ 29.81
pri 0.33 0.71 1.04 0.11 0.45 0.56
143 3.03 6.39 9.42 0.85 3.64 4.49
OPY 7.31 12.46 19.59 5.21 53.20 58,46
MMRY 2.61 3.25 5.86 14.09 39,26 53.35
Th: AL s4.70 $146.62
2 lgased on Mar.h 1984 prices snd 1983 diatribution,

Totsl from 1982 Biologics Sutveillance data, public asctor usage from
Imounization Project reports; private sector ussge is the remainder.

IThe public/private mix of these formulstions is based on Biologics
Surveillance data for distribution of each formulation, and public
sector use of DTP/DT/Td as a proportion of total uase.

Gagsumes all measles, wumpa, and rubella vaccines sre sold as MMR, which
is true for 854 of the total for ag:h antigen.

¢ »
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TABLE 3

ESTIMATED NUMbLRS OF SPECIFIED EVENTS PER YEAR®
TEMPORALLY ASSOCIATED WITH THE ADMINISTRATION OF VACCINES, U.S.

EVENT

Anaphylaxis
Convulsion

Encephslopathy
or encephalitis

Fever of 1050
High-pitchBd screaming
Persistent crying
Collapae
Thrombocytopenia

Polio

VACCINE

All except OPV
Pertussis containing
Other except OPV

DTP

MMR
DTP
DIP
DTP
DTP
DTP
OPV

“Bused on annual birth cohort of 3,5 willion children
X  Except for OPV the estimated number of doses which should be administered
wccording to current recommendations, assuming 90X coverage and an equal risk

with each dose of a series.

vaccine-1nduced cases reported 1969-1632.

Sources:

+ Swine flu experience

Cody et. al. and Hinman & Koplan
Landrigan & Witte

Landrigan & Witte
The relationship is 1n question and current data do not permit
an eatimate,

. 19A9-1982 experience
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2

3.

4. Miller et. al. and Hinman & Koplan
q

6

BASED ON ANNUAL VACCINE USE AND
BEST ESTIMATE OF RATES OF OCCURRENCE

ESTIMATED

TIME PERIOD ANNUAL FREQUENCY®
24 hours 40-601
7 days 9,0002
30 days 5,0003
7 days total 150
with residua 50%
3O days 4
72 hours 25,0002
72 hours 17,0002
72 hours 450, 0002
72 hours 9,000?
30 days - 6
variable 87

OPV estimate based on sverage annual number of
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Anaphvlax
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Convulstian

Encephali

Paralvais

Saurce -
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TABLE &

ESTIMATED RANCE OP DIRECT AND INDIRECT COSTS
OF SPECIFIED EVENTS OCCURRING TO
INFANTS 1 YEAR OLD, DISCOUNTED AT 2.52

VACCINE RANCE OF COSTS
DTP $ 85-825,769
DTP 259-B¢9,574
DTP 2,487-849,474
Measles 1,313-927,533
OoPV 1,766-825,550
Study ’
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Senator HAwking. Thank you, Dr. Brandt.

Has the administration fully investigated the causes and the po-
tential implications in the decline of the number of pharmaceutical
manufacturers producing vaccines in the United States?

Dr. BRanDT. I think the key word is “fully.” We have investigat-
ed the causes and the potential implications. I am not personally
satisfied that we have fully investigated or that we have a full un-
derstanding. It seems clear that there are a number of reasons for
thilsl that vary sornewhat fromm manufacturer to manufacturer as
well.

Senator HaAwkins. Is it your understanding that we are down to
three manufacturers for I%P’I‘ and only one for measles, mumps,
and rubella?

Dr. HinmaN. That is correct, Madam Chairman. There is also
only a single manufacturer of oral polio vaccine in the United
States at the present time.

Some of the factors involved include market forces. The market
is a predictable one since a finite number of children are born and
a finite number of dcses of vaccine will be required, but we do not,
a8 Dr. Brandt has said, understand all of the reasons that are in-
volved in the decrease in number of manufacturers,

Senator HAWKINS. Are you investigating that?

Dr. HinmaN. We have had con-ersations with the manufactur-
ers. However, as | understand it, some of this is viewed as being,
privileged business information.

Senator HAwkins. Is the Government prepared to take over the
responsibility of producing the vaccines if the manufacturers do
decide to stop producing vaccine?

Dr. BranpT. We are not prepsred to begin to produce the vac-
cines. We certainly will be prepared to deal with the manufactur-
ers to try to work out some way to keep vaccines being produced if,
in fact, all of the manufacturers were to find it necessary to cease
production.

We have no evidence from my conversations with all of the vac-
cine manufacturers that there is any threat of that on the horizon,
by any stretch of the imagination. But this program is so important
to *! e health of children that we would certainly work with vac-
cine manufacturers to try to solve the problem.

Senator HaAwkins. Have the prices of the individual immuniza-
tions gone up as the number of manufacturers has gone down?

Dr. BRaNDT. The price has gone up, and, indeed, the number of
manufacturers has gone down. | think, Madam Chairman, in my
testimony. table I shows the current prices of the vaccines.

Senator HAwkins. It is my understanding that it has gone from
33 to $40 a vaccine. Is that correct? For a shot?

Dr. HinmaN. The price of vaccines has risen, yes, Madam Chair-
man. It is ‘possibly worth pointing out, however, that even when
there was only a single manufacturer of one of the vaccines that
comes to mind quici:ly—measles, mumps, and rubella—the price of
that vaccine did decrease over a period of several years in the early
and mid-1970’s, and it has been increasing lately.

The current price we pay in the Federal contract for a dose of
measles, mumps, and rubella vaccine is $5.40).

Senator HAwkiNs. For our MMR?

e
Q.

‘s
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Dr. Hinman. That is correct.

Senator Hawkins. What about DPT?

Dr. HiINMAN. We do not presently have a Federal contract for
DPT vaccine, but the average cost in the public sector under State
contract—if one takes the three manufacturers, the current prices
they are charging, and average those—it comes to $1.43 a dose.
About a year ago it was about 68 cents.

Senator Hawkins. Sixty-eight cents a year ago, and it has gone
up to what?

Dr. Hinman. $1.43.

Senator Hawkins. Has the administration considered requiring a
manufacturer to develop or produce one vaccine as a condition to
Federal Government purchase of another?

Dr. Brannr. We have not seriously considered that, Madam
Chairman, largely because we have not seen an immediate threat
by an{ manufacturer to withdraw from the vaccine market. I think
our alternatives in case this were to occur would be, one, to deal
with the manufacturers to see if we could work with them to re-
solve this problem in some other way than to force them into this
kind of situation.

Senator HaAwkins. It does not bother you that we just have one
manufacturer for MMR vaccine?

Dr. Branpt. Well, it bothers me in one way, in the sense
that——

Senator Hawkins. Would that be called a monopoly?

Dr. BRanpT. Yes, that is what I would call it, I guess, but I think,
on the other hand, that production of these vaccines does require a
great deal of scientific and manufacturing ability. As long as the
vaccines are available, I am not concerned about—overly concerned
about—the fact that——

Senator Hawkins. Do you know how much stock the one manu-
facturer has?

Dr. Branprt. [ am sorry?

Senator Hawkins. How much stock—do they have an inventory?

Dr. Brannt. I do not know for sure, but I think they usually
maintain a 2-year supply.

Dr. HINMAN. Yes.

Senator Hawkins. Two years?

Dr. BRanpT. Yes. Ma'am.

Senator HAwkINs. In the past the Federal Government has influ-
enced the willingness of the private pharmaceutical companies to
pursue the development of vaccines. Eli Lilly was given a contract
for flu vaccine, and, more recently, the Michigan Department of
Health and Biologics was given a contract to develop a safer per-
tussis vaccine. Have you found these direct contracts successful?

Dr. HinmaN. The current contract for development of improvec
pertussis vaccine was nhot bid on by any of the current commercial
manufacturers.

Scenator Hawkins, Why do you think that was?

Dr. HiNmaN. I cannot respond to that. You might wish to ask the
manufacturers.

Senator Hawkins I will. 1 just wondered if you had an opinion.

Dr. Hinman. [ think that Government-funded research in vac-
cine development has historically been of great utility. .

29
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Senator Hawkins. The correlation between the Federal Govern-
ment purchase of vaccines for the State vaccination programs and
the reduction of disease seem retty well established. Using mea-
sles as an example, in 1965 wgen Congress added measles to the
community health service extension program, 6.1 million doses
were distributed. But in 1969 and 1970, when no funds were appro-
priated for this program, only 4.9 and 4.5 million doses were dis-
tributed, and the reported incidences of measles increased from
25,826 cases in 1969 to 47,351 in 1970 and 75,290 in 1971. So the
incidences of measles did not decrease until the program was re-
funded in 1971. So if we are concerned as a country about the out-
breaks of pertussis, why don’t you include it in your Federal immu-
nization program?

Dr. HiNMAN. We do include pertussis immunization as a part of
the Federal immunization rogram. We have not to date estab-
lished a consolidated Federal contract for the purchase of DPT vac-
cine. I think there have been two major reasons for that.

Until very recently, the price of DPT vaccine has been low
enough that we did not feel we would save enough money by estab-
lishing a consolidated Federal contract to make it worth it.

The second item is that you have been talking about the problem
of decreasing numbers of vaccine manufacturers. There are three
manufacturers of DPT. Award of a single Government contract po-
tentially would be a disincentive to the unsuccessful bidders.

Now we presently have a request for proposals for the purchase
of diphtheria, tetanus, and pertussis vaccines under a consolidated
Federal contract, both for the vaccine stockpile which we are pres-
ently establishing and for continuing use in the grant program.

Dr. Branpr. I think, Madam Chairman, you have made an ex-
tremely important point early on, and that is the success of the im-
munization program. If I could take just a minute, I would like to
cite just a few examples.

From 1980 through 1983, the number of reported vaccine-pre-
ventable diseases in this country in children fell by 71 percent in
that 3-year period, from roughly 28,000 to roughly 8,000 cases. That
is a dramatic improvement, due in large part to the vaccines.

Second, goals were set by Surgeon General Richmond in 1979 for
irnmunization of this country to be achieved by the year 1990. At
the end of 1983 we had achieved virtually all of those. So I think
the immunization program has been remarkably successful in re-
ducing the suffering and problems of young children.

It is, therefore, it seems to me, absolutely essential that this pro-
gram be continued; that we continue our research on vaccines, both
to develop new ones as well as to improve the ones that we have,
and we certainly have that under way as a major activity.

Senator HaAwkins. Isn't it true, though, that DPT 1is the only
combination of vaccines which isn’t purchased by the Federal Gov-
ernment through consolidated contract?

Dr. Hinman. If you are talking about childhood vaccines, that is
correct. We do not purchase influenza vaccine or pneumococcal
vaccine, either, which are other vaccines recommended for relative-
ly widespread use.

I believe that. given the reflection of interest in State govern-
ments in getting a consolidated Federal contract for DPT vaccine,

a3
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that it is quite likely we will have such a contract within the next
several months.

Senator Hawkins. Within months?

Dr. HINMAN. Within the next several months.

Senator HAWKINS. I understand the FDA convened a group of ex-
perts in November 1983 to review the recent efforts and progress in
improving the vaccine safety and to review studies of serious reac-
tions to the DPT vaccine in children. Can you summarize the re-
sults of that meeting?

Dr. BRanprt. | think, Madam Chairman, that actually it was not
the FDA that convened that, but the World Health Organization.
The meeting was in Geneva, and we had people from the Food and
Drug Administration in attendance.

We will be happy to provide you with a summary of that and
other material from that meeting. We will be happy to provide it to
you for the record.

(NoTe: In the interest of economy, the material referred to was
retained in the file of thi: committee.]

Dr. Branpr. Dr. Hinnian wants to add something.

Dr. HiNMAN. There was one other meeting which may be the one
to which you are referring in which the FDA and the NIH collabo-
rated in bringing together a group of people to look at the issue of
followup of studies for peopic who have been involved, children
who have been involved, in studies of DPT reactions, specifically
the study at the University of California, Los Angeles. I believe
that may be the meeting to which you are referring.

The result of that was that a letter was sent to the principal in-
vestigator in Los Angeles in which the originally proposed study
was not approved, but the statement was made that the FDA, the
Government, would be interested in providing support for followup
of the 18 children who were of particular interest. We have not re-
ceived a response to that letter to my knowledge.

Senator HAwxINs. You have not received a response?

Dr. HinmaN. Not to my knowledge.

Sepator HAWKINS. Would you check that out and get back with
us?

Dr. HinmaN. Yes, Ma'am.

Senator Hawkins. Thank you, Dr. Hinman.

[Material supplied follows:]

[NoTE.—A report of this meeting is now being completed; a copy
will be sent as soon as it is available. See attached letter from the
World Health Organization.|

g1
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NATIONAL CENTER 1 toh RN o1 sar e
OFFICE. OF BIOLOGICS® RESEARCH AND REVIEW

Noverhe: 10 287

Meeting on Pertussis Vaccine:
Status of Current Research

The ¢ollowing persons were present:

Haste Mewe: = 703

Pl Perkman - RODY
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Japanese aceliular vaccines nave not wee.: coatited In thi. coonir .
Information on attempts to develop acellular pertussis vaccines in this

country and to reduce the reactopenicity of whole cell vaccines was
discussed, Much of this information is trade secret information not
disclosable in accordance with $ USC 552h{c)(4).

Adverse reaction (AR) reporting was discussed. The difficulty of eval-
uating AR on an international level was noted because of {uconsisten-
cies in international standards and definitionc; different medical
practices (e.g., the French frequently prescrilq anticonvulsants prophy-
lactfcally with pertussis vaccines); and differences in products
attributable to different manufacturing methods. However, the National
Childhood Encephalopathy Study in the United Kingdom was considered in -
sone detail in additfon to U.S. data.. Serious adverse reactious to DTP
as described in recent U.S. studies were reviewed (see Table 1, first
attachmant),

The FDA and CDC adverse reaction reporting systems were discussed. FDA
hinlopgi~ adverse reaction reports for pertussis containing vaccines are
voluntar{ly provided on a monthly or cuarterly basis by the major manu-
facturers although some manufacturers will report adverse reactions
eartierr, §f, in their judgment, circumstances require this; they have

no standard format; they do not generally provide sufficient denominator
information., The reports are usually hased on information voluntarily
previded to the manufacturers by physiclans. The CDC system does use a
standard Format, but all of the information which would be useful is not
alvave pravided. The CDC system depends primarilv on repoits origi-
nating with parents, thrcugh a health service physician, and occa-
sionally, originating with a nrivate physician. This system covers
at.out 40 nercent of vaccinations that include pertussis antigens.,
Nffovts to strenythen bhoth adverse reaction reporting systems are under~
wav, hut bath systers currently provide useful information to health
care scientists, It was noted that the current formats used by CDC for
rechriirg alverse events following imminization could he misinterprated,

ai !l a mirher of revisions were suggested.,

onmealicited contract proposal for follow-up of children with adverse
reactinng ar-ccfated with DTP vaccination was reviewed. The unsoli-
cited ctudy proposcs to evaluate a maximum of 18 children, although the
rpaber mav he as few as 10 to 12, who had int*{ally experfenced a serf-
ars atairee reactinn within 48 hours ot immunization in a vaccine study
conducted between 1977 and 1979, The study proposes that the vac-
cinated children be corpared to matched controls. The proposed tests
ate neurolosic examination, psychometric evaluation (Stanford-Binet) and
Q1o swpfng for 70 artigens. The genetral corclusion of the participants
ttee it {s hichly {mprobanle that useful {2formatian cruld be ob-
teivet prem the prapnsed study. DNData for sorme of the parameters such ag
etaleyic e vinat{on and pevchoretric evaluation would be nnin-
terpretable becauce of the lack of comparahle haseline data for the
studv cubjects, therehy making it impossihle to control the study for
thesrs vartables, Given the small number of subjects in the study,
there is very low probability of detecting any HLA associations, the

38-454 0 - 84 - 3 34
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one el sw Lhe pioposas vhich was believed by the meeting partic': nts
to have any potential usefulness, Moreover, experience with other
diceases has shown that a strong familial history of a disease is
asually observed ! BL4 typing 18 to demonstrate any association v -h
diseasr. Current information does not Ssuggest a strong familial associ~-
ation with pertussis reactinns, Interpretation of HLA results would
2lso be further confounded by the fact that we appear to be dealing

with 2 distinct subsets of adverse events, convulsive reactions and
collapse teactivuns (hypotonic/hyporesponsive). fme or two attendees at
the meeting nesnrtheless helieved that everp with the deficiencies in the
proposed study, the relatively quick access to subjects warranted sup-
port of the HLA part of the study hacause even though there was a low
prohability that it night yleld useful information there was the feeling
*af interested parties that “something” should be done. This view was
nat shared hy the majority of attendeds. Use «of the proposed study as &
pilot study to provide information was considered and rejected as unuse-
ful. Tt was the consensus of all consultants present, in addition %o
participants from NIAID, NINCDS, and CDC that the proposed study did not
have ecientific merit,

The view wis expressed that although the proposed study did not
Apnprve Support from the standpoint of the science involved, an
arsument could be made that follow-up would be reasonable as a matter

of mrdical care.

The group agreed that {f vaccine associated reaction studirs are to

be done, other, mnre comprehensive studies with larger populations
<hould ke considetred, Howsver, the consensus of the participants was
th: the large funding which would be required to support studies of
per 1ssis vacelrn associated adverse events comparahle to the Naticral
Childnond Fneeobalopathy Stude in the United Kirgdom is of lower
piinarity thon vffarts to develop protective but less reactogenic
pertussi{s vaccines.,

35
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SHURERKY OF SERIGUS ADVLASE nchbtivnd 1v Uiy
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. Reaction

PTudy No o Crvag/ocreaning Se¥l. - LrtienTeTty/IEeres, : o ive Tt
1 (] 0 0
2 59171232 (48) 0 0
3 4/252 (29%) "0 * 0
¢ 867481 (187) 17681 (0.2%) o,

g 505/15752 (3%) /15752 (0.05%) * 8715752 (0.06%)

1. Heprins, R.S. Reactions to DTP Vatcine, by Lot and Manufacturer: Results of a
Survey in Fontana. Third Internations) Symposfum on Pertussis, 309-303.

2. EBarkin, R.M., Pichichero, M.E. {1579). Diphtheria-Pertussis-Tetanus Yaccine:
keactegenicity of Commercial Products. Pediatrics, 63, :256-260.

3. MNurphy, M.D., Rasnack, J., Dickson, H.D., Dietch, M., and Brunell, P.A. {1583).
[véluecion of the Pertussis Cc:ponents of Diphtherfa-Tetanus-Pertussie Vaccine.
feciatrics, 71, 200-205. ‘

4. Ly tay U., Koraryd, KU1, NHcllroy, LA, (1982). keactions to Diphtherifa, Pertuss-
end Tetaaus (LifT) lmacnization §n Children. Ambulatory Pediatric Association
Arsiract, Pete £0. B
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US.C. 403 12 £og. ) ses & et reG., Pub. L. 88-
755, BO Stat. 1296 as amended (15 u.s.C.
1451 et scq.), unless otherwise noted. .

Sounrcr: 44 FR 22351, Apr. 13, 1979, unless
otherwise

Subpart A—General Provisions

§1:11 Scope. .

(a) This part governors the proce:
dures when any of the followlng ap-
puvs: .

(1) The Commissioner concludes, s
& matter of ciscretion, that it is in the

. putlic interest for ¢ stending or ad hoe

policy or -technical public advisory
committee ¢(“advisory commlittee® or
“committee™) to hold a public hearing
2nd to review and make recommenda-
tions on any matter before FDA snd
for interested persons to present infor
mation and views at an oral public
hearing before the advisory commit.
tee.

(27 Under specific provisiong in the
act or other sections of this chapter, &
matter is subjeck.bo # hearing before
oo advissry commities. The speciiic
provisions are—

(i) Section 14.120 on review of a per:
formance standard for an electronic

~ preduct by the Technical FElactronic

Product Rwdiation Szfety Standards -

Comemittee (TEPRSSO),

ti1) Section 14,140 on teview of the
safeiy of color udditives:

(ii1) Seciion 14.160 on review of the
safety and effectiveness of human pre.
seription drugs;

(i+) Section 30.10 on review of the
safely and effectiveness of over-the-
caunter drugs: ...

(v) Section 60.+" on review of the
s‘afrty z2ad effeci..eness of biolugical
Crii’s,

(v1) Part 860, on classificatlon of de
A RIS
(i) Seetion 514(e)5) of the act o committees:

ertathirhment, amendment, OF T8y 0OSA
ten ol device performance standasd
(viii) Section 515 of the act on re\'ie\{

Titlé 21—Food ond Drugs

public hearing under Part 12 weives
that opportunity and instead under
§$ 12.32 requests a hearing before an
advisory committee, and the Commis-
sioner. as & matter of diseretion, ac-
cepts the request.

(b) In determining whether a group
{s & "public adviory committee” es de-
fined in § 10.3(2X14) and thus subject
to this part and to the Federzl adviso-
ry Committee Act, the following guide-
lines wil] be used:

(1) An advisory committee may be &
standing advisory committee or an ad
hoc advisory committee. All standing
advisory* committees are listed In
$ 14.100.

(2) An adviory committee may be &
policy advisc.ry committee or 8 techni-
cal advisory committee. A policy advi
sory committee advises on broad and
general matters, A technical advisory
committee advises on specific techni-
ca) or scientific fssues, which may
relate to regulatory decisions before

A,

(35 AN BOVIs0TYy commiiies nciudes
any of its subgroups when the sub-
group is working on behalf of the com-
mittee. Section 14.40(d) describes
when 2 subgroup will be established as
an advisory committee separate from
the parent committee.

(4) A committee composed entirely
of full-time Federal Government em-
plovees is not an advisory committee,

(5) An advisory committee ordinarily
haes & fixed membership, 2 defined
purpose of providing advice to the
agency on & particular subject, regular
or periodic meetings, and un organiza-
tional structure, for example, a cheir
man and staff, and serves 2s 2 source
of independent expertise and advice
rather then 25 8 represertative of o

N i .,

- fmegw

‘he JolTowing groups are not advisory

) A group of persons convened on
gn ad hoc basis to discuss a matter of
current interest to FDA, but which
has no continuisg function or organi-

S

of c¢uevice premarket approval applica-
tions and product development prot
- cals and
(i) Section 5201 of the &ct o
reviow nf device good manufaciurin
prilide resulntions.
(3) A pesson who has a right to an
conottunity for & formal evidentiary

110

. zation and does rot involve substantial

special preparation.
, (i) A group of two or more FRA

consuliants meeting with the zgency
on an i.d hoc basis.

iy A rroup o] experts \me’c’m-/

ployed by a private company or 2

Q
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LATIONAL CENTER FOR DRUSS AND RTIDLOGICS

Loy abe W LaUne.sd Ltaenaul dune WEVIEHW

Kovember 10, 1983
NIH, Building 29, Room 121
Pertussis Yaccine: Status of Current Research

Introduction

Overview of Current
Pertussis Research and Yaccine
Development

Discussfon -
Coffee

Discussion of'Pertussis Yaccine
Reaction Studfes

Recent U.5. Studies of Pertussis
Yaccine
Review of Baraff Unsolicited
Proposal and Discussion of
Approaches to Follow-up
Evaluation -

Luﬁch

Current Adverse Reaction Follow-up
Systems
MSIF1
FDA Adverse Reaction Reporting
System

Discussion

3&

t

Paul D. Parkman, M.D.
N. Carolyn Hardegree, N.D.

Kenneth Bart, M.D.

John C, Petriccianf, M.D,
David L. Klein, N.D.

Harrison Stetler, WH.D.

-

Gerald Faich, M.D.
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tarry J. Baraff, 1.D,

tue gency Hedicine

Uo1 A Center for the Health Sciences
t oo hingeles, CA 90024 /

b-ar br, Bauaffs

This is in response to your unsolicited proposal to the Natfonal Institutes of *
Allergy and‘§nfectious Diseases entitled "Follovup Evaluation of the hature »

and Rates of Adverse Reactions Associated with DTP Vaccination: MNeurologic

and Psychorctric Evaluation and Tissue Typing of Infants and Children uith

More Serious Reaction.®

¢ inci the study you proposed jncluded the follou-up of subjects viho
participated fn a study funded by the Food and Dru? Adninistrating during the -~
porind 1977 to 1979, and because the Centers for Discase Control 'is interested
in pertusais, ve elected to review the proposal jointly with an ad hoc group

of consultants in the context of a more general mecting on pertussis vaccine.

The participants copcluded that it was improbable that statistically valid
information would be obtained concerning either residual neurological disease
or the possible relationship of HLA type to adverse rcactions. In addition to
the problen posed by the small number of subjects, data for sore of the
parameters such as ncurologic and psychometric evaluatfons vould be extrenely
difficult to interpret in the strict scientific sense because of the problen
coan to studies of this type, the lack of comparable bascline data for study
subjects. Again, given the small number of participants in the study, there
is very Tou prohability of detecting any HLA associations. Experience with
olherr discases has shoun that a strowg fannilial history of a condition is
ueually observed if HLA typing is to demonstrate any association with

disease. Current information does not suggest a strowg fanilial association
uith pertussis reactions. Interpretation of HLA results would be further
confounded by the observation that there are tvo distinct subsets of adverse
events, convulsive reactions and collapse reactions (hypptonic/hyporcspons1vc).

£ subjects in the proposal, it was suggested that
if you still wanted to pursue HLA studics on the 18 children, you may uant to
independent 1y consider this natter with Dr. Jerasaki at UCLA to inquire
uhether or not he would be willing to do the assays for you.

Boecause of the small nunber o

-‘ _ 33 | | .
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Leva s 3, Batal i, M., Paoe 7

Gooairee with the group's View thet the projposed otudy should nol be Funded,

Foovery we eleo boelieve that e avqur nb can be nade that nedicel ang
nesolagicoel foilen o0l 70 T s is reatanable oo e matler of -dical
cares Lo vouhd therclore be willing to csnlove with you providing funds for
ivneeon' of the current geanral nedical and neurological status of as nany
af i 15 childeen o can be Tocsted, Ye will Lo in coniact with you and pr.
(s - iy gontut thin i in the near rulite,

Sincer 2y yours,

Williau S, Jordan, N.D. =

Direclor, Hicrobiology and
Infectioies Niseases Progran
HIALE

Paul b. Parkman, H.D.
Scientivic Director
NHational Center for Drugs and Biologics
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Barat ek of Telephone Conver sation
on 'ty 11, 1984 between

Dru. Janes Cherry, Paul Parkman and Williaa Jordan
Suesente Fuibueaap on chiliren participating in Baraff OPT study.

nr. oerlan and | contacted Pr. Cherry as a followup to our larch 6 letter to
care;ariing this study. e discussed with hin his thinking about the issues
rat. 1 in age leitor. He said that he felt that sone sort of plan for
coatacting aned ecaaining the 19 study participants who had expecienced adverse
reaction, {ueizures, “shock-like"‘ep{sodes) seened reasonable, He said that

ter ws 1t gatler Lis thoughts on the matter and would get back to us i the

neyp fatere, . o~ .
St @), rbdkermens

PauT . Parkimannm, 11,0,
co. wr. Gittliaa urian

ur. Lardly cardugrer

o
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June 27, 1%64 (

l;r. James Cherry

University of California

Schoo! of Medicine

Department of Pediatrics

Cepter for the Health Sciences .

Los Angeles, CA 90024 €

Rear [‘v:/ rey:

This 1s a brief note concerning the DIP followup matter; I wanted to be sure
we haven't missed cunnection while I was on vacation. Let us know {f we can

be Felpful v you. . .

Sincerely yours, .

QJL wl

Paul D, Parkman, N,0.
Scientific Director
Center for Drugs and Biologics

cc: Ur. Miilian Jordan

o 42
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3
CONVERSATION RECORD
parg TiMg - cnEex 13 1comina CINCULATION
T/17/84 LT one S :::::::‘ Dr. Esber
A T RT R 5T 819, w5 REPRESENTA® vi PO - - - o
paul . Parkman, M.D., scientific Dir., (DB Dr. Jordan
k- 2 A TGN RE BPRESE MTATIVE TE, P PHONE N : - -
Dr. Larry Baraff, UCLA Dr. Hinman
SR AN ATION o . e . . .
wIA Dr. Hardegrec
LTI

ful lawup of Subjects Involved in DTP Vacvine Study

TEXT

Dr. Baratt called today and talked with Dr, Esber and

* reacrt 10ns (de12ures and shock-like epxsodcs) followmq

myself to indicate that he was _interested in contacting

i he mrants of the 18 ch).ldrm who expenmced adver se

e ——— —

mmmlzatmn i hig and Dr. Cherry s study. He

indicatext that he would be sendux; us a letter out.lmm;

e ey o b er—— 1 Y e

his ulmq SOneerning hm thxs might be done. He

st imates that tlasthul fth t1c1 ts 111 be
eit imates that a a f o opa.r pan W,

relatively easy hut that at least same may be more
dittnlt to logate.  He said he would send a letter

qivig more Jetails of his proposal.
13

PRUSHUIFEEY T

_AcTion MEQUIMED

FORW FOM JS'4 30 . Lade b nt o
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Senator Hawkins. So, if I were to summarize the current status
of the development of a safer pertussis vaccine, I could make a list
saying, No. ], {ou awarded a grant to MicQigan Department of
Health and Biologics to develop an acellular vaccine; is that right?

Dr. BRANDT. That is correct.

_ S;enator Hawkins. When would those lots be available for test-
ing"

Dr. HINMAN. Probably not for another year or more.

Senator HAWKINS. 1985? 1986?

Dr. HiNnmMAN. I cannot give you an exact date at the moment,
Madam Chairman. We can submit a best estimate for you, if you
would like. .

[Material supplied follows:]

ADDITIONAL INPORMATION SuppPLIED BY DR. HINMAN

The contract with the Michigan Department of Public Health was awarded for
three years with the intent of developing » new candidate acellular vaccine for per-
tussis. The project consists of two phases: (1) development and testing of an acellular
pertussis vaccine; and (2) the preparation of an aluminum adsorbed DTP vaccine
using the acellular pertussis vaccine as the “P” component. Work officially began
on the project on September 1, 1983. For the: past ten months the contractor
been examining various factors which might enhance coull-ﬂ'owth and biosynthesis
of twagghemical components of the cell walls of the pert bacterium involved in
the p ion of a protective immune response (i.e. production of protective anti-
bodies). The efforts have now reached a point where the cell fractions havé been
isolated from the culture fluid, partially guriﬁed on columns, and are now being ex-
amined and characterized for purity and biological activilt(.

The isolation and purification of the protective cell wall component is a very labor
intensive and difficult task to perform requiring a great deal of skill and a certain
amount of good fortune. Because this ggmch to pertuswis vaccine development is
new, there are a number of technical problems associated with it, which still need to
be resolved. Therefore, it would be very difficult, at this time, to predict exactly
when the vaccine will be available for clinical testing. However, barring unforeseen
technical difficulties and based on the current status and progress of the contractor,
it is possible that clinical studies could begin as soon as the Fall of 1986.

Senator HAWKINS. Once they are available for testing, then how
long does it take after that to have them available to the public?

Dr. HINMAN. After that, it takes quite a while, also. If'I could
Just explain, for example, the NIH has vaccine evaluation centers
at Marshall University in West Virginia and Vanderbilt University
in Nashville which are presently ready to administer improved per-
tussis vaccines to children under controlled clinical conditions. It
seems likely that improved vaccines from commercial manufactur-
ers may be submitted first for testing before the contract at Michi-
gan reaches fruition.

But even after this limited clinical testing to establish initial
seroconversion response and safety, there will be larger scale field
trials required to demonstrate efficacy. One problem with this is
that the incidence of pertussis is, fortunately, low enough in this
country that in order to have a large-scale trial to demonstrate effi-
cacy, we would have to have a very large-scale trial. It is likely
that field trials to demonstrate efficacy will have to be undertaken
in another country.

Senator HAWKINS. Undertaken in another country?

Dr. HinMAN. That is correct.

Senator HAwKINs. And we will accept that data?

44
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Dr. HINMAN. Yes, Madam; if these are carried out under proto-
cols approved in the United States.

Senator HAWKINS. Well, then, why can’t we accept the Japanese
vaccine which is proven to be safe?

Dr. HINMAN. We have not received data to indicate the efficacy
from the Japanese. . ¥

Senator Hawkins. | went to Japan after one of these hearings
and I talked to the Minister of Health and asked if we could test

' his vaccine, and he said no one had ever requested to test the vac-

cine; he would be more than happy to provide it.

Now I understand that Wyeth Laboratories is testing it for
safety. Are those under your protocols, the testing they are doing?

Dr. HINMAN. That is being done toward development of an inves-
tigational new drug which would allow, then, clinical testing in the
centers funded by the NIH.

Senator HAwKiNs. Which would be shorter, for us to wait for the
Michigan Department of Health vaccine, which you say may be
years and years, or for us to test the Japanese vaccine, which may
re%t:ire testing outside of the country?

..HiNMAN. So will the Wyeth product most probably.

Dr. Branor. The difficulty, Msgn.m airman, is that there are
so few cases o:'Tpertuuis in this country that it is very difficult to
evaluate the efficacy of a preventative if, in fact, the disease rarely
occurs anyway, since most children are already immunized. There-
fore, it would require us, under either circumstance, to go outside.
Our own view is that both efforts should proceed.

Senator HAwkINs. You should be testing the Japanese vaccine
out of the country?

Dr. BRANDT. Yes.

Senator HAWKINS. Why can't we accept the Japanese data?
wDr.hBaANm‘. It assumes that they have it. I am sure that

yeth—— : :

Senator Hawkins. They're very clever.

Dr. Branpr. I am-well uware of that, yes, Madam. I know that.

I am sure that so is Wyeth, as .. matter of fact. [Laughter.]

I am sure that if Wyeth were satisfied or otherwise, that that
would already have been accepted and utilized. .

As you know, up untii now we have had fairly strict regulations
concerning foreign data, but, we are in fact—we have reexamined
that and use it a great deal more.

If vou would like, I will try to get an up-to-date status report on
the Wyeth situation and senc it to you. .

Ser:iator Hawkins. Thank you. I would appreciate that for this
record.

[Material supplied follows:] -

Status RzPORT: TESTING OF JAPANESE PERTUSSIS VACCINE

Wyeth Laboratories and the National Institute of Allerg'y and Infectious Diseases,
NIH are participating in the studies of an experimenta Diphtheria and Tetanus
Toxoid and Pertussia (DPT) vaccine.

The vaccine, prepared by Wyeth, incorporates a Japanese acellular pertussis com-
ponent. Thus far small experimental batches have been made available and clinical
trials of the preparation are currently in p . Children are being immunized,
starting with 4 to 6 year olds; this portion of these trails is currently in proFreas.
These studies will eventually involve progressively younger subjects, eventually en-

45
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compassing the entire primary immunization series in infants, the vaccine beging
given in accordance witﬁ current recommendations at 2, 4, 6 and 18 months.

Senator HAWKINS. Dr. Mason, we don’t mean to neglect.you. The
CDC has funded a study to evaluate the effectiveness of a three-
dose rather than the current fourdose of pertussis vaccine. If that
provg’s to be effective, do you think it might reduce adverse reac-
tions? -

Dr. Mason. That is one of the reasons we are doing the study:
first of all, to make sure that the efficacy of the vaccine will not be
lowered in the process of reducing the number of vaccinations that
are necessary; and, secondly, to find out whether there are fewer
adverse reactions. The study is not completed, but I would think we
would have it in another 2 years. :

Senator HAWKINS. Two years? But if it were successful, it may
reduce the adyerse reactions by as much as 20 percent?

Dr. MasoN. We wouid hope so, but we don’t have the data yet.
That is what we are trying to determine.

Senator HAWKINS. I understand that the Public Health Service
Immunization Practices Advisory Committee, which is a mouthful,
has reviewed the data regarding the relationship between the his-
tory of febrile and nonfebrile convulsions and the risk of adverse
reactions following vaccination. Has this review prompted any re-
consideration of the contraindications for vaccine?

Dr. BranDT. Yes, Madam; for the DTP vaccination, we published
on April 6, 1984, in “the Morbidity and Mortality Weeklﬁ' Report”
a supplementary statement on the contraindications to the receipt
of pe;tussis. We would be pleased to submit a copy of that for the
record.

Senator HAWKINS. Yes; I would like that, please.

[Material supplied follows:]

46



Q

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

42

CENTERS FOR DISEASE CONTROL Apni 6,1984 / vol 33/No. 13

N “'R e

wuhc gtions (o Recompt of Pertussis Veccin

171 hotretinon — A Nawly Recogmazed Humsn
Terstogen

173 trom Elderberry Juice — Cadfome

178 Updete Styrene. Dioxm, and 1.3-Butackena in

the Workplace
181 Prospectve Eveiuation of Health-Care
Workers E via Pacentarsl or Mucous

Membrane os 10 Blood and Body Fhuds of
l;ol-m with Acquired immunodeficency

MORBIOITY AN MORTALITY WEEKLY REPORT

ynOrome
182 Quaranting Messures

Recommendstion of the Immunization
Practices Advisory Committee (ACIP)

Supplementary Statement.
of Contraindications to Receipt of Pertussis Vaccine

The following statement updates some of the pravious recommaendations regarding pertus-
313 vaccine (1) The Immunization Practices Advisory Committee [ACIP) reviewed the availe-
ble date concerming the risks of pertussis disease and partussis vaccine to infants and children
with personal or family histories of convulsions. Based on available evidence, the ACKP does
not .consider a family history of convulsion to be a contraindication to receipt of pertussis
vaccine However, 8 personel history of a prior convulsion should be evaluated before initisting
or continuing wmmunization with vaccines contsining 8 pertussis componant fi.e., diphthens
and tetanus toxoids with pertussis vaccine [DTP}) {Table 1).

DEFERARAL OF OTP FORINFANTS AND CHILDREN WITH PERSONAL HISTORIES
OF CONVULSION(S) *
Although there are uncerteinties in the reported studies, recent data suggest that infants
and young Children who have previously had convulsions (whether febrile or nonfebrile) are
more likely to have seizures following pertussis vaccination than those without such histories
{2) Available data do not indicste that seizures tamporally essocisted with vaccine adminis-
tration predispose to permanent brain damsge or exacerbate existing conditions. The inci-
dence of pertussis in most areas of the United Stetes is presantly quite low. Consequently, for
intants and young children who heve histories of seizures before initiation of-DTP immuniza-
tion or who develep seizures before the four-dose primary series is completed. initiating or
continuing pertussis iIMmmunization should be deferred until it can be determined that there is
not an evolving neurologic disoruet present. If such disorders ate found, the infants or children
should be given diphtheria and tetanus toxoids (DT) instead of DTP. If DT is used, three doses
at least 4 weeks apart. followed by a fourth dose 8-12 months later, ars recommenaed for
infants For children 1 year of age or oider. two doses of DT at least 4 weeks apart, followed
by a third dose 6-12 months latar. are reCcommended.

RECOMMENDATIOMS FOR BEGINNING OR CONTINUING DTP AFTER DEFERRAL
For infants and c'vidren whose DTP immunizations are deferred bacause of histones of
convulsionis). the cecision whether to procead with DTP immunization can usually be made

within the next few months For infants who have received fewer than three doses of OTP,

such a decision in most instances should be made no later than at 1 year of age Following in-
dividual assessment, it may be decided to proceed with DTP. bacause intants and young chil-
dren with convulsive disorders also appesr to he at higher risk of adverse outcomes if they
contract pertussis disease Further. if unimmunized infants attend day-care centers. special
chmcs. and residential-care settings where other children may be un.mmunized or it they

U.S DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES / PUBLIC HEALTH SERVICE
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TABLE 1. Quidalings for diphtheris-tetanus-pertussie DTP) immunizetion of infants and
yourry children with hetories of convulsions) :

e

1
The following generel guidelines cennot COvar every situstion. Individualized medicel judgment in specific
. Cases may indicete » ditferent course of action.
) PERSONAL HISTORY OF CONVULSION(S)?
e -
Stert or continue DTP

CONVULSION(S) TEMPORALLY ASSOCIATED WITH DTP?
(Cmmmmmaommoowm

, can genarally be regarded as temporsity sssocisted.)

yes no

Use DT°
. HAS THIRD DOSE OF DTP ALREADY BEEN GIVEN. AMD
HAVE 8 MONTHS ELAPSED SINCE THE LAST CONVULSION?

|
! No to either . Yeas 10 both
or bo
Continve DTP
. Maedicsl evaluation, including s detsiled medica!

history; physical examination and/or isboratory
tests when indicated to snswer the question.
IS AN EVOLVING NEUROLOGIC DISORDER PRESENT?

| 1
yes no
Use DT* Stert or continue DTP

‘For wnfents and chidren who received diphtheris-tetanus (DT). but who, on turther svslustion, can be
QIven partussis vaccine. & sepsrete pertussis vaccine is aveilsble It is distributed by the Michigan State
Department of Public Heelth

ti the presencea or sbsence of an svolving neurologic disorder cannot be established within 8 months
efter deferrel of DTP, DT shuuld be given rather then further delaying immunizstion.
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travel 10 Or reside in sreas where the disesse is endemic, they may be at incressed risk of
oxposurs to pertussis.

For infants and children with stsble neurologic conditions, including wel-controlied
seizures, the benefits of pertussis immunization outwsigh the risks, snd such children may be
vaccinated. The occurrence of single seizures (terporally une..societed with DTP) in infants
and young children, while necessitating evslustion, reed not contrsindicste DTP
immunization, particularly if the seizures can be satiefactor y explsined. An example might be
8 fobrile seizure in the course of exanthem subitum in a 14-month-oid child. As with all infants
or children with one or more febrile seizures, consideration of continuous anticonvulsant
prophylaxis may ba warrsnted.

Parents should be fully informed of the banefits and risks of immunization with DTP. Par-
ents of infants and children with higtories of convuisions should particularty be made aware of
the skghtly increased chance of post-immunization saizures. A minimum of three doses of
DTP given at intervals of at lsast # weeks is NeCesssry to provide sdequate protection against
pertussis. A fourth doss 8-12 months later is also recommanded.

CONTRAINDICATIONS TO PERTUSSIS VACCINE
Hypersens tivity 1o vaccine components, presence of an evolving neurologic disorder, or 8
history of a severe reaction (ususiy within 48 hours) following a previous doss all remain
definitive contraindications to the receipt of pertussis vaccine. Severe reactions include col-
lepse or shock, persistent scresming episode, tempersture 405 C (105 F) or grester.
convulsionis) with Or without sccompanying fever, severe aiterations of consciousness,
generalized end/or focsl neurologic signs, or systemic aNergic resctions. Although hemolytic
enemia and thrombocytopenic purpurs have previously besn comsidered contraindications by
the ACIP, the evidence of & caussl link between thess conditions and pertussis vaccination is
not sufficient to retgin them as contraindications.

OTHER IMMUNIZATIONS FOR INFANTS AND CHILDREN FOR WHOM PERTUSSIS
VACCINE IS CONTRAINDICATED
immunization with DT and/or oral potio vaccine is not known to be associated with an in-
creased risk of convulsions. Tharefors, 8 history of prior convulsions is not 8 contraindication
10 receipt of these toxoids and vaccine. in sddition, a history of prior convulsion(s) is not a
contraindication for measies-mumps-rubsiia (MMR) vaccine. Further details conceming DTP
vaccina or DT toxoids can be found in the 1981 ACIP atatement (7).
References
1 ACIP Diphthena. tstanus, end pertussis. guidelines for vaccine prophylaxis snd other preventive
measures MMWR 1981.30.392-6. 401.7.
2 COC Adverss svents following immuneastion Surveilisnce Report No 1. 1979-1982 (in Press).

Epidemiologic Notes and Reports

isotretinoin — A Newly Recognized Human Teratogen

isotretinoin (Accutane®). an orally administerad, retinoic acid lizensad in September 1982
for tresting severe, intractabie cystic acne, has been associsted with spontanecus abortions
and congenital malformations. The manufacturer {(Roche Laboratories) and the U.S. Food and
Orug Administration (FDA) have received 29 case reports of adverse reproductive outcomes
among women taking isotretinoin (Accutane) during the: first trimester of pregnancy.
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Senator HAwKINS. | have several rguestions that I will just
submit to you at this time for the record. You may have to consult
the Justice Department on some of them when you give us an
answer, because I am concerned with your final statement that you
are not convinced that the Federal program is needed to resolve
the situation and that you oppose this bill.

Does that mean irou are completely satisfied with what we have?

Dr. Branpt. Well, no; we're not completely satisfied with what
we have, Madam Chairman. I think the real issue is how to go
about structuring a system that is fair and that at the same time is
clearly based upon good, solid, clinical, and scientific evidence of
adverse effects that are clearly associated with vaccines. I think
that at this point in time we are trying to determine what is the
most effective system.

The reason that statement is in there is that we have examples
of no-fault-type systems that are maintained in the private sector
by insurance companies and others, and the question really in part
i8 whether or not that system works, and do we need Federal legis-
lation to accomplish it or can it be done within current authorities?
Those are legal questions. As you point out, the Department of Jus-
tice will have ic speak to that.

I think the concef)t of the bill is certainly one that I like and
think is important. I think that you should be commended for rais-
ing this situation because it is very, very clear that all of us are
aware that every vaccine is not 100 percent safe, in the sense that
there are children who still experience problems with them. It does
seem reasonable that some sort of system to assist in the care of
those children be set up. I guess the real question is, what is the
most effective way to accomplish that? . ..

Senator Hawkins. Is it still true that 80 to 50 percent of the vac-
cines are purchased through the Federal Government?

Dr. HINMAN. That is correct.

Senator HAWKINS. Shouldn’t the Federal Government have some
responsibility in the distribution of this vaccine?

Dr. BRANDT. I think we do have some responsibility certainly for
informing people and for providing information, in oing the sorts
of things that we are trying to do at the present time.

Whether a system such as this needs to be a Federal system or
whether it can be a private system, working through the estab-
lished insurance industry and manufacturers, I guess, is more of a
legal question than I am competent to deal with.

Senator HAwWKINS. But you do support the concept?

Dr. BranprT. I personally think the concept is important, yes.

Senator HAwkins. I appreciate that you have been willing to
work with us to try to develop a solution to th%crroblems that were
raised in these four hearings. We have work wery closely with
the American Academy of Pediatrics, who reallky feel they have as-
sumed already too much private responsibility for a mandated pro-
gram. I am sure that if we all work together that we can help the
children, who are the ones who are really injured by this.

We ap{)reciate your coming here today. I know you are busy, gen-
tlemen. I work with you on so many other projects, and I apgreci-
ate your cooperativeness in working with us to solve this problem.

Dr. BRanpT. Thank you very much.
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b Senator HawkiNs. Maybe we can convince you to support the
ill.
Our next panel is composed of parents and grandparents who are
very concerned about the childhood immunization program and
who have been very active in seeking imﬁrovements in our Na-
tion's childhood immunization program. These, witnesses are Jeff
Schwartz, who represents the Dissatisfied Parents Together; Donna
Gary, from Wayland, MA; and Stephen Kudabeck, of Little Rock,
AR.

Jeff, since you played such a pivotal role in helping develop this
legislation, would you start, please?

STATEMENT OF JEFFREY H. SCHWARTZ, REPRESENTING
DISSATISFIED PARENTS TOGETHER

Mr. Scuwartz. Thank you, Senator Hawkins. I appreciate the
opportunity to appear before you today and to represent Dissatis-
fied Parents Together |DPT]. We are a group who sees as its .pri-
mary responsibility the education of parents and, working with
doctors, the education of physicians and public health authorities
as to the need to be concerned about the pertussis vaccine’s safety
as well as about pertussis disease.

In the testimony which follows we would like to cover four main
points. First, we want to review the reasons why we believe that a
bill like S. 2117 is needed, contrary to the HHS testimony. Second,
we want to recall the 10 principles which we presented before you
at the last hearing that we thought ought to be used as a guide for
judging what is a genuine and acceptable vaccine victim compensa-
tion bill. Third, we would like to assess how S. 2117 measures up to
these 10 principles. Fourth, we would like to identify some key
issues and concerns regardiag the bill, briefly closing with a few
final remarks. ,

In terms of the need for a bill like S. 1227, at the outset we par-
ticularly. want to thank Senator Hawkins and Chairman Hatch and
the other cosponsors of S. 2117 for their leadership in bringing the
issue of vaccine safety to national attention.

This committee’'s hearing on May 7, 1982 and July 22, 1983
helped demonstrate the need for national legislation such as S.
2117. The record developed in those hearings is an important part
of the background of this bill, and any attempt to evaluate the bill
has to begin with a review of the findings which emerged from
those hearings and the materials contained in them.

The hearings provided a basis for several findings:

Finding No. 1 is that pertussis vaccine—the “P” part of the
present DPT vaccine—is a relatively crude, impure, rea:tive vac-
cine of unguestioned toxicity and uncertain character.

Now it is disturbing to hear HHS say that the pertussis vaccine
1« safe, although not perfectly safe. It is disturbing because one of
HIS's own doctors who is involved in this was quoted recently in
The Washington Post saying, “We want to ellminate 95 percent of
the parbage that has nothing to do with protection but does con-
tribute to adverse reactions.’ Garbage in the vaccine—that is an
outspoken way of saving it, but I think when you look at the HHS
testimony, as 1 hope we will have a chance to do more closely, you
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will find very disturbing shading of the meanings of language used
therqd We would like to'submit the Washington Post article for the
record. _
[The article referred to follows:]
. INSIDE: NATIONAL INSTITUTES OF HEALTH

The Nationa! Inatitutes of Health i wurking to
Prodice an improved vaccine to protect children
{tom pestinsia. of whooping cough.

N} The current vaceine has aaved thoumands of ehils
dren from the dwesse’s xenom effects, includi
brain damage annd death. But much hus been niade
receiit vears of the ncramicnal case when & vactina
child 1 -Tors & severe reaction, or, in rare casen, dies.

Ductors say the dengers 1f whooping enugh are (ar
Kteater than the dangees of the vaccine. But in hopes
of producing a better vaccine in four to aix years, the
Nationgl Institute of Allergy and Infoctions Dis-
¢as01 has aivarded a three-year, $486.674 contract to
the Michigan Public Heaith Denartment to produce
& vacaine for huma testing.

The problem with the current vaceue o that it is
made from the bactenum—Bordetells pertupsin—
that causes the disease The hacterin have heen mod-
ifierd to make them as safe aa pomnible. Yet, in some-
thing under uve come per 1,000 duses. according to
literaturn. the vactine may cause 8 child to experi
ence one of more conviilsions. In ahout two cases in
1.0V0. & child criee in an unimusl way. In perhaps one
cuse in 100.000. there may be some heain inflamma.
Lon or other resction, somelimes pe-naimnt.

Doctors are almont unantmous 10 reconmaending
that parents taka the only preventive step that now
exiats—a series of three shota sarting at six to eight
weeke of age if pamaihle, followed by a buater at 18
munths. Such immunization is still far from univer.
sal QOklahoina had 8 mocderste pertussis epidemic
last yesr a:: a wurvey of children 6 and under there
found that unly 85 percent had had alt their shots.

Sull, the Public Health Seevice haa been telling
doctors not to continue the series if o child rescts

" percent of the garbage that has nothing o dn with

with an extremely high fever (105 degrees or greater)
or %:arioneu other spacifie reactions.

orin

the part pravides 1gmyrfly. In ‘h."". nll_\'.q-
NIH's Dr. David Klein. "We want 1o eliminate 93

protectiod nt does contribute tn adverse rentiug

O O pu.
" ’ rug fiema should soun he
sarting small-scale trials of the substance. The Mich-
igan project wall e the best current knuwledge of
the proteine of the disease germ, aid the best wavs ol
Jeparating the wanted material irum the unwanted.

BANKING ON IT .. . There are blood hanks, e
banks. bone hanks and akin banke. Now the lox
Alamos National Laboratory in New Meuco has
added an international DNA-RNA data bank -n-
Bank ("genetics bank™) will keep a record of the <c-
quences of nucleic acids that convey the genetic in-
formation that governs all living creatures.

Scientiats figure out the exact order of the chem
wal units of more than 500.000 new nucleic acids
each year. And that knowledge advanves understand-
ing of hetedity. hrolugical functions and disease.

Many scientsts will- be uble tn communicate with
the data bank by computer. while uthers will auh-
scnbe to magnetic computer tapes. The praject 1«
being managed hy the research firm of Bolt. Beranck
and Newman of Cambhridge, Masi., under contract
with four NIH divsions, the Defense Department,
the Energy Department and the Nations! Scienca
Foundation.

WwAsH. PsT .
2lizfi - FAY.

=Victor Cobn
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Mr. Scuwarrz. I think it is important to emphasize that state-
ments about the pertussis vaccine being crude and of unquestioned
toxicity, come from leading proponents of the vaccine, such as Dr.
Mortimer.

Finding No. 2, since Madsen’s 1933 study, more than 50 years
ago, it has been know that whole cell pertussis vaccines can cause
high fevers; convulsion; anaphylactic shock; epilepsy; brain
damage; mental retardation; paralysis; loss of hearing, sight and
speech; and even death. We are not saying that all those things are
caused only by pertussis vaccine, but those things can be caused by
pertussis vaccine. That is demonstrated in 50 years of published
medical literature.

Finding No. 3, the vast majority of practicing physicians and
public health clinics in the United States have until very recently
either been uninformed of these facts or unwilling to admit them.
Generally agreedupon contraindications to administration of the
vaccine have been ignored all toc frequently, with tragic resulting,
consequences. The contraindications which have been set out by
the quasi-official bodies like ACIP and the AAP have been far too

\
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narrow. This is particularly troublesome as the vaccine system has
become more and more compulsory.

Physicians have failed to keep adequate records and make ade-
quate reports of severe vaccine reactions. Perhaps most damning of
all, physicians have failed to inform their patients and listen to

them about vaccine dangers and reactions. Physicians have thus.

deprived us parents of the information we need to protect our chil-
dren and deprived themselves of critical knowledge about what is
really going on with their patients, so that they can treat them
well. T don’t mean to indict all physicians, but it is a sad fact that
what is known at the highest levels of the American Academy of
Pediatrics and the American Medical Association and HHS has not
made its way to the rank and file. Adequate safeguards are not
being implemented in current practice,

Finding No. 4, physicians have tended to rely on the belief that
the Government would not license, and pharmaceutical manufac-
turers would not sell, an unsafe vaccine to children. The doctors
have tended to assume that whole cell pertussis vaccine had been

roven thoroughly safe and effective, and they have been told by
IHS that the vaccine is safe and effective. In testimony before you
HHS has said the vaccine has been proven safe and effective, and
yet we continue to have these severe reactions.

Doctors have assumed that the vaccines have been adect‘uately
tested and screened; that they have been manufactured with care-
ful quality control; properly labeled, stored, and shipped according
to specification; that they included adequate warnings, and were
subject to adequate postmarket surveillance.

ven more important, universal legal requirements for pertussis
vaccination have led most U.S. physicians to conclude that they no
longer need to exercise individual judgment in deciding on a case-
by-case basis whether, when, and under what circumstances to vac-
cinate children with DPT vaccine. These legal requirements have
led to relaxation of physician vigilance, scrapping of the doctrine of
informed consent, and incursion on a parent’s first and most funda-
mental freedom—the freedom to protect the health and well-being
of our children.

Finding No. 5, the Health and Human Services Department has
performed woefully and inadequately to protect the ealth of our

children in this area. It has failed for over 40 years to push for a

vaccine safer than the whole cell pertussis vaccine. It has not pro-
vided an adequate regulatory framework to assure that whole cell
vaccines are made and administered as safely as possible. HHS sees
its function as licensing, not regulating vaccine; the Department
has not assumed responsibility for development of safer vaccines.

For years HHS has studied the need for compensating children -

who are severely injured by vaccines, yet the Department has not
put forth a single proposal. They have been working on the com-
pensation issue for mcre than 7 years, and yet HHS comes here
today to say they are in favor of the concept, but they are just

against its implementation. They say they don't think Federal leg- .

islation is needed, and they do not have any proposals of their own
to present after 7 years. How long do we have to wait for them to
come up with a program that meets the need and the responsibility
that they have implicitly acknowledged here?
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The Health and Huinan Services Department has strongly en-
couraged State laws mandating vaccination as a precondition for
school entry, yet has failed to acknowledge the need for flexibility
and sensitivity in the vaccination system. The Department has
kept vaccine public policymaking in the hands of the few and out
of sight of the many. It has not insisted on adequate accountability
by doctors and vaccine makers and HHS has not been willing to be
accountable itself. Perhaps worst of all, the Department has y and
large refused to get the facts, know the facts, and share the facts
with the public, or even acknowledge the facts that they have got.

Finding No. 6, in the face of these realizations over the last 2
years, parents have had to turn to the courts, to the Congress, and
ultimately to ourselves, to redress these grievances. That is why
Dissatisfied Parents Together came into being. That is why we de-
veloped our own Farent information packet: because the doctors
have not done it for us, because Health and Human Services De-
partment has not done it for us, because the manufacturers have
not made it available to parents. That is why increasing numbers
of lawsuits are being filed on behalf of vaccine-dam eg children,
because there is no alternative for those children. That is why a
bill like 8. 2117 is needed.

Finding No. 7, there is a middle ground for better protecting our
children’s health. We need not be blind to the dangers of pertussis
vaccine in order to be concerned about the dangers of whoo ing
cough; but we need not ignore concerns about w ooping cough in
order to avoid vaccine-related brain damage. Parents are not going
to freak out if we talk about these problems carefully and thought-
fully. Parents are not going to go nuts about this. We are con-
cerned about the health of our children, and we want to find a way
that is a middle ground. Being concerned about both the disease
and the vaccine, we can work in an informed and balanced way to
safeguard our children’s health from both the rish . of the disease
and of the currently available vaccine.

The next section of my testimony talks about the 10 principles

that we listed in previous testimony for what we thought would be
a good bill. These principles were set forth before the bill was de-
veloped, and I won't restate those. They are listed in my testimony
from last time, and we will put them in this record.
. Suffice it to say, the important part about the principles was
that DPT felt from the very beginning we could not support a bill
that simply compensated children who are injured; that did not
provide a strong mandate for the creation of safer vaccines, for the
use of safer vaccines, for the implementation of a safer system for
using the current vaccine. We would not agree to sweep the prob-
lem under the rug by paying off the families and the children who
are damaged and let this process of administering a hazardous vac-
cine go on without challenge.

This is one of the reasons why we are o pleased with S. 2117, S.
2117 is not merely a compensation bill. It is a health bill and the
bill sets forth specific requirements to assure that HHS assumes its
proper responsibility; that doctors assume their proper responsibil-
ity, that manufacturers assume their responsibility; and that we
parents have the information available to assume our responsibil-
1ty.
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We beheve S 2117 ‘meets all 10 of the principles that we have
previously preseribed and, thus, Dissatisfied Parents Together does
support enactment of S 2117. We do not say this without some res-
ervations or concerns. however, and we want to discuss these con- -
cerns brieflv at the end. Before doing so, however, we do want to
highlight several key points about the strengths of the bill.

As T pointed out, we are very pleased about parts C and D of the
bl because these provisions do create statutory mandates for de-
velopment and use of safer vaccines and for strengthening the cur-
rent system to prevent serious vaccine reactions. These are not
mere grants of authority. HHS has had much of the authority it
needs to properly protect the public but the Department has not
used its authority adequately. Thus, the bill, 8. 2117, creates a non-
discretionary duty, in fact. a set of duties, that the Secretary will
have to carry out to assure that the parents get the information,
that vaccine serious reactions are recorded and reported, that a
safer vaccine is developed and used, and to incorporate safeguards
in the current vaccine system to assure that children are protected.

It the Secretary of HHS fails to use any authority she has under
any existing law or fails to implement this law to carry out these
mandates, 1 citizen suit could be filed and the courts would manda-
mus the Secretary to act. The record is clear as to why this is
nepded: the record is painfully clear.

Likewise. these parts of the bill mandate certain safeguards to be
carried out hy the doctors and the health care roviders. The new
duties would become part of a physician’s standards of practice or
care. Any failure to carry out these mandates, to make the re-
quired information available to parents, to keep the records, to
make the reports, to abide by contraindications, would at least
create a presumption of negligence, perhaps even constitute negii-
gence per se. A pattern of refusal or failure to implement the law
could lead to punitive damages under tort law or be considered in
heensure péview proceedings. We are pleased to note that—and I
think thig is something that Senator Hawkins is entitled to take
come credit for. and I think it is a wave of the future—we are
pleased to note that the State legislature of Maryland has become
the first State to pass legislation based on part C and part D of this
bl 1 think there are many more States to follow. Again, national
leadership s needed '

In the Marviand State Legislature, interestingly, we said victim
compensation is a kev element, and the State legislators said to us.
“We sympathize with vou. but that's a national problem. You have
to o to the Congress. That is what our State legislators told us in
Mooy Lind. and that is what we are finding throughout the country.

Adequiate compensation 15 not going to be done by the private in-
airance <vstem. it hasn't been It is not going to be done by the
States 1t not going to be done by HHS. It is up to the Congress
to enact lepashition to protect the children who in the past and the

“ e arenqured by these vacones.

W aleo wint to pomnt out the ip.portance of the procedural and
wdient review provisions of 8 2117 The vaccine licensure process
Tnd vaccine poliey processes have not been open to the public.
Porent input his not only not been solicited by the AAP or ACIP
o the Statee when ottered. parent input has frequently been total-
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ly ignored. The presently closed system needs to be open and ac-
countable, and these provisions for procedural openness and judi-
cial review will help yr~duce heaﬂ;hier children and a better
system. .

Without parts C and D of the bill, DPT could not support it. We
think these provisions are critical, and we think they deserve spe-
cial appreciation and attention. It is too bad that the Health Deé
partment did not see fit to address those parts of the bill. I think, if
they had, they would have said, as they have told.us previously in
ch}:espondence, that they cou'ld not support these other provisions,
either.

Compensation without prevention would sweep the problem
under the rug. We think there is a serious problem and it needs to
be dealt with. If there is one question in this hearing that we
would like the committee to consider, it is, Is there a problem and
does it need to be dealt with?

If I heard HHS right, they said either there isn't a problem, or
there is but it doesn’t need to be dealt with, or it does need to be
dealt with but not by us, or give us 7 more years to think about it.
I don’t know what I heard, frankly. It is very confusing to me be-
cause we have yet to hear what legislation, if any, HHS would sup-
port. We know what they are against, but we don't know what they
are for.

We also want to applaud the bill’s sponeors for ensuring that
vaccine,compensation decisionmaking in individual cases is left to
the Federal court. HHS has an institutional conflict of interest by
virtue of its health care cost containment and vaccination promo-
tion resvonsibilities that would preclude it from deciding fairly
whethher a claimant qualifies for compensation and, if so, how
much. '

Their own interpretation of the medical and scientific literature
on vaccine reactions demonstrates the Department’s bias and its
inclination to minimize or even deny tl-e existence of the problem.

We also commend S. 2117 because it guarantees a child’s and
parent’s option to sue under traditional common law principles. It
would be the final injustice to require vaccination by law, knowing
that some children will be permanently brain-damaged or even die
as a result, then to single out these children and their parents to
take away their right to common law protection from negligence or
unreasonably dangerous products, as the only group of children
who don’t have the right to go to court. That is hardly real justice.
Nor wnuld this be good social policy. The tort law s stem, even
with the limits we pointed out in our testimony in Ju y 1983, and
they are substantial, does serve to deter negligence and help aug-
ment regulatory incentives for safety. We ought not to simply abol-
ish those incentives. DPT could not support—in fact, would have to
oppose—enactment of the bill if it did not guarantee a child’s
option to sue under the traditional common law tort and contract
principles.

We do want to mention two key issues of concern because they
come up within our own group. It is important to understand that,
while Dissatisfied Parents Together [DPT)] supports the bill, we do
not claim to represent all the parents in the world or even all the
parents who have vaccine-damaged kids. Moreover, there are par-
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ents even in our group who have reservations ahout S. 2117. Their
concerns focus around two main points. :

Briefly, they fear that the compensation provisions could be used
by those who are pushing a very coercive mandatory vaccine
system as a basis for saying, *Look, we're going to compensate you
if your child gets injured, so you don’'t have any gripe. Go ahead
and get your kid vaccinated. If you don’t, then we'll use these coer-
cive methods.”

These are not just hypothetical fears; they are based on present
real world events. Parents who are refusing to have their children
vaccinated are bein;* charged with child abuse or child neglect.
Criminal prosecutions are being brought for truancy because the
children are being excluded from school. Parents fear that their
children may be endangered by these shots, and with some very
good, very specific reasons in many cases. Instead of being com-
merti'gded for protecting their children, these parents are being pros-
ecuted.

It is interesting to know that this coercive atmosphere has been
created by HHS. The Secretary of HHS has taken occasion to say it
is child abuse for parents to refuse to have their child vaccinated.
That wasn't said with qualification. It was not said that it is child
abuse to do that when J'our child does not have a contraindication,
is not a high-risk child or has not had a prior reaction. The Sec-
retary merely said that it is child abuse to refuse to have your chil-
dren vaccinated regardless of ¥lie vaccine, regardless of the specific
circumstances of the child, regardless of the risk. That is the coer-
cive atmosphere that is being created. -

Therefore, our people are afraid that the message accompanying
enactment of S. 2117 may be, “We’'ll compensate ,our child if he is
injured, so you can't object.”

We are not proposing specific solutions to this problem at this
time. but we would be willing to work with the committee on
trying to fashion a solution so that this concern can be avoided. We
believe that the coercive tone and effect that is conveyed by state-
ments such as those made by the Secretary and resulting from
State criminal prosecutions must be eliminated.

The second major parent concern which we think deserves men-
tion is with the compensation part of the bill. The belief has arisen
among some that somehow culpable physicians and drug companies
will be let off the hook if the bill were enacted, that somehow the
taxpayer will wind up paying the cost. I personally do not share
the belief that culpable physicians and drug companies are going to
be let off the hook, because the bill provides for, even guarantees,
the parent's option to sue under common law princi® les. That
means doctors are still liable if they are guilty of negligence and
pharmaceutical companies are still liable if they market an unrea-
sonablv dangerous product. The bill provides for subrogation and
authorizes the Justice Department to bring suit against a negligent
doctor or against the manufacturer of an unreasonably dangerous
preduc: if the compensation has been awarded. Nevertheless, we
share the coocern that the bill should not act as a shield for wrong-
doing by drug companies or physicians or for the marketing of un-
reasonably dangerous products. Again, we would be pleased to
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work with the committee to try to devise any further necessary
safeguards in the bill. .

Therg are some other lesser concerns with the bill that we think
warrant some attention, and we have included them as an attach-
ment to our testimony.

I would like, with your indulgence, Senator Hawkins, to make a
couple closing notes.

The development and deepening of congressional concern about
the continuing tragedy of vaccine-induced brain damage is most
welcome. With your aid, we hope soon to reach the time when
mothers and fathers will never again say, as you saw in the earlier -
film, “They did this to our children, and then they left us alone
with the damage.”

But hope is one thing, and reality is another. Every day the
status quo continues, we get more unutterably sad phone calls and
letters from parents whose children have been maimed or killed.
Many of them contain strong documentation. We are not saying
that the health problems referred to in each and every letter can
conclusively be proved to be vaccine related, but the claims ought
to be looked into; they certainly suggest vaccine-induced injury,
based on what we know from the available medical literature.

A stop has to be put to this American tragedy as soon as it can
be. The answer we propose is not to deny or ignore the dangers of
whooping cough; we acknowledge those, but surely denial of these
vaccine-injured children and denial of the dangers of the vaccine is
not the answer, either.

Yes, we are making slow progress. Two years ago, Dr. Meyer of
the FDA testified that within a year or a year and a half we would
have that safer vaccine. Well, it is 2 years, and a safer-vaccine is
still some years away. We are making some progress, but for some

~ " of us progress will not be fast enough.

One year ago when I testified I noted that, even with our daugh-
ter’s seizure disorder, her motor problems, and her hyperactivity,
with her speech impairment, and her learning difficulties, at least
we were luckier than the parents of children who had died from
the vaccine. Those who knew Julie, who met her, who worked with
her, knew that we were very blessed by having a very special child.

But that was 1 year ago, and, as you know, 6 weeks ago Julie
died. She died from a cardiac arrest suffered during status epilepti-
cus resulting from her DPT-induced, uncontrolled seizure disorder.
Now it is too late for Julie, and it is too late for so many other chil-
gren; it's 50 years too late, but it is not too late for tomorrow’s chil-

ren.

So we ask you to consider this: at Julie’s funeral we read a poem
for her that is called “I Carry Your Heart in My Heart.” As the
committee considers S. 2117, we ask you to do the same—for Julie,
for all the injured and dead children like her, for the children who
have been injured by the disease as well, but most of all for all of
tomorrow’s children—please, we ask the committee, “Carry These
- Children in Your Hearts."

Thank you, Senator Hawkins.
[The prepared statement of Mr. Schwartz follows:]

&
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TOEEIMONY REFORE THE U.S, SENATE
COMMITTEE ON LABOR AND HUMAN RESOURCES
NS, 2117
("NATIONAL CHTLDHXD VACCTNE-TNTURY COMPENSATICN ACT™)
May 3, 1984

presented by Teffrev H. Schwartz,
on behalf of Dissatisfied Parents Together (DPT)

Members of the Camittee, I thank you for the opportunity to appear
mefore you today. 1 am here represanting the views of Dissatisfied Parents
Together (DPT}.

tn the testimony which follows we plan to cover four main polnts.
First, we want to review the reasons why we believe a bill like S, 2117 is
needed. Second, our testimony will recall the ten principles which we pre-
viously stated for defining a genuine vaccine victim oampensation bill.
Third, w intend to assess how S. 3117 measures up to these ten principles.
Fourth, we want to identify saome key issues and concerns in the bill. Finally,
we. want to present some brief closing remarks.

I. The Meed for a Rill Like S. 2117

At the ocutset, we want to thank this Committeer, particularly Senator
Hawking, Chairman Hatch, and the othar co-sponsors of S. 2117, for their
leadership in bringing the issue of vaccine safety to national attention.
Thia Committea's hearings om May 7, 1982, and tulv 27, 1983, have helped
Armonst rate the need for national legislation such a8 S. 2117, The record
devalomed in those hearings is an important part of the backgrourd of this
hill, and any atterot to evaluate the bill must begin with a review of the
"¢indings" which anerge from those hearings.

T™e hearings (and the underlying medical and acientific literature cited
«r those hearings) show that - -

FINDING #1: Pertussis vaccine (the "P" part of the present
BPT vaccine) ls a relatively crude, impure, reactive raccine
0f "unquestioned toxicity”. and uncertain character.

FINDING ¢2: Sincm Madsen's 1933 Study - - moie than 50
ears agqo - - it has been known that whole cell pertussis
vaccines can cause high fevers: comvulsions anaphylactic
shock: epllepsy; brain damage; mental retardation: varaly-
sig; loss of hearing, sight, and speech; and even death.

STNDING 23: The vast majority of practicing physicians and
mablic health clirics in the U.S. have until very recentlv
ni*her been uninformed of these facts, unaware of them, or
arwilling to admit them, Agraed-upon contraindications to
Adminiatration nof the vaccine have been ignored all too
frcquently, with resulting tragic consequences. The
n~nrraindications” which have been set out lwv the quasi-
~fficilal horiies like ACTP and the AAP have begn far too
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narrow.  This is particularly traublesome as the vaccine
system has became more and more campulsory. Physicians have
failed to keep adequate records and make adequate reports of
severe vaccine reactions., Perhapa most damning of all,
physicianas have failed to inform their patients and listen
to them about vaccine dangers and reactions. Physicians
have thus deprived us parents of the information we need to
protect our children and deprived themselves of critical
knowledge ahout what is really going on with their patients,

FINDING ¢4: Physicians have tended to rely on the helief

t govermment would not license, and pharmaceutical
manufacturers weuld not sell, an unsafe vaceire to childrer
The doctors have tended to assume that the vaccine had been
proven thoroughly safe and effective; adequately tested and
screened) manufactured with careful quality control;
properly labeled, stored and shipped according to
specification: included adequate warnings; and was subject
*o adequate post-market surveillance. Even more important,
universal leqgal requirements for pertussis vaccination has
led most 0.S. physicians to conclude that they no longer
need to exercise individual judgement in deciding on a
rase-by-case basis whether, when, and under what
circumstances to vaccinate children with DPT vaccine. These
legal requirements have led to relaxation of ptysician
vigilance, scrapping of the doctrini of informed consent,
and incursion on a parent's first and most fundamental
freedom - - the freedam to protect the health and well-being
of our children.

FINDING #5: The Health and Human Services Department has
performed woefully and inadequately to protect the health of
our children in this area. It has failed for ower 40 years
to push for a vaccine safer than the whola cell pertussis
vaccine, It has not provided an adequate requlatory frame-
work to assure that whole cell vaccines are made and acmin-
istered as safely as possible. It has for years "studied”
the need for campensating children who are severaly injured
bv vaccines, yet has not put forth a single proposal. It
has strongly encouraged state-lawa ma:i%’tﬁq vaccination as
a pre~ordition for school entry, yet has failed to acknow]-
edga the need for flexibility and sansitivity in the system,
The Department has kept vaccine policy making in the hands
of the few and out of sight of the manv. Tt has not insisted
on adequate acomuntability by doctors and vaceims makers and
1* has not been willing to be accumtable itself. Perhaps
worst of all, the Department has by and large refused to get
the facts, know the facts, and share the famts with the
public,

FINDING #6: In the fare of these realizations of the lagt
two years parerts have had to turn to the courts, to the
r'ongress, and ultimately to ourselves to redress these
mievances.  That s why Digsatisfied Parents Tognther (DPT)



O

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

56

came into being. That is why we developed our own parent
information packet on pertussis vaccine. That is vhy
increaging mypers of lawsuits ara being filed on behalf of
vaari_nép.danafai children. That is why a bill like S. 2117

k. By
L3 .

1

FINDING ¢7: There is a "Middle Ground" for better .
protecting our children's health. We need not be blind to

" the dangers of the vaccine in order to bhe osncerned about
the dangers of the disease. We need not ignore concems
about whooping cough in order to avoid vaccine-related brain
damage. Being concerned about both the disease and the
vaccine, we can work in an informed and balanced way to
safeguard our children's health.’

1T. DPT's Ten Principles

In our July 1983 testimony before this Committea, Dissatisfied Parents
Tecether set forth ten principles for achieving this "Middle Grol". we
culled these principles for distinguishing genuine "vaccine victim compen-
sation" legislation from proposals which, in practical effect, would be
“vaccine victim condemation” bills. These ten principles are re-stated
be low: :

1.  The bill should expressly acknowledge that partussis
vacecines can, axd in same instances do, cause Serous
reactions, including seizures, brain damage, even death.

2. The bill must not simply be an effort to sweep <he
pPT-1maccine problem under the ruqg. Compensating those who
are injured bv the vaccine and contimuing to require
virtually all children to take this admittedly “dirty®
aceine is not an acceptable solution. The bill should
contain positive commitments and {ncentives to reduce the
rigks of rmactions o the current vaccine and to pramte
devalopment of safer vaccines. As a minimum these
comitments and incentives should include: requirements for
adequate written information to parents on the risks of the
vaceine and on the contraindications to the vaccine)
adequate recordkeeping and reporting by doctors end clinics
aiving the vaccine: more stringent quality control and
test ing requirements by manufacturers: and more leniencv in
defining categories of high risk children who should rot be
required to receive the vaccine.

3.  The bill nust not restrict in‘any way a parent's for
child's) right to sue under existing law. The choice as to
whether to sue under existing law or to apek this new form
of compensation should belong entirely to the parents.

P

4. The bill must prvide an opportunity for effective
~pensat ion for all seriously vaccine-injured individuals,
reqardless of haw iong ago the injury may have occurred.

b1
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The bill should provide a relatively sinple, speedy,
inexpensive, non-adversarial mechanism for campensation of
vaccine—damaged children,

The bill should contain safequards to assure that the award
of compensation will not depend on pronf by the claimant of
who the vaceine manufacturer was: on proof of regligence by
the doctor or dafect in the vaccine: ~r disproof of all

possible alternative explanations for the child's iniuries,

The bill should quarantee a level of compensation which is
adequate to enable the damaged child to realize his or her
maximum potential and enjoyment of life. Allowable
carpensation must not be limited by any arbitrary fixed
dollar ceiling or by the current availability of services
for lack thereof) to meet the vaccine-injured children's
needs,

The bill must defina allowable campensation as being

available for the life of the injured person in the case of
permanent injuries, and as covaring all necassary medical,
rehabilitation, special education, therapy, behavioral and
emotional counseling, custodial care, residential placement
and other nmcessary expenses, At a minimum carpensation
should also ba provided for the victim's loss of earned
incame and pain and suffering; and in the case of a child's
death heing caused by the vaccine, a substantial death
benafit payment should be provided for tha parents,

The persons and institutions daciding vaccine—damage
compensation claims under the new optional approach must be
campletely independent of any governmental or private agency
responaible for proamoting vaccines or for controlling health
care costs,

The financing mechanism of the bill ghould assure that the
payment nf compensation awards will not be deferred or
reduced because of budget deficits nr govermment program
"~ut-backs.” while the Treasury should be the ultimate
back-atop to assure timely and completa payment of
npengation, thnse who have benefitted frrm the vaccination
requirements should have primary responaibility to €inance
the system. The financing sys em should be designed to
recover costs from responsible parties in anv cases of
vaccine-iniury due to negligence in the manufacture or
administration of the vaccine or to defect in the vaccine
itself.
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1Tt, Assessrent of S, 2117: How Tt Maasures Up to the Ten Principles

We are pleased to say that we bellieve S. 2117 meets all ten of
these principles, and thus Dissutisfied Parents Touetther would support
enactment of S. 2117, We do rot say this without resarvation or
roncerns, however  And these concevns need to be clearly noted., But
befsre we do, several key points nesd to be made about the strengths
nf this bill. ’

Wa are particularly pleased by Parta C and D of the bill.
Together, these provisions will creats statutory mandates for
developrent and use of safer vaccines and for strengthening of the
cAirrent System to prevent serious vaccine reactions. These mandates
will create non-discretionary duties. If the Secretary of HHS fails
+o use the authority she has under any law to achieve theme goals, a
~it.zer suit may be filed and the courts could mandamus tha Secretary
to act.

Likewise, these parts of the bill mandate cervain sa fequards to
be carried out by doctors and other health care providers. These new
dutias would become part of a physician's "standards of practice or
care.” Any failure *o carrry out their mandated responsibilities
wuld at least create a presumptice of negligence. A pattern of
mfusal or failure to implement the law could lead to punitive damages
under tort law law or be considerad in licensure review proceedings,
we are please to note that the State legislature of Maryland has
rreently passed legislation which is very similar to Part C of
s, 2117,

wWe alse want to point out the importance of the procedural and
~udicial reveiw provisions of S. 2117, The vaccine licensure prrcess
i vaccine pnlicy process have not in the past been open to the
public. Parent input has not only not been solicited; when offered,
it has frequently been totallv ignored. The presently closed system
needs to be open and accountable, and these provisions for procedural
apenness and judicial review will help produce healthier children and
a better system.

wWithout Parts C and D of S. 2i17, Digsatisfied Parents Tugether
would be unable to support the bill, Campensation without "prevention”
i afequards would simply sweep the problem under the rug, We think
in fact that the single greatest strength of the bill is its open
rcknawledgment that there is a problem and it needs "o be dealt w:+h.

We alan want to applaud the bill's sponsors for insuring that
vaccine ~ompensation decision-making in individual cases is left to
che federal court. HHS has institutional ronflicts of interest by
reason nf its cost contairment and vacecine promtion responsibilities
rhat would preclude it frem deciding fairly whether a claimant
ualifies for compensation and if so, for how much.

b3
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We also cammend S. 2117, because it quarantees a child's option
to sue under traditional coamon law principles. It would be final
rniustice to require vaccination 'y law knowing that same children
will be permanently brain damaged as a result, thén to single out
these children to take away their right to comon law protection from
nmqligence or unreascnably dangerous products. Nor would thig be good
sncial policy. The tort/contract system, even with the limits we
pointed out in our testimony in July 1983, does serve to deter negli-
gance and help augment requlatory incentives for safety. Dissatisfied
Parents Tngether (DPTIcould not support, in fact would have to oppose,
enactment of any bill which did not quarantee a child's option to sue
under the traditional common law priniples of tort and contract.

V. Kev Issues and Conocerns

The Camittee should know, of course, that Dissatisfied Parents
Together (DPT) does not claim to represent all parents concerned about
pertussis and pertussis vaccine, Nor are all the parents in our qroup
united in their support for S. 2117, There appear to be two main
concemmns about the bill that warrant particular attention.

First, some parentc feel that the “campensation” provisions of
*he hill will be used by HHS and state health agencies to continue
{and even strengthen) certain deplorable coercive practices, They
hear Secretary Heckler say, without qualification, that it is "child
abuse” to fail to vaccinate children, They see gtata school and
health of ficials suing parents for "child neglect,” "child abuse,” and
"truancy,” when the parents, in fear for their children's health,
refuse to have their susceptible children inoculated. They see state
attorneys general suing to take quardianship of children to forcibly
vacr-nate them when parents refuse. These parents fear that the
"comypensation” part of S, 2117 will be used as a justification for the
indiscriminate use of the current pertussis vaccine, even in the face
nf principled objection by parents. They €ear health officials will
brush aside their concerns by saying, "we'll coampensate your child if
he's intured — so you can't cblect.”

¥ are not proposing specific solutions or amendments to meet
thig gat of concerns at this time., But we think these concerns
Arserve to be addressed, and we would be pleased to work with the
Cormu*tee and those parents who have most stronglv voiced these
Soncems to assure that the compensation provisions will not be used
13 1 grean light for governemnt coercion,

The second mator parert concern with the compensation part of the
bill is the 2f that it may somehcw let "culpable physicians and
Arg ooepan. JEf the hook" and put ‘ he taxpaver "on the hook
1stead,”  We do not ghare this belivf, That ig because the bhill
preserueg, even quarantees, the parent's option to sue under comon
fwoand 1t prewnies for eybrngation and authorizes .Justice Departrent
Shitn warast Ang corpanies or physicians in aporopriates cases.
Nevertralesg, we share the concern that this bill not act as a shield
for clrig ~orpans and phvsician wrongdoing or unreasorably dangerous
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products. Aqain, we would be pleased to work wi+h irterres 1 yarting
and the Camittee to provide necessary and aporopriate safequards in
the bill,

Ather parent concerms appear to us to warrant sand further
discussion. See, for axampie, attachment #1 (letter from Daniel E.
Resciniti to Jeff Schwartz, 12/12/83, re S, 2117}, Bearing these
concerns in mind, Dissatisfied Parents Togather favors prampt action
+0 pass S. 2117, the "National Childhood Vaccine-Injury Campensation
m.'l

. A Closing Note

The development and deepening of congressional concern about the
~ontinuing tragedy of vaccine-induced damage is most welcome. With
vour aid, we hope soon to reach the time when mothers and fathers will
never again say: "Thay did this to our child, then they left us alone
to deal with tho damage.”

But hope is one thing, and reality is ancther, Every day the
status quo continues, we get more unutterably sad phone calls and
letters fram parents whose children have been maimed or killed. A
atop must t.- put to this American tragedy as soon as we can. The
Answer we propose is rot to deny or ignore the dangers of whooping
mugh. But surely denial of these children is not the answer either.

Yas, wa are making slow vrogress. But for same of us progress
will nt be fast anough. One year ago when I testified, I noted that
even with our daughter's seizure disorder, motor problems, hvper-
activity and spmech impairment, at least we were luckier than the
parents whose children had died from the vaccine.

That was one year ago. Six weeks ago, Julie died from a cardiac
arrest, suffered during status epilepticus resslting from her DPT-
induced uncontrolled seizure disorder. Now it is too late for Julie.
And 1t is too late for go many other children -- fifty years too late.
But it is not too late for tamorrow's children,

At Tulie's fureral, we read a poem for her: "I Carry Your Heart
\n My Peart." As vou consider s. 2il7, we ask vou to do the same —
please, for Julie, for all the injured and dead children like her, and
most af all for tamorrew's children, please "Carry These Children in
Yeur Hearrs,”

—
-

-
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Attachment s}

DANIEL E. RESCINITI
3 Goethe Street, Binghamton, New York 13905
607-729-3934

December 12, 1983

Jeff Schwartz

c/o0 DPT Box 563

1377 X Street Nw
washington, OC 20005

Dear Jeff:
RE: s-2117

I want to thank you for the courtesy you extended to me in gur phone conversa-
tion on December 3, 1983, and again express my gratitude to the ppT group for
the efforts put forth in negokiating the needs of vacc ‘ie-injured children.
Senators Paula Hawkins and Orrin Hatch, having introduced 5-2117, confirm that
side-effects do occur fallowing routine vaccine immunization and that victim
Compensation is necessary.

Having gone through the past twenty years with two of my sons injured by DPT,
the hardships, both emotional and financial, cause me to ask questions and
offer a few suggestions:

I. A form and pre-addressed envelope to the COC should be given to parents to
report any adverse reaction fcllowing immunizations. The CDC should acknow-
ledge receipt of such a notice within ten {10) days to the parent(s). The
C3C should monitor and report, at ten (10) day intervals, all reported vac-
Cine reactions to the Secretary of Health and Human Services. Accordingly,
this should not be & burden if, in fact, the statistics, as published ta
date, are correct.

< The insurability for unrelated health care should be guaranteed for life.
“his should be broad coverage and should include all dental as well as all
sedications for conditions from acne to ingrown toe nails. My experience
with Medicare, Medicaid, and insurance companies -- "This is covered, this
s not," is an unnecessary hardship.

' In ™y particular case, medication has not and does not control the convul-
Stve seizures or spacicity my sons experience. I find this unacceptable
and therefure ! louk to the medical pioneers. Pres.ntly, and for the past
two and opne-half years, a prominent research neurosuryeon is precluded from
'mplanting cerebellum stimulators as a means of controlling seizures by the
‘PAL the stimu'ator is permitted under investigation (experimenta]]y) for
cerebal palsy patients.  Of these CP patients, many also have seizures.
«mrlartation of the stimulator has proven successful ir reducing the spaci-
Tity and werlyres kave diminished or have entirely abated. It seems that
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tne FDA's interest in the pubiic at large eclipses the need of orphan drugs
and medical devises due to the rigid protocol it has estabiished. The FDA
will allow the use of the obsolete devise that is worn externally (Grand-
father Rule), however, the newer implantable devise remains under review.
£ssentially, my suggestion is that a research doctor be permitted to uss,
by prescription, medical devises to improve the quality of life in his/her
patient once accepted by the patient or the patient's guardian anc that the
FOA waive its strict protocol under specified circumstances.

A child who becomes damaged and who is eligible urder the bill may live
forty years, plus or minus. Does the death benefit of $300,000-700,000
remain or is indexing incorporated due to inflation or deflation?

Mypothetically, the 10-year option is selected, $250,000 is placed in the
initfal trust. The child dies one year later. Expenses were $25,000.
w1t happens to che $225,000 remaining in the trust? s the death benefit
s srate from this balance?

{ have begun legal action concerning DPY-related injury. I now elect to
come under the Compensation Act. Who would pay the already incurred legal
expenses?

The provision to appeal is unciear to me and does not address a time Timis
for a Jdeciston once an appeal is made.

[f an appeal is made through an attorney, who pays the attorney, win or
lose? '

false claims and possible corruption are always a possibility. Will the
Justice Department poiice this bill and apply mechanisms to ensure the
primary intent of *he bill?

s tne panel or Feder:l Magistrate subject to income di.closure?

Al iswances for developme: t of safer vaccines i$ mentioned. Can “"for possible
senetic research™ be included?

f the 10-year option is selected, say $250,000, and the trust is exhausted
itter egnt years Jue to unforeseen expenses with the next two years becoming
even more expensive, who subsidizes these unforeseen and unexpected costs?

farent transportation and lodging to various medical centers for treatment
<nould be sepdarate from trust options and be paid as needed.

Tne ¢osts to admimister tnis Compen<ation bili should be tudgeted and moni-
tored by {ongress.

, “y 1ntentions are not to discredit the hi1l) as submitted, however, my sug-
1oy, guestions, and ccrcerns are being made available to you for comparison
cotorrny af other parents to adequately reet the needs of injured vaccine
smq  mgltogou fesire ciarification of any of my comnents, please do not
tate to cantact e,
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Senator HAwKINS. Thank you, Jeff. You are tq be commended for
being such a leader in this whole movement, and possibly because
of your keen interest and leadership we will be able to solve this
problem for other children, and little Julie would not have died in
vain,

Mrs. Gary, grandmother of a child who had problems with this
vaccine, would you like to tell us about it?

STATEMENT OF DONNA GARY, WAYLAND, MA

Mrs. Gary. Thank you, and good morning, Senator Hawkins.

My name is Donna Gary. I am a constituent of Senator Kenne-
dy’'s from Massachusetts.

Our family should have celebrated our very first granddaughter'’s
first birthday last month. Instead, we will commemorate the anni-
versary of her death the end of this month.

Our granddaughter, Lee Ann, was just 8 weeks old when her
mother took her to the doctor for her routine checkup. That includ-
ed, of course, her first DPT inoculation and oral polio vaccine.

In all her entire 8 weeks of life this lovable, extremely alert baby
had never produced such a bloed-curdling scream as she did at the
moment the shot was given. Neither had her mother ever before
seen her back arch as it did while she screamed. She was inconsol-
able. It was even difficult for her mother to drive them home for
daddy’s consolations while she went to the pharmacy. She needed
to purchase the infant Tylenol the doctor suggested for the baby if
she developed a possible slight fever. Even her daddy could not un-
derstand Lee Ann’s uncharacteristic screaming and crying.

Four hours later Lee Ann was dead. “Crib death,” the doctor
said. “SIDS.” “Could it be connected to the shot?” her parents im-
plored. “No.” “She just had her first DPT" shot this afternoon.
Could there possibly be any connection to it?”’ “No, no connect.on
at all,” the emergency room doctor said definitely.

My husband and I hurried to the hospital the following morning
after Lee Ann's death to talk with the pathologist before the autop-
sy. We wanted to make sure he was alerted to her DPT inoculation
such a short time before her death—just in case, Jjust in case there
was something else he could look for to make the connection. He
was unavailable to talk with us. We waited, waited 2% hours. We
never even had any confirmation that the pathologist even knew
we were there. Finally, we got to talk to another doctor after the
autopsy had been completed. He said, ““It was SIDS.”

In the months before Lee Ann was horn I regularly checked with

“a friend as to the state of her grandchild's condition. He is nearly a

year and a half older than Lee Ann. On his first DPT shot he
passed out cold for 15 minutes, right in the pediatrician’s office.
“"Normai reaction for some children,” the pediatrician reassured.

The parents were scared, but they knew what a fine doctor they
had. They trusted his judgment.

When it was time for the second shot they asked, “Are you sure
it's all right? Is it really necessary? Was the last time that Jona-
than was unconscious for 15 minutes really nothing to worry
about? He's only 4 months old.”

b8
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Ther pediatrnician agmn reasstred them. He told them how
awful 1t was to experience, as he had, one of his infant patient's
bouthwith whooping cough. That baby had died from whooping
cough.

Jonathan had his second DPT shot that day. Jonathan became
brain-damaged.

The parents learned from their own research later that the
doctor should have checked the family's neurological history. Jona-
than's mother has a form of epilepsy. A history in the family of
this should be a contraindication for a baby to receive pertussis
vaccine A brain damaged child—no connection to the shot, Doctor?

Deuath s hard for the survivors to live with. Death of a child is
even harder to live with. But death is final and we do somehow
manage to go on living.

There 1s also a living death. Having to be or to be the one to care
for a brain-damaged child, teenager, adult day after day, month
after month, year after year, has to be the absolutely most phys-
wally straining, emotionally as well as financially draining situa-
tion that any human or humans can bear.

[ understand this hearing is to address the compensation needed
to ease at least the financial burden of those who are afflicted with
vaccine-related problems. I am in full agreement with the Dissatis-
fied Parents Together presentation of that part of the issue and
will use this time tg emphasize those points that are as equally im-
portant in this bil

So many quesfons came to mind thiough the loss of our precious
grandchild. [8%as, not until almost 6 months of searching. reading,
inguiring. that | touthed based with the Dissatisfied Parents To-
gether group in Washington. DC. How happy I was to find an intel-
Ligent group o’ eople who had been asking the same questions as
I Thev had formulated a statement of purposes and policies that
put int + actual words some of my own vague ideas. They also in-
tormed me of Senate bill 2117, I even plowed through reading the
entire bill they sent me, but 1 was grateful for the summary they
provided that made it possible for me to comprehend. 1 wrote my
Senators and encouragea my family and friends to write their Sen-
ators as well to pass such an important bill.

Being a political novice. 1 wygs puzzled a few weeks ago to learn
S U117 was ceterred to the Babor and Human Resources Commit-
ter Whittever does that mean” So here I am. hoping to learn the
Meaning

(his past week | had opportunity to read through the May 7.
1 and July 220 1953, printed copres of the hearings of this com-
mittee | am dismaved to learn that this same talk has been going
an for ovears In fact. T understand it s 3 years before this. [ am
disinined that 2.3 vears have gone by and nothing has seemed to
propress to ncorporate what seems so obvious and so necessary to
keep trom destroving any more babies. and to compensate finan-
crallv those who have ialready been damaged for life

I resed in Dr Wilhian Foege's, the former Director of CDCL testi-
imony in the 1Is2 hearig on page 6 where he refers to the only
'S wady on vaccme reactogenienty that was done at UCLA be
toeen 20T and 1979 He reters to the 15,000 doses - not number of
addren. do-e= mowhich 0 einldren had convulsions and 3 had epi-

i)
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sodes of collapse He does not mention the twb infants who died
within 4 davs of the DPT inoculation.

It was concluded 1n the report that since they had previously set
a 4X%-hour limit on any possible death being related to the vaccine,
and since—please hear this—''statistically,” dealing with the
number of children they were, they would expect two SIDS deaths,
therefore, these babies were diagnosed as SIDS in spife of what the
infanis were experiencing clinically before they died. No connec-
tion, really? No connection”

No wonder doctors can believe no connection, if this is the type
of conclusion drawn in a scientific study.

It tny comprehension level is accurate in what I read, I believe
the Japanese people refused the pertussis vaccine their Govern-
ment provided because of only two deaths in 1975. How were they
able to research so quickly a safer and, apparently, effective vac-
cines that they are now using? Where is our “esearch at this point?
Wien will we have a safer pertussis vaccine?

At this same 1982 hearing Dr. Vincent Fulginiti of the American
Acaderny of Pediatrics criticizes the television program, “DPT, Vac-
cine Roulette,” aired here in the Washington area. He says, on
page 111, "We at the American Academy of Pediatrics believe it
imperative that such sensationalism not go unchallenged.”

He then goes on to enumerate statistics including, “Pertussis can
cause brain damage in as many as one child in 8,000.”

How accurate are our statistics on adverse reactions to vaccine,
Dr. Fulginiti, when parents have been told, are still being told, “No
connection to the shot, no connection at all.”

What about the mother I have recently talked with who has a 4-
vear-old brain-damaged son? On all three of his DPT shots he had
a convulsion in the presence of the pediatrician. “No connection,”
the pediatrician assured.

This mother believed the doctor, wondered what had caused her
son to lose all motor control. She lived with this situation for a
vear and a half. Then she saw the Phil Donahue television pro-
gram on vaccine reactions which I assume was a result of the local
show in Washington that Dr. Fulginiti called sensationalism. This
mother needed help. The doctor had told her, “No connection to
the shot.” She finally called an acquaintance who is a lawyer.

Who else is in a similar condition and has not had the opportuni-
ty to see the sensationalism of a TV program and still believes
there is no connection to their own child's problem from a vaccine?

Another acquaintance heard on a *elevision program that it is
important to record the manufacturer’'s name and lot number of
the viecines being administered to children; for one of the reasons,
i case 1t might be necessary to recall a lot considered a “hot lot."”
Why did she have to tolerate almost a sneer as well as a sarcastic
remark from her doctor while he reluctantly fellowed her request?
Apparently. it does take a Federal law for some doctors to do the
abvious

It s hard to imagine that doctors do not automatically record ad-
verse reactions to vaccines on the patients’ charts, but, again, it
peec o be spelled out in law to make it happen. These reactions
must also be reported to a central agency in order to accumulate
more accurate figgures 1 find it hard to believe that in this comput-

L
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er age o system ol accurate statistics cannot be effected in a simpli-
fied manner.

I talked with a ftather in a town adjoining ours whose son died at
the age of 9 weeks, several months before our own granddaugh‘er’s
death. It was the day after his DPT inoculation. “SIDS" is the
statement on the death certificate.

Their pediatrician is a teaching professor at Harvard Medical
School. These parents had another baby this past winter. It was on
their own insistence that the baby be given only the DT and not
the "P" in her routine inoculations. The doctor saw absolutely no
connection between their other child’s shot and death. The parents
z(;r(' not that positive. The doctor teaches our coming generation of

octors.

Are the statistics that the medical world loves to quote to say,
“There is no connection,” really accurate, or are they based on
poor diagnoses, poor recordkeeping?

If it is true that adverse reactions to pertussis vaccine are so
very rare, how can one ordinary person like me know about:

No. 1, a personal friend whose grandchild is brain-damaged due
to pertussis.

No. 2. our own daughter’s child. dead within 4 hours of her first
DPT shot. | have learned within the past few months that the sig-
nificant type of scream, arching of the back, and unnatural limp-
ness Lee Ann experienced are called encephalopathic manifesta-
tions.

No. 4. an acquaintance in an adjoining town whose baby died
within 24 hours of DPT inoculation. :
No. 4. the 4-year-old brain-damaged child in Canton, MA, who

convulsed on all three DPT shots in the doctor’s presence.

No 5. I have not previously mentioned Debbie and Steve, who
are at this hearing now. | talked with Debbie a week ago. Their
haby received his first DPT shot the evening of this past March 7.
He was dead in the morning. “No connection. SIDS."

No. 8, a young mother from Medfield, MA, who is interested in
siarting a Massachusetts Chapter of Dissatisfied Parents Together
with me. She feels she is lucky. Her 2V-year-old daughter experi-
enced daily seizures for only 1% years, semicontrolled by drugs,
but it was a hellish long time to live through. At least her neurolo-
st did not sav, “No connection.” He is sure it was a reaction to
pertussis vaccine.

Six cases. How many lives involved? Certainly not only the vic-
tims themselves—whole families, coping, grieving.

What 1s being done to provide a safer vaccine? Who is oversee:
e Will it be the same scientists and doctors who have been over-
seeing in the past? How much longer does the public have to wait?
How are physicians, clinies going to be held accountable to see that
parents are informed of the possible reactions? Who and how are
those children who should not receive the vaccine to be identified
before they are damaged—or dead?

How can doctors be reeducated as to what a dangerous vaccine it
i they are so casually administering” Why is the vacine we use 16
times the strength that the World Health Organization recom-
mends” Why don’t various countries get together to compare vac-
cies? Why are those organizations that can provide answers not
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busily trying to “fi..d the connection,” instead of refuting the evi-
dence of case studies which involve the people affected? The medi-
cal associations seem so quick to squelch even their own doctors
when these doctors try to point out their own research and discov-
erizs of the problems that exist.

I admire those doctors who question what has been and still is
happening. I would like to include with my testimony a report
from the Physicians for Study of Pertussis Vaccines, a group of
physicians in California who are much concerned with this prob-
lem of pertussis vaccine. The report is wiitten by Kevin C. Ger-
aghty, M.D., and is entitled, “Death Events Following DPT in
Northern California.”

Today is the National Day of Prayer. My prayer is that this com-
mittee be instrumental in doing what needs to be done—and soon.
May there not be yet another year pass by with more children af-
flicted and some dead because those who can do so refuse to “make
the right connection.”

Thank you for the privilege of speaking to this group.

(Information supplied for record follows:]
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Physiciang For Study of Pertussis Vaccines
Box 348
11072 San Pabio Ave
€1 Cornto. Caitorma 94530

March 17, 1984

DEATHS FOLLOWING DPT IN CONTRA COSTA COUNTY
(CALIFORNIA) INFANTS: FIRST HALF OF 198)

PUSITION: PSPV feale that thie article submitted for publicetion showe that
certain {nfente are end have bean dying of DPT perhaps aince tha 1940’
We feal dus to tha peet affactiveness of the present pertusaeis vncclnc.
e nev benefit-risk scenario has svolved, vhareby e "sid-coyres corraction”
{e long ovardue. Tha currant obeervetion of atypicel SIDS desthe
suspicioualy following DPT requires {mmediete inveatigation uvaing active
surveillence techniquea. Children dying shortly (within & daya) of DPT.
should have eppropriaete clinical histories obteined emphasizing femily
and esrly patsonal eigne of allergy or prior hiatory of apnea. Objactive
date conaiating.of full HLA typing, plasws ineulin lavela, totsl IgE and
lavela of antibodiaes egainet bivine esrum slbumin end othsr milk proteine
ahould be obtainad in tha proper fashion. Thias suggestion ia based on
resasrch in mica from Stamford Univeraity (Steinmsn, et al) ana our
clinical hiatories in over 30 human ceses of ahock-like deaethe (“SIDS")
and c¢laseical encephelopathic csees. Samples for eem™m atudieas muat be
whteined o ae not to “contaminate” eamples with blood from the inferior
vens cave. Objective dete nuat be correleted with en sppropriate eateging
hased on the clinicel mode of desth. Our intarest is {n that subset of
infants dying with & clintical hietory of aymptoms and eaigna long eesociated
with hypotonic--hyporesponaive spisodes (HNE) in cleesicel D?T non-fetel
resctions. [he prectice of coroners classifying auch deaths ee "SIDS"
wust be decried ss haing tachnically incorrect. Tha suggestion for "Toxie
tor ahock-like) deathas temporelly following DPT" {s made.

Koo g
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e
e e DEATH EVESTS PWKTLY 100 L0MING DPT [N NORTHEPN (Al 11akN 1A
LTI Kevin €, Serayghty, M.D,

Private practjce:

P30 Tara Hille U Qve
Ploate, Califaniy 9504

/ Weprluto: Noane

trant Support: Author's private practice only
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Moty ot oM RuToN
T Ee heath Fvents Sharglv Vollowing BPT 1o Northern Calitornia

A octhe Kevin €, ceraghty, M0,

vadsen (1) in 1933 and wWerne (2) in 1944 repurted shock: like deaths tollowing

. Sthin 246 Wours of receipt of pertiteata va cines. In the past, epldemics of whooping

~omgh have heen assortated with cadden deatl events (3) in Inferted Infanta.
e teeent iy, Pl Swance s Heee e o Madt () anported tn 1981 that twe of the
thtee nataral pritunsts deaths involved tnfauts fuand “dead 1n bed”. These
infantue wer:i- aged 4 and S months,

RBernier (9) reporced in 1982 on five deaths nccoring within 24 hours of
! admintwtration ducing a 1978 vacetnation drive in Tennessee. All five infants
ta elved DPI prepared hy the same manufacturer and four from the same lot. All
wiere liated o Jdeath certificates xs SINDS events. Clinical histories of events
in thia mteedy fnliowlng DPT aud prior to death were not reported. This study was
arigindally tneluded {n the 1979 report to rhe Surgeon General (b). The newly
tast ltuted Monituaring System tar Ul'ness Following lmmunizations (MSIFL) (7)),
4 pasaive survelllmire wysatem, wig vtedited with recognition of this potential
et ot sftustion that had led to this foltowip investigation. Mare recently,
“ret 1R) and Bara'f ity reviewsd SIDS death rertiflicates and then obtalned
Srtespondiag vacr indatfen histeties.  All three studies (5,8,9) whille not citing
Ciinte a4l Wistorips telluwing DPT admintstration, showed clearly a sensitivity Lo
b titwt several fave tullowing administratien of DPT.  They also showpld
censtCivity to the Flost BPT dngectfon. Foulgtnttt (I0) has edfitortallzed
tat g ele on ttee Bfelogtoal caedibhility ot a potential ause and effect Tre-
Pt oaatip ivdn wanld e badged on well-kuown, non-tatal shacy and sadden
dlapae evonts Lol lowing 17 adeiatstrat ton,  Addit tenal ly, durfn® the verent

1ol fae Wnerte dn sttty o 1 poagtogena 1ty by Cady, et al (111, twa S10S

ERIC 75

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

-y



E

11

et T wevwrpand g g, pheeipe P ploase whortly after the obar rvntion per{~d
ot R hours fol lowing DPT uued fn thie ateuly.  Fur the past several years, the

L I e accompany tny BPT yac {nes 1 tam major mnufacturers has noted this
Promilewomd tempural relationship,

fhee tent ra .l'.nf_l_a___h‘_l_u_.ly'

T™e anthar monitored a1t unexplained dearh pyenta of infants under one year

e I fontra vosta ouaty, northern talifornia during the firat half of 1983,

O

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

e were den winh epie ales, e 1) pan . iR the canae of death wae atared as
SEES on death certifloates. A1l the familic. were {uterviewed and the perwoial

vul Family history of all the dorceased infants waw obtatized including higtory of
t1inesses and vaccinat{ons. Autopsy reports and death certificates on all cases
werr shrtained, The dppropriate mtate agency wms notified to ascertain manufact.rer
and Jot numbers for vacceines. Typically this potentially important inforustion is
not being recarded by physicians and clinivs fn the private gector. Three of the
cases (14,5 h) yatre tlinfcally rlaraical for SIDS and had no antecedent illness or
recent DT qnfection history, Four « ases (#7,8,9,10) showel clinically ¢lasalcal
SINS Bistaties with o non-Auxuest {ve NPT hintary. In these 4 deaths, however, the
intants had apparently recovered from an antercedent viral respiratory {llness

asao fgrted with toever Appeoximirely 7-1/ davy earlier. In the remaining three cages
there were disturkinog « Lint al wistories not typlcal of SIPS or of the other 2 Wroupa
which vommence shortly ofter ppT vaccination. [he clinical histories follawiog bPT
tn wll three 1otante 48 noted in Tabie *1 are artte analogous to the clinfical
a0 wvporonte chvpee rspons fve epiande. (HHE) as repotrted in Tah‘lv 4 of the
MED de on DET e tagento ity by Cody, et al (11), The development of HHE

Coalewing Y Lw Lt oy P o760 tjertions (11) and §. a roncvaindication v furtper

T beetp . DT v inatien 1, ant fased In the sequenve. Al three deathy (n
Padss wrovag were o bavn it paml . e v the cotoner's afffee 48 were all thoge {n the
TR groups. There Wk e aeociagban with manufacturer »v Jot numher in any ot
LR e owbemipg repo b g,

RIC
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y b Htlattonstafpa:

algtntt ] (10) has reviewed the loberent dangers tn . puting causality to

S aily retated eventa, The %1H aponsored Cooperative Epldemiological Study

fatant Dtk ymdzome Plak | tetnre hak heen used to examine this temporal

vt ctien hetween DED and S11 pyentwe. Boffman (13) concluded in his preliminary

Vet l o the tiest half af the study, “™n summary, the data from the NICHD

st bive Fpademiobogtoal Sgady of §inS Riuk Factora atrongly supporls the view

A fartar tn the 1 tiology of S188", fath Fulginiti (10)

A tmgnlrat Lo 1 0 ot
Vo iman (1) make the foelamental error of not incorporating clinical staging

it thelr posper tive studv models for asuwessing temporal relationships. Fulginiti's

waretfeal model woule be flawed by this ommission and Hoffman's was. In the latter

¢y thee syt artterfen for inclusjon of cases for study was deaignation by a

we el examiner or roroner based on a standardlzig necropsy prorocol., Based on our

cvprrfenie in this feport, three clearly classical cltinical histories for DPT mediated

loeg wee feds Platin were admixed wiih seven clasalcal clinical SINS events. The author

e nesend

fur staging SIDS eventw by both clinical features as well as their

<tudies addressing SINS as 1f it were a homogenous

temporal relatedness to 0T,

M fon mav s Se tacheteally ansat{afactory,  Further sumpicion is raised by

Ce Lacdb ot ramlosmess I feported data.  This study similar to those vited earlier
veoany heweel g sdeflatte trend towarida these temporal death eventa ocourring
e Leminant iy an the coceausfon of the firat DPT lnje(‘tl(.ah 7iven the well-confirmed

Lamsieal TS pvent< mainly hetween two and six months of age (13),

PRI FT T | A .
[y

el cexgunt b coee deatts temporally asynciated with NPT vaccination to be

e vl dotr e ed nnl vfthout a distinet bias to serlies numbert. The

et lviry ta the first Jdaye following DPT could reflect ohserver blas

cnvel e o wusten saeh ag MSIFT, however such a pattern prevails

' [ AN A
o I ataedfe €59 1) where «l! S IBS eventa are retTieved and teported in terms
St T fnoa retrospestive g tive qurve(lluni‘o fashion.
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vl et ol i

I3 e were to artuapt o impute causality to tuese DPT temporally ansac fat et
voents reportyed hae aul elsewhere, then, {0 addit{on to the strongly
stise s langa b e tempral htatarfes, ane would have 1o auhmit readonahle

ST othe evisteace e whele ol pertiasts ot putative elements capahle
Copreviplitating sneh esent.. Civen the acearrence of similar death vvents in the
et hrseane (3 4) and tebiowing strtly cuter [ vace fue, (10, %9,8,9,12) then

AILIEEN TR SR PO B R T YRR A s Vong uoted aceurrence of apoca ol

e o the et ol e s state (14) §s an additional cause foy vonvern,

Huoaiget haelogt ally active substances agsoclated with whole cell vaceine. (14)

s ermones pet e taxdin, apglat tnogens, hemagyelutinin, endotoxinr and pertussigen, "
Srtreden b appatent melecnlar mosaie with multiple activitizg., Chief among
Pl eI b e SHatamine tensitizdog Taotor (H5F) (19,16) and Islet Activating
Crateluy Cfar S, a0 12, 1Ry,
U ppsars te b the s bt fon M ftatar of | and o essential e lement in, the
Inhe bt fxpertementn ] Aflaapic Lo ephalapathy (FAR) (16,19) 1n animals.
TRl o b rencter o et e rats unnmnatly gena it fve ta the lethn] ef fects of
hetamaee (15,00, Phess phivetidogieal changes are hinflar to certata clinical
The b dn taman ctepy Q100 Taduet ban of sensftizatfon fe variable in onset
vl et ddose dependent 1)L cmee fnduced the activity 8 act{ve for several A
RE T e ‘nowcalbere sttarlate of Hab oor pertodsigen {8 ta act as an

Phesme te preddue tlen o teaeangs (IeF) ant {bud{es (21). HRecently, Steinman (/1)
Pttt ot ue aatel Lor pertussia vncephalopathy,  An inbred strain of
oty Mk G the 0 Logs tar th i react fon ix nsed,  In thiln sedel,

et e et e i, e SOY tatal ity rate by A oday followling

e et e with perttasea s e e dn e s ept fhle qtraing the Tatality rate
- v Vitegees vttt st i, to Y awing what the author's
r*, kN
(20
S
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e werihed an a "lethal ahocy ke nyndrome’, nhowed “diffuse vascular congestion
ind parenchymal hemorrhage in hnth the cortex and white -t.tor". Precipitation of
1he s death events required presensitizatinn to havine serum albumin. Thas in

tui4 atople mouse model, death follnws prior aensitization to prohable HSF nnce
1pparent [RF antibndies comhine with externally supplied antigen releasing en-
drpennue histamine. The athinra point onut that most human infants pnasesa titers
of antihodies agatinat bovine arrum alhumin. This is due to ingestion of wilk,
wilk -hamed fnrmula nr hroeast milk containing milk antigens from maternal ingestion.
In ovor series of three non-SihS deatha shortly nt’tny NPT, two of the infants had
petsanal histnries and all had family hiatories strongly sugpestive of atopy. The
same pattern Is true of the overwhelming majority of the other ten unreported “SINS"
events casea that we have roviewed showing these sbrupt, atypical SINS histories in
IMp()l‘;l reiationahip to DPT. In nur group of twelve surviving encephalopathic
~hildren all have clinical hiatories of atopy and asthma. To date, only part of
thin group has hsen objectively tested by IRE asssy, selected RAST testing and HLA
determinations. All teated have sahnwn the presence nf objective atopy.

In rats imsunized with pertussia vaccine there nccurs & markedly enhanced
wyperinaulinemia in Teaponae 1o insulin Aecratogogues Auch Aa glucone, sul fonylureas,
and B-adrenergic agents {(18,24). This action has heen shown to be a property of IAP.
The onaet nf thia action in rata la rapid and lomg-lasting (24). It has been
auggented that this induced hyperinsulinemia may lead to hypoglycemia which then
wxigperntes the toxic action of hintamine (24). .

In 1978 Hannik (25) demnnstrated that normal human infants given standard
perrusnia vaceines showed s1ight but significant elevations in their plesma
{naulin levels. These changerus were dose-related relative to the opacity units of
the particular pertussis vaccine glven. Theit was a .nlnnul effect on the Plasma
wlucete lnvels fu thia wmal) preonp of children. The authnr auggeated that, "Infants

S show ser lous reactinms following pertuasis vaccination suffer frnm a fallure
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tromintain glucone homeaatvia™.  appropriately, the author further augaented
Voot this posathle human elinleal xpreasinn he looked for {n larger aroups and
Craplose countries with bigher opacitv unit pertussis veccines. Cameron (26,27)
veoomteed the distinet]lv hiteher spacity unita of the American pertuasis vaccine
mel cxpresied concern in the tatitude for asmay limite set by the FDA for
“prutective units”. The American vaccine ia wteted to significantly differ in

ek of theae chacactorfatbrrn fram WHY ntandarda,

fn the aonproapective phiae of thelr 1978 study, Cody, et sl (11,12) reported
<t 2 caars of “Reye'a ayndrome [{ke” reactions. Thia 4-month old infent (NR-1)
preaented in profound shock at the beuinning of the third day following his escond
NPT, The hlood sugar was not detectable, there was » lymphocytosis of 34,000
with 952 lymphocytes. A plasma insulin was drewn but rasults are not rsported.
Voliowing profound chropic hypotension raquiring Nopemine, the child expired 20
hourn after pressntation. Bacterial and viral cultures wers negative. Autopsy
findings showed bhilatersl adrenal hemorrhege, carsbral edema, nacrosis and fatty
taf{ltcation of the liver. '
The aecond "Reye's ayndrome-1ike™ case (NR-2) reported by the group, was s
7-month old {nfant who had received his second (sic) DPT four hours prior to pre-
" wentation at an emergency room with a fever of 105. Following cooling measures
the child waa didcharged home, Twenty hours after vaccination, the child presented
Aavain to an emergency room with generalized afebrile seifzures. The blood sugar
wav 14 mgn¥,  Sefzures were contrnlled with IV valium and glucoee. SYeptic workup
vwia egative.  The child waa repnried in thia atudy aa neurological norsel based
=n geven dav fallowup. The author, following reading of these two interesting
reactions has {dentified two similar clinical cases. The firet presented with
felsureg 2o houra atter DPT with aasocfated documented hypoglycemia u>d hyperinsulinemia.
Hadw onlld 1w alive, has s heonfe peoerly controlled meizures, spasticity and re-
relres custadlial hospital eare,  The second child wes 8 shocklike death 24 houra

1'ter DPT quite similar to NR-i. This case waas diagnosed clinically at the time

-
s
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vl despfle a negat{ve warkup., A repnrt on theae

t« 1l preparation, In thia matter it =hould he noted that vases of “Reye's

hame™ temporally aasociared with PPT were noted in the Rritiuh National Child-

Ao plholopathy Stedy (1R)Y Sim{lir c.aet are tisted in the MSIFT reports of

PRI BN N 3N
o NMART

In suemary, the aucber bas sought o explore the poastihilitiea that certain

s vre siulden death event: shortly after NPT adedniarration my not onty minie

* swtlar reports io the natural disease but that may have more than a mere temporal

relatfonship,  Hy elinieal bistory they correrapond to analagous reactions seen

{4 the aatural disease atate. They have well-known milder analogues in nonfatsl

WHF pedctlons,  [he hasle resasarch into pertussigen and its properties would seem
fo have somet {mp ogn odtahlished a pathophystological hasia for such react lons.

¢asen and reports demonstrating clinfeal similarities in human infants to well-
.

watablfahed animal reauits have heen reviewed. The author strongly urges in-

runand awnrenesa of the feasilkillity of a cauzal basls for these rare reactions.

( [Inielans should respond promptly to Infants and children reporting HHE-like

vrents followlng PPT. Monitoring eof glucose, insutin and other acute phase

reas tanty has therapeutic, dfawnostlic and epldemiological advantasgea. Long term

awuralagical tollowp of sach rases may be prudent, Clintcally stamed cases should

Wave HEA teping and errtaln atople parameters assesscd. In extreme presentations

o wie ot - ypeohopradine shoalld he consfdered (16) although its antiZserotonin

TR PN

o plantine #5E - fndueed encephatopathy in animals appears to require

creres bl lemger Jdosing,

51

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

-



M

voronera wnld b owell aduiged te enmplraent thely usual o on {n caRes
ot with well Paben elinteal hintorien includiug facts of antecedent virn)
tline sues and vaceinat:ion hiatorfes. fertain ancillary inveatigationa wuch as

Yl fnaalin in o elinteal araged suldden death evente of infants may prnvide

certtrt v laritteatdon ol rhese cbinfeal vpiymas.  Pout mortem sampling for

coewibhle wvidenre of gente phasr reactanta nudt he drawn in such a fashion as
foabl paurmortem artifocta (29)
Specid elinfeal proadens o in the wae of the current NPT vaceins relative

e dbapde lutants is sappeated, Al elinfciang ghould be aware of the current
Aturrepancies in contraindicariana followed abrosd versus in the lnited States.
Ceatinning « linical research and thua improved ¢linical reeducatf{on siould ‘~.‘
restore or reinforce the henetit-rlsk ratio attending the use of this potent,
vontroversial vaccine during a time of high herd immunity and low natural
digease (ncidence. It {x further hoped that a model n;u being developed (23)
mav have potential for screening bath the rurrent whole cell and the newer
acollular vaccine now undergoing field testing in the United ‘Stlteo. Provisions
s rontained 1n 4 recently introduced .S, Senate 8111, S2117, the Hawkins-Hatch

hill for compensation of vaceine victima, ff fully {mplemented ahould Jo much

tevrrstore or maintiln the conf [dene e of purr?>‘ s1ﬂ(phy iLianu alike,

{ tu q I
*evin C.J Ghrighty, M.D.
a7

T™ia paper is -eapectfully dedicated to the Resciniti k Clotoll families of
Hroome Comty, Yew York,

3 \

The author appreciates the technical and emotional support of Constance Cunningham
taerTadhty,
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N/A

ABLE L

CLINICAL
i°TORY

“PRIOR TO DPT
Chroniec rhinitis without
fever, intolerant of
nilk-based formula; good
he-1th .
Small for gestational

age; good health,except
for mild chronic colle

Thriving exceot for
caronic rhinitis wit-~
out “ever & =atld chromic
erzema

aod health

Sood “ealth
Good health

Good nealth

Good heglth

Good health

Good health; URI1
rescliving priey
t death

LivteaL
4ISTORY
AFTER D°°

Sbnnolent. iloppr,
cat-like crv in
burets

Excess somnc.ence,
floppy duriny entire
period: Termp, 01
shortlv after va::ine.

T IN2 x 2 cda—s; >going

exces3!ie s unu anve;
aczed “eruzies

N*fA

Ne significant ron,
No gé- St 1.

No problems -~ster: UKI
2 weeks atint toc Jeath

Ne problems 1wt < after
DPT: URT 2 weeks pricr
t: death

No significaat rxn; U'RI
2 weeks pricr t: tearh

N/A
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Senator HawkiNs. Thank yo:ti very much, Mrs. Gary, for your
moving testimony.
| M«;' Kudabeck, would you tell your experience with this prob-
em? .

STATEMENT OF STEPHEN L. KUDABECK, JR., HOT SPRINGS, AR

Mr. KupaBeck. Senator Hawkins and members of the Committee
on Labor and Human Resources, unlike the other two parents on
this panel who have had their children either killed or damaged by
complying with the mandatory vaccination program of their States,
I don't yet have a vaccine-damaged child and I don’t want one.

My name is Stephen Kudabeck. I reside in Hot Springs, AR.

My wife and I have six healthy, beautiful children who have
never been vaccinated for anything, although it is the law in Ar-
kansas that all parents shc are not officially recognized as mem-
bers of the Christian Scieuce Church must have their children vac-
cinated for seven childhood diseases. My wife and I are not Chris-
tian Scientists. We do not intead to change our religion just to
escape the penalties of this heincus law.

I view this battle not just as a man-to-man-type combat. There
are two forces involved—the forces of good and evil. We have the
God I worship versus the yod of pseudoscience; the god of compul-
sion versus my God who gave me inalienable rights and responsi-
bilities to protect my children.

We have been asked to voluntarily offer our healthy children as
living sacrifices to a false god. The God I worship demands obedi-
ence rather than sacrifice.

I respectfully submit that there are many scientists and physi-
cians who feel as I do. For some reason unknown to me, not a
single one of these scientists or doctors has been invited or allowed
to testify today in opposition to 8. 2117. A partial list of these cou-
rageous scientists and medical doctors follows:

No. 1, Dr. Richard de Long, professor of biology at Del Mar Col-
lege. Corpus Christi, TX. I respectfully request that his article in
Science Digest and bhis recent letter to me be included as part of
my written testimony. See my exhibit 4. Please add Dr. de Long's
latest letter which is enclosed. Thank you.

Senator HawkiNns. Surely.

[Material supplied for the record follows:]

J

o
~
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’ DEPARTMENT OF BIOLOGY

‘

BXHIRIT 4 - p, 2

. January 18, 1984

Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Kudabeck
107 Brandiles Lane
Hot Springs, AR 71913

Dear Mr. and Mrs, Kudabeck:
Thank you for your letter and the enclosed material,

! am very happy to know that there are people like you who are
concerned about vaccinations and are intelligent and courageous erough
to question their safety. 1 admire you for your perseverince and courage
to actively defy the governmental mandates and to seek to obtain your
fundamental rights. If | can be of any ehlp to you, please let me know.

I am well aware of the frustration of trying to educate the govern-
ment and the medical profession on the subject of vaccines but they refuse
to be enlightened. | have been trying since 1960 to do that, However,
we should not surrender and should keep fighting against this most dan-
gerous and dictatorial practice. Everyone should have the right *o decide
whether, or not, something foreign to their bodies should be introduced
to their bodies. This is especially true if that something is hazardous
as many vaccines are.

1 have enclosed some material which shows some of the dangers of
vaccination, [ ¢ould supply you with more {f you wish.

! hope you will be successful in your triil and, 1f you Can, please
let me know the result, iy

Bast wishes, /
;7 Ny
A i iy
Richard de Lony bt

dn

tne tosyre
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EXHIBIT A

G

COMPULSORY
IMMUNIZATION

8y Donns Kudabech
Stephen Kudsheck

Edioe's Nty

The auihors end aiber Arkansey
reuidens« mennoned i this orticle were
the subject of “Immumzanon Con-
Irontanons v Arkansas'” by P J
Spwwl, on ortcle in che Devember 1981
sane of Healrk Fregdom News

Our three schoul age children
wete supended from a local
pubhy school district in Arkantas the
first weeh in (k1obet 1981 (yr letters
requesting evempiion frnm  vaccing
tions were denied Py the Seate Depast
ment af Health™ The wipensions were
fur breaking the state immuniiation
law

We were it charged with breaking
that law. however We were charged
with truancy when our children were
nat allowed back 1n whool The break-
ing of the one law automatically made
us hreak another, for which we were
then charged

Stephen asked for a tnial hy jurv on
thiee sveparare o 8vions. but this was
denied Hasing o represent himsell, he
queshoned the schoal pfincipal and
established 1n court thete four points:
1) the children were indeed enrolled
and aitending svheal, 2) the Arhansas
swhonl had harred  ther  entrange,
' the hiddien's rewsnds had been
~'\un\lencd a3 svhool in lihineie (1t
Wt AELENdIN fr vech an allernalive
pragruf for ane - educgnngl peeds
Juting thws nnier g 4141 the shildren
Welie Bloaph Pk twcachoal thgs das
she pome gl o ahes wogid non he
Alblrarga. peand

he e warhoea aglave g,

frevmng e MMphen gaars g ey

and fined him $750 plus court coms
and appeal fees. We may now have the
“'privilege’” of a trial by jury. -

ALARMING PRECEDENT

The count, 1n our case and similar
casey, ctied 8 previous case that set 'S¢
precedent 1o this state. This cBee ca.se
before the State Supreie Court n
1964 According (o the decision of the
Cude vs_ Statt case, it was thie opinion
of ihe courl that a failure tc vacoinate,
10 83 [0 enable a child to attend school,
was a sulficient basis for finding for
neglect. In that case the children, kick-
g ANd creaming, were laken awAy
t-om the paremis and given smallpoa
saccInations.

In the Heard case (their children at-
tended the same whools a1 ours did),
the attorney who was substituting for
our judge dropped the charge of
lrusncy after a ten day deliberation; he
s8id that it was evident that the school
caused these children to be truant, not
the parents However, in his fou page
summary. (i was his opinion that the
state will have 10 go about vaccinating
by the approved method of the case
Cude vs. State and posubly provide a
le1s cumbersome method for obtaining
compulsory vacaination by legulative
enactment  For the families involved,
this wat an alarming statement 1o reed
I the newspapers.

Even more alarming was &8 summons
{0 appedr 0 jusenile courl which was
received by the Cooks of Pine Bluf*
The reason cited for being served was
failure to 1ake <are of thar child™s
medical  and  eduvational needv--
CHUDNEGLECY

Although they do not want thewr
voungedt child. Douglay. to have fur-
ther vavunanons. these parents hiteral.
ly fought to g¢t hint in «whool. The two
other children had react:ons to the vac-

cines (which caused unnecessaty medi.
cal expenses). Douglas had a response
to the DPT vaccine as & baby. Four
doctory, including Dr. Mendelsohn,
agree the he shouid not have any more
vaccinations; however, the usie epic
demiologist. Dr. Loslgren, does nu
agree with them and, in this state, his
wotd is the final decision on all exemp-
tions. (At the time of the printing of
this issue, the Cooks were 10 appesr in
court where it would be decided
whether Douglas will become a ward of
the state and be vaccinated.)

MEDIA COVERAGE

When we moved from lllinols, litile
did we know what we would be lacing.
The papers have made it front page
newt. Channel 4, locslly, interviewed
us in our home: channels 4 and 7 were
allowed in the courtrooms. We are
finding, however, that the news
coverage is saying within Arkansas!

Here in Arkansas recently, Channel
7 broadcasted two news segments, one
week apert, dealing with the benefits
and necessity of having infants and
children vaccinsted against DPT or
DT. MMR and polio. One segment
specifically focused on the beneflts of
the mump vaccine. which is not, as yet,
0 datoty i ization of the
state,

The media has given little aitention
to the flip side of the issue—the risks.
Information on the nsks associated
with vaccines is scarce here. There has
been no publicity given 10 vaccine.
rel;ltd lawsuits anywhere else \n the
us.

VYACCINATION
CONSENT FORM
Parents are given fotms at the health
department which they must ugn (next
10 each vaccine 1o be adminntered).

-
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\alcs iy have read the nfurmation
regarding the +awvine svu have had
1he Jhance 1o ask yaest.ons and your
questions were d4nswered to  your
ahstachan It then viates 1hat you
andersiand the herefirs and tinks and

‘hal vou  fequest * 1hese vasuiney be
given *u voar ched
Whe 4re ‘hese lurms nNecessaty

ahen. o mdrrer what seu decde.
there are anly Twin choes ~vaying
tion o prosevation” What choke 1
ere? N0 shots. RO whoal

Du these forms refease tne heslth

Jepartment. Jdutol. schaol board.
el from  (he respunability of
Jagages?

Pasents wha have made the in
formed dec:sion not o vaccinate ther
Jhildren face fimindl prosecution and
ulgimately Jhild neglevt vharges

The mandaiory age wf whool enroll
ment th Arkansas 1 The pefrtussis
saccine 18 not tequired after age .
hawever. there 13 a4 law on the books
1hat s1ates :f & «Mid has & ubling who
has had an adresve reasinin ) the pers
nisass which1evalted i & torgl, perma
uentt Jisghility chen nat hitd 1y ex
emnpt from 1he pertusiis « &wine. unly
What & price to pay' [t att hoils down
10 parents being lur &d 19 use ther
«huld av 8 guinea pig * o see of 1hev are
that nne 1n a4 Mdhun vabda Wy
Jinate one Jhild to see f chewr uther
vhitdeen will he affecied

INCORMED DECISIONS

All wf 1he famihies invoived n this
‘suie are ditlerent. ver. thev l.ave all
made niorried Jeviions

The ¢« ovak Tain iy has g hadars of
eqtn Ly e e 4 aell av o2
ooty ob altergees amd dsthu

twe Heard tannls had hetoprac
evemnpiacne 111 sher (hifdien due 0 @
nsasry o Righ Tevers gind asthma The
cremprane wete tev-ewed ard ques

Jed L0 anatl ghier Being sn 11te for

tie sears Truanos  Jhdrges  were
r -ppe-d moweser the hildien aresill
Ao athowerd ool

In anwther uludtion, & morhee lof
sne Jaughier) obaced on rehgious
@7 1ands foen theugh 3 minadter weote
1 letrer attesl.ng *0 the Murher s belels
1w sybeeul ol iMmanizaton. the ex
APPSR was e grdM Ot unve refudl
o ac. e wav et o4 tener af hiv
h,e b Ine imaher amd Jdaughier ate
ROTSP RN RPS IS SEYP T 2 LU NN 1Y
ataad g kg negledt sharges.
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whie her husband vantinues to work
hete [ his puts & great hardship on the
family

The mout recent suspension is that of
s Y-year-old boy whe has & diagnosed
Iner disorder and an allergy to
neomvycin The [ather 1s a (hiropractor
and feels that the shats would jeopar-
dite the boy's health, the state
epidermiologisr once more disagrees
They have until the fall of 1983 to ob.
tain an exemption or thev. too, will be
teported 48 truant

Ay for oursehves. we have six
beautiful vhildren We hase been con-
cerned with health all of lives Five
were botn at home; all were nursed &
long time We have done¢ much
research over the yéars investigahing
both the benefits and the short-term
and long-term risks associated with
sheCines

On both uides of our family these 1s &
nistory of werious atlergies. 1nctuding
allergies 10 medic tion and vacuines
There 13 also & history of lymphatic
cancee, asthma, TB and heart disease
Based on our research. family history
and peesonal beliefs, we felt a need for
wsution—swa we msde an informed
decision not to vaccinate the children.

You may ask 1f we have sttempted to
contact the state legisiators and have
the law changed Some parents did try
I get the 1sue on the agenda of the
183t sesmon, fall 1983, which lasted
several weeks  The topic, quite ap-
propriately, was education However.
they were told by the gosernor thai the
1sue would have to wait untif the néat
session convened Meanwhile. more
students are being suspended

EXEMPTIONS

This 18 the first year that ALL ex.
emptions are being reviewed, so more
families could soon be questioned hy
the courts There weee 78 rehgious and
21 medicat exemptions granted during
the 1982.8) chool year, scording to
the state epidemealogist

No school is being overlooked in the
vearch for umnsmumzed children.
Publicity 13 focusing on the snss-
tionalism of the coustroom wenes and
suspended children, inste 3 of search.
ing for the [acts behina «1e stoney

Edironals, written by some parents.
applaud the acuons of the health
depar ment and school boards for theie
stand in suspending students who may
infect thet children, children who have

been vaccinated by choice."’

In most states. a doctor's recommen:-
dation 18 sufficient for an exemption—
not $0 In Arkantds At this trme, even
doctor’s op are being q ed
in court

Twenty-one siates allow for exemp-
uons based on persanal beliefs. 1n the
other 29 states. parents are often
forced 1nto ,mning & new rehigion.
literally hiding or fa<ing ciminal pros.
ecution and publicly fighting in court,
8 most traumatic and expensive ex.
perience

SUPPORT SOLGHT

As mentioned before. most of the
media  coverage 13 staying  within
Asrkansas. Unless we can spread the
news of these immunization confronta-
110n3, parents who object and have no
choice. may well be swallowed up hy
the <ystem

Currently, new vaccines are being
developed using & smalipox  base
Various viruses or genes {from several
disease-causing viruses through new
genetic engireering  procedures) are
added to ‘''protect’” humans from
everything under the sun. In view of
this, the 1ssue may eventuslly pertain
not just to children, but to adults &nd
the elderly as well Are you ready 10
roll up your sleese?

This 1s an important 1ssue and af.
fects so many people We hope the
ume never comes when people valmly
avcept things. without question, simply
because they are told. "t 13 for the
good of all the people **

We have compied & hist of Im.
munization Information Sources. the
list follows this article [f you hase at
your disposal research material on the
DT, MMR or polio (onmune) vac.
<imes. or case histories of reacrions to
these vaccines. and are able to send
them (0 us, 1t would be greatly ap.
preciated  Your help 13 needed' We
would like to have as much informa-
tion A% posuble to share with others

Mr and Mrs Stephen Kudabeck
107 Brandiles Lane
Hot Springs, arkansas 74913
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. EXHIBIT 1

anme individuale or catepgorlea of injured {ndividaals, ind not othera.  DHHS han
ant {usued 8 clear statement that explains 1ts vriteris tor declding when to

allow some clatmg tor romponsattion and not others.

Jn teytng to rewolve the 1xsue of rocponsihility for the consequences of
min=nepligently v raad, unaveldable vacelne (njurtes, the keay gquestion arising
aut of the uwine tiu cxprrieace would thus appear te bt Should the Government
compensate (njures wice fnees, and, {f un..m\ what gprounds? A clear delineation
vt the valuative criterla umlerlving any recognltlon hy the Government of an .«

whifeatlon to pravide vacelne fujnry componsatfon {4 .n cisentlal clement of a

I Scompensation pragram, It s necessary in ur-h-r tu hv nhlv Lo arsure thone who .
[} Rand - et e

S ST

ire .l.rnrgod sopp -nul-m, thase who are denied 1!. and the public at large, that
e, ]

s e e < M AT v+ &

compenaatlon des ' Alens have heen made fatrly rather thin capricioualy. A (‘lo_:r

con - tie v wegnes W
i“t\:'ulu.xum lplcg#,“g.wqgm'.}_hm_ detensg agajgat a Elet.hom

f !rlv-almm of |m nlllutlnnq ap \MW” Mne of the strongeat critlcs of

. .-

the swine flu sompedatiaon peagram compated ft to o lotterv, If 1hia was the
public perception .-t the program, then {t ts understandable that the prngram
might have tended to wttract “gamhlefs" who viewed themselves as having st least

an antstde chance v pain and nothing to lose by tiling clatms for compensation.

In the ahseace of 4 compensation ayatem, DHHS 1s myre orf lexa locked into

develuping a legal Aefense around fulfiliment of the “duty tn warn, There 1a
Cane bor concern, hawever, that thia detense mav not survive court challenges.
Flesmt, 15 8 pract ol matter, the “duty to warn™ miy not be sstisfactortly

discharged {n ma . immoaatzatlon programe. A recent CAD Report tends to support

thin ontent{an,  cA0 found that miny vaociness ar parentds of vaccineea have

prohlems reading Junt anderstanding the torms:

N

Fven though varcluves are required ta wipn the (ntormation atatements orf an
aconmpanying card, «v obkerved, local off{clata tald us, 4nd & CDC study showed
thit qmrential vaceloess mav not read or understand the signif{cance of the
atatementss.  Posaihle vxplanations tor this are (1) apparent public disinterest
{n the content at the forms, (2) Inadequate attempts hv service providers to

O

LRIC I1 -
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IMPORTANT INFORMATION

ABOUT MEASLES, MUMPS, AND RUBELLA
AND MEASLES. MUMPS, AND RUBELLA VACCINES

WHAT IS MEASLES® Memies 14 1M most senous of the
~ummon JMidhood Jdissesrt Ususily n couses s rash. high
les@r cough. tunny nose. and watery eyes lasting | 10 !
atehs Sumelmen 1 10 MoOrs 38riout K cBUNES A gap 1A
nfl af pcumone in nderly 1 out of 10 children who pet 1t
\pprouimataly | child owl of every |.000 who pot measies
has on nflammetion of 1he brasn tencephalitis) This cen
Iead 10 vonvulsions. deeft ot mential re1aré About
T.Rudren i every 10,000 who et Measies dix from « Mes.
VEN VAN UKD Couse § PIERNML wOMan (0 have & micarrisge

JH B0 o premature baby

Befnre meapies vaccing shois were Svaisbie, there were
nundreds of thausandy of cates and hund#ds of deaths sach
sear “vearly oll children pot messies by the ume they were
1+ Now sude ust of messits vaccing has neerly ehiminated
mestles from 1he L-nited States However. of chilkdren ace At
savcingied they have s high nsk of geiling measies. stiher

~ae of m'hh .

WHAT IS MUMPS? Mump 18 4 common Jisesse of
SRtdren | susliy i causss (ever, headache. and Infllammation
o Phe salivaty glands, which causes the cheeks 10 swell
Sometamey 4 mote Moy H causts a mild inflammation

4 ihe cuvenings of the Brain and spinl cord Imenngitis) in

anaut |uhild 1 every 10 who g1 1t Mote rarely, 1t can cause
rllammasnion of 104 brain tencephainm) which ususlly goss
1edr wilbugl Wewing perminghl Jamage Mumps can slso
ause lesiness  ABaut | aul of every 4 gyolescent or sdull
nea whu g€ mumps deveiops panniul aflgmmgiion and
recihng of the 1esticiey While 1his condition ususily poss
1ady. N 130¢ OCTAMONY 1 MAY cCauss sienliy

teliig Mumps vacune Nois were available. Ihere were
o chan |40 M) canes eh year Now hecaum of Lhe
4-1e unve of mumps vicune ihe numbet of cases of mumps

Please read this carefully

18 much lowsr. Howsver, if children are nel vpacineied, 1hey
have o high nsh of getling mumps.

WHAT 1S RUBELLA? Rubeks is sies calied German
messies. B is ¢ common diesans of childron and mey alse
MTect aduits Usually 1 18 very mild and aouees ¢ slight faver,
vnh.ullm;uolmmmu:mu-m
Mout 1 days Somatimes,  vesially ie adult wemen, there
may be swelling and acheng . Ihe Jments f0r & wOok 0¢ 1we.
Very rarsly, rubslis con couse inflammeiion of the brain
{encephaistiy) or couss o Yempersry biesting disorder
{purpurn)

mmwunmpm-unm-mnm
woman it this disaaee. 1h0re 1 ¢ gond chance 1he: She may
have o micarnags of (hat 1Ko baby will be born erippled
blind, of wrth crher defecte THhe lat big rebelie epidemic in
the United Staies was in 1964, Racouse of thet epidemic
4%0ut 25,000 children were borm with 90rious probiems such
83 heart defects. deafnem. bindnom, or Mmenial rotardasion
Nuu-nn«rmmmndmm‘uhuum.

Before rubsita vaccine shots were evailoble, rubelis wes s
that mosl cluidron got 1he di by the lime they
wete |3 Now, becsuse of 1N Wide wee of rebella veccine,

BTt 2

the nuRber of cases of rubsiia it much lewsr. Hewever, if
children are not vaccinated. 1hey have & high riok of gatting
rubelie and y 8§ o prege 10 1he
dusesse. U an unvactinated woman Lacar Besomes programt
and caiches ruballa, she may have o dofoctive baby.

Since rubeile 15 4 mild 1liness, many women of childbeanng
43¢ Jo nox recell «f thay had rubelie a8 ¢ child. A simpls bloed
1es can show whether o pervon 15 immung 10 rubells of is nat
Projeciad againsl the diseass. Oversil. showt one in fve
women of chikdb 8098 18 N ot protected sgainm rubetie.

MMR ¥/1/83
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MEASLES, MUMPS, AND RUBELLA YACLINES: u\e\
vécLings 818 given Dy 1npction snd are very effective ‘unety
perieml U1 mais o people who et the shot will have
plineston probadly Inr iife Since protecion 19 not m likely
s .acun TR YACEINAS 81 GivEN very €3rly Wt [if@, 1hewd vac:
ey WAnukl Be gisen to shildren after 1hewr first Binhdas.
n-1ves vaKsInG should he gisen &1 15 months of age or
culer Viessiss Mumps and rubells vauunes can M given
ne o 4 nme uf N 1 ombined sicine ‘measiey (vbells
MAT meapies-mumps 1ubetia IMMR!) hy o angle shot I
Rev ate gven A womhintd vacing, they suudd de given ot
+ ¢ mumht of 4ge of 2iger

I vpenis s eommend [hat sdolewents and aiuirs —especially
wintien Of hikibearing sge — who Jre "0l hpown 10 be
mmyne 10 (ubella should receive rubeila veccing Lar MMR
1 hey mghl aiso he bie 10 ot ")
v «men should nuot receive 1he thot o1 they are prgpnant ot
Might hecume pregnant within Y monthsy Therg 18 no kRown
Pl A oheing e iNaIed JpaInkt dny or ul thiee of these dis-
44y i p0u are sireedy rmmung 11 any of them

POSSIBLE SIDE FPPLCTS FROM THE VACCINES.
aocul 1wt of guery Schildren will ger a rash or shight [ever
asuing 1or 8 few days. | ot I weeks slier getting measies
ant (Xcasonally there 13 milg swelling of the salivary
be e Munips vaLLInA 100

ahnutl 1oyt of every ' IMKIISA RO get rubsils vacane il
867 & 1uh ar same awelling of the glands of the neck | or 2
weens alter 1he shot  Abour | our of every 20 chikiren who
ger -uheits vmyine will have some aching o twelhing of the
waaty 1his may hapgpen anywhere from 1<) eeehs sller 1he
s b sadlly Sy anlr 2ar 3 days Aduing dre more hikely
S vgee iheng pephiems enh M nunis—gsymany sy | 1n &
May ha.2 1hem (MREr 16mporaty ude elfe 18 ulh 4 paIn.
T of Laghng o the hands end feer have a0 o0
waed hy are sety ubvommuan

Aatough eaper s 418 Al AUIE ot Weems LRal rery 7arely il
ten whio gel ‘hede vaunel My have 3 Marg Mhauy
racan, wkh gy onflammalion of the brain lencephaling!,
. shvulyang wins fever or nerve dealness

_ PUEASE KFEPTHIS PART OF THE

[ SR

ne Ajgnirgran A AN LM QDO MmeRUel mumps dnd

1. e oAl
L

VN I RE LN

bility thas ailergic of /

Wilh any v 1here
2{REr more senous rEacLions of Sven

WARNING - SOME PERSONS SHOULD MOT TAKE
THASE VACCINES WITHOUY CHECKING WITH A
DOCTOR:

@ Anyone who 13 uck nghi Now with $nmething more s&n-
+uylhan 410id

Anyong whu had an ellergic resciion 1o ggling eggs $0 se11-
+ub Lhet H required medical tresment (does noOL 8pply 1O
tuhetla vacine )

Anynag with cancer iquiemig or lymphoms

Anyone with 3 ditease that lowers the body's remstance 1o
1afeciion

Anyone taking 3 Aryg Ihal lowgrs 1he body s resistance 10
infestion Isuch 89 corisone. prednisone or cermn 8n-
ucancerdrugs)

Anyone why has received & gamma giobulin immune
ginhulin! withen 1he precading ) manthy

Anyone who hed an aligrg'c rescion 10 sn aaLBIONIC
Jaded NEomMycin 10 WBriows thar it required medical
Ireatment

ce AETT
{

LiTHOUT ®KEPoaTs

PREGNANCY: Measies. mumps. and rubelis vaccines are
nol known 10 cause spacial problems for pregnant womMen or
theit unborn beles However, dociors utually evond pving
any Jrugs of vaCCINGS 1O PIegnant women unless there 13 ¢
speufic need To Be swfe, pregnanl women should npi go
these veccinet A woman who geis any of LNgse veccines
should wait 3 months belore getuing pregnant

Veccinaling a4 child whose mother 13 pregnal 13 not danges-
ousio the pregnancy

QLESTIONS: if you have any quesiions aboul measies.
munips. or rubells veccinalion, please Bk us now or all
yur dextor or health depariment before you ugn this form

W STATisTes cant me e

REACTUONS: If the persoa eho received the vacoing gets
ALk and vinits 4 JOLIOT, hosprtal. Or <hinig 1n the 4 weeks alter
vaundion please repon it 1o

m—— a—

RMATION SHEET FOR YOUR RECORDS

rubeiia and meatley mumpt and rubetla «acanet ‘hi-; lﬁ*
alih ¥R ""W W‘W u o rhe jjr and pais ot measies mumps ond ruella
WA al R sy af A bei0w Be tiven 0 7 i agm 0w 107 whom { am Quitiur-ted 10 make 1M1y

O o Quumm DRuteie O Measten Rydeity QO Mearies Mumps-Rutes MMA 3/1/83

{ " TINFORMATION ON PERSON TO AECEIVE VACCINE (Pleese Print] FORCLINIC USE
Last Neme  First Name M1 Birthdete Age Clinic ident.
rdaress o - Date Vaccinated
ca't; A Countv '_‘; ;lo 2ip Menufacturer snd Lot No.
;;‘..;.. ot sereon T0 feceIve veCCING Of person Dete $i1e ot injection
.l"ﬁﬂll“; o ﬂ\_..i. th.m . R ]

/

FOR DATA PROCESSING USE ONLY (OPTIONAL)

-

“ACENE wisToRY "

ore © mmmmree e MEASLET MUMPS- _ _
m iy mdJd oy md v m.d.ys m:d yr mid:yv midiyr
L TRI¢] . ~ieme
ndpm md " g ma md'vr s.diyr
. ¢ - . T Tt ——t

g3

*7) PLACE CHECK IN BOX IF HISTORY PREVIOUSLY SUBMITTED
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IMPORTANT INFORMATION ABOUT
DIPHTHERIA, TETANUS, AND PERTUSSIS

89

' AND DTP, DT, AND Td VACCINES
- Please read this carefully

WHAT IS DIPHTHERIA? Diphinhenia 3 @ very snous dis-
tase whKN can affect peopia in diffarent weys H can cavse an
infgction n I1he now and throm wiich cen nierflere witn
bresiming M can also cause s infection of 1ne shin Some-
hmes it causes hesr! falure of parslyss Abowur | person oyt
of gvary 10 who gar diphthena digs of 1t

WHAT 18 TETANUS? Tetanws. of lockyew, results when
sounds e with (&% » which a8 ofien
tound 10 i The bectene 1n Lhe eound make ¢ poison
which causes iha muscies of the Bod) 10 go 1nL0 spaem Four
out of avery 10 persons who gt 16tanus die of il

WHAT IS PERTUSSIS? Mrtuess. or whooping cough.

oTe ¥1/93

of the brein I recont years. an everage of nine desihs dus to
perivasis occurred sach yeer

Belocs vacaines wirs developed. 1heos 1hree dusases were
€}l very common and caused ¢ large number of deaihe e6ch
your in the Unied Sigtos I childron are not vaccingied. the
sk of geiling Ihese diseasts Wi g0 Dack up sgmin.

DTP, DT. AND Té VACCINES: Immunization wsh DTP
vOCCING 19 GRS OF Lhe bent weys L0 Pravant thesd @iasases.
DYP vaccing 19 actually three vecoines combined into ong
SHOY 1O mAkE Il abaedr L6 gat Protection. The veccing is given
By gection ssriing sarly in infancy. Seversl shete are

couses severe speiis of coughing whxh can fete wilh
esuing, dnnling, ond braathing. ln the Unitod Liates. more
1hen 75 percent of reporiod pertusms cases OCcwr In chwidren
rounger 1han § years Poriusus is & more serious dissess «n
roung CRildren aad more than haif of the children reporied
10 Reve perivasis ore Rospiiahized I8 revent yeers, an evecage
of | 700 ceses of partusms heve been reported sach yesr in
whe Lnned $asies Compl occut h 8 b i pro:
pot10n of rePOf1ed cases Preumonie occurs 1A oag of every
fout chikdran with periussis For e very 1,000 regoried perus-
w8 cases 40 de veiop convyisions and 4 deveiop iInflammation

ded 10 981 g0OT Protection. Young chilgrea should gt
IRres douse 1 the firsl yeor of life and ¢ fourtVdoss st sbowt
18 momhs of ags. A booster shet is impertant for children
whO 868 880UL 10 eMier schacl, and should B §iven between
1Mt fourth sne seventh hirthders. The veecing is very offec:
Ive of pravaniing 16isnus—6ver 93 porcent of IR whe gt
tha vaceing are protecied if the recommonded number of
shots 18 pven Although the dighthens sad pertussis perts of
he vaccing are not quite a8 effactive, thay still pravent mom
children from gMting o diessss eand they meke the dissans .
muder (or Ihose who do get 1t.

(PLEASE READ OTHER SIDE )
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Bocause pertusms ¥ AL YErY COMMoA o WvEFS in cider
chuidren. Ihoes 7 veers of ags and older should talie & vecin
Ihad 4008 AL COMBIN the pant Alse, reat:
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Rasely. abuul once in ovary 110.000 shots. inflammelion of

the Orn (gncophalith) mey accur snd perMansal brssn
090 May Occur A¥OuUL OACS 1A avery 110,000 shats Side

nons 10 1he diphingna parf of 1he vacting msy be mors
ommon 1 older chideon. 1hose 7 raert of age end older
should take ¢ form of the vaccing 1hat has 2 lowes concentrs:
uon of 1he daphthena pan This vacaind ehich COR(uns O
pertuems part and 2 lower of \ne diphih
part 18 colied T4 vacone B wihthe Td showd
6 r0cnived avery 10 yoars ikrougheut hife

in aldiiion. $0Me chiidron whe a0 i0es than 7 yean of age
snd have nowrclogcal duerdert or who have had & mrous
reaciion to pravious DTP shote shauld Aot

offects fram DT or Td vaceing ate not common and usually
conust 0nly 6f soreness and wight faver.

WARNING~-SOME PLASONS SHOULD NOT TAKL
THESE VM.CINIS WITHOUT CHECKING WITH A
DOCTOR:
® Anyene who i uck nPM AGW wilh OMEIAIAG MOre
sonous then s cold
® ARYORE wno NeS Nag 3 CORVMISION Of Other prabiems
of 1he ngrvous sysem

st A prepartlion catied DT vacane i mu-uo for
1herm whech dOSS AOL CORLIA ING POrtuses pert.

The Umited States Pubiic Heslth Service and 1he Amencen

Acsdemy of Pedi 4 DTP veccine be used in
chiidran up 10 7 years of age walems they have Ned ¢ mriows
roaction t@ eartier shaty of have ¢ ASural ot disardat

rOSSIBLE SIDE RFFECTS FROM THME VACCINS:
Wik DTP vaccing, Mot chigron wil havy o gt faver and
e 17ntable ovibin 1 deys aller gotung ke thet One noif of
chuldren davelop 10me Sereasess and swelling n 1A ares
shery the Shel wes Pvan More enous nde offacts con
occut A 10Mguseiure presier LAen 102°F may follew | owt of
10 DTP shats Convuinons of ep-sodes of Lrpnam snd paie-
nes May sach occur after | wa avery 1.750 shans Unusuel,
high-guiched crying mey occur sier | in every 1,000 shows.

o Any who has had & vinous reaction 1o DTP shots
bafore. such a8 & temperaiure of 105°F or grester. &
convuiLOn: an eptode of impness and pelenems.
uaususl Mgh.geiched crying. or 1allammetion of the
bran (oncephahts)

QUESTIONS: If you have sty quatiions shout diphihens.
1010nus. of periuseis or DTP. DT. or Td vactination. piesse
ok s RO Or Coll yOuT doctor of REaKN demarienent before
you agn thie form

REACTIONS: If 1he perton who recmved the vaccing gats.
uch ond viBS 8 GOCIOF, Roagutal, O clinic tn the 4 weeks dm
VvOCCIAMION. plesss repert it 1o:

PLEASE KERP TIMS PART OF THE INFORMATION SHEET m YOUR RECORDS

e e e o e wr Ry Em G M A D MRS EE e W Sw W W En e - - . — . - e o=

L 1sg rpag 1he nformaton an (g [orm 40ous fghikera. irianwi. ond ¢ morrorourd-m Agy [
¢ 1 whack werv SRURSLIE RLISUKECN" Ww“" i vaccne and v,
ﬁ-mm«dm-»pnnu-n rrsen o¢ whom | am owheri:od 1o med ¢ 1n8 requry.
/ wcemerossovw  Laore [Jor (v o1e M1/83
WIFORMATION ON PRRBON TO RECRIVE VICCING PRedss Print| PORCLNIC U8R
st Mwors At Name M Beheste oo T Giie wen.
Sddrens Oate Vasoinmed
L}
City Caunty | 1.0 [ Manu! and Lot Ne.
x
Nensture of parean 10 foceive voeting & ome $to of ingootian
poreen ovtherised te mah g the roguast,
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POLIO ANBORAL POLIO VACCINE
Please read this carefully
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WHAT I8 POLIO? Pohio v & virus diaase 1has mey caune
permandal crippling (porsiyws) snd occamensily desth.
Thare used 1o Be 1housands of canes snd hundreds of desths
from pohio every yeer wn Ihe Uniied Sisten. Bocouas of ihe
widesgroad uee of polio viccines. which bacame evadsbie
beganming 1n 300 mid-1950's, polio Gmase Ns aserly besn

-Sinminsied from 1he Unied $iptes Although 1hbousands of

COB0N COM:nWS 10 Occut gach Feer 1n the tont of 1N world, in
the United Siat68 dunng tha pest § years thare have deen
anly 67 cosms of pelio reponed. WA average of |) cases per
Yo8t Our Success in preventing 1he wread of wild pelio virus
hot Ben 20 greal 1hat o of (NG receml  clMds
(approximatily tine par yast) Nave 10euiied from INe rere

w0 effects of orsl poiio vacting (996 below ) Becaues of this -

fact s0me peopia * . -0 ashed why we should continwe 10 use
polio vacing The reasont 1§ (hat. sven INGugh we mey Aol
Reve much wmild polio +1Tus spreading here new, Ihere o so
much of 1L 1 the rem of the world Lhat 1hgre 13 ¢ grest fsk of

INOre 18 & Nigh nisk of pohe, for dunngan
o when 1ravehing (0 ¢ place where palio  com mon. The vace
Cing 16 easy 10 1ake and 18 ofTective 1n praventing the sproad
of polio Ia aver 90 percent of pespie, OPY gives proteciion
for & long time, probedly fee life. Becoues 0PV viruses hve
for & hma wn the intestingl iract of the persen whe 18

vxccinated, some of 1he vituess pess In 1k soel snd sen

mrm lumdmumumdmwnw
bers). Tve may help 10 iImmunize
Ihose mum -mdmumluudow The Im-
y C of the Public
Heslin Someonl the A Acstemy of Pedi
tecommend orel live polio vaceing as the preferred pollo vec:
cine for people up 10 1he | Rh Birthesy.

POSSIBLE SIDE EFFECTS FROM THE VACCINE:
OPV very nrdy (once in showt gvery 6.1 milion dows of
OPY dimnib ) causes paralytic palsd 1n 1he parson who 18

13 NG 1e0u pBlIshed of our chikdres 4re not

ORAL LIVE POLIO VACCINE: immunisaion with orel
1ive nahio vacoing (OPY) 15 ong of 1he bast ways 10 praven)
Pl 1t g pven By mouih saring in early wnfency Seversl
doues a7¢ needed 10 provide good Prorecion Young children
thould g21 two of mare doses 1n the first year of ife and

d TM nsk nuy e slightly highet 18 adults !oml
J » ily Migher 1n parscns wiih sbn

iy low mulm to infaction Also very rarely lonce m gboul

svery 5 miillion doses of OPV dvinbuted) peralyisc polio mey

davelop 1n o close coniact of a recently vaccinaisd parson.

Even though hess nsks are vary low, 1hey shoukd be

recogrized The rsk of wde effects from 1he veccing musl be

4nother doss o1 sbout 1 At of sgt An &3 o dose [T} aganst Ihe nsk of the disesss, both now and 1n 1he
s 1mportanl for children when they emige school of when futute.
(PLEASE READ OTHER SIDE |
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PREGNANCY: Polin «8cune esperis dn not 1huny orsl
PONO vECCINE van COUME \DECIal probiems Tor pregnani women

ot
(V1]
o

heir unborn babies However. doctors usudlly svoed
1ng any drugs or vaccines 1o Pregnant women uniess there
3 apecilic need Pregnant women shuuld check wnh 3

Josiof defure tking ardl polio vikaine

WARNING —SOME PERSONS SHOULD NOT TAKE
ORAL POLIO VACTINE WITHOUT CHECKING
WITH A DOCTOR:

~t

Anyon e with cancer. [eukemia, orlym phoms

@ Anyong wilh s disease that lowers 1he body's resstance
101nfection

Anyone 18king s « rug that lowers the body s resisiance
101nf€ction. such as CoRitone of prednisone

AnyOne who uves in the same househoid wuh anyone
wt 3 has onr of the condilions lived 4bove

Anyone w10 1% sk Nhl now with someéthing more
serious than acold

Pregnani women

Must persons age 18 Jad older becaus. sdults have 8
sighily bigger nsk ol developing paralyss from oral
polio vaccine than children tHowever, if the nsk of
polio 13 increased-as may occur. for example. when
there 1$ an Outbreak it your community-mosi polio ex-
perls recommend that unprolecied periuns receive
utal polio vaceine regardiess of age |

TTF 08 INJECTASLE INILLFD) POLIO VACCINE:

Besides the ursl puho sacine tOPV I there 13 4iho 8 hilled

Pt

ue vacuine LIPV1 gis€n by inieitinn whiCh Proiecis sgainst

92

poln slicr severai sho1s This killed polio vaccine has no

RnOwn nsk of cAusing parslytic poho Because OPv may pro-

vide lifeirme proteclion, yeems 10 provide stronger iMmmunily

n the intesunal tract {where infgction first occuns ). s impier
10 admunmsier. and 1s more effective 1n prevenung the spread

of polio vizus 1han [PV most polio experts icel that oral vak-

cine 13 more ellewive for controlling polio in the Unued

Suates lnjeciabie polio vaccine 13 recommended for persons

needing polio vatuination who have low retisiance 10 $erous

infections or who Ine with persons with low resisiance 1o

seriousinfections |1 may also be recommended for presious.

{y unvacCinsied adulis who plan 1o Lravel 10 & place where

polio 11 common ot for previausly unvaccinsied adults

whose chidien are 10 be vacCinated with OPV i s nol’
wndely used n (his country st the present ume, bul it 1y

available If you would like 10 know more abou: this type of

polio vaccine, Of wish 10 receive this vaCCiNe, please ask us

3¢ CO.R texr

VUIIITH oUT RePorcTs

4

STATISTICS CART

[
’

QUESTIONS: If you have any duesiions sbout pohio or
polio vacaination . picase agk us now ot call your dogior or
hesith department before you ugn this form

REACTIONS: If the person who received the vaccine gen
516k and vinats 8 doctor, hospital. or cheac in the 4 weeks after
vatCInALION. please 1€port i 1o

i

PLEASE KEEP THIS PART OF THE INFORMATION SHEET FOR YOUR RECORDS

win UA thiy Turms 9buyt pulio and -he 0001 vaceme [ Auve had O chunce 10 ask Quisiio which were gu red )
" "‘"l‘ﬂ”'g" ‘ NI-‘.‘ ] undersiand the e"l“l'l PL l 1Ky of urgl pulto vaceute anJ rr‘vin shut s Be g #1100 iy 92 10 1he peI3OR named

Betow feir whstm [ am authonl €d s mdhe and requis?

or Y193

INFORMATION ON PEASON TO nlCllv?VK-.‘-lN! i{Messe Print) FORCLINIC usE
Last Name Firyt Neme M1 % thoste Age Clinic ident
Asdrese Date Vactinsted

City Gounty srate 2ip Manuf and Lot No
X L
Qgnatute of 0ErsoNn 10 18 v VACCING OF Oate Sete of njection

persun authonzed to mal

/ £.\M DATA PROCESSING USE ONLY IOPTIONAL}

VACCINE HISTORY  PLACE CHECK D IN 8O X IF HISTONY PREVIOUSLY SUBMITTED

ore MEASLES MUMPS
mda g md oy maw mdy m.d-yr md e mid.y
pOLIN AUBELLA
H ma g ma ma md v )
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These e usSaatly nuld o shght
fever o sone g g neld ranh
and ol boel dialinn Bal o rare
occasion they ate senidus, winch g

why vaccines should be given only
by physicins o other qualitied
Ius N professionals,

The Pubhc¢ Heallh Service and
e overwhelimng maonly of medi-
cal expeits n ths counity  and
atioad behieve thal the benehiy of
cumplete  mummwzation  lar gul
weigh the nsks The Service shiong:
ly teceiunciuls hat all healihy Cale
dren be immutiat d against all of
the vaccine previentable  chlghnod
diseases Aie yowr chidren Lylly
peolecled? 1 not, what should yuu
do abeul 1t

The die-ision In hne your ebal-

dren vaccuiated s yours, alode, io ==

wiake The potporer of this book i,
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caut prevent e o I help yoo
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There are many doctors, Ph,D.'s, bi?c‘;\ﬁlts. and other bonaf‘ide,
medical scientists who have not had the opportunity to address the
distinguished members of this committee; they have, navertheless,
done much research and investigation 1@,0 the benefits and risks

of vaccines, as well as the potential for latent effects., Following
are just a few of the many quotes regarding vaccines that should be
acknowle.lped and perhaps pondered upon, for these findings, too, can -

greatly affect the lives of our children and those of. future gencsations,

GENETIC MANIPULATION

Bul an even greater threa! exists to
mankind from the use of vaccines. . .a
threat that dwarfs even such problems
as brain damage and cnppling
paralysis. It 8 the potential genetic
damage and harm 1o the future of
mankind that could result from the use
of vaccines Dr Richard Delong, Pro-
fessor of Beology at Del Mas College in
Corpus Chnsti, Texas summaruzed his
tusearch in a lener which appeated in
Science News, July 31, 1976:

there are dangers. gtoue to the
fuiure of mankind which have been 1m.
pused inadvertently by entnely: uncon:
rolied genetc manipulation duning the
losi fifieen yeors or 30 This uncontroll-
o genelic n.crpulaton s the mass ad-
ministirotron  of onenuoted wiral voc-
cnes to ammal and human popula-
tions Aftenuoled voccing~uviruses are
infectous, therefore they infect the
reciprents’ cells and con do so in o
number of waoys Atenuated voccine
viruses have the potentol ako to be
transmitted vercally and these viruses
then, could be inhented through
gencrations Some of the genes of these
viruses may become integroted wunth
the genomes of the recipwenis The
domage that could result in the future
from guch uncontrolled genetic
murapuiation could be incredible This
i L+ soy nothing whatever of the ather
puential dangers the vaccine recgnent
must bear as the result of other o-pects
of vaccine wiral nfections such a3
mutations, chromosomal oberrahions,
birth defects. concer, and revession to
coudence

ERIC 99 ,
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Phote: Dopt. of Miwrebislegy. Csllege of Physicione & Swieons, Oslumbia University
Vaccinia wirus, left, and Adenovirus, right, magnified thousands of times here, are live
viruses used in vaccinations or In tests, Both have produced some undesired effects.

Live virus vaccines—
benefactors with a catch

No one denies that live viral vaccines have saved millions of lives
and prevented other millions of people from being crippled for life.
For public health, they have provided a control of discase unattain-
oble otherwise, But there is another side of the story. Medical
scientists do mot kmow, in many instances, the long range—and
sometimes immediate—eflects that immunizing live viral vaccines
will have on human cells. In a few coses, unusual eflects are
heginning to show up and suspicions are growing. Most distressing
is the possibility that live viral vaccines may change the structure
of living cclls, including the hereditary material that is the fountain-
head of life.

The author of this article, Dr. Richard Declong, is an associate
professor of hiology at the University of Trniedo. His research in
the viral approach to human leukemia has revealed to him clues
that impel him to sound an alarm. The views expressed in this
article are his, based om his own studies, and rcpresent one side of
a subject vital to all.—Ed.

Richard DeLong, Ph.D. vaccines. the time is approaching

when evervone should be made

INCE we seem to be hurtling aware of the possible hazards in-
S toward mass vaccination of the volved in their indiscriminate use.
human population with live viral Usually. viruses are defined as

Sciance Digest—Januory, 1968 33
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EXHIBIT 4

“replicating nucleoprotein macro-
mnlecules” that reproduce only
within living cells. Nucleoprotein
macromolecules are large molecules
composed mainiv of protein and
nucleic acid. The nucleic acid is
the hereditary material and this
substance can reproduce itself in
living cells. Viruses are molecular
in size and can pass through most
men.uranes very easily, They are
intracellular parasites, limited for
survival to this single life condition.
When they infect, they maintain
and reproduce themselves within
living cells. Viruses are so intimately
associated with the cells they infect
that many times thev incorporate
their hereditary material into the
hereditary apparatus of the cells.
Viruses “pluripatentiol”

-Another characteristic of viruses
is that they are “pluripntential,”
which means that they have the
ahility to manifest themselves in
ditferent ways, depending on en-
vironmental and cellular conditions.

Viruses have the abilitv to infect
cells in two ways. One type of
viral infection is called active; the
other, latent. In active infection,
viruses enter a cell and begin re-
producing almost immediately. The
new viruses are released from the
cell and can infect others.

In latent infection, viruses enter
a cell bui do not hegin reproducing
immediately. Instead they appar-
ently attach their hereditary ma-
terial ta that of the host cell's
hereditary material. \When the in-

s
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fected cell reproduces, so does the
virus. In this manner, each cell
formed from a virally-infected cell
contains the hereditary material of
the infecting virus. An appropriate
stimulation from the environment
causes the latent virus in the cell to
become active, and it starts repro-
ducing newly-formed viruses which
are climinated from the cell. All
the stimuli which might induce a
latent virus to become active are

“hot known: some that are: radia-

tion, heat, cold, certain chemicals.

Both active and latent viruses
can act upon ceils in different ways.
There are at least three possible
results when cells hecome infected
with viruses—death of the cells,
accelerated reproduction of the cells
or no apparent effect. Cells which
exhibit no apparent effect may be
affected, however. There mav be
chromosomal defects or even more
subtle defects which could be in-
herited by succeeding generations
of cells. Chromo<omes carry the
genes or hereditary units. and any
change in ane or more of these units
is inherited by the cell's offspring.

Viruses can be transmitted from
generation to generation through
the sperm or egg, the placenta and
maternal milk.

Viruses used in live vaccines are
no exception in all this,

Vaccines may be classified as of
two tvpes—live or killed. A live
vaccine contains infectious viruses,
though most of them are “attenu-
ated,” which means they have heen
changed ta weaken or abolish their
virulence for a particular disease.

Science Digest—January, 1968
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A killed viral vaccine contains non-
infectious viruses, Both confer pro-
tection on a vaccinated individual.
However, the live viral vaccine
stimulates the production of anti-
bodies in humans causing a genuine
viral infection in the individual.
The killed vaccine stimulates anti-
body production without infection.

Some of the mare important po-
tential hazards of using live viral
vaccines include the following: (1)
damage or death to developing em-
bryves, (2) possible cancer produc-
tion, (3) possible initiation of new
diseases. (4) possible genetic de-

97

fects, (5) presence in the vaccines
of “passenger” viruses which may
be harmful.

It ix well-known that some vi-
ruses can cause death or damage
to developing human embryvos if
the mother becomes infected during
pregnancy. The rubella virus is a
classic example. This virus causes
the “‘three-day measles” in post-
natal life. In the developing em.
bryo, it can cause abortion, death
or many abnormalities. Some de.
fects it has been known to cause
include microcephaly (pin-headed
idiocy)., bone defects, deafness,

“Passenger”’ virus in action

Last November, federal authori-
ties stopped the release of Sabin
oral polio vaccine made since the
previous July hecause green mon-
keys used in the manufacture of
the vaccine in West Germany were
identified as the source of “disease
agents” apparently dangerous to
man. Dr. Wilbur Downs, director
of Yale University's Arbo-virus Re-
search Unit, is quoted by AMedical
World News as saving, “Nothing
like (the disease) has ever been
<ren hefore. It appears to be among
the most dangerous agents known
to man "

Investigators are trving to trace
the whereabouts of 2,000 green mon-
kevs used in making the U.S. em-

hargoed lots of oral polio vaccine.”

(ireen monkeys from Uganda were
identified as the source of the mys-
terious illress that struck 30 per-

sons in West Germany. killing seven
of them. Most of the Germans af-
flicted were laboratory technicans
involved in obtaining monkey kid-
ney tissue for culturing the polio
vaccine viruses.

A spokesman for the division of
biological standards of the Nation-
al Institutes.of Health, Bethesda,
Md., confirmed reports that the.
embargo had been placed on the
Sabin vaccine produced since last
July. The agency added that sup-
plies of the vaccine produced prior
to July were in sufficiens supply to
meet all demands. The agency add-
ed that none of the green monkevs
brought into the U.S. were from
Uganda and the animals were in
quarantine several weeks longer
than the four-to-nine day incuba-
tion period for the so-called green
monkey fever.

Science Digest—-Jonuary, 1968
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blindness, heart defects, dental ab-
normalities and many others. Vac-
cinia virus, the live virus used in
vaccinating for smallpox, has been
known to cause abnormalities or
death in human embryos when the
mother had been 'vaccinated during
pregnancy. Recently, it has been
found that the attenuated type 11
poliovirus (used in the Sabin live
poliomyelitis vaccine) causes injury
and death to cultured human em-
byronic cells."? The possibility ex-
ists then that viruses used in live
viral vacciaes could infect and af-
fect embryos,

Cancer in animals

It is now established that certain
viruses have the ability to cause
cancer in some animals. As yet, no
absolute proof has been found that
viruses can cause human cancer,
but evidence is accumulating that
some viruses may. [f this should
be found to be true, then infectinus
viruses used in vaccines might alco
possess cancer-inducing properties
Live adenovirus vaccines are heing
developed for human vaccination
Adenovirus, type 12, a human res.
piratory virus now being used ex-
perimentally in vaccines for some
respiratory ills (not flu), is known
to cause cancer when injected into
laboratory animals.

Viruses in live vaccines often are
changed so that they will no langer
cause the particular disease against
which they are being used. During
this changing process, however, the
viruses may be changed in other

36
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ways. It is possible that these
changes might, in some viruses,
cause entircly new diseases in hu-
mans. Perhaps the most insidious
unknown factor in the live viral
vaccine picture, however, lies in the
field of genetics.

Genetic defects are inherited.
Viral infection can cause many genic
and chrorhosomal changes in cells.
If the germinal cells of humans be-
came infected by viruses, they could
cause genetic abnormalities in the
sex cells of humans. Anv defective
sperm or egg would transfer its
defects to the offspring. Viruses
are known to cause chromosomal
breaks. deletions, pulverizations. in-
versions and abnormal chromosomal
numbers in cells. Any of these oc-
curring in a sperm -or egg could
cause abnormalities in succeeding
generations. The viruses used in live
measles viral vaccine cause many
chromocomal abnormalities in hu-
man cells. Thece have been found
both in cells taken from vaccinated
humans and from human cells in
culture which were infected with
the measles viruses used in the live
meacles vacoine * Similarly, attenu-
ated tvpe 11 poliovirus, which is
used in the live poliomvelitis vac-
cine. has heen found to cause
chromocomal abnormalities in cul-
tured human cells.

The effects of live viral vaccines
for any of the above mentioned po-
tential hazards are seldom thor-
oughly tested. The United States
Public Health Service does not re-
quire testing for any of these pos-
sible dangers.*

Science Digest—Jonuary, 1948
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“Passenger viruses’ are sometimes found in cells .
being used to cultivate viruses for vaccines.

The production ofy}ive viral vac-
cines requires a living cell system.
It is possible that the cells used to
cultivate viruses for vaccines may
be infected already with viruses.
These viruses are called “passenger
viruses.”” Passenger viruses might
be harmful to humans, The live
poliomyelitis vaccine had been ad-
ministered to many millions of peo-
ple before it was discovered that
the vaccine also contained a virus
which was present in the monkey
kidney cells that were used to cul-
tivate the polio viruses for the vac-
cine. Since then, this virus. called
Simian virus 40, has been found to
produce cancer in laboratory ani-
mals, cause chromosomal abnarmal-
ities in cultured human cells and
cause cultured human cells to be
transformed to malignant cells.* So
far such phenomena have not been
observed in the human body —but
that doesn't mean it can't happen.

A live mumps vaccine, which is
in the experimental stage now but
will be introduced on the market
should human trials prove it ef-

- fective in preventing mumps, is
made by using live chicken cells..

Chicken cells serve as hosts for the
leukosis viruses. These viruses cause
various forms of malignant diseases
in chickens such as sarcoma, leu-
kemia and osteopetrosis. So far,
no proof exists that the same vi-
ruses can cause the same diseases in
humans, but they are beginning to

Science Digest—January, 1968

be suspected. The leukosis viruses
are extremely common inhabitants
of chicken cells and may be carried
in chicken cells in the latent state.

Recently, Dr. Philip A. Brunell
of New York University School of
Medicine said there was some dif-
ference of opinion over duration of
protection of the live virus mumps
vaccine developed by a research
team led by Dr. Maurice R. Hille-
man of Merck Institute of Thera-
peutic Research. Dr. Brunell point-
ed out that natural mumps infec-
tion is believed to give nearly life
long protection. If children receive
a vaccine giving immunity for only
several years, they might be sus.
ceptible again in young adulthond,
when the illness can be most <evere
The vaccine is expected to bhe an the
market shortly after the first of the
year.

It would be very difficult, if not
impossible, to detect with certainty
the presence of all latent viruses in
cells. The live measles vaccine was
made by cultivating the measles
virus in chicken and dog kidney
cells. It is known that many ani-
mal viruses can be transmitted to
humans and cause diseases in hu-
mans. It behooves us then not to
take chances concerning the possi-
bility of transferring passenger vi.
ruses to humans through vaccina.
tion. Before the discovery of pasc
senger viruses in the live poliomve
litis vaccine, no tests had been
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made for these viruses in the pro-
duction of live viral vaccines.

None ol these dangers exist in
killed viral vaccines. The rush to
produce human vaccines containing
live viruses is distressing to many
virologists (there are many live
viral vaccines in the experimental
stage at the present time). A live
viral vaccine should be used only
if no effective killed viral vaccine
can be developed. However, this

has not been the case. Rather, live”

viral vaccines are being publicized
and advocated for use over that of
proven effective killed viral vac-
cines. Examples are the live Sabin
poliomyelitis vaccine over that of

the killed Salk poliomyelitis vaccine -

and the live measles vaccine over
that of the killed measles vaccine.
Instead of developing more live
viral vaccines, efforts could and
should —in the opinion of most
thoughtful virologists—be applied
to developing effective killed viral
vaccines and administering these
for vaccination.

It takes no genius to realice the
far-reaching effects that these poten.
tial hazards could have on mankind
should they exist, and st Aus not
been shown that they do not exist.
PPerhaps mankind has heen lucky,
and the live vaccines administered
already will nor.produce any ill ef-
fects in the human population. T
hape sa sincerely. Yet, this cannot
be assumed since many of the ef-
fects of such vaccines miy not ap-
pear for some time. Cancer and
genetic defects, for example, may
take years to appear. Some. such
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as birth defects, might have oc-
curred already, and this should be
investigated. The course that should
be taken now is to stop introducing
new live viral vaccines without ade-
quate testing.

I am not against vaccination. In
fact, I am one of the strongest ad-
vocates of vaccination and preven-
tive medicine. My plea is simple—
do not use live viral vaccines when
effective killed vaccines are avail-
able.

The scientific and medical com-
munity, as a whole, and especially
virologists, immunologists, geneti-
cists, embryologists, cancer research-
ers, physicians and public health
workers should be greatly concerned
about live viral vaccination.

The public—largely uninformed
on this subject to date—must be
protected against unsafe or ques-
tionable vaccines. My appeal is
to scientists and the medical pro-
fession to question the safety of
live viral vaccination until they are
utterly satisfied that no harm can
come to mankind through its use.
'Bablanian, R., Eggers, H., Tamm,
1. Virology, 1965, 26, 100-113.
*Bablanian, R., Eggers, H., Tamm,
I. Virology, 1965, 26, 114-121,
3Nichols, W. Am. J. o] Human Gen.,
1966, 18, 81-92.

*United States Public Health Serv-
ice, Regulations, Biological Prod-
ucts, title 42, Part 73, Publication
No. 437, Oct. 1, 1965.

*Wallace, R., Moyer, A. Proc. Soc.
Exp. Biol. Med., 1965, 119, 481-
486.

Science Digest—January. 1968
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EXZISIT & - p, 6

ON MANDATORY ATTENUATED VIRAL VACCINATION

The human body should be ronsidered sacrosanct. No foreign substances
should be introduced to a human's body without that human's consent. Vaccines
are foreign substances to & human body and, thus they should not be made man-
datory. To do so 1S wrong. -

All vaccines are inherent with a certain amount of danger and the risks
involved on whether to take a vaccine-or not shou]d‘be the decision of the
intended recipient and no one else. Some vaccines 4re more dangerous than
others and the most dangerous type of vaccine s the attenuated (1ive) viral
vaccine, Attenuated viral vaccines are inherent with many very serious
dangers.

I will 1{st some of these dangers for y&u: (1) the vaccine viruses my
revert to virulence and cause the very disease for which the vaccine had been
meant to prevent, (2) the vaccines may be contaminated with other viruses and
these viruses could cause disease, (3) the vaccine viruses could cause cancer,
{4) the vaccine viruses could cause mutations, (5) the vaccine viruses could
cause chromosomal aberrations, {6) the vaccine viruses could cause birth
defects, (7) the vaccine viruses could cause new diseases.

These viruses infect the body's cells. They can infect cells in three dif-
ferent ways: (1) active infection, (2) masked infection and (3) latent
infeccion, So, in-reality, mandatory vaccination is forcing people to become
infected with viruses without any choice on their agrt. These viruses can be
transmitted from geﬁeration to generation in human; by a variety of ways:

(1) through the human egg, (2) through the human sperm, {(3) through the
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. EXHIBIT & - p, 7

human placenta and (4) through human maternal milk. In effect, we are
performing biological pollution of humans.-@n purpose wien we make people re-
ceive these vaccines. We are seeding not only the present gené?ations but ,J
future generations, as well, with viruses of known and unknown potential

harm., This may be unbelievable but it is true! Our knowledge of viruses and
viral infection 1s so meager, at present, that we should proceed with great
coution about anything invelving viruses, Yet, we are blindly administering
these viruses en masse to humans mandatorily. Any virologist, worthy of
bearing that name, should know that {nfectious vaccine viruses are inherent

with many dangers to a recipient, Such mandatory vaccinatibn should be stopped

immediately!

’

I have been critical of attenuated viral vaccination fof the last twenty-
- four years and in those twenty-four years the knowledge and experience gained,
during that time, has confirmed all of my fears abou: these vaccines.
At present, there are four attenuated viral vacines which are mandatory
in most states of this country. They are required before children may enter
public school. These vaccines are the attenuated poliomyelitis vaccine (Sabin),
the attenuated measles vaccine, the attenuated mumps vaccine and the attenuated

three-day measles (rubella) vaccine.

I will list for you somc of the dangers in these vaccines, These are

L3

facts which we know now about these vaccines:

I, Sabih Vaccine (1ive polio vaccine)

1. It causes many mutations,

2, It causes many chromosomal aberrations, "
3. It causes cancer in laboratory animals.

4. It causes cancer in cultured human cells,

5. It reverts to virulence.
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6. It contained, at first, a contaminating virus cailed the quo.
Many millions were infected with va.

7. It kills human embryonic cells.

This 15 what 1s known now about SV40. -

1. It causes many mutations,

2. 1t causes many chromosomal aberrations.

3. It causes cancer in laboratory animals'.

4, It causes cancer in c'ultured human cells.

5. It kills human embryonic cells.

I1.  Attenuated (1ive) Measles Vaccine

1. 1t causes many mutations. ,
2.. It causes many ;:hromosomal aberrations.,
3. 1t causes cancer in laboratory animals,
4, 1t contains contaminating viruses (the leukosis viruses) -

which causes cancers in birds.

I11. Attenuated {1ive) Mumps Vaccine

1. It causes mutations,
2. 1t causes chromosomal aberrations,
3. It is contaminated with leukosis viruses.

Iv., Attenuated (1ive) Rubella Vaccine

t. It causes mutations,
2. 1t causes chromosomal aberrations,

3. One type of the vaccine can be contaminated with leukosis
viruses. !
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a

4. It 1s not kncwn that these viruses do not cause birth defects in
humans because 1t has not been tested, ‘et the very purpose of

this vaccine is to prevent birth defects.

A

The-e is the possibility, also, that mandatory attenuated viral vaccination
may te the cause of the surge in new diseases arising in the world. In the
last twenty years about a dozen new diseases have arisen on this planet
which never existed before in tifis world, The time of onset cf these. new
d1seases correlates well with the time of initi;tion of nandatory attenuated
viral vaccination en g!jié to the public.

fhe fad of administering attenuated viral vaccines began in 1961 with the
Sdabin poliomyelitis vaccire and has continued unabated with many more attenu-
dted viral vaccines being given since that time. The first new disease, called
Reyes' syndrume, appeared in 1963, By this time, millions of humans had been
vaccinated with th; Sabin vaccine,

These new diseases may be the result of new viruses being produced 1n'
recipients' cells because of viral gene recombination occurring between two,
or more, d1fferent viruses 1nfect{ng the same cell. when this happens a
different virus 15 created which will ¥ ve different characteristics and,
therefore, could have the abitity to ciuse new disease. Some of'the new
driseases which have arisen within the last tweanty years, in addition to Reyes'
symjrome, are lassa fever, non A-non B hevatitis, Ebola hemorrhagic fever,
Kawdsaki diseasey Marburg disease and accuired immune deficiency Syndrome
{A1DS), Millions of humans are now harboring different vaccine viruses within
their cells making it very probable that viral gene recombination can occur
amung these vaccine viruses and other infective viruses.

Oniy one of these dangers <hou'd he enough reason to ban attenvated viral

s e However, we have made these types ¢f vaccines mandatory and are

.
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1ntroducing them into the bodies of our children. It is appalling and

incredible! T N\
The damage that has been done to humanity already through the mass

administration of attenuated 11ral vaccines is incalculable, This damage

could result in genetic defects, malignancies, birth defects, new diseases

.
4

and other, as yet, unknown damage, '
It is imperative that mandatory attenuated viral vaccination be abolished.

The answer, to damages caused by vaccination, is not to be found in {nsuring

" recipients of vaccines, because no amount of money can reimburse for illness

O
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or death, but by abolishing mandatory vaccination. The legislative bodies of
this country should strive vigorously to enact a law abolishing the administra-
tion of all attenuated viral vaccines ds soon as possible,

Thank you for giving me this opportunity t, inform you of the dangers of

vaccination. [ am most grateful,

Rxchard de Long, Ph.D.
Professor of Microbiology

Del Mar College

Corpus Christi, Texas
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SUI'MARY OF SER1OUS ADVERE REACTIONS T0 DTP
AS REPO'.TED IN FIVE REZENT U.S. STUDIES

Reaction

Study Ho ryinG/ouceaining Seizure Prpotenicity/ilyporespensiveness
1 0 0 ’ 0
2 59!/1232 {48%) 0 0
3 47253 {29%)} -0 0
4 887451 (16%) v4sl (0.2%) ¢

w

505715752 (3%) 9715752 10.06%) * £/12752 {0.06%)

o
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EXEIBIT & - p, 11

HOW DO
THE VACCINES WORK?

It is dangerously misleading and, indzed, the‘exact opposite of the
truth to claim that a vaccine makes us ‘‘immune’’ or protects us
against an acute disease, if in fact it only drives the disease deeper into
the interior and causes us to harbor it chronically, with the result that
our respouses to it become progressively weaker, and show less and
less tendency to heal or resolve themselves spontaneously.

By Rickard Moskowitz, M.D.

hat | propose is simply to
investigate as thoroughly and
objectively as we can how the vaccines
actually work inside the human body,
and to begin by paying attention to the
implications of what we already know.

In particular, ! would like to con-
sider in detall the process of falling iil
with, and recovering from, a typical
acute disetie, such as measles, in con-
trast with what we can observe follow.
ing the administration of the measies
vaccine.

We all know that measkes is primari-
ly & virus of the respiratory tract, both
b it 3 inhaled by ’_:.L.:.m.
50ns  unon contact with infected
dropiets in the air, and because these
droplets are produced by the coughing
and sneezing of a person with the
disease

Once inhaled by a susceptible per.
son. the measles virus then undergoes a
long period of silent multipiication,
first in the tonsils, adenoids, and sc.
cevsory lymphoid rissues of the naso-
pharynx; iaier in the regiona) lymph
nodes of the head apnu neck; and
eventuaily. veveral days later, 1t passes
ity the blood and enters the spleen,
the liver, the thymus, and the bone
martow. the “"visceral™ organs of the
immune system - Throughout thys *'in-

10

cubation” period, which lests from 10
to |4 days, the patient usually feels
quiic weill, and experiences few or no
symptoms.'

By the time that the first symptoms
of messles appear, circulating anti.
bodies are already detectable in the

to clear the virus from the biocod.

Equally noteworthy ls the fact that the

virus is eliminated by sneezing and
i.c., via the same route
ich it entered in the first

place. .

It is evident that the procens of

ing an acute iliness like the

By “tricking” the body
In this fashion
(vaccines), we have
accomplished what the
ontire immune eystem:
seems to have evolved
In order to prevent; we
have placed the virus
directly into the blood
and given It free and
immediate accesa to
the major Immune
organs end tisaues,
without any obvious
way of getting rid of it.

blood, and the height of the symp-
tomatology coincides with the peak of
the antuibody r-sponse ' In other
words. the ‘“illness'” is simply the
definnive eifort of the immune system

measles. no less than recovering from
it, involves a general mobilization of
the entlre immune system

Such Lilnesses are in fact the decisive
experiences in the normal physiologic
maturation of the Immune system as a
whole in the life of a heslthy child. For
not only will the child who recovers
from the meailes never again be
susceptible to H,* such an experience
also cannot fall to prepare the In-
dividual to respond even more prompt-
ly and effectively to any infections he
may acquire in the future. The ability
to mount a vigorous acute response to
organisms of this type must therefore
be recaoned among the most fun-
damental requirements of general
health and well-being.

In contrast, when ar, artificially at.
tenuated virus such as measles is in-
jected directly into the blood, by
passing the normal portal of entry. at
most a brief inflammatory reaction
may be noted at the injection site, or in
the regional lymph nodes; but there is

Continued on page 18
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CONTINUED FROM PAGE 10

no "incubation period" of local con-
tact at the normal portal of entry and,
conrequently, very Little possibility of
eiminating the virus via the same
route. .

Even more important is the fact that
the virus has been artifichally "
tenuated,'’ 90 that it witi no longer in-
itiste & generalized inNammatory re-
sponse, or indeed any of the non.
specific defense mochaniams that help
us to respond to infection penevally. By
“incking'' the body in this fashios, we
have accomplished what the entire im-
mune system sems to have evolved in
otder (o prevent; we have placed the
virus directly into the blood and given
it free and immediste access 1o the
major Ymmune organs and tissuss,
without any obvious way of getting rid
of it

The result is. indeed, the production
of arculating antibodies against the
virus, which can be ed in the

108

immune process, and disarticulates 1t
and allows it to stand for the whole, in
much the same way as chemical sup-
pression of an elevated blood pressure
ts accepted as a valid substitute for a
penuine cure of the patient whose
blood pressure has Hsen. Worst of all,
by making it difficult or imposible to
mouat & vigorous, acute responss to in-
faction, antificial immunization substi.
tutes for K a much weakes, chronk
response, with little of no tendency to
heal itself spontaneously.

Moreover, adequate models already
exit for predicting and explaining
what sorts of chronic disease are Ekely
to result from the chronic, long-term
persistance of viruses and other foreign
proteina within the cells of the immune
system. It has long been kaown that
live viruses, for exampie, are capable
of surviving or remaining latent within
the host cells for years, without con-
tinually provoking scute disease. They
do w0 simply by attaching their own

genctic material as an extra particle or

blood. bul the antibody response now
occurs as an isolated technical feat,
without any generalized Infammatory
response of any iceable improve-
ment n the genceal health of the
otganisin. Exactly the opposite. in
fact; the price that we have to pay (ot
those antibodics if the Persistence of
virus elements In the blood foe pro-
longed periods of time. perhaps per-
manently, which in turn presupposcs a
sysiematic weakening of our ahdlity to
mount an effective response not only
10 measies, but also to other acute in-
fections as well.

far from producing & genuine im.
munity. then. the vaccines may act by
actually interfering with ot suppressing
the immune response as 3 whole. in
much the same way that radiation,

Far from producing a
genuline immunity, the
vaccines may act by
actually interfering with
or suppressing the
immune response as a
whole.

chemutherapy. and cOtticavieronds and
uther ant1 inflammatory drugs do  Ar
ufaal ymmumzanon focuses vn onn
henly production. & single aspect of the

“episowie’* 10 the genome of the host
ccll, and replicating along with it,
which aflows the bost cell to continue
s own normal functions for the most
part, bul .mposes on it additional in-

structions for the synthesis of viral

proteins.*
Latent viruses of this type have
already been implicated in three

distinet typey of chronic disease; name-
ly. 1) recurrent or eptyodic “acute
dis- ases, such &3 herpes, shingles,
warts, etc.,’ 2) 'slow-virus'' diseases,
1.¢., subacute or chronic, progressive,
often fatal conditions, such as kuru,
Creuzfeldt-Jakod disease  subacute
sclerceing panencephalitis (SSPE), and
possibly  Guiilaln-Barre syndrome.’
and 3} rumors, both benign and malig-
nant.’

in any case, the latent virus survives
43 & clearly "'foreign" element within
the cell, which means that the immune
system must continue to try to make
antibodies against it, insofar as it can
still respond to it at all. Because the
virus is now permanently Incorporated
within the genetic material of the cell,
these antibodies will now have 1o be
directed against the cell itself.

The penistence of live viruses or
other foreign antigens within the ceils
of the host therefore cumo( fait to pro-
voke aufo- be-
cause destroying the mroctcd cdls [
now the only possible way that this
constant antigenic chalienze can be
removed from the body. Since routine

Shaw
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vaccination introduces live viruses and
other highly antigenic ma’erial into the
blood of virtually every living parson,
it is difficult Lo escape the conclusion
that a significant harvest of auto-
el e suiomaticaly
resu

Sir Macfariane Burnet has obesrved
that the components of (he immune
system all fuxction s if they were coil-
lectively designed to help the organism
to discriminate ‘‘self'' from
“non-sell’'; i.e., to help us o0
recognise and tolerste our own cells,
and 1o identify and eliminate forelgn or
extransous substances as completely as
possible.® This conomt is exemplified
not oaly by the acute response 1o infec.
uon. but alio by the rejestion of

tissues, o *'
bolh of which resuht In the compiete
and permanent removal of the offend-
Ing substance from the body.

If Burnet is correct, tien latent
viruses, suto-immune phenomena, and
cancer would seem to represent dif-
ferent aspects of the same basic dilem.
ma, which the immune tystem can
neither escape ncr resolve. For all of
them presuppose 8 certain degree of
chronk immune failure, 8 wate In
which it bevomes difflcult or impossi:
ble for the body either Lo recognize its
own cells as unambiguously its own, or
to climinate its perasites as un-
equivacally foreign.

In the case of the atenuated measles
virus, it is ~ot difficult to imagine that
introducing it directly into the blood
would continue t0 provoke an anti-
body P for & shderable
period of time, which is doubtless the
whole point of giving the vaccine; but
that eventually, as the virus succeeded
in sttaining a state of latency within the
cell. the antibody response would
wane, bcih because circnlating anti-
bodies cannot normally crom the cell
membrane, and because they are also
powerful immunosuppressive agents in
their own right.'*

The effect of circulsting antibody
will thereafter by mainly to keep the
virus wirAin the cell; I.¢., 10 continue to
prevent any acute inflammatory re-
sponse, until eventually. perhaps under
circumstances of accumulated stress or
emergency. this precarious balance
breaks down. ~ntibodies begin 10 be
produced in large quantities agalnst the
cells themselves, and frank auto-
immune phenomena of necrosis and
tissue destruction supervens. | grent
vituses, In this ser.se. are like bivlogical
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“hime bombs,™ set 1o eaplode st an 1n

i

nism could easily break down .o the
point that the chranically infected and

... whst we have done
by artlficlal
immunization ls
essentlsily to trade off
our acute, epldemic
diseases of the past
century for the wesker
and lar less curable
chronic diseases of the
present, with thelr
wmortizable sutfering
and dlssbllity.

geneucally transformed cetls, no longer
cesrly *self* or "*non-self,” begin to
free  themselves from the norrnal
restraints of *‘histocompaubility'*
within the architecture of the sur.
rounding cells, and begin to muluiply
sutonomously st their expense

A tumor could then be descnibed 8s
“bemgn, ' insofsr as the breakdown of
histes ampanbility  remainy stnctly
hxal:ized 1o the tissue of ongin. and
‘unl gnantt o insofar sy 1t begins 1
speea U ta other cell types, “1svues, and
SIgAnL, even I mMOre reémuoic dreas
Maleianey migh  stmply represent the
1ea.t - atman uf the strus from s tatent
phas nlu 3 more acte minde atben
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with less inflammation and more Ussue
destruction that the original wild-type
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Mr. Kuraseck. No. 2, Dr. Robert Mende!sohn, formerly national
director of Project Headstart, Medical Consultation Service, and
chairman of the Medical Licensing Conimittee for the State of Illi-
nois. Dr. Mendelsohn’s three best-selling books, ‘‘Confessions of a
Medical Heretic,” ‘“Male Practice: How Doctors Manipulate
Women,” and “How to Raise a Healthy Child in Spite of Your
Doctor,” establish him as a leading critic of compulsory vaccination
programs in America.

No. 3, Dr. Anthony J. Morris, who was fired from the U.S. Food
and Drug Administration for blowing the whistie on the swine flu
fiasco.

No. 4, Dr. Kevin C. Geraglity, founder of Physicians for Study of
Pertussis Vaccine.

No. §, Dr. Richard Moskowitz, M.D., a leading homeopathic phy-
sician.

Madam Chairman and distinguished members of the committee,
thank you for the opportunity to address this committee. The issue
of compulsory vaccinations and the proposed compensation bill, S,
2117, are of great concern to me.

It has been said throughout the transcripts of the previous hear-
ings and in the proposed bill, S. 2117, that Congress has found that
there has been a longstanding effort to promote childhood vaccina-
tion by the Federal Government and to encourage States to adopt
and enforce mandatory preschocl vaccination laws. In the opening
statements of the July 22, 1983, hearing you, Senator Hawkins,
said that all 50 States have implemented legislation making immu-
nization mandatory for school attendance. Because school attend-
ance is required by law, parents must have their children immu-
nized or face criminal prosecution. Refusing vaccination is difficult,
if not impossible.

[ am the father of six beautiful children. I well knew the situa-
tion. I am addressing this committee not as a parent of a damaged
child, but as a parent who is at this time being criminally prosecut-
ed for not having my three school-age children vaccinated for
school attendance. After attending school for 30 days last fall, they
were barred from school and I was charged with truancy. See ex-
hibits A and Al, “Opposing Compulsory Immunization.”

My wife and I object to vaccines for reasons of personal beliefs,
scriptural beliefs, and conviction of conscience. These beliefs have
been longstanding, over 15 years. Our scriptural beliefs are our
own, not that of a tenet of an organized religion.

When damages occur from vaccines, it is a most traumatic expe-
rience for a parent—heart rendering, to say the least. We have per-
sonally wept with parents who once had healthy, active children.
Suddenly after their child was immunized, they were faced with a
child that had seizures, limpness, and once even death. As all too
often happens, the doctors’ reports did not link the child’s injuries
or death with the vaccines.

There are tnose whose children are not immediately disabled by
vaccines. However, these parents have little chance of seeking com-
pensation when the vaccine-related injury results in some degree of
learning disability, arthritis, or other maladies that decrease the
quality of life. The parentf:must accept the burden of special tutors
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or therapy. It becomes very difficult to link the causes of these in-
juries to vaccines.

Are these perhaps the frivolous lawsuits mentioned in the 1980
Office of Technology Assessment Report? See exhibit 1, “Compensa-
tion for Vaccine and Related Injuries,” page 16, paragragh 2. T do
no* think any parent would call these lawsuits frivolous.

A compensation program has been discussed by the Government
and drug companies since 1979. It was said that, because of the
lawsuits brought against drug companies and other parties, where
plaintiffs won large judgments against the drug manufacturers, the
Office of Technical Assessment suggested that it may be desirable
to establish a federally operated program to compensate vaccinees
1oy -red as a result of the public immunization program.

In the 1980 OTA technical memorandum, the informed consent
forms—see exhibits 2, 2A, and 2B—were discussed. The assumption
of the duty to warn was done at the insistence of the vaccine man-
ufacturers who would not continue to produce for fear of liability.

S. 2117 addresses the need for better intormation to be dissemi-
nated to the parents and to encourage full discussion betwezn the
health provider, the one who administers the vaccine, and the par-
ents.

On the “Important Information Forms” it states that one has
had the opportunity to read the forms and ask questions to their
satisfaction. It then states that you believe you understand the ben-
efits and risks of the vaccines and that you request—I repeat re-
quest—that these shots be admiristered to your child. To request
something means that you desire it.

What is the purpose of wording the form in this manner when a
Eal;'ent has no choice short of vaccination or prosecution? See ex-

ibit 3.

Request implies that you have been able to make a decision.
Duty to warn and informed consent imply that the recipient has a
right to refuse. This is not the case, though. The OTA study of 1980
reports that getting the parents to take the time to read all the in-
formation on the forms has been a problem.

From our own experience, we have found that most parents do
not read the forms because there is no choice. They have told us
that, even though they question the sefety of the shots and would
rather not have their children get them, if they choose not to have
the shots, they would end up in court, being publicized, ridiculed,
or called a radical.

If any of you saw tie documentary, “China’s Only Child,” on
PBS networks, the same situation will ring a bell. A mother, 6
months pregnant with her second child, dearly wanted to keep her
baby. However, without special permission, that becomes almost
impossible. She and her husband were hassled and put before the
block committee, and, finally, under duress, gave in to having an
abortion. The mother, with tears in her eyes, letting us know full
well that she did not want the abortion, was forced into signing a
form saying that she requested that the abortion be performed.
This story takes place in Communist China.

Our story takes place in a democratic society. Is there an urgen-
cy to provide better health forms and information sheets because
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the only way that an injured party can legitimately sue is if they
can prove that the GGovernment’s warnings are inadequate?
. This is what the OTA regort states, page 2, paragraph 1. In-
formed consent and duty to warn imply that the potential vaccin-
ees can refuse the vaccination. On page 17 of the 1980 OTA rejort
it states:

What is a more serious weakness in the-Government's defense strategy is the con-
tention that a properly warned vaccine r~cipient has assumed all risks of injury.
Such an argument does not make sense, however, unless the vaccinee can refuse the

vaccine. But vaccinaticn is mandatory in many states for school entry [which itself
is mandatory] and refusing vaccination in these cases is very difficult.

Are parents ever going to be given the right of a true, informed
decision? Or, are we going to continue to sign those consent forms
under coercion and duress to help the Government’s defense strate-
gy and perhaps our Nation’s economy? Are we to continue to sign
the consent form requesting the drugs under threat of criminal
prosecution?

At this point the vaccination is not an issue of whether the vac-
cines are good oF bad, not un issue of efficacy or safety, but it be-
comes an issue of basic human rights.

The fact that there is a compensation program being discussed
shows that injuries are not that rare. The Comptroller General’s
report of June 1980 states that adverse reactions have been based
on estimates and ball park figures. Clinical studies have been done
on limited numbers.

Vaccines, in legal parlance, are known as unavoidably dangerous
products. The FDA categorizes them as drugs. Yet, even though
they are drugs, there is no personal prescription given to each and
every child vaccinated. Instead, this medical belief is administered
through legislative enactment and enforced through police power.

I am opposed to S. 2117. It, as well as any other compensation
bill, no matter how it is stated, would have the same detrimental
effect on people like myself. If the bill passes, the State has a
remedy at law for the damage created by the vaccine, thereby
strengthening the State’s position for mandatory vaccination.

To save time of this committee, may I have my written testimony
and exhibits made a part of the record?

Senator HAwKINS. Surely.

Mr. Kupbageck. Thank you, Senator Hawkins.

Senator HAwWKINS. Thark you very much for helping us.

In answer to Mrs. Gary's question, why it was referred to the
Labor Committee, the Labor Committee has jurisdiction over labor,
health, education, employment, aging, handicapped, family and
human services, alcoholism and drug abuse, the National Science
Foundation, Legal Services, to mention a few. Health obviously is
the reason we are here.

Mrs. Gary. Thank you.

Senator HAwkiNs. It may have some spillover into handicapped.

Mr. Schwartz—Jeff, you have really been fantastic in helping us
with solving this problem. I really believe that you are another
John Walsh in another problem. The cooperation of you and of the
media—Lee Thompson took an active role in making this known to
everyone, not just the people in this room, and I think that is what
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it takes to get the message out to the grassroots, so to speak, so the
parents have the right to make that decision.

You stated in your testimony today that physicians are still not
telling the contraindications to the proper authorities or to th par-
ents of the pertussis vaccine. What proof do you have that this is
true?

Mr. ScHwaARTz. Senator Hawkins, you have already heard some
proof today from Donna Gary. I really want to commend her on
her testimony. About two weeks ago we spoke abo.t the possibility
of my reviewing her draft testimony, since I am used to the way
Washington operates and she isn't. I'm just very grateful that I
didn't do that. I never saw her testimony or heard her testimony
before today. I think her testimony could not be improved. More-
over, it sets forth several cases of failure to observe containdica-
tions.

Unfortunately, as I told you, we get lots of letters from parents
whose children have been injured or even killed by the pertussis
vaccine. These letters indicate and a number of court cases con-
firm, that there have been and continue to be, numerous cases of
malpractice resulting from failure to observe the contraindications
against administering pertussis vaccine.

With the Senator’s permission, instead of going over the terrible
details, I will simply submit for the record a letter which we sub-
mitted to the Academy of Pediatrics on December 5, 1983, docu-
menting three court cases, decided cases or settled cases, and four
letters, because we didn't want to overwhelm the AAP we could
have sent many, many more than that—documenting instances in
which contraindications that everybody agrees on were violated.
We asked the Academy of Pediatrics to please notify their mem-
bers, take the leadership in getting the message out that these con-
traindications must be observed; otherwise, potentially catastrophic
results can occur. We would like to make this part of the record.

Senator HAwkKins. Surely.

[The letters referred to follow:]
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Dissatisfied Parents Toge«ther News

Bos 563, 1377 K St. N.W, Washingle D.C., 20005

e, A4, SR . A ¢ AN e G— -
et A E R 12
=1 . aggugoeeee o toel

Necembar 5, 19083

br. Karey 3ennison
kxecurive Pirector

Avrican Acalemy of Pediatrics
PO, Rew 1034

1301 Herman Ave,

vanston. II. 60204

fwar Dr. Jennison:

The purpose nf this Intter 18 tn follow Up on the request which we made
in the courae of car mweting on Newembwer 29, 1983, with Dra, Wehrle apd
Ilvperty and yourself, Specifically, we agked that ¢he American Academy of
Peeliatrics monsider {ssuing a letter, advirory or hullatin (n1 adepting and
dissrmurating a renclntion or mlicy statement) to members of the Acadery on
the critical {mportance nf scrupulous ohenpvation of the contraindications to
arministration of all vaccines, but particularly whole cell pertussis vaccines
{such ag the DTP vaccine).

We do not mean to presume to dictat~ the form by which the AAP should
rrunicate with 1ts mybera on this matter, We would respectfylly request,
hwnver, that the ommunication be in writing and go to each merber of the
Seoxdmy,  (We wore pleasd by the posrihility, suagexted 1 believe by either
[r. wehrle or Hagoerty, of a joint commnication by the AP and the AAFP to
tte: mmtwers of both groups.)  If possible, we would encourage similar communi-
catien to be prepaped (perhaps by ACTP or ASTHO) for publig health clinics,
pub e hedieh doctors and nurses who administer vacciner, Although we recogqnize
that the MP has neither the authority nor the responsibility for vaccine
policy 1in public clinies.

Cpveifically, we would hope that such a coomunication could include the
toliowing elements:

*listina nf the contraindications new included 1n the
Rrd Took and ACIP policy for ea~h of the vaccines:

*uraing physicians tn e sure tn take a thorough medical
hiastory hefore givina a child any vaccine;

srevymmwending that a suffirciently aareful examination be
raaductied pracr o earh shat to assure that the - nila is
not suftering fram any current infection or illness;

*pevymmending that physiciang advise the parents befare the
~hte of the petentially serious reactinns for which they
«honild b alertod and e sure to duestion puwents carefully
alrwt the [nasible nccurrence of a contraindicating reaction to
any previnus vaccination; and
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*ainch sthor | aviaoe an in nreesrary to asaure that due
caution is ex rcised by physiclana in deciding whother
te administer any additional vaceine after a pntentially
rignificant reaction to an sarlier inomulation.

We reetqnize *hat cur areup differs with the AAP Bad Ronk Commnitsies ran
1te current vntraindications policien. ¥e hope that futrurn M tunity will
jreeent 1tealf to discuss theas ONERMS with the Red Book Commitren.,
Hweynr, tha purpnse of the preannt raquest 18 nnt to serk a change 1n the
liar of coneraindications to DTP vacrine. Pather, the purprme iR to enlist
AMP's active offarts to mtify ita mwbers of the oeed for careful adherence
to the curmnt Red Bonk and ACIP anntraindications. .

Of rourse, not Pverv vaccination in the faoe nf a sant raindicat ion
resulta on catastrophe,  fut as the paterial in Attashment #1 indicates,
there have hean such caera,  Even ane sich result ir ton many, baranes this
mMrt ot the DTP pmblem is avnidahle., Yot as the {llustrative axcerpts from
parenta’ letters to um in Attachmnt 82 indicatr, some phvsicians, (perham
many} appenr to ba unawar or unchservant of these eontraindications, dospite
pmrants pleas for caution, Wa tmlieve a stront fffort by the MP to bring
this problem to the attention of {ts membars wuld be a worv msitive step in
the r{ directinon.  Hopefully, alan, anv murh written motice could he
Alatributed to cur parenta as well, thereby prowviding necensary consumer (as
well ae provider) aducation.

We appraciate your consideration of this rocpiest and would be prleassd ta
wnrk with the AAF on this effort, Just as we hava on tha Natianal Childhood
Vacein=Injury Campensation Act,

Sincerely,

Sdunst

Jdeffrry B, Sehwartz, Preaident
Dissatinfied Parents Together (HPT)

UL DL et wehr b
Jr. Rlett Houppegpe,
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ATTACHMENT 4 .

SELECTED DECISOMS AND SETTLEMENTS 1N CASES
INVOLYING DT VALCMATI) 1N THE FACB of
CONT RAIND1c ATING conbirioNs

Wilson v. United Stetes, U.S. District Court, N.D. Ga., No. C.A. CBO-13254, July o,
1982 (infant received DTP Lnoculations st s U.S. immunizstion clinic fros 197) to
197% . . . the ghota were given by techniciens . . . after the firat shot, infant
began jeriing spproximately once 8 day . . . the jerking incressed after the asecond
shot . . . after the third shot the $erking became wore noticeable and frequent, the
chiid’s eyes rolled backvarde and he began having $nfantile spssms . . . the fourth .~
shot wss given even though the child was on medicction to prevent infentfle spasms -

.+ . a8 & result of his resctions to tha pertussis component of the vaccine, the

child pov has an 1Q of 30 . . . child end his wother brought an FTCA sction sgeinsc

the US for feilure to obtain het informed conaent before giving the child the shots

+ + . mother wes never {nformed thet brain demege wves 8 riak of the shots . . .
district court ruled {n favor of *thes child and avarded 32,570.0')0 fncluding
$1,860,000 ('or_ future fnatftutional cste; $610,000 for loes of future estnings;
$49%,000 for future wedicel expenses and $55,000 for past wedical expenses . . . ATLA

mesbar William WM. Schroder, Atlants, Ca, raprassatad plaiotiff) (cese was gettled

after trisl . . . mother ves svarded $350,000 . . . &f child 1lives his normsl life

spar. ha wiil receive $i7 million)

Mo., St. Louis Cir. Ct., 19764, 17 ATLA Newe L. 119 (April 1974) (3

y bogan aerias of DPT inoculatioos sccompanied by oral poli.:
myalitis vaccine . . . no reaction to firet injection . . . experienced a convulaion after
«nd injection ona sonth later . . . 2 monthe later he received 3rd inoculstion of one-half
dosage DPT . . . davalopad high fever vith convulaons that evening . . . nov has 8 recur-
tent convulaive disorder . . . hs brought sction against pediatricians and drug ufr,
alleging that varning on package inoert vaa inadequate . . . varning stated that 1f reac-
tion to any one doss wvas savere., the volume of subsequent doses should be reduced and
additicnal injections given to complete the administration of the recommwended tota) dose
.. . plaintiff alleged that varning against any further inocU¥ations should have been
given since numerous articles in medical literature reported neu cal co;g*tcatlona
following injection of pertusais vaccine in some infants and indiceted that ch cozplica-
tions should be considered 8 contraindicetion to further inoculatien . . . defendants
SFTTLED for $150,000 . . . ATLA weuber C. Marshall Friedman, St. Louis, Mo.. represented

gy

‘arson v. El1 L1lly,

menth old healthy f{nfant bo

Holcomb v, linited States & Richardson - Merrell, U.S. Dist. Ct., 5.D. W. Va. (filed in 1978, settled in
Jan, 1982) (plaintilf infant was given [irst shot in 1974 at U.S. health clinic in West Ge'rmany

she haq "exce_ss_:ve sKcreaming” reaction . . . no reac.ion to second shot , . . third shot given at U.S army
clinic in Virginia .. . plaintif{ suffered post-pertussis encephalopathy ... she brought suit aga.in.st the
Unm-d_ States and the mir of the veccine, alleging that the mir was negligent in not including the
excessive screaminf reaction as a contraindication to further DPT shots in jts 1974 literature and that
the U.S. was negligent in not warning plaintif{'s parents not to have further DPT shots given to her
:ri“:h??; s:“ered this reaction and in failink to establish that she had a prior reaction before giving her
v:.. rlepr:seon't;é ;;lcll;:\::‘tc;;nt, SETTLED for $600,000. .. ATLA member Monte Prieser, Charleston, W.
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ATTACIMENT 42

Iotter 41 - dated 1/3/%1

"I have a very big problem, . . , My pediatricians started my [twin]
bnva on their lst DL.P.T, shnts on Fridav, frtoher 29, 1982 and on Monday,
Hovember 1st, 1982, the higgest of m trve gtarted havirg sefzures , , , ,
"The ¢hild] was 1r a mild coma and seizurer for 48 hra., T have asked all the
dortors roneerned in his case if the sghot muld havn caused this,  Thev tell
me more than likelv not, ver [ feel thev avnid mv cuestions, . . , My higaest
conoern is my pediatrician is trying to get me to give [bath twinsl tinir
secnndd shot, T am terrified and don't know what to do,  So cruld you pleage
. serd me aome inforrmtion . . as sonn as possible, 1 can't hold my doctor off
without some wonder, but he's my child.” .

Iptteor 82 - dated 3/7/83

<

"Abwt 5 davs lafter our son's gecond DPT shot] he started to have
staring,spells lasting 45 seca, to 2 minutes. He waa admitted to the
hospital, had a normal FPG and was discharaed on Phenobarbitol. The seizures
ftopped.  In Jupe of 1981, he was due fer his third ghot & I again questioned
the doctors reminding them of the problem [our son] had with raizurre. Roth
the pediatricians and neurnlogist maid the DPT shot had not contributed to
hi1s Arfzures, To satisfv me, they only gave him Y of the third dose,
Neswllene tn say, & or 6 days later the seizures started Aain more favere,
more prolongad and more frequent.  Ha was hospitalized for 3 weeks and was
having up to A0 focal motor seizures daily. He was transferred to the ICU
when he eventually went into status seizures. , , .

"We brought him hore on 5 types of medicine daily. He was slerping 20
hrs/aay and 1 felt we were losing him,

"I called the Mayo Clinic [and] after seeing [our son] and liatenina to
Aur story they agreed with what we felt all along -~ the DPT injectiors had
eontributad to the start of [our son'sl seizure problems. They said there

was no way of proving that but it was very likely the cause.

"My tustand & T felt pangs of qulit ever aince. Whv did T, especially
siner T am a mirae, allow him to get thase DPT shat? But, more important iy,
why Aid the docters ignare me when 1 reminded them. . . !Gur sonl is still
ancontrol led somet imes having 20-30 seizures per day,”

wtter 4 - dated 3/0/8)

"four son] was qiven his lst DPT shot at 3%y months, T was tojd only
*hat he might cry a little and be fussv. After R hrs, of high pitched crving
Cealled Dro He said ith the shot - nathing to worry about.  {Our son)
finallv exhausted himself and fell asleep after 12 hrs. of crying.

"Coonnd shor weas alver at 4% sng. T aly 1981, Within T hre, 'hel hal
82 tamp, T callivl doctor = he auggestix] a warm hath,  After the bath fogr
srloweet apto Y arand Ieall eerzure (5-10 nan.) T didn't keewe what gt yag
ar the e Called dorter - he sard ‘1t was Just a reaction to the ehot,
U b ok e, don't worty,’

“Thised clest = 0§ ey,

“Legrtl whet - 1R mos, L,
T e g oy Loty bed, by e revepdunly, Col'e A an oral metor
Prodste. toothat he novy never talkl"
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Mr.‘SCHWAuw,. Thank you.

Senator HAwkiNns. | believe you were here at previous hearings
when we heard testimony from the administration, as well as the
Pediatrics Association, that they were now. printing a warning and
distributing that warning, signs to look for, and giving it to the
parents prior to having the child inoculated. Obviously, that is not
working universally.

Mr. SciwaRrTz. No, Senator Hawkins, it is not. The letters we re-
ceive continue to say, “Our doctor never told us that there was an
risk.” Even the stories at the public health clinics, where supposed-
ly authorities are to distribute these totally inadequate information
forms, parents sometimes don’t get them. They are rushed into the
thing. They don’t get a chance to read them. They have no opportu-
nity to discuss the information. Their children aren’t even given
exams of their ears and throats in many cases, I mean a simple
physical exam to ascertain whether they are currentlyill.

This system really can be mare a lot safer just withhthe existing
vaccine if we honor the contraindications that are there, if we ex-
amine our children, if we ask some questions. These simple safe-
guards have been and continue to be ignored all too frequently and
everything has been assumed to be fine.

S S)eiriz;gor Hawkins. Could you discuss the vaccine injury table in

Mr. ScHwarTz. Yes, Senator Hawkins. The vaccine injury table
18 a concept that either HHS has misunderstood or deliberately dis-
torted. Now I know that they have high quality lawyers there and
they are able to read legislation. So that raises an interesting ques-
tion.

It i1s very clear that the vaccine injury table creates a presump-
tion. If a parent can demonstrate—the parent has the burden of
proof—that a child fits into the conditions af the vaccine injury
table, then they would be entitled to compensation unless, by a pre-
ponderance of the evidence, the record demonstrates that there is
another better explanation for'the child’s illness or disability.

When HHS says ‘‘incontrovertible evidence” would be required
to show an alternative causation once a child fits within the condi-
tions of the table, that is simply wrong. That is not what the bill
says. | don’t know where they got that, but that is not what the bill
says. If they would read page 20 of the bill, they would see what
the standard is in order to disprove a vaccine relationship

Also, if they want to know where we got this, the Academy of
Pediatrics came up with the idea for a vaccine injury table initial-
ly We met with them, and we said we like the concept of a pre-
sumptive table, so parents will know if they if their children will
be eligible for compensation or not. We has some problems with
the table that the AAP had initially devised because we didn't
think it correctly reflect the medical literature. So we looked at the
National Childhood Ehcephalopathy Study in England. I commend
it to the Health and Human Services Department because they
commended it to us. If they would read it again, they would find
that 1t shows that statistically significant excess levels of convul-
stons with Jong-term congequences are occurring up to a week after
the DPT immunization. That is what the study says.
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Their own study, the UCLA study, funded by the FDA, shows a
strong correlation with these kinds of reactions. Of course, the
UCLA study didn’t look at reactions occurring more than 48 hours
after vaccination.

So when HHS says, “We don’t know where we got this tahle,” we
got them from the.places that HHS told us to consider. In fact, we
got a lot of the data from an HHS report from the National Center
for Health Statistics, called “Estimated Cost of Selected Medical
Events Known or Suspected to be Related to the Administration of
Common Vaccines,” April 1981. This is an HHS report. '

Why were they doing studies on the cost of compensation for
events which don’t occur?

Senator HAWKINS. Good question.

Mr. Scuwartz. Why haven't they read their own report? We
didn’t make this up out of thin air.

There would be no compensation if a child has not suffered per-
manent damage lasting longer than a year or hospital expenses of
at least $2,500. That would have to be a pretty significant event, in
light of what is found in the National Childhood Encephalopathy
Study and their own study, the UCLA study—narmely, a lot of par-
ents don’t even hosgitalize their kids or bring their kids to a doctor
when the children have a seizure. The parents may not even know
what a seizure is because the doctors haven't informed them of
what subtle neurological signs mean. So we are talking here of
compensation only for pretty major ever.ts. -

S poses a worst-case notion here. I mean, they really create a
strawman in their testimony when they say, if all these children
could come in, they could all get scads o money, lawyers’ fees
could added up, children could all get compensation for pain and
suffering, and that is why we shouldn’t pass the bill.

Well, if they would look at the safeguards of the bill, I think the
safeguards are there to preveni the Treasury be looted. I think
their real fear is that they know the truth. In their hearts they
know the truth—there are many hundreds of children out there
who will be entitled to compensation because they have been se-
verely injured by these vaccines, and HHS doesn’t want to admit
tiot.

Senator Hawkins, if you will bear with me, I just want to read to
you something from Science magazine that goes to the issue of
HHS's willingness to admit the truth.

The article from Science says:

Federal responsibility for the development of new vaccines is notably imprecise.
Besides diffuseness of responsibility, the picture is also blurred by reluctance among
viceine workers to discuss problems openly when they arise. This is because of the
;mdvr:itu‘(;ldubh' fear that public confidence in vaccines and vaccine authorities will
W e rode

None of this implies that faults have been covered up or that the public has been
conspired against in some kind of way but there are dangers that problems will be
deemphasized 1n any system that discourages the fullest possible discussions, as
sume believe has been the case

For instance. a recent article on “Reactions with Viral Vaccines” says, "There
has been a tendency on the part of certain higher government circles to play down
any open discussion of problems associated with vaccines Perhaps this has been
overdone Scientists now find themselves in the position of balancing benefits of a
vacune against the risk. vet are in no position to judge what the long-terin risks
are
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Then the article goes on to say that—

The agency is failing in improving the quality of vaccines and assessing the
longer-term risks and benefits associated with vaccine use.

It says:

There has been curious inertia in seeking out or pursuing research data with im-
plications for a regulatory decision. Specific research areas in which the coverage is
most commonly faulted are the improvement of existing vaccines, particularly,
among others, pertussis.

Now the thing that is most upsetting about this article in Sci-
ence, Senator Hawkins, is that it was written in 1972. We are in
1984. Will we be here again, reading that we need a safer pertussis
vaccine in 1996?

Senator HAwWKINS. Not if it’s up to me.

I have three cosponsors for this bill. Senator Hatch bravely co-
sponsored it, Senator Slade Gorton from Washington, and Senator
Matsunaga—so that is 3 of all of the 100 Senators. A lot of them
are waiting for the outcome, they tell me, of this hearing today, be-
cause there is some concern that, if we have compensation, we
should not allow the parents to sue, also. They want that removed.

If this bill were enacted, in your opinion, Jeff, do you think some
parents might switch to the compensation bill in lieu of the tort
suit? ‘ :

Mr. ScuwARrTz. I truly believe, Senator Hawkins, that there
would be a number of parents who, if given the option, would
choose to go the route of the compensation option. Parents who
have children who are severely handicrpped don’t need the hassle
of a lawsuit too. They don’t need all the pain and delays and ex-
pense, et cetera. All that parents want to do is protect their kids. If
they had a reasonably sure, reasonably simple, reasonably equita-
ble, and reasonably inexpensive_way to get compensation for their
children, I think lots of parents would choose that, even though
they might get less under that system than they might under the
tort system. But parents will insist on their right to choose what is

- best for their children.

That is why we support the bill, even though it does not author-
ize punitive damages under the compensation system, even though
_it authorizes no pain and suffering for the parents, because the
concern is for the children. Yes, I think many would switch. Yes, I
think that would save money. Yes, I think that would in the long
run be more just. But, again, the option to sue must be preserved.

Senator HAwkINS. Thank you.

You indicated in previous testimony before the committee that
you had some correspondence written, answers to some questicns
that you submitted to HHS. I wonder if you could submit them for
this record.

Mr. ScHwarTtz. We would be pleased to do so.

Senator Hawkins. Thank you so much.

[Information supplied for the record follows:]
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DEPARTMENT OF HELALTIH & HUMAN SERVICES Pubic Meutth Yoty e

’ Centers *r Disedse Contegl
Aty Georgea 30333

. July 20, 1983 .

Mr, Jeffrey Schwartz
Dissatisfied Parents Together
Box $63, 1377 K Street, AW
Washington, D.C. 20005

Dear Mr, Schwartz:

Enclosed are answers from COC and FDA to questions 1-7, 10 and 11 and partial
answers to question 9 contained in your letter of April 29, Because answers
to questions 8, the remainder of 9, and 12 will require legal review, they
will be submitted at a later date.

In its response to ?uestiOns relating to pertussis vaccines and manufacturers,
FDA has included information on the three licensed companies (Connaught,
Lederle, & Wyeth) which are currently engaged in interstate.commerce.
Information on the Michigan and Massachusetts products is not included
because, although they are also licensed, -they are not distribut ing their Dip
products for sale interstate,

1

b (X4
1'alter R. Dowdle, Ph.D.
(irector, Center for Infectious Diseases
aad
Chairman, Interagency Group to Monitor
Vaccine Development, Production and Usage
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1. PLEASE PROVIDE THE FOLLOWING INFORMATION WITH RESPECT TO EACH REPORT OF A
POSSIBLE REACTION TO, SIDE EFFECT OF, OR COMPLICATION ARISING AFTER, THE
ADMIN]STRATION OF ANY VACCINE CONTAINING PERTUSSIS WHOLE CELL OR EXTRACTED
MATERIALS, OF WHICH HHS DEPARTMENT (FDA, CDC, OR NIH) IS AWARE. . .

The monitoring system for illnesses following immunization operated by the
Centers for Disease Control and the form on which illness is reported are
descr ibed in Attachments 1-4. A1l forms received for the years 1979-81 have
had identifying information removed and have been microfilmed. They are
available at a cost of $25.20 from the Centers for Disease Control, Atlanta,
Georgia 30333, These microfilms include most of the information requested in
Question 1 with the exception of: State and locality in which vaccine was
administered, nature of the licensure of the person administering the vaccine,
number of pertussis inoculations received prior to this inoculation, and
followup beyond 1 week. All reports at CDC 1979-1982 have been received on
these forms which have been submitted through State health departments. 1982
forms are in process of being readied for microfilming; it is anticipated that
they will be available before the end of this fiscal year. To our knowledge,
reactions to DTP reported to COC before 1978, are in the Federal Record Center
and may be in labeled files although individual reports, letters, or memoranda
may have been filed with other materials. 7o the best of our knowledge all
reports made to State or 'ucal health departments of significant adverse
reactions following DTP vicciration would have been reported to COC or to tne
Office of Biologics, FDA. Information con¢erning adverse reactions to
pertussis containing vaccines reported to FDA for the years 1977 through 1983
from a variety of sources are in Attachment 5.

2. WITH RESPECT TO "REPOOLING" OF "REWORKING" OF VACCINES CONTAINING
PERTUSSTS WHOLE CELL OR EXTRACTED MATERIALS, PLEASE PROVIDE THE FOLLOWING
I NFORMATION:

(a) A COPY OF RELEVANT FDA REGULATIONS, GUIDELINES, PROCEDURES,
ADVISORIES, ETC, GOVERNING THE "RFPOOLING" OR "REWORKING" OF
SUCH VACCINES;

{b} A CRIEF STATEMENT OF THE CONDITIONS UNDER WHICH "REPOOLING" OR
"REWORKING" OF THE VACCINE ]S PERMITTED UNDER CURRENT FDA
REGULATIONS, GUIDELIKES, ETC. AND OF THE LIMITATIONS ON
“REPGOLING" OR "REWORKING" WHICH ARE IN EFFECT UNDER THOSE
REGULATIONS, GUIDELINES, ETC,;

{c} THE NUMCER OF TIMES A PERTUSSIS~CONTAINING LOT OR BATCH MAY BE
“REPOOLED" OR "REWORKED" IN WHOLE OR PART;

There are no published requlations or guidelines which deal specifically with
the "repooling” or “"reworking" of pertussis vaccines. However each
manufacturer has a specific internal procedure which he follows. Vaccines
which have been “"repooled" or “"reworked" are assigned a new lot number, That
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lot is then subjected to all tests and procedures required for the release of
3 new vaccine lot. Those tésts results are recorded in the product protocol
and in the records retained by the manufacturer.

(d) THE MANUFACTURER'S NAME, BATCH AND LOT NUMRER FOR EACH
PERTUSSIS-CONTAINING VACCINE WHICH HAS BEEN "REPOOLED" OR
“REWORKED" AT LEAST ONCE, SINCE 1/1/50;

Information identifying vaccine lots that hive been “repooled" or "reworked"
1s not held by the Office of Bfologics, but is a part of the manufacturing
record retained by the manufacturer,

(e) WHETHER "REWORKING* OR “REPOOLING™ CAN UNDER 5OME CIRCUMSTANCES
RESULT IN THE VACCINE'S REACTOGENICITY OR NEUROTOXICITY
INCREASING {AND, IF SO, THE CIRCUMSTANCES UNDER WHICH THIS MAY
0CCUR). .

There are no data of which we are aware to support the possibility that
"repooling” or “"reworking" can increase a vaccine's reactogenicity.

(f) THE MANUFACTURER'S NAME, BATCH AND LOT NUMBER FOR EACH
PERTUSSIS-CONTAINING VACCINE WHICH FAILED EITHER THE POTENCY OR
TOXICITY TESTS (OR BOTH) WHEN TESTED EITHER BY THE MANUFACTURER
OR BY THE FDA ({SINCE 1/1/50 - PRESENT).

A1l vaccine lots which are submitted to the Office of Biologics (OB) with a
release protocol have passed all of the manufacturer's tests fncluding those
for potency and toxicity. Occasionally a manufacturer may submit a sample for
concurrent testing at OB and at the manufacturing facility. Such lots are not
constidered for release until a protocol wiin all of the required information
is submitted by the manufacturer. In some instances, concurrently tested lots
are withdrawn by the manufacturer and not submitted with a release protocol.
Data most readily available at OB are presented in Attachment 6, and include
the manufacturer's name and 10% number for each vaccine containing a pertussis
vaccine component submitted with a release protocol that has fafled the 0B's
tests for pertussis potency and/or toxicity since 1978. To provide data prior
to 1978 would require a laborious search of records some of which are in
storage in the Federal Records Center.

3. a) PLEASE SUBMIT ONE COPY EACH OF ALL DOCUMENTS WHICH FORMED THE
SASIS FOR INITIAL FDA LICENSURE DECISIONS WITH RESPECT TO EACH
CURRENTLY LICENSED PERTUSSIS-CONTAINING VACCINE SOLD IN THE
UHITFD STATES. (IF THIS IS NOT POSSIBLE, PLEASE EXPLAIN WHY AND
PROVIDE FULL CITATIONS TO THE RELEVANT DOCUMCNTS.)

Copies of all documents which formed the basis for initial licensure decisions
with respect to each licensed pertussis-containing vaccine currently sold in
the United States are found in Attachment 7. It should be noted at the time
of licensure of these Oip vaccines, some manufacturers obtained a license for
each individual component of a combined vaccine, prior to filing a license
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aEplication for the combined product. Therefore, we have enclosed a copy of
the appropriate component's approval documentation to supplement the
manufacturer's initial license approval for DTP. .

(b) PLEASE SUBMIT ALL ADVERSE REACTION DATA SUBMITTED BY THE VACCINE
MANUFACTURER (WHICH WAS REQUESTED TO FROVIDE SUCH NATA BY THE
FDA) IN RESPONSE TO THE FINAL REPORT OF THE PANEL ON REVIEW OF
BACTERIAL VACCINES AND TOXOIDS (AUG. 1979).

Attachment 8 responds to this request.

4. (a) PLEASE PROVIDE ALL INFORMATION WHICH TENOS TO SHOW WHETHER THE
EL] LILLY COMPANY'S TRISOLGEN PRODUCT WAS MORE
REACTOGENIC/NEUROTOY.IC, LESS REACTOGENIC/NEUROTOXIC, OR ABOUT
THE SAME AS WHOLE CILL PERTUSSIS-CONTAINING VACCINES.

Trisolgen is the trade name of a DTP adsorbed vaccine manufactured by El{
Lilly. The pertussis component of this product is an extracted, rather than a
whole-cell, antigen. This vaccine was distributed from the early 1960's until
the mid 1970's, at which time E1f Lilly ceased the manufacture of imost
biologics. There are few published studies of which we are aware in which
this vaccine was compared to whole cell vaccines. In the report of Weihl ct
al., (Am. J. Dis. of Children 106: 124, 1963) there are data which indicate
that children who received the extracted vaccine (Trisolgen) had fewer febrite
reactions (defined by these investigators, as febrile responses greater than
0.5 degrees above normal) and fewer local reactions at the site of injection
than did ‘children given any of four different whole-cell vaccines. Serious
neurological reactions were not described.

This product was reviewed by the Panel on Review of Bacterial Vaccines and
Toxoids (see Final Report, Volume 1. August 1979, pp. 293-297). In their
report, they state “in the matter of safety, the data give the general
impression that the vaccine containing extracted pertussis antigen is somewhat
less reactive than whole-cell pertussis vaccine in terms of local an? minor
systemic reactions. There is not sufficient basis to assume that this vaccine
is any more or less safe than whole-cell vaccines in terms of the very Tow
risk of serious encephalopathic reactions which accompanies the use of
pertussis vaccines," :

{b) PLEASE PROVIDE ALL INFORMATION ON THE
REACTOGENICETY/NEUROTOXICITY OF THE WYETH LABORATORIES'
EXPERIMENTAL PRODUCT USING THE LILLY PRODUCTION-EXTRACTION
METHOD OBTAINED IN THE CLINICAL TRIALS OR OTHER STUDIES OF THIS
PRODUCT.

Recently, experimental extract vaccines, simulating this type of aceliular
pertussis vaccine, were manufactured by Wyeth Laboratories. Clinical studies
from two centers comgaring two types of the DTP products containing whole cell
vaccines were described by Brunell at a workshop on new pertussis vaccines
{Brunell 1982) (Attachment 9). Data from one of these centers in 105

%
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1

children were recently published by Murphy et al. (1983). The authors
describe four "notable" reactions. Two children who received extract vaccines
experienced episodes of ijrritability and screaming following the first
immunization. These children were given subsequent injections and were
reported to be developing normally one year after immunization. A third child
receiving an extrart vaccine had a temperatire of 409C (1049 F) after the
third injection. One child given whole-cel! vaccine also experienced a
temperature of 409C and was found to have otitis media when examined the day
after immunization, These workers reported that no child had & convulsion or
shock-like episode. The results of studies with this vaccine performed at the
second center and also presented at the workshop have not yet been nublished.
These clinical trials have not demonstrated that the extracted vaccine
products are clearly superi¢g= to the existing whole-cell vaccines.

(c) IN THE RONNEBFRGER AND ZWISLER ARTICLE REFERRED TO BELOW
(QUESTION 7a), THE AUTHORS STATE, “DPT-VACCINES WITH WHOLE
BACTERIA AS THE ANTIGEN PRODUCED ENCEPHALOMYELITIS IN £7.9% OF
THE LEWIS RATS AND 37.0% OF THE WISTAR RATS. AFTER INOCULATION
OF EXTRACTED PERTUSSIS ANTIGENS, ONLY 16.4% OF LEWIS RATS AND
5.7% OF WISTAR RATS SHOWED NEUROTOXIC REACTIONS." (P. 182) THIS
SEEMS TO SUGGEST THAT EXTRACTED PERTUSSIS VACCINES CAN BE LESS
NEUROTOXIC TO MAN THAN WHOLE CELL VACCINES. IN LIGHT OF THIS
INFORMATION, PLEASE EXPLAIN WHY YOU THINK THE WYETH EXPERIMENTAL
PRODUCT CLINICAL TRIAL DATA DID NOT DEMONSTRATZ THAT THIS
EXTRACTED VACCINE WAS “SUPERIOR TO THE EXISTING WHOLE CELL
VACCINE" FROM THE STANDPOINT OF POTENTIAL
REACTOGENICITY/NEUROTOXICITY {ACCORDING TO DR. BRANDT'S JULY 21,
1982, LETTER TO REP. DAN MICA, QUESTION 15)?

Ronneberger and Zwisler reported on the ability of pertussis vaccines to
enhance the antigenicity of guinea pig spinal cord, a foreign central nervous
system (CNS) tissue, when injected into rats. Reaction against the injected
CNS tissue resulted in an experimental allergic encephalomyelitis (EAE). This
way of inducing CNS disease experimentally is not a new idea. Use of
adjuvants along with neural tissues from a foreign species has been commonly
used for many years to study EAE. The Ronneberger and Zwisler article did not
deal with direct toxicity of a component of pertussis vaccine on the CNS. The
EAL enhancing activity may or may not be related to other biological activity
such as potential neurotoxicity. The reduced rate of late weight gain in the
mouse weight gain test {is the laboratory procedure which correlates with the
clinical reactogenicity of pertussis vaccine [for further discussion, see
respons2 to question 5(a)]. In the discussion of their publication,
Ronneberger and Zwisler state that “The recommended bioassay showed good
correlation with the common toxicity tests performed with pertussis vaccines,
Such as the mouse weight gain test or the leukocytosis tests, and the increase
of histamine sensitivity of mice." It is not clear that the procedure they
have used has any advantage over the types of tests currently used world wide
for this purpose. In additicn, we should also note that the extraction
procedure used by Ronneberger and Zwisler was not described in their article
and it 1s therefore difficult to make a meaningful comparison between their
extract vaccine and that produced by Wyeth.
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Finally, as stated in our answer to question 4(b) above, the available
clinical data do not support the suggestion that the Wyeth exper imental
pertussis vaccine was less reactogenic/neurotoxic than whale cell vaccine.

(d) HAS FDA DONE (OR 1S FDA AWARE OF) ANY COMPARATIVE RISK-BENEFIT
ANALYSIS OF WHOLE CELL PERTUSSIS VACCINES AGAINST EXTRACTED
VACCINES? (IF NOT, WHY NOT? IS SUCH A COMPARATIVE ASSESSMENT
PLANNED? IF SO, WHAT DID THE ASSESSMENT SHOW?)

See response to questions 4(a) and 4(b) above.

5. 1IN DR. PETRICCIANI'S NOVEMBER 17, 1982, LETTER TO BARBARA FISHER, VICE
PRESIDENT OF DISSATISFIED PARENTS TOGETHER, THE STATEMENT IS MADE THAT,
WTHERE 15 NO LABORATORY PROCEDURE WHICH IS ABLE TO EVALUATE A VACCINE'S
TENDENCY TO PRODUCE ABNORMALLY HIGH FEVER, CONVULSIONS, COLLAPSE,
EXCESSIVE SCREAMING OR POSSIBLE BRAIN DAMAGE." (PAGE 4)

a. PLEASE EXPLAIN HOW THIS STATEMENT CAN BE RECONCILED WITH (i) THE
EXISTENCE OF THE PROPOSED ANIMAL ASSAY PROCEDURE RECOMMENDED FOR
PRECLINICAL TESTING OF PERTUSSIS VACCINES IN RONNEBERGER &
IWISLER, “ALLERGIC ENCEPHALOMYELITIS IN RATS--TOXICITY ASSAY FOR
PERTUSSIS VACCINES.™ FURTHER STUDIES IN THE ASSESSMENT OF TOXIC
ACTIONS, ARCH. TOXICOL., SUPP. 4, 179-183 (1980); (11) THE
ExxSTENCE“UF”EPITS‘NEURﬁToxxcxrv TESTING GUIDELINES UNDER
SECTION 4 OF THE TOXIC SUBSTANCES CONTROL ACT; (111) THE ANIMAL
TESTING MODEL/PROCEDURES USED BY STEINMAN, ET. AL., IN "MURIAE
4ODEL FOR PERTYUSSIS VACCINE ENCEPHALOPATHY: LINKAGE TO H-2,"
BATURE, VOL. 299 (OCT. 21, 1982), PP 738-40; (iv) THE EXISTENCE
OF THE "OTHER LABORATORY ASSAYS FOR WHOLE CELL PERTUSSIS VACCINE
(INCLUDING) A TEST FOR MOUSE LABILE) TOXIN" WHICH ACCORDING TO
THE ABOVE REFERENCED LETTER TO MS. FISHER, ARE REQUIRED BY THE
JAPANESE GOVERNMENT: AND (v) THE NUMEROUS ANIMAL STUDIES OF
FEBRILE SEIZURES, ETC. REFERENCED IN NELSON AND ELLENBERG,
FEBRILE SEIZURES, NEW YORK: RAVEN PRESS (1981).

a

Th. statement was made because we are still unaware of any tests which are
capable of predicting the ability of a vaccine to produce abnormally high
fever, convulsions, collapse, excessive screaming, or possible brain damage.
Many investigators have tried to define the components of vaccines which might
be involved in eliciting such effects. It fs known that the vaccine may
contain a variety of biologically active substances, such as endotoxin (as do
other vaccines derived from gram negative bacteria) and LPF. A variety of
procedures have been utilized in many laboratories in an attempt to evaluate
the "toxicity" of pertussis vaccines, Several of these tests were used in a
recent report by Hooker (J, Biol, Stand. 9: 493-506, 1981). She concluded
that based on her evaluation the "seven day weight gain test and the
hyperinsulinemia test appeared to be the most sensitive to differences between
vaccines." As you know, a mouse weight gain test has beer used for measuring
the "toxicity* of vaccines in some laboratories for many years. This type of
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assay is in use in the U.S. Sume workers have shown that vaccines waich are
more reactive in this assay are associated with more reactions in children,
but others have found no such relationship (reviewed by Hooker). This assay
is often considered to be measuring the mixtures of toxic materials which may
be produced by B. pertussis, including endotoxin and LPF, and it is assays of
this type that are used throughout the world by biologics control agencies.

(i). The paper by Ronneberger and Zwisler (1980), as stated in our
response to question 4(c), extends the observations previously made by many
workers to show that pertussis vaccines when injected along with foreigk
central nervous system tissue, such as spinal cord, elicit an allergi
encephalomyelitic (EAE). As indicated above, these workers have reported that
when the neurotoxic activity, as defined by EAE, was compared to the toxicity
of a vaccine as evaluated by a mouse weight gain or histamine sensitizing
assay, good correlation between tests was obtained. Although this typr of
assay has been proposed as a tool for assessing the toxicity of pertucsis
vaccines, we are unaware that any data are available to correlate the results
of such a bioassay with the ability to predict the ability of a vaccine tc
induce neurologic reactions in infan*s. The correlation of such an assay with
neuro}ogical events considered to be rare in number would be very difficult to
establish,

(it). The [PA neurotoxicity testing guidelines relate to techniques for
developing data on morphologic changes in the nervous system for chemical
substances and mixtures subject to such testing under the Toxic Substance
Control Act (TOSCA). The types of tests included in these guidelines were
specifically tailored to the assessment of toxic substances defined in the Act
and are not directly transferable for the purpose of testing pertussis
vaccines for their ". ., ., tendency to produce abnormally high fever,
convulsions, collapse, excessive screaming or possible brain damage".

On the other hand, recent research with biological toxins has utilized more
specific and sensitive studies at the cellular, subcellular, and molecular
levels. Such studies may permit a better understanding of the physical and
chemical nature of a toxin, its interaction and effect on host target tissues
and eventually may allow the design of specific tests for such toxins,
However, it would be necessary to show that such tests correlate with clinical
reactions before they would be considered for routine use in control testing
of pertussis vaccines.

(iii). The paper by Steinman et al is of course of great interest. However,
as indicated in our comments above, we arc not aware that any cbrrelation has
yet been made between the observations, and the ability of a vaccine to induce
severe reactions im children. These authors suqgest that their model may
prc.ide insight into the pathogenesis of immunization-induced neurological
complications. We will be following this work with great interest. However,
it should be pointed out that the moSt effective method for solving the
problem of serious adverse reactions probably lies in the development of
improved vaccines. (See also our response to auestion 5(b) below).
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(iv). As discussed above, many different laboratory assays have been
proposed for evaluating toxicity of vaccines, and different control
laboratories in different countries may use different procedures. WHO has
recognized (see Requirements for Pertussisc Vaccine, Thirtieth Report WHO
Expert Committee on Biological Standardization. A.3.4.5. Toxicity Test.
1979) that no single test has been developed which can predict untoward
reactions.

The mouse weight gain test is a procedure that assesses the overall effects of
endotoxin, LPF, and dermonecrotic toxin, The Japanese government does require
other assays for pertussis vaccines which are not required in the

United States and we are not aware these are a routine requirement of any
other natfonal control authorities testing of pertussis vaccine, Those
additional tests done in Japan include a test for mouse-leukocyte increasing
toxicity and a test for dermonecrotic (heat labile) toxin. At the time a
product license s approved in the United States, evidence is presented to
<how that the method for inactivation employed by the manufacturer inactivates
the dermonecrotic *oxin of pertussis vacgine., Pertussis vaccines marketed
under U.S. license do not contain biolog ally active dermonecrotic toxin and
this is checked by the absence of early deaths in the mouse weight gain tests
done on each vaccine Tot.  The mouse leucocyte-increasing toxicity test done
by the Japanese measures the biological activity of LPF. This activity is
measured by the reduced rate of late weight gain in the mouse weight gain
test.

(v}). The experimental systems described in Febrile Seizures relate to the
artificial induction of hyperthermia in animals, and the assessment of
subsequent seizures and pathologicall lesions. We are not aware of information
to suggest that if pertussis vaccines were used in those or other animal
tests, that any of them tould predict the ability of a vaccine to produce
abnormally high fever and seizures in humans. As pointed out by Dr. Vannucct
n Febrile Seizures,

"ln addition, it is clear that what we do by inducing
seizures with fever in animals is vastly different from the
cituation in human beings, simply because many children
manifest their seizures with fever at temperatures much
Jower than those at which we are able to obtain seizures i
animals. Cven in the youngest and most susceptible
animals, one must induce temperatures well above those seéen
in the clinical setting,

"ynfortunately, animals do not usually show us & graded
range of biological variation in response to different
levels of heat. Each species and age seems to develop
ceizures at a specific level of temperature. Further,
seizure-susceptible, inbred strains are vulnerable only to
specific stimuli: audiogenic, seizure-susceptible animals
Jo not have seizures easily with fever, So as yet, we do
rot have a good experimental model of febrile seizures in
the 3nimal situation.”
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The use of limited resources for the development and clinical testing of
improved vaccines would seem to be a more productive approach than to divert
those resources into research on an animal model for febrile sejzures.
However, 1f a test is developed for febrile seizures which does prov ide good
correlatjons with the human clinical situation, it would be evaluated with
respect to its usefulness in testing current or new pertussis vaccines

(b) WHAT RESEARCH, DEVELOPMENT, OR OTHER STUDIES ARE CURRENTLY BEING
CONDUCTED BY, SUPPORTED BY, OR PLANNED BY HHS (FDA?, CDC? NIH?
OTHER?) TO DEVELOP AN ANIMAL TEST PROCEDURE WHICH CAN BE USED
EFFECTIVELY AS A PRELINICAL SCREENING MECHANISM TO DETECT
VACCINE LOTS WHICH TEND TO BE MORE NEUROTOXIC/POTENTIALLY
REACTOGENIC?

The agency uses animal models such as lymphocytosis in mice and histamine
sensitization in its evaluation of purified antigens and in its experimental
programs of evaluation of LPF aatigen content of vaccines (see transcript of
Workshop 1982}, These assays are being used to evaluate the biocactivity of
antigens which might be considered protective antigens.

The work of Steinman et al., was supported in part by an NIH grant (NS
18235-01), Researchers from England have begun studies of children who
develop complications from pertussis vaccine. They hope to identify a genetic
marker jn humans which may help to identify a subpopulation of children who
are at greater risk to reactions to the vaccine. The feasibility of
conducting retrospective or prospective HLA studies in humans in the United
States is under review by NIAID,

(c) WHAT CURRENT PLANS DOES HHS HAVE TO REQUIRE LICENSED
MANUFACTURERS TO UTILIZE ONE OR MORE LABORATORY TEST PROCEDURES
FCR EVALUATING A PERTUSSIS VACCINE'S POTENTIAL
NEUROTOXICITY/REACTOGENICITY (OTHER THAN THE MOUSE WEIGHT GAIN
PROCECURE WHICH ADMITTEDLY 1S INADEQUATE FOR THE ABOVE
PURPOSE)? WHAT CURRENT PLANS DOES HHS HAVE TO CONDUCT SUCH
TESTING ITSELF?

See comments under (a)(iv) above. At the present time, HHS has no plans to
require licensed manufacturers to include additional tests for licensed whole
cell vaccines, :

As new scientific information is developed, FDA would consider performing
additional asziys on licensed products, and if there were a consensus that
they were meariingful, they would be proposed as new requirements,

6. IN DR, PETRICCIANI"S LETTER TO MS. FISHER REFERRED TO ABOVE, THE ANSWER TO
QUESTION 21 WAS AS FOLLOWS: TITLE 2! OF THE CODE OF FEDERAL REGULAT]OKS,
SECTION 211.198 REQUIRES THAT MANUFACTURERS HAVE WRITTEN PROCEDURES
DESCRIBING THE HANGLING OF WRITTEN AND ORAL COMPLAINTS. BOTH THE 0B AxD
THE CLNTERS FOR DISEASE CONTROL RECEIVE REPORTS OF ADVERSE REACT'ONS. THE
HATURE OF THEIR RESPONSE IS BASED ON AN EVALUATION OF THE REPORTED
REACTIONS."

¢
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(a) PLEASE PROVIDE A COPY OF EACH OF THE WRITTEN PROCEDURES ADOPTED
BY WYETH, LEDERLE, AND CONNAUGHT IN CONFORMANCE WITH 21 CFR
211.198.

The provisions of 21 CFR 211,198 are part of the Good Manufacturing Practices
for Human and Veterinary Drugs with which manufacturers of licensed biological
products must comply. It was the intent of the agency when these regulations
were promulgated to provide manufacturers with as much latitude as possible
for efficient review of the drug product complaints. Thus, the manufactyrers
are responsible for the development of their own internal written standard
operating.procedures in conformance with the requirements of 21 CFR 211.198.
Manufacturers are not required to submit copies of their written procedures
for handling oral and written complaints.

(b) WERE THESE PROCEDURES REVIEWED AND APPROVED BY FDA? (IF S0,
WHEN? IF NOT, WHY NOT?);

The written procedures are reviewed as part of the FDA inspection of licensed
manufacturers. Inspectors examine the procedures for adequacy in terms of
completeness, timeliness and follow-up action on all oral and written
complaints received. Any significant deficiencies are brought to the
attention of the responsible head of the establishment,

(c) WHAT SYSTEMS, TECHNIQUES, OR APPROACHES DOES FDA USE TO ASSURE
THAT THE COMPANY'S PROCEDURES FOR RESPONDING TO COMPLAINTS AND
ADVERSE REACTION REPORTS ARE FULLY IMPLEMENTED AS WRITTEN?

As indicated in accordance with Title 21 of the Code of Federal Regulations,
section 211.198, the manufacturer must establish and follow written procedures
describing the handling of all written and oral complafints regarding a drug
product. A written record of each complaint is maintained in a file
designated for drug product complaint. The file should include the following
information, where known: the name and strength of the product; lot number;
name of complainant; nature of complaint; and reply to complainant. When an
investigation of the product records is conducted, the written record should
include the findings of the investigation and follow-up. When an
investigation of the production records is not conducted, the written record
should include the reason that an investigation was found not to be necessary
and the name of the responsible person making the determination. The
manufacturers are inspected on a routine basis and the complaint files are
required to be resdily available for inspection. The inspector can observe
the implementation of the manufacturer's written procedures for handling
complaints.

(d} 1S THE FDA AWARE OF ANY INFCGRMATION THAT THESE PRCCEDURES ARE
nOT BEING/CR HAVE HOT BEEN FOLLOWLD I[N ANY CASE? IF SG, PLEASE
PROVIDE THAT INFORMATION?

An extensive search of the inspection files for each biologic product
manufacturer would be necessary to determine whether or not firms were ever
found to be deficient in a particular area of the requlations. \
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A search of the inspection files for the last 5 years (19781presént) for the
three companies listed in question 6(a) failed to reveal any reported
deficiencies in the manner in which they handle cogplaints.

(e) IS THE FDA CONSIDERING EITHER REYISING SECTION 211.198 TO
REQUIRE MORE EXTENSIVE FOLLOW-UP BY MANUFACTURERS IN CASES
INVOLVING REPORTS OF ANY OF THE REACTIONS LISTED IN QUESTION 1
{ABOVE) OR REQUIRING REVISION OF THE WRITTEN PROCEDURES WITHOUT
ANY CHANGE IN THE REGULATIONS TO ASSURE MANUFACTURER TRACKING
AND RECORDKEEPING OF SIGNIFICANT POST-REACTION SEQUELLAE?

At this time, FDA {s not planning to revise section 211,198, nor are we
considering requiring revisions without a change in the regulations.

7. IS THE HHS DEPARTMENT CONSIDERING ATTEMPTING TO DEFINE CATEGORIES OF
POTENTIALLY HIGH RISK CHILOREN (I.E., POTENTIALLY AT HIGHER RISK OF
SIGNIFICANT ADVERSE REACTION TO PERTUSSIS VACCINATION THAN CHILDREN IN THE
NORMAL POPULATION) FOR THE PURPOSE OF PROVIDING ADDITIONAL INFORMATION AND
GUIDANCE TO PHYSICIANS, STATE AND LOCAL HEALTH DEPARTMENTS, PUBLIC HEALTH
CLINICS, ETC.?. . .

HHS 1s interested in 1dent1fy1ng factors which might predict significant
adverse reactions to pertussis vaccination. As indicated in Section 3 of the
report te Senatqr Hawkins, we are currently reviewing policies and
recommendationijgrom other countries and consulting the medical literature
with regard toCurrent contra-indications. Individual reaction revorts in HHS
or manufacturer files have been considered in determining contraindications in
the past; use of this source of information will be continued. The MSIF]
system in particular 1s just now getting systematized. Such reports will be a
part of further considerations. Followup of all reports of neurological
events reported following vaccination will provide additional information
about pre-existing conditions which is not present on the current report
forms. We would be pleased to receive reports of reactions discovered in
letters from parents and include these in the considerations. The
Department's approach to arriving at definitions of contraindications and
precautions is through consultation with a variety of groups, including but
not limited to the Immunization Practices Advisory Committee (ACIP)and FDA's
vaccine Advisory Committee. Meetings of these committees are open to the
public and announced in the Federal Register, The basis for the current
recommendations of the Department of Health and Social Security, United
Kingdom, and those of the ACIP and the AAP are under review by COC. The
results of this review are to be presented to the ACIP at its meeting on
October 18-19, 1983.

9. IN DR, BRANDT"S LETTER TO REP. MICA (REFERRED TO ABOQVE), THE FOLLOWING
QUESTION AND ANSWER WAS INCLUDED:

“SHOULD PARENTS HAVE A CHOICE AS TO WHETHER TO GIVE THE [PERTUSSIS] SHOT?"

"WE URGE THAT HEALTH CARE PROVIDERS DISCUSS THE RISKS AND BENEFITS OF ALL
VACCINATIONS WITH PARENTS.,"
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{a) SPECIFICALLY, WHAT STEPS HAS HHS TAKEN TO "URGE™ HEALTH CARE
PROVIDERS 10 DISCUSS RISKS AND BENEFITS OF PERTUSSIS VACCINATION
WiTH PARENTS? DOES THE DEPARTMENT HAVE AhY EMPIRICAL EViDENCE,
STUDIES, OR OTHER PROOF THAT THESE STEPS TO URGE DOCTOR-PARENT
DISCUSSION OF RISKS AND BENEFITS PRIOR TO VACCINATION IS WORKING
tM FACT, 1.E., THAT. HEALTH CARE PROVIDERS ARE ENGAGIRG [h
GETAILED DISCUSSIONS OF VACCINE RISKS AND BENEFITS WITH PARENTS
BEFORE CHILDHOOD [MMUNIZATIONS?

HHS sponsored a survey of public attituces and practices towards immunizations
in 1979. This indicated that, of families in which children had received bre
vaccination in the preceding 12 months, 43 percent had had information
presented to them about risks and benefits and 33 percent had signed a form,
This survey also indicated that 3 percent of children who had received DIP in
the past year had a reaction that required a visit to a doctor, hospital, or
clinic.

HHS through its publications and preseftations, and recommendations of the
ACIP, urges all nealth-cere providers to discuss risks and benefits of all
vaccinations with the recipients or their parents. The “General
Recommendations on ;mmunization® of the ACIP state: “Parents and patfients
should be informed about the benefits and risks of vaccines. [t fs essential
that the patient or the responsible person Le given informatien concerning the
risks of vaccines 8s well as the major benefits from vaccines in preventing
Cisease in both Tndividuals and the community. Benefit and risk information
should be presented in terminology that is as simple as possible. No formal
and legally acceptable statement has been universally adopted for the private
medical sector. CDC has developed 'lmportant Informatiom Statements' for use
with federally purchased vaccines given in public health clinics.
Practitioners may wish to consider these or similar materials for parents and
patients. The ommittee recommends that theire be ample opportunity for
questions before each immunization.” Increased provider-parent dialogue
reqarding risks of diseaso, risks and benef {ts of vaccine, and the reccgnition
and reporting of any adverse event are recommended for discussion during these
questior perivdgs.

{47 aAT PLANS, F ANY, DOES HHS HAVE TO IMPROVE THE PPORTANT
DWFORMATIGN FURM AKD TO ASSURE ACEQUATE WRITTEN PARENT
FORMATION (S PROVIDEC ON THE RISKS AND BENEFITS OF PERTUSSES
TACCINATION BY BOMH PRIVATE PRACTITICHERS AND PUBLIC CLIMNCS?

Twportact anforeation feries for all childhood vaccines have been in use since
1927-1978. ‘*hey were revised in 1979-1980 and have been in a further process
of revisten sirce Cctober of 1982, Revised foris are now available and being
drstributed to State and local health depdrtments. ot is anticipated they
will 50 irto widespresd use approcimately Ly August 1, and into exclusive use
by Ceteder ', 1962, Y2 assure that important inforrstion statements are being
preierly used, each grartee is required to adcress the issue of important
yrformation forms o 3 quarterly basis; and on each field visit to conduct
reviews f *weu izatiae preqrams, the use of tmportant information forws is
ouecifically aidrescest. At this moment, there 1s no mechanism envisiored
Wkl Coutd duare adedudte infermation s proyvided in private practitioners’
officer,
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(e} WHAT PLANS, II' ANY, DOES HHS HAVE T0 ASSURE ADEQUATE WRITIEN
PARENT INFORMATION IS PROVIDED OK HONITORING OF CHILGREN
RECEIVING PERTUSSIS VACCINE, ON CONTRAINDICATIONS AND HIGH RISK
CONBITIONS, ON PREVENTIVE MEASURES PARENTS CAN TAKE TO MINIIIZE
THE RISKS OF SERIOUS ADVERSE REACTIONS, Ok PARENTS' RIGHT TQ
REPORT ADVERSE REACTIONS, ETC., BY BOTH PRIVATE PHYSICIANS ALD
PUBLIC CLIMICS?

See response to itew d. The Important Information forms specifically request
that parents report adverse reactions to the local health departments. The
portion of the !'mportant Information form reques-ing this report contains a
telephone nunbér to receive the report and {s given to the parent to take houe,

() WOULD THE [EPARTMENT FAVOR LEGISLATION TO REQUIRE THAT WRITTEN
RiISK AND BENEFIT INFORMATION, AND INFORMATION OF THE TYPLS
REFERRED TO IN QUESTION 9{e) IS PROVIDED TO PARENTS BY PRIVATE
UR PUBLIC HEALTH CARE PROVIDERS PRIOR TC PERTUSSIS VACCINATION?

We belijeve the current mechanism is adequate to assure use of the Important
information forms in the public sector. The Department also feels that
legislation would not necessarily assure their use in the private sector.

0. PLIASE STATE WHETHER OR HOT HHS FAVORS OR OPPOSES STATE LAWS WHICH
AUTHORZE AN EXEMPTION FROM MAKDATORY VACCINATION REQUIREMENTS BECAUSE OF
“PHIIQSOPHICAL OBJECTION" OR "PLRSONAL CONVICTION"? WHY DOES THE
GEPARIIENT TAKE THIS POSITION? DOES THE DPEARTMENT FAVOR OR CPROSE A
"RELIGIOUS CBJECTION" EXEMPTION FROM MANDATORY YACCINATION? WHY? IF THF
MRELIGICUS™ ALD “PHILGSOPHICAL/PERSCHAL" OBJECTIONS ARE NOT EITHER BOIH
SUPPCRTET (L RCTH GPPCSED BY HMS, PLEASE EXPLAIN THE REASONS FOR TARING A
OLFFERENT PGSITION OM THE GNE TYPL OF OBJECTION THAM ON THE OTHER.

HHS neither favers nor opposes philosophical objection nor personal convic’ion
exertions from mandatory vaccination requiruments., The model school
immu.,ization law drafted by the Centers for Disease Contro! and distributed in
February 13¢1 proviled for religicus and medical exemptions but not for
persanal or pnilosophical exemptions, Religious exemptions have beer o
traditional part cf iwmcunization requirements. However, courts in at Jeast
two States {Arkansas, Maryland) have struck down religious exemptions in
recent years,  Anoamportant reason for not vigorcusly supperting

personal philosophical exemptions ha$ Leen a feeling that it is likely ran,
parents woulf cugose te ¢lamm such cxerptions rather than go to the trouble of
tocating irwusization records ur (1f their child needed them) obtaining necaed
unizatiens,

PHOPUEATY INIITATE 00 A STATI-RYZSTATE BASIS WE{TRER THE JLILUDN"t of
AP Uy G REPIRTEY AN BATTERICLGGIZALLY CONIRITL) (WREN. A TEa
ALGPTICN DY EATH STATE WO HAS BCHE SD OF A "PERSOML COXVICT!ION" ua
TP AL LRIETT N TXEMPTION FRUM MANDATORY PEKTUSSIS VACCINAT 100y~
BTG, HY aedT PER CEAT O3 A PER CAPTTA BASIS LD T™E DISEASE 1L REASE®
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Data are not available which would permit analysis of incidence of pertussis
before and after adoption of personal/philosophical exemptions from mandatory
immunization. It should be noted that States which allow
personal/,Vilosophical exemptions do so generically, rather than for any
specific immunization alone.

{a) 1S THERE ANY SIGNIFICANT DIFFERENCE Oi: A PER CAPITA BASIS IN THE
WHOGPING COUGH INCIDENCE RATE (REPORTID AND CONFIRMED) BETWEEN
STATES WHICH PERMIT SUCH EXEMPTIONS AND STATES WHICH DO NOT?

There are six States which do not require pertussis immunization for school
entrance {Arizona, Kentucky, Missouri, New York, Pennsylvania, Rhode lsland).
1n 1982 the provisional pertussis incidence rate in those States was 1,394
cases per 100,000, Sixteen States which require pertussis vaccination allow
personal or philosophical exemptions for immunizations (California, Colorado,
Delaware, ldaho, Louisiana, Maine, Michigan, Minnesota, Montana, North Dakota,
Ohio, Oklahoma, Utah, Vermont, Washington, Wisconsin). The provisional
pertussis rate in those States in 1982 was 0.63 cases per 100,000, The
remainder of States require pertussis immunization and do not permit
personal/philosophical exemptions. The prodisional pertuss’s rates in those
States is 0.66, The difference in incidence rate between States which do not
re e pertussis at all and those which do is significant., There is no
significant difference in the reported pertussis incidence rate in States
which require pertussis immunization and allow personal/philosophical
excmptions as compared with those which require pertussis immunization and do
not allow such cxemptions.

(b} IH A STATE-BY-STATE BASIS, HOW MARY EXEMPTIOHS KAVE BEEN
REQUESTED ON THE "PERSONAL CONVICTION" OR "PHILOSOPHIC
: OCJECTION" GROUNDS SINCE 1970?

nata are not available to permit a response to this question since this
information is not systematically reported to CDC. However, data from the
States which do report such information to CDC indicate that less than 1
percent of students have personal or philosophical exemptions,

{c) A5 THE ANSUAL GUMBER OF EXEMPTICN REQUESTS IHCREASED S/l
APF L 19827 BY HOW MANY?

Yo Wfdta earnt to ansaer this question.

139



185

/ DEPARIMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICLS Pubiic Health Seryice

s Centers tor Disease Control
Atlanta, Georgd 30333

August &, 1983

Hr. Jeffrey Schwarts
Dissstiafied Parents Togethaer
8ox %63, 1377 x Strest, NW
Weshington, D.C, 20005

Dear Mr. Schwarta:

Bnclosed are anewers from PDA to questions 8, 9 and 12 contained {n youtr
letter of Apcil 29, Thie, eloag with our answers of July 20, completes gur

—>

L4 e R
Wel€er R. Dowdle, Ph.D.
Director, Center for Infectious Disssses
end
Cheirman, Intersgency Group te Monitor
Veccine Developmant, Production and Usage

Sincerely your

e
4

Enclosure
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8. 1IN DR. BRANDI'S LETTER 10 REPRESENTAT[VE MICA (REFLRRED TO ABOVE), THE

FOLLOWING QUESTION AND ANSWER WAS IKCLUDED:

"20. DO YOU THINK THAT REACTIONS 70 PERTUSSIS VACCINE SHOULD BE A
MANDATORY REPORTING ELEMENT FOR DOCTORS?" °

»wE BLLIEVE THAT SEVERE OR UNEXPECTED REACTIONS TO ANY VACCINE SHOULD BE
REPORTED BY PHYSICIANS. 1T IS UNLIKELY THAT EVEN IF MANDATED, THIS COULD

_SATISFACTORILY BE IMPLEMENTED."

(a) DOES FDA/HMS/CDC HAVE THE AUTHORITY EITHER DIRECTLY OR INDIRECTLY
UNDER EXISTING LEGISLATION TO MANDATE SUCH REPORTING BY PRIVATE
PHYSICIANS? IF NOT, WOULD FDA/HHS FAVOR LEGISLATION TO CONFER UPON [T
SUCH AUTHORITY OR TO DIRECTLY REQUIRE SUCH REPORTING? (IF NOT, WHY
kOT?)

The types of recordheeping and adverse reaction reporting requirements that
you have inquired about are the type of requirements that would normally be
-uposed under the current good manufacturing practices (cGMp's) provisions of
the Federal Food, Drug, and Cosmetic Act (“FDC Act"), Biological products are
drugs and as such are required to be manufactured in accordance with CGMP's.
However, the CGMP requirements do not aEply L0 the practice of medicine., We
vd4n and do impose these types of recordkeeping requirements on manufacturers,
processors, and packers of drug products, but do not have authority to impose
similar requirements on physicians. Nor would 1t appear that other provisions
of the FOC Act or the Public Health Service Act would provide such authority.

in regard to the sccond part of your question, FDA/HHS believes that requiring
mandatary reporting of adverse reactions by physicians would be a significant
o1ditional burcen, would be difficult to enforce, and thus vwould Le rega(ged
as controversial. In view of the current efforts to address the problem™of
afverse reaction reporting alluded to elsewhere in our response, we believe
that 1t would be premature to foster such legislation without further careful
deliberation and discussion of the matter with outside advisory groups. It
<hould also be noted that such a requirement would likely incur significant
¢osts for providing for the review of this additional information end for
enforcement,

vo4t current regorting systers concernc ® with the occurrence of diseases or of
N ivorae reacticns are voluntary, Under these systems, underreporting is a

Crran fegture.  huretheless, such systems provide useful data concerning
srordy in frequency of the observed events which are of epidemiologic value
wyen ir the abserce of the reporting which is 100% complete.

(L. AT brA RS C0C BAVE THE AUTHORITY URLER EXISTING LAW TO RCQUIRE THL
WAL TATTORER UF A DICENSER PERTUSSIS VACCINE TC INCLUDE AS At O EXPRESS
St ITON OF DT CONIRACT OF SALE TO ANY PURCHASER UF THL VACCINE
CLAT T BURCHASTR SHALL RIPORY ALL SEVERE RLACTIONS GF VI CH BT
ar LTRSS AWARD TGO THE (E6 AN TESTL REGUIRL TREATICAL FROVISICNS T0 Bt
DbRE UL WL ED AS A TONLIICH CF ALL SUBSEQUENT SALLS OF THE
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VACCINE? IF SO, IS FDA CONSIDERING IMPLEMENTING THIS AUTHORITY?

(IF NOT, WHY NOT?) IF FDA/HHS/CDC DOES NOT HAVE THE ABOVE AUTHORITY
UNDER EXISTING LAW, WOULD FDA/HHS/CDC FAVOR LEGISLATION TO CONFER
UPON IT SUCH AUTHORITY?

!l

As noted above, FDA does not have authority to directly require physicians to
report adverse reactions. It is therefore doubtful that FDA could do
indirectly, i.e., by requiring manufacturers to contractually impose reporting

. requirements upon physicians, what it cannot do directly.. Moreover, even if
FDA could require such a contractual provision, enforcement of the provision
would be very difficult. FDA could not inspect physicians' offices, nor could
FDA take any action against a physician who failed to make Such reports. As
discussed above, FDA believes that a voluntary physician-adverse reaction
reporting System {is appropriate.

{c) HOW SHOULD "SEVERE OR UNEXPECTED" REACTIONS BE DEFINED FOR
REPORTING PURPOSES ONLY?

#" S?vere or unexpected reactions could be defined to fnclude an event which is
(N elther:

p—

. not reported in the direction circular;

2. potentially life-threatening/fatal;

3. permanently disabling;

4, requires hospitalization for treatment;

5. requires extensive therapy for treatment; and/or
6. takes longer than 15 days for recovery.

(d) SAME QUESTIONS AS {a) AND [bJ ONLY WITH RESPECT TO THE AUTHORITY
TO REQUIRE DIRECTLY OR IKDIRECTLY WRITTEN RECORDKEEPING BY THE
ADMINISTERING PERSON OF THE MANUFACTURER'S NAME AND LOT NUMBER
OF DATE OF ADMINISTRATION FOR EACH VACCINATION CONTAINING
PERTUSSIS?

FDA probably could not require manufacturers. to make physicians keep records.

(e) WOULD HHS/FDA/CDC FAVOR GIVING DIRECT INFORMATION TO PARENTS ON
THEIR RIGHT TO FILEL ADVERSE REACTION REPORTS DIRECTLY WITH CDC?
wOULD HHS/FDA/CDC FAYOR REQUIRING PHYSICIANS TO NOTIFY PARERTS
OF THIS RIGHT IN WRITING. WHY OR WHY NOT?

parents of children giver DIP, measles-mumps-rubella and poliovirus vaccines
in public pregrams already receive an "information form which solicits reports
of reactions occurring within four weeks of immunization to a responsible
individual.® This information regarding significant reactions is then relaycd
to CUC. The American Academy of Pediatrics Committee on [nfectious Diseases
{the "Redbook™ {onmittee) has reprinted these forms in their latest Report
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(1982) ard has indicated that, *...practitioners should consider the use of
these o: similar materials-for parents and patients....* The physician may
report reactions to either the manufacturer, the USP, or to FDA directly,

Although encouraging physicians to notify parents of their right to report
adverse reactions might result in more reported adverse reactions, FDA does
not have authority to require that they distribute the information.

(f) WHAT 1S WHS/FDA/CDC DOING AND PLANNING TO DO T0O ENCOURAGE
PRIVATE PHYSICIAN REPCRTING OF SEVERE ADVERSE REATTIONS?

The FDA encourages private physicians to report severe adverse reactions as
follows:

i, A Drug Experience Report Form (FDA 1639) is provided to appruximately
one and one-half million health professionals with the FDA Bulletin,

ii. The FDA sponsors an exhibit featuring adverse reaction reporting at
var fous health professional meetings. Individuals are encouraged to
report reactions and the procedures for submitting reports are
explained.

iff, The mdjority of reports from individuals are acknowledged by FDA in
the form of a phone call or letter, Reporters are thanked for
submitting the report and are encouraged to report further reactions.

iv. The Drug Experience Report Form is provided in tear-out form in the
AMA Cruc Evaluations, published by the American Medical Association
Tn 1957, Physiclans are encouraged to report reactions in the
section on adverse reactions, This form is also inciuded
perfodically in the "FDA Drug Bulletin™,

g, IN DR, BRANDT'S LETTER TO REPRESENTATIVE MICA (REFERRED TO ABOVE) THE
FOLLOWING QUESTION AND ANSWER WAS INCLUDED:

“SHOULD PARENTS HAVE A CHOICE Au TO WHETHER TU GIVE THE {(PERTUSSIS) SHOT?®

"wE URGE THAT HEALTH CARE PROVIDERS DISCUSS THE RISKS AND BENEFITS OF ALL
YACCINATIONS WITH PARENTS."

{b) SHOULD VACCINE MANUFACTURERS BE REQUIRED TO PROVIDE WRITTEN RISK
AND BENEFIT INFORMATION DIRECTLY TO PARENTS PRIOR TO
VACCINATION? WHY OR WHY NOT? DOES THE DEPARTMENT HAVE THE
LEGAL AUTHORITY UNDER EXISTING LAW TO PRESCRIBE AND ENFCRCE SUCH
A REQUIREMENT?

8iolnqgical products, such as vaccines, are orugs and are subject to the
labeling requirements of the Federal Food, Drug, ond Cosmetic Act {(FDA Act).
coctior 502 (a) of the FIX Act prohibits false or misreading labeling. FDA
has dJetermined that, without & patient package insert, the labels of certain
prescription druqgs are misleading bacause they fai! to reveal facts ahout the
consequences that may result from the use of the drugs. This position was
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upheld in Pharmaceutical Manufacturers Ass'n v. FDA, 634 F. 2d 106 (3rd Cir.,,
1980), ATthouyh FDA couTd raquire manufacturers o provide to physicians a
patient package insert with each dose of vaccine, FDA could not compel
physicians to provide this information to their patfents, The information
provided to a patient about the risks and benefits of & drug is cons{dered to
be the practice of medicine and is not an area that FDA regulates.

(c) SHOULC PERTUSSIS VACLINE MANUFACTURERS BE REQUIRED TD 1 “LUDE IN
ITS SALE CONTRACT A PROVISION SUCH AS THAT STATED IN QUL..:ON
8(b), EXCEPT WITH RESPECT TO THE PROVISION TO EACY PURCHASER OF
THE VACCINE (INCLUDING THE ULTIMATE USER--THE PARENT OF THE
VACCINEE) OF ADEQUATE WRITTEN INFORMATION ON THE BENEFITS AND
RISKS OF THE YACCINE? WHY OR WHY NOT? DOES FDA/HHS HAVE THE
AUTHORITY UNDER EXISTING LAW TO IMPOSE SUCH A REQUIREMENT AS A
CONDITION OF LICENSURE OR OTHERWISE?

See answer to question 8{b). Althou?h FDA does not have authority to mandate
such a requirement, the committee believes that benefit and risk information
should be presented to patients and parents., See answer to question 9(a).

12. IN DR. BRANDT'S ANSWER TO REPRSENTATIVE MICA's QUESTION #4, IT IS STATED
THAT "LICENSURE [OF THE JAPANESES ACELLULAR PERTUSSIS VACCINE] FOR
WIDE-SCALE USE [IN THE UNITED STATES] WILL TAKE SEVERAL YEARS."

(a) WLY IS THIS SO? SPECIFICALLY, WHAT STEPS HAVE TO BE TAKEN (AND
WHAT SPECIFIC CRITERIA MET) FOR THIS NEW VACCINE TO QUALIFY FOR

LICENSURE?

*he requirements for filing and obtaining approval to market a new vaccine in
this country are the same for all manufacturers. Each manufacturer is
required to file an establishmgnt license application describing the
facilities used to manufacture the vaccine and a product license describing
the method of production as well as the tests and data to demonstrate the
safety, purity, potency and effectivencss of the product. [n addition, each
manufacturer must develop standardized laboratory tests in order to assure
batch-to-batch consistency and to provide a basis for establishing the dating
period for the product.

(b) HOW LONG APPROXIMATELY SHOULD EACH STEP TAKE?

It should be noted that as of this response, no license application for a
Japanese or Japanese-type pertussis vaccine has been received by the Office of
Biologics. Until an application has been received and reviewed, it is very
difficult to predict with any accuracy the time required for licensing.
lowever, as an example, the development and initiation of a clinical field
trial followed by the review and analysis of the data collected may take two
to three years depending upon the availability of a suitable population to
conduct the trials and the criteria (protocol) for establishing the safety and
efficacy parameters.

“(c) ARE THESE REQUIREMENTS AND CRITERJA MORE STRINGENT THAN THE

LICENSURE REQUIREMENTS AKD CRITERIA WHICH HAVE BFEN APPLIED TO
THE WHOLE CELL PERTUSSIS VACCINES NOW [N USE IN THE UNITED
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STAILS? 3 SU, 14 WHAT RESPECTS?  ARE THESE REQUIIREMLNIS ANU
CRITERIA MORE STtIHGENT THAN THOSE APPLICL TO ELL LILLY'S
TRISOLOGEN PRCGDUCT? IF SO, IN WHAT RESPECTS?

Since the initial licensure of some of the whole cell pertussis vaccines was
over thirty years ago, it is reasonable to expect that the requirements and
criteria for licensure are more stringent today for any new vaccine intended
to be introduced for marketing in the United States. Today we would require
substantial evidence of the safety and effectiveness of the vaccine,
additional laboratory testing to characterize the vaccine, and greater
manufacturing controls over the production of the vaccine, Since Lilly's
Trisologen/TH was approved for marketing in the 1960's, today's requirenments
and criteria would be more stringent as explained.above.

(d) N THE DEPARTMENT'S VIEW IS IT IN THE PUBLIC INTEREST TO APPLY
MGRE STRINGENT STANDARDS AND TESTS FOR LICENSURE OF NEW VACCINES
THAT HAVE SHOWN THEY CAN MEET STANDARDS AND TESTS WHICH APPLIED
AT THE TIME OF LICENSURE (AND LICENSE REVIEW) OF CURRENT
YACCINES, IF SUCH TESTS SHOW THE NEW VACCINES TO BE
SUBSTAKTIALLY LESS REACTOGENIC/NEURQOTOXIC THAN THE CURREKTLY
LICENSED VACCINES?

Mary ot tho standards and tests which would apply to a new pertussis vaccine
are already established in the Code of Federal Regulations (CFR}. The
decisign on whether or not to license a new pertussis vaccine depends not only
un its degree of reactogenicity and neurotoxicity, but on other key factors
such a4 ity rfficacy, A new vaccine submitted for licensure might well
jemonstrate 4 very low level of reactogenicity, for example, but fail to be
nfficacivus. he ~ould therfore expect a new pertussis vaccine, as a minimum,
ty meet the current standards for safety, purity, potency, and efficacy. If,
nuwever, uata were developed to Show that the safety and efficacy standards
already establiched in the CFR were not appropriate for a particular new
vaccine, FOA woqld establish a standard for that vaccine.

{e) W:dAT INFORMATION UOES THE DEPARTMENT HAVE (OR KKOW OF )
LONCERNING THE () POTENCY OF THE JAPANESE ACELLULAR VACCIKE;
{i1i) THE ABILITY OF THE JAPANESE ACELLULAR VACCIKE TO PASS ThE
MCUSE WEIGHT GAIN TEST; (iii) THE REACTOGENICITY/REURQTCXICITY
UF THE JAPENESE ACELLULAR VACCINE, AS MEASURLD BY APPLICABLE
JAPANESE TESTS:  (div) THE CLINICAL EXPERIENCE IN JAPAN (OR
£LSEWHERE) WITH THE VACCINE'S POTENCY AND
RLCACTCGEMICITY/NEURQTOXICITY? PLEASE PROVILE AS MUCH OF THIS
(NFGRMATION AS IS CURRENTLY AVAILABLE?

Croabtained sawples of the Japanese acellular pertussis vaccine from the
tapenese Lational institute of nealth (4IH) pursuant to an sgreement that FDA

would ot release gny information concerning the vaccine without the consent
of tne Japanvse quvernrent. FOA has conducted laboratory tests on these
vitciren, tut considers this information confidential because of the agreement

w10 the Jdpanese governsent,
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To vur knowledge, thu Japauese vaccine has not been used outside of Japan.
rreliminary clinical results with the acellular vaccine in Japan were reported
by Professor Kimura in the workshop on "Hew Pertussis Vaccines-~ Laboratory
and Clinical tvaluation.® No published clinical results detailing the
clinical safety, potency, and/or evidence ¢f clinical efficacy of the
acellular vaccine pertussis vaccine are available.

{f) WHAT STEPS, IF ANY, IS THE DEPARTMENT PLANNING TO TAKE TO
EXPECITE, OR ENCOURAGE EXPEDITION OF, TESTING AND LICENSURE OF
THE JAPANESE ACELLUALR VACCINE? WHEN DOES THE DEPARTMENT PLAN
TO TAKE THESE STEPS?

kY

The ultimate decision of whether or not to submit a new pertussis vaccine to
FDA for licensure rests with the manufacturers, However, FDA has indicated
its interest in the evaluation of the current Japanese vaccine or a
Japanese-1ike vaccine. Discussions have been held with each of the three

ma jor manufacturers to encourage them to pursue an dcellular pertussis
vaccine, In addition, FDA has been in contact with the Japan National
Institute of Health (NIH) regarding samples of the Japanese vaccine for both
clinical ard laboratory testing. Because of liability concerns, the Japanese
have restricted our use of any samples which they might supply to us for
laboratory evaluation oniy. Each of the U.S. commercial manufacturers of
pertussis vaccine has stated that they have ongoing efforts to develop an
improved vaccine. In anticipation of the submission of a Japanese-1ike
acellular vaccine for licensure, as noted above, FDA has done some laboratory
tests with samples supplied by the Japan NIH. As a followup, the Japanese
have sent FDA 300 wi samples from each of five additional lots of pertussis
vaccine for laboratory testing; these tests are in progress. FDA is prepared
to conduct laboratory testing of experimental lots of new pertussis vaccine
candidates as soon as they are developed.

Senator HAwWKINS. Mrs. Gary, have you considered litigation?

Mrs. Gary. No, that has never been a consideration in our
family. We really felt that it was more important to—nothing is
going to bring that bab, back. I don’t think the doctor was mali-
cious in giving the routine shot. I am sorry that he apparently was
so ill-informed, but we really want to do something with our
energy to change this condition going on as it is.

If I may just réfer to what you were asking of Jeff as far as the
Government compensation, the one thing I would be concerned
about personally in that—and since we are not in any kind of liti-
gation, maybe I can say it rather objectively—how would the man-
ufacturers of vaccine and how would the doctors be held accounta-
ble if the Government were financially supporting those vaccine-in-
jured children? I just would be afraid that perhaps the situation
would continue without the accountability. How would that be
built into the bill? )

Senator HAwkINs. What was the cause of death listed on the
death certificate of your granddaughter?

Mrs. GARry. SIDS. Sudden infant death syndrome. ¢

I have since talked with a doctor who went over the autopsy
report, and he feels that it should be listed as atypieal SIDS and to
make sure that it is listed on there that the DPT inoculation was
within 4 hours, because that is not on there. It is just SIDS.

Senator HAwKINS. Are they going to add the other?

Mrs. Gary. | haven't learneg how to do that yet. I don’t know to
do that, and I am in the process of learning how that has to be
done.
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Senator Hawking. We will be glad to work with you.

Do you have any other grandcgildren?

Mrs. GaRy. Yes, we had one that was born just 5 weeks before
Lee Ann, and we have had one in January of this year.

Senator HAwkINs. Have any of them been vaccinated since your
other granddaughter’s death? .

Mrs. GARY. Our first one has had his three shots. His mother is
now very much concerned that the time is approaching for his
fourth. She really is hesitating about having that, having learned
through my research that just because you have gotten through
each shot doesn’t necessarily. mean that there won't be damage on
subsequent ones. '

My youngest daughter’s baby was born in January. She ada-
mantly refuses. I forgot to include that she also mentioned at the
time the baby died—she happened to be visiting with us; she lives
in California. She absolutely shrieked, “It's just like Rhonda’s
baby. I know it was that shot.” Everybody was in agreement except
the doctors don’t think there is any connection to it, except for-
some doctors.

Senator HAwkins. I believe you said in your testimony that you
are working with someone to form a Massachusetts DPT group.

Mrs. Gary. Yes, I have just recently been in contact witE one
woman because I have been concerned about those numbers who
don’t know; they have this child and they just don’t know that
there could be a relationship.

I had an opportunity to talk on the phone with this one woman
who has the 4-year-old, and I was the first person who had called
her that had any awareness outside of her having seen the Phil
Donahue program and having talked to a lawyer who is a mutual
acquaintance of ours. My heart went out to that young woman be-
cause she was living with this situation for 4 years. When she
would even mention her own suspicions, people raised their eye-
brows at her.

I think there are a lot of people out there, and I want to find
them in our State to see what kind of help we can be in a mutual
support system.

nator Hawkins. We laud your efforts. You have been very
helpful.

Mr. ScHwaRrTz. Senator Hawkins, if I may, I would just say that
we have been spontaneously contacted by parents all over the
country who have said, “How do we set up local State chapters of
DPT?" Our group hasn’t gone out soliciting. They have flooded into
us. So we are offering to coordinate and ﬁelp put people in touch
with each other to assist, as Donna Gary has done on her own in
Massachusetts. If people want to start or join State chapters of Dis-
satisfied Parents Together (DPT] they can write us at DPT, Box
563, 1377 K Street NW., Washington, DC 20005, or they can call us
at our answering service—(202) 543-4211. We will help them form
or join State chapters.

Senator HaAwKINs. We appreciate that.

Mr. Kudabeck, [ know you are opposed to the legislation. It is m
understanding that originally the State you lived in allowed a phil-
osophical exemption from the shot, and then you moved to Arkan-
sas where they mandate it?
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Mr. Kupaseck. In lllinois our children were allowed exemptions
based on our personal beliefs. In some areas, however, there is still
a bit of a problem.

Senator HAwkins. Where? :

Mr. Kupaseck. In some schools you can go in and sign that you'
will take your children out of school for a couple of weeks if there
is an epidemic and in other schools they are adamant. It often de-
pends on how high the immunization rate is in the school. If it is
80 percent or better, the parents have usually had no problems
with it in the past.

‘Senator HAwKkINS. This is in Arkansas?

Mr. Kupaseck. No, that is in Illinois.

Senator HAwkins. Illinois?

Mr. KupaBeck. Right.

Senator HAwkiINs. What about Arkansas?

Mr. KubaBeck. Arkansas is strictly a police state.

Senator HAwkins. It is a police state?

Mr. KupaBECK. Sirictly.

Might I add, not to interrupt your question, but on the important
information forms, on the back it talks about reactions. It says, “If
the person who received the vaccine gets sick and vi~its a doctor,
hospital, or clinic in the 4 weeks after the vaccination, please
report it tc’’—and it i8 left blank.

Senator HAwKINS. It does not say whom to report it to?

Mr. Kupageck. No, it doesn’t do that. They are supposed to have
a rubberstamp.

Then a little below that it says—and they went to a small card
on this—“I have read the information on this form about polio and
the oral vaccine. I have had a chance to ask questions which were
answered to my satisfaction.” I might add here that most parents,
we have found, do not know what questions to ask and feel that to
do so would be an exercise in futility since there is no choice
anyway. From our own personal experience, we have found those
administering vaccines to be provaccine and minimize the risks.
Direct answers to questions are often very difficult to obtain. The
form then states, “I believe I understand the benefits”—not “I un-
derstand,” but I believe I understand the benefits—‘“and risks of
oral polio vaccine and request that it be given to me or to the
person named below, for whom I am authorized to make this re-
quest.”

Which one of my children should I offer first as an 2xperiment to
find out if they may be damaged? There isn’t enough money in the
Treasury of the United States that would replace any one of my
children or any peait of them.

Senator Hawkins. Do you agree that we need to mandate the
Federal Government conduct more tests on adverse reactions?

Mr. Kupaseck. It would be a good idea.

I think that the problem, Senator, is the fact that compensation
without the right, without the basic, inalienable right, to say no to
that shot, will only preclude problems in the courts such as in Ar-
kansas where their State epidemiologist said that he could hardly
wait until a compensation bill was passed because it would elimi-
nate a lot of his problems.
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There is a mother, Joanne Cook, who had five doctors who said,
“No, you should not give your child another immunization. Don’t
do it because there could be damage.” He will not accept that. He
said if they don’t do it, just bring him over to the health depart-
ment and “We’ll give him a shot.’

Senator Hawkins. Would you agree that the body determining
compensation should be separate from the Federal Government?

Mr. Kupaseck. Well, if they took away the mandatory vaccina-
tion itself, then I think that the problem would not be there. I
think that the normal tort system would be sufficient.

Senator HAwWkINS. Should parents have the right to choose to
pursue their case through the tort system?

Mr. Kupageck. Yes. I think they should, yes.

Senator HAwkINS. Would you support making this administra-
tive remedy exclusive; that is, removing the parents’ right to sue
for damages through the courts, which is preventing a lot of Sena-
tors from cosponsoring this bili?

Mr. Kubpageck. I don't believe I understand.

Senator HAWKINS. A lot of Senators want an exclusive remedy. If
you are going to get compensation through the injury table, they
want to eliminate your right to choose a tort recovery.

Mr. Kupaseck. The tort system altogether?

Senator HaAwkiNs. Eliminate the tort system altogether.

Mr. Kupaseck. I don’t think that would be a very good idea.

Senator HAWKINS. You understand a lot of these are lawyers?

Mr. KupaBEck. Yes.

Senator HAwkiINs. Would you oppose establishment of an admin-
istrative remedy?

Mr. KupABECK. At law?

Senator HAWKINS. Administrative body.

Mr. Kupageck. If that were the case, Senator Hawkins, again we
g0 back to the basic human right of saying ‘“‘no.” If you can’t—in
the OTA statement it says, “What is a more serious weakness in
the Government’s defense strategy is the contention that a proper-
ly warned vaccine recipient has assumed all risk of injury.”

We are coerced into signing these forms saying we request it, and
then we have no option to say no. What difference does it make
which way you are going to seek a remedy? I am being forced—I
have been in the court for the past 8 months. I go again for a trial
jury. I was found guilty of truancy because I enrolled my children
in school: I did not take them out; they suspended tgem; they
kicked them out and charged me with truancy. We enrolled them
in another school. I asked the school principal at court, if I brought
them back tu school today, would he enroll them. He said, “No.”
The judge, without deliberation, found me guilty, and charged me a
$750 fine. He said, “If you want a trial by jury, you have to go
through this method.” I asked for a trial by jury in the beginning
and was refused that.

I stood on my constitutional rights. He said, “If you maintain
your stature before me demanding those constitutional rights,
you'll be in contempt of court.”

Senator HaAwkiNs. Doryou have a lawyer?

Mr. Kupasgeck. Myself.

Senator HAwkiINs. Yourself.
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Do you know how many States have exemptions for religious or
philosophical objections? ﬁave ou made that a study?

Mr. KupaBeck. If I remember correctly, it is 22 States. It is
either 21 or 22; I am not sure exactly. Some of them are written
loosely, and some are very tight.

Senator HAwkiNs. Thank you 8o much.

Thank you so much for your participation here. I have a hard
time questioning you because I am on your side.

Mr. KupaBeck. Thank you, Senator Hawkins.

Senator HaAwkiIns. Our next panel of witnesses, the third panel,
is a professional panel which is composed of Dr. Martin Smith, Dr.
Stelphen King, Dr. Jonas Salk, Mr. Andrew Dodd, and Dr. Alan
Nelson.

I would like to state, while we are changing the name signs for
you, that Senator Hatch and Senator Kennedy have a conflict.
They are in a Judiciary Committee hearing at this time, but they
will read the record. They have expressed their interest in our
holding this hearing.

I am interested in all the testimony given today, but I hope to
have an opportunity to question all the witnesses. Therefore, we
will submit your entire statement for the record, and we would like
a summary not over 5 minutes, please, so that we can expedite the
questioning of all the witnesses.

Dr. Smith, since you so ably represented the American Academy
of Pediatrics in developing this legislation, we will give you the
edge and let you start off.

STATEMENT OF MARTIN H. SMITH, M.D., PRESIDENT-ELECT,
AMERICAN ACADEMY OF PEDIATRICS

Dr. SmrtH. Thank you, Madam Chairman.

I am Dr. Martin H. Smith, representing the American Academ
of Pediatrics, an organization of 27,000 boar-certified pediatri-
cians.

I am here to speak in strong advocacy of the National Childhood
Vaccine Injury Compensation Act. In dealing with this particular
issue, it would be well to remind the committee that the American
Academy of Pediatrics has a 54-year history of existence primarily
as an advocate for children, not solely for our membership. Our ap-
proach to this problem is in conformity with our purpose of advo-
cating for children.

We feel that this is unique legislation. Compensation legislation
is not a new consideration for the Congress, but compensation leg-
islation in this instance is unique. We are dealing with a product
that is required by law for the public good in all States before
entry into school or, in some instances, before entry into any child-
hood situation at any age.

For over 7 years the academy has advocated as simple justice for
children that if injury occurs, as is ‘nevitable in a very small per-
centage of cases, the public owes to the victim a simple, direct, and
prompt compensation, rather than an uncertain pursuit of justice
through the prolonged and uncertain tort process.

In support of this philosophic approach it is appropriate to quote
here from a 1981 verdict handed down by Judge Finesilver, a Fed-
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eral district judge in Colorado. He was dealing with the settlement
of a vaccine injury case when he said: )

So long as immunization plays a key role in our national health policy. unavoid-
able adverse reactions to vaccines will remain. Only an adequate no-fault compensa-
tion system can Fmvide the necessary incentives to drug manufacturers, State and
local health facilities, and critically, the American public, to continue to actively
purticipate in ernergelicy immunization programs.

Further on he said:

National legislation is necessary to achicve this objective lest a patchwork ap-
proach be taken by the individual States in their salutary efforts in providing essen-
tial immunization programs.

This country has never enjoyed such freedom from preventable
childhood diseases 3 is true at the present moment. Of all medical
procedures, the full utilization of a complete immunization pro-
gram is the easiest to document as to cost effectiveness. Yet, I must
warn that we could be at a crisis point at any time, with either loss
of supply of vaccine or such escalation of cost that it could result in
a shattering of our present excellent program.

Other than providing a better form of justice for children, these
concerns for supply and cost of vaccine, and the ability to continue
a full immunization program, have been the greatest reasons for
the tremendous interest of the academy in this subject.

With the doses administered each year of these products, there
will be approximately two cases of paralytic polio or polio-like in-
stances and at least 50 permanent neurological injuries that result.
These occur without fault being involved in the part of the provid-
er or the producer of the vaccine. This is the annual, year-in, year-
out toll that is inevitable in maintaining an immunized population.

When serious injuries occur from any one of the vaccines, the
emotional and financial toll for the families involved is severe. The
financial stress begins immediately and it is difficult for any famil
to manage these costs. These costs are continual and often will
extend over the lifetime of the victim. If a financial settlement is
reached under the tort process, it is usually 6 to 8 years after these
costs have begur. compounding. From the beginning, the interest of
the Academy of Pediatrics in this legislation has been to try to
bring about real justice that -is prompt and equitable for those chil-
dren and their families who are the inrocent victims of this diffi-
cult situation. '

At the present time there is no avenue for compensation for vac-
cine injuries that can be sought except in the tort process. In some
instances these have resulted in huge windfall settlements, while
in other instances the victim may be unable to cope with the tedi-
ous tort process and no settlement is reached. In some instances
there has been injury and significant expense, but there may not
be enough prospect for a large enough settlement to justify the
great deal of work needed by a thorough lawyer to bring action.

Nevertheless, the constantly increasing buiden of large vaccine
inury settlements has had a number of sericus adverse effects on
vaccine supply. The number of vacc ne producers has been sharply
reduced in recent years and the cost of vaccine has increased dra-
matically. Both of these effects have to be related to the burden of
hability the vaccine producers are carrying at the present time.
The result 1s that we now have only one source of si:pply for polio.
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measles, German measles, and mumps vaccine and only two, for
practical purposes, sources of supply for DPT vaccine. This is cer-
tainly not a competitise gituation which should be typical of the
American way, and it 18 not a comfortable, secure supply situation.

We know that a real concern of the Congress will be the cost of a
compensation program. We have seen the estimate of the Congres-
sional Budget Office. We have not seen the details of their calcula-
tions, but we believe that the program can be put in place for
much less than the Congressional Budget Office estimates. The
Academy has commissioned an estimate by a respected Washington
cost accour.ting firm, whose estifhates are about one-fourth the esti-
mate of the Congressional Budget Office. Even these estimates are
probably high.

Our report calls attention to the fact that their estimates are
based on the total cos. of the program on'the assumption that 100
percent of the claimants will opt for pursuit in the compensation
system. While this may be the gest method for calculating an esti-
mate, it is certainly not the realistic appraisal of what may happen
in an optional system. :

The report calls attention to the fact that there is a considerable
real cost in operation at the f)resent time that we have not been
able to calculate. The present liability cost under the tort process is
incorporated into the present-day cost of the vaccines. That cost in-
volved in the vaccines could be reduced in proportion to the accept-
ance of a compensation system.

A small indication of that cost is in the fact that the budget for
the Government's immunization program had to be increased $7
million for the next year simply to co the same job in immuniza-
tion that is given in the public sector alone. There are other costs
that are hidden in the medicaid program, crippled children’s pro-
gram, and other Government programs in providing care for dis-
abled children.

Let me again emphasize that the costs that are provided in this
report are for total cost and not ail of these costs are new costs.

While this could be'looked upon as simple compensation legisla-
tion to take care of another instance of product liability, let me
again stress that the justification lies in the fact that this is the
only product, to my knowledge, whose use is required by law. This
is a unique situation that is deserving of special remedies.

We are asking the Congress to assume a new responsibility in
providing a system for compensation in these special instances, but
it is not an untested idea. I call your attention to the fact that vari-
ations on this idea have functioned for several years in most of the
western European nations and in Japan. Many of these nations are
less capable of extending these benefits to their citizens than is this
great couyntry.

We have spent many hours debating some of the features that
have gone into the writing of this legislation. It would be well to
mention here some of the features that require particular consider-
ation and give some explanation for them.

First. the legislation provides for an optional system. It certainl
could be argued that a mandatory system could be more easily acfi
ministered and the cost estimates could be developed more precise-
Iv However, we have a great concern that the enactment of such a
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mandatory system would hold up under the test of constitutional-
ity. It would be certain that it would be argued that a mandatory
system deprives some individuals of their access to court.

Second, the legislation requires a prompt settlement of claims.
This is fundamental to any improved system that is devised.

Third, the law mandates an obligation to pursue improved vac-
cires. This obligation now arises only through competition in the
marketplace, when there is competition. _

Fourth, the legislation requires the reporting of reactions rather
than the present voluntary reporting. It is hoped that mandatory
reporting will develop more exact data of the actual occurrence of
reactions.

Fifth, the legislation makes provision for realistic awards. It is
expected that with the awarde being realistic, and with the system
giving prompt settlements, there will be an incentive to accept the
option of going into this system for settlement.

This should create a more even form of justice as opposed to the
chances in the court of finding a possible involved settlement.

The academy appreciates this opportunity to present to this com-
mittee and to the Congress our interests and our concerns on the
entire question of vaccine injury. We rccognize that the problems
involved here are not simple and that the answers, likewise, cannot
be simple and direct answers. Yet, we are convinced that Congress
can provide an answer for most of these problems. We would like
to work with the Congress ir doing that. We are convinced that the
time is at hand when we must reach a direct and equitable resolu-
tion of a problem that has been building for a number of years.
The problem is real. The costs of a resolution are not exorbitant.
The cost of contirued neglect can be nmuch greater.

Thank you, anc 1 will be glad to answer any questions.

[The prepared statement of Dr. Smith follows:]
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Mr. Chairean, ! am Dr. Martin i, Smith, a pediatrician in private practice from
Gainesville, Georgia and president-elect of the American Acadeay of Pediatrics,
1 am here to speak in strong support of "The National Childhood Vacaine Injury
Compensation Act." 1In dealing with this particular issue, it would be well to
reaind the committee that the- American Acadeny of Pediatrics has a fifty-four
(54) year history of existence primarily as an advocate for children and our
approach to this problem is consistent with that purpose. '

We feml that this is unique legislation. Compensation legislation is not a new
conslderation tor the Congresa, but compensation legislation in this instance is
unique, We are dealing with a product that is required by law for the public
good in all states before entry into school or, in some inatances, before entry
into any childhood group situation at any age. For.over seven years the Acadeay
has advouated as simple justice for children that when an injury occurs, as is
inevitable ii a very small percentage of cases, the public owes to the victim a
simple, direct, and prompt compensation, rather than the uncertain pursuit of
Justice through the prolonged and uncertaln tort process.

in support of thia philosophic approach, it i{s appropriate to quote from a 1981
verdict handed down by Judge Sherman G, Fineailver, a federal district Judge in
Colorado. In dealing with the seitlement of a vaccine injury case, he stated:

"So long as immunization plays a key role in our
natinnal health policy, unavoidable adverse reactions to
vaceines will remain., Only an adequate no-fault compen=-
aation syatem can provide the necessary incentives to
drug manufacturers, state and local health facilities,
and eritically, the American public, to continue to
actively particlpate {n emergency immunization programs.
Preventive public health programs are of vital {mpor-
tance to the naticn's population. Immunization programs
are less nxpansiva in terma of money and {llneas than
the unnecessary toll of human lives and well-being
brought about by the lack of such programs. However,
persuns who incup illness directly related to the immu-
nizati~n {tself are entitled to recover compensation
without the need to nstablish liability based on an
illusive tart theory.

"Thia field of national immunology cries out for a more
expeditious and fairer way of determining legitimate
claima and compensating victims of the vaccinaticn,
National legtalation i3 necessary to achieve this objec~
tive lest a patchwork apprvach be taken by the indivie
dual states in their salutatory efforts in providing
easential immunization programs.” (Civil Action No.

18-F-u52,)
This country han naver sanjoyed such freedom from preventable childhood diseases.
Of all medieal procedures, the full utilization of a complete immunizatisn
program i{a “he easiest to document on o cosl-cffectiveneas basis. Yet, [ musat

expresa grave concern that we could be at 1 erisis point at any time, with
either loss of supply of vaceine or anch an escalation in cost that it could
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result in a shattxring of our excellent program. Outside of developing a oom-
pensation program for children, our oonoerna for supply and cost of vaocine and
the ability to oontinue a full immunization prograa have been the major reasons
for the tremendous interest of the Aoademy in this subject.

Every year approximately 3,000,000 ohildren are born in this oountry. For their
basic immsunizing, those 3,000,000 will eaoh require three doses of DPT and two
doses of oral polio vacoine. At eighteen months they rsquire a booaster dose of
each of these vaccines and again, at school entry, a booster dose of DPT and
oral polio. Thia results in a minimun of 15,000,000 doses of DPT and 8,000,000
doses of pollo that are given each year. Even with proper adainistration and
ule of the best vaccine producis available today, we can expect a oase of polioe-
like disease to result out of eaoh 5,000,000 doses of polic vacoine and a
1erious, permanant neurological disorder to result from every 300,000 doses of
DPT. Thus, with the annual dosed administered, there will be approximately two
nasas of paralytic disease and at least Cifty (50) permanent neurologicl
injuries that follow. These occur at no fault on the part of the provider or
the producer of the viccine. This ls an annual year-in and year-out toll that
is inevitable if we are to maintain an immunized population.

When serious injurles occur from any one of the vacoines, the emotional and
financlal toll (or the familles involved is severe. The financial streas begins
tmmad{ately and it {a difficult for any family to manage these costs. These
costs are continual and often will extend over the lifetime of the viotim. If a
finanoial settlement i3 reached under the tort process, it is usually six to
eight years after these costs have begun cumpounding. Such a tedious legal
recourse prolangs this stress fof those children and their families who are the
innocent victims of the systenm.

The Academy has spent a number of months negotiating with the parenta' group,
Dissatiaflied Parents Together, to reaoh agreement on the provisions of this
bill. We found that they had many strong oonoerns thit went beyond our original
concept of the leglslation. We came tc realize that their concerns were real
and based on their difficult experiences and they similarly oame to appreciate
the validity of some of our concerns. We know that there are other interested
parties that will speak out on this subject and they should be heard. We are
confldent that oul of these hearings can ooms an excellent plece of legislation
that can lmprove our management of vaccine injuries. The time may come when
research wil!l be able to provide us with clean, perfect, and reaction-free vac-
~ines. However, we should not have to wait for that day to give us relief from
theam sad {nstances,

At the preaent time, thare iz no avenue for compensation for vaccine injuries
oxecapt in the tort procesa. In some instances these have resulted in huge
windfall nettlements while {n others the victim may be unable to cope with the
tedicus tort process and no Settlement ia reached. In other instances th.re has
heen injury and significant expense, hut there may not be prospect for a settle-
ment large enough to fuatify the great deal af work needed by a lawyer to bring
action,

Neverthlean, the ~onatantly increasing burden of large vaccine injury settle-
ment,s has had aerious adverase effects on vacclne supply. The number of vaccine
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producers has been sharply reduced {n recent years and the cost of vaccine has
increased dramatically. Both of these effects can be relatad in part to the
burden of liability the vaccine producers are carrying at the present time. The
reault is that we now have only one source of supply for polio, measles, german
measles, and mumpa vaccine and only three sourges of supply for DRT vaccine.

" This is certainly not a competitive situation, which ts typical of‘%ha American
\

way, and it does not give one a sense of a secure supply. .
We know that a real concern of the Congress will be in the oost of a obupen-
sation program. We have seen the estismate of the Congresaional Budget Office
(CBO). We have not seen the details of their valoulations, but we believe that
the program ocan be put in place for much lesa than CBO estimates, The Academy

commissioned a cost study by a respected Washington firm which found the pro-

jected costs to be less than one-fourth the CBO estimates and these are probably
high. I would like to call sttention to four variables in our study. Our study
reflects the cost of insatftutionalization of viotims that are completely and
totally disabled for a normal lifespan 1p to seventy-three (73) years as well as
figures for a reduced lifespan of forty (40) years. Wnhile conolusive data is
not available on longevity for these individuals, I suspect that the lower
1ifespan {s more nearly correct. If this is true, our estimates can be reduced
accordingly. Secondly, the large cost of the compensation program for the firat
two years i{s based on a "grandfather"® provision which extends retroactivity back
Aom: twanty years, We feel that the estimate for actual éases under this provi-
slon {a high. 1t is based on each of the past twenty (20) years having produced
the same calculated number of injuries each year and each of these cases being
atle to document the source of the injury and being capable of proper adjudica-
tion after this period of time. 1If this is true, and we have reason to believe
10, our estimata nan be further reduced by a considerable amount.

L
Third, our report calls attention to the fact that the estimates ares based on
the total coat of the program on the assumption that 100§ of the claimants will
9pt for pursuit under the "new"™ compensation system, ~While this may be the best
method for calculating an estimate, {t is certainly not a realistie appraisal of
what may happen under an optional system. And f'nally, the report calls atten-
tion to the fact that there ia a considerable real cost in operation at the pre-
Jent time that we have not been able to calculate. The present liability costs
under the tort process is incorporated into the present day costs of the vac-
cines. That cost involved in the vacoine could be reduced in proportion to the
acceptance aof a compensation system. A small indication of that cost is in the
fact that the budget for the federal immunization program had tec be increased
$7,00,000 for the rext year simply to maintain the immunization level in the
public sector alone. There are other costs that are hidden in the medicaid
program, cripple! children's program, and other government programs {n providing
care for disabled ehildren. Let us again emphasize that the estimates provided
are for total cost and not ali of these costs ard new costs.

While this could be looked upon as simple compensation legislation to take care
of another inatance of product liability, let me again atreass that the Justifi-
tinon 1imeq {n the fact that this 13 the only product, to my knowledge, whose
uae a3 required by law.  This {8 a unique sftuation that la deserving ot special
remeding, ]
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While we are aaking the Congroaa to aaaume a new reaponsibility in providing a
system for compensation in theae epecial instancea, it {s not an unteated idea.
Variations on this idea have funotioned for asveral yeara in moat of the Western
European nations and in Japans Many of these nations are less capable of
uundiw benefita to their oitizens than is thia great oountry.

We have spent many hours debating some of the featurea that have gone into the
writing of this legislation. It would be well to mention here some of thoae
features that required partioular consideration and give some explanation for
then,

#1: The legislation provides for an optional aystem. It oould be argued that a
sandatory system oould be more easily administered and the oost estimates oould
be developed more preoisaly. However, we had a great oonoern that the enactment
of suoh a mandatory aystem would hold up under the test of oonatitutionality,

It is oertain that it would be argued that a mandatory system deprived the indi-
viduals of their acoess to oourt if that acocess were desired.

#2: The legislation reqiires a prompt asttlement of olaims. This is fundamen-
tal to any improved system that is devised.

#3: The law mandates an obligation to pursue improved vaocines. This obliga-
tion ariaes now only through oompetition in the marketplaoce.

¢i: The legislation requires the reporting of reaotions rather than the present
voluntary reporting. It is hoped that sandatory reporting will develop more
exaot data of the motual ocourrenoce of reaotiona,

#5: The legislation makes provision for realistio awards. It is expected that
with the awards being realistio, and with the systeam giving prompt settlements,
there will be an inoentive to aocept the option of going into thia system for
settlemeont.

The Academy appreciates thia opportunity to. present to this oommittee and to the
Congress our interests and our concerns on the entire question of vaocine
injury. We reoognize that the problems involved here are not simple and that
the answers likewise cannot be simple and direct answera. Yet we are oonvinced
that working tcgether with Congress we oan provide an answer for most of these
problems. We are convinoed that the time is at hand when we must reach a direct
and equitable resolution of a problem that has been building for a number of
years. The problem is real. The costs of a resolution are not exorbitant. The
co:t of continued neglect can be muoh greater,

Q
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Senator HAwkKINS. Thank you, Dr. Smith.
Dr. King, could we hear from you now, from the Association, of
State and Territorial Health Officers? Cod

STATEMENT OF STEPHEN H. KING, M.D., STAFF DIRECTOR,
HEALTH PROGRAM OFFICE. DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND
REHABILITATIVE SERVICES, STATE HEALTH OFFICER FOR
THE STATE OF FLORIDA, AND SECRETARY-TREASURER, ASSO-
CIATION OF STATE AND TERRITORIAL HEALTH OFFICIALS

Dr. KinGg. Madam Chairman, my name is Stephen King. I am a
physician, State health officer for Florida, and secretary-treasurer
of the Association of State and Territorial Health Officials.

I am pleased to appear before you today to discuss Senate bill
2117. There are really two reasons for my being here. The first is
that in the last 6 months this bill has been carefully reviewed by
public health staff in the Florida Department of Health and Reha-
bilitative Services. It has kept our attention for a number of rea-
sons. One, of course, is our responsibility for the large number of
infants and children who receive vaccines and the vital human po-
tential they represent for our State. In the public sector alone,
Florida administers more than 855,000 doses of vaccine that are
purchased with public funds, primarily to children under 7 years of
age. The tota' number of doses for the combined public and private
gector service delivery exceeds 1.7 million. That is 1.7 million po-
tential situations which could come under the provisions of this
bill. Florida, indeed, has a tremendous stake in both the content

" and the ultimate effect of this hill.

The second reason for my veing here today is to represent the
Association of State and Territorial Health Officials. Members of
the association hold the ultimate responsibility for prevention and
control of all vaccine-preventable diseases in their States. It would
be difficult t¢ find a group in this country, I believe, who places
greater importance on the value of immunization in protecting the
health of children. This point is a part of my prepared comments,
Madam Chairman. I have attached at the back a resolution passed
by the association in 1978, and I would like to have it included for
the record, if I could.

Senator HAwkins. Without objection.

Ic)lr. KiING. It is certainly in support of what this bill is attempting
to do.

Progress in immunization is, by nature, a slow and gradual proc-
ess. The gains which this country has made since 1977 in raising
immunization levels to their current high points are the results of
expanded State legislation, intensified efforts by State health de-
partments, and increased Federal funding and support. '

Incidentally, in Florida, Federal support for the imported cases
of measles and the resultant outbreaks has been essential in our
efforts to control it.

It has not happened easily or quickly. This national success is
mirrored in Florida. In 1977, Florida reported 308 cases of measles
to the Centers for Disease Control. In 1981, Florida passed the com-
prehensive immunization law requiring immunization coverage for
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all children in all grades. Due in large part to this law and its en-
forcement, we have one confirmed case this year so far.

Recent surveys of school records in Florida revealed that 97 per-
cent of all children entering public and private schools in kinder-
garten and first grade were adequately immunized against the
childhood diseases. Immunization levels for children in higher
grades are nearly as high, though they do remain a problem for us.
Our levels for a{l schoolchildren are believed to be the highest of
an¥ point in the State's history. .

et, even as we congratulate ourselves on our successes, we must
remember that these levels are fragile and these levels are tran-
sient. Many factors could influence our ability to maintain these
levels, and there are a number of factors. Among them are vaccine
price, parental support of our programs, and the participation of
the private medical community.

We are aware that there are rare occurrences of adverse reac-
tions to these immunizations. Since our Nation is so large, these
occurrences are also numerous. These reactions may lead to tragic
and disabling medical conditions. Even as technology improves the
quality of the immunizing material and the numbers of adverse re-

" actions hopefully drops, there may remain some level of reaction
which is unavoidable if society continues to realize the very great
benefits that 1 believe immunization programs offer.

In our current legal environment, it appears that victim compen-
sation for these adverse medical outcomes is difficult. Expenses for
the cost of litigation for both plaintiff and defendant are enormous.
Deserving victims may not be adequately compensated. Occasional-
ly, as a result, parental concerns may lead to questions of the con-
tinuation of our programs, as we heard this morning—programs
which I personally feel are among our society’s most valuable and
most important.

This proposed bill, therefore, is a response to an evident need for
a more efficient and fair system of compensation for victims of
childhood vaccine injury. We vaccinate all children to protect not
only themselves, but we also do it to protect the community from
disease. I believe we owe compensation to those persons medically
injured for +'..- ublic good. ~

Health pr . ssionals in State .:id Federal arenas, as well as in
the private sector, have been searching for an answer to the ques-
tion of compensation for vaccination injuries for over a decade. Re-
member. this resolution was passed in 1978. This bill is the first na-
tional effort toward a comprehensive solution to the permanet
problem posed by risks inherent in the administration of all child-
hood vaccines.

The association and the State of Florida laud this effort as a posi-
tive public health measure with potential benefits for both individ-
uals, health agencies, and the general public.

I need to say there are some portions of the bill that my associa-
tion and the State feel need some attention. I would like to see a
more exact definition, for instance, of the medical events following
vaccinations which qualify for compensation. It is, after all, those
medical injuries relating directly to the effects of the vaccine which
led originally to this proposed legislation. Also, there is the issue of
true negligence, lost wages, and pain and suffering and we have
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heard already a good deal about that, I think, as to the questions
that have come up.

Of course, the final concern that I would like to discuss today
very, very briefly is the potential effect on the cost of vaccine and
what impact this bill will have not only in cost of the administra-
tion of the program, but the difficulties on program administration
itself. I think all of these problems can be dealt with, but they are
there and need to be acknowledged. '

I stand ready to offer the services of members of the association
and of the State of Florida to assist you in dealing with these ques-
tions. Our support for the concept of compensation for inadvertent
vaccine injury is unquestioned. Our support of you, Senator Haw-
kins, is great in your interest on this bill. Our desire now is to fully
answer the questions raised as they will affect millions of Ameri-
can children yet to be immunized.

Every year raore than 3.1 million children are born in this coun-
try. Each one of them needs the protection offered by vaccination.
For the vast majority of infants, this means a series of vaccines,
and I won’t gy into that. However, it adds up to 25 million doses of
vaccine administered annually in the United States to small chil-
dren alone. Immunization of older children and adults adds an-
other 10 million doses.

In closing, I believe this bill is an excellent beginning to the cen-
tury-old problem of vaccine injury compensation. There are pres-
sures which surround this issue. They are longstanding; they are
powerful; and they are conflicting. For the sake of the great
number of potentially affected children in this %eneration and the
next and the next, we must give this bill both our support and also
very careful, very reasoned attention during its legislative process.

Thank you, Madam Chairman.

[The prepared statements of Dr. King and the Association of
State and Territorial Health Officials follow:|
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STAJEMENT BEFORE THE U. S, SENATE COMMITTEE ON LABOR
AND HUFAN RESOURCES, MAY 3, 1984

STATEMENT OF STEPHEN H. KING, M.D., STAFF DIRECTOR,

HEALTH PROGRAM OFFICE, DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND REHABILITATIVE SERVICES,
STATE HEALTH OFFICER FOR FLORIDA AND SECRETARY-TREASURER,
ASSOCIATION OF STATE AND TERRITORIAL HEALTH OFFICIALS
I am pleosed to appear before you today to dlsguss S. 2117, the
Natlional Childhood Voccine Injury Compensation Aci. There are two reasons
for my being here. The firstis that for the last six months, this bill
has teen carefully reviewed by Public Health staff in the Florida Depart-
ment of Health and Rehabllito}lve Services. [t has kept our attention for
0 number of reosons. One, of-course, 1s our responsibility for the large
number of {nfonts ond children who receive vaccines, and the vital human

potential they represent for our State. In the public sector alone
Florida administers more than 855,000 doses of vaccine that are purchosed
with public funds, primarily to children under seven years of age. The
tStas number of doses for the combined public and private sectcr service
delivery exceeds 1.7 mi{llion. That is 1,7 milllon potential situations
wittcn could come under the provisions of this bill, Florida. indeed. has

¢ Urerendaus stare {n both the con'ent ano the ultimote effect of this bill
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The second reason for my belng here todoy Is to represer. the
Association of State and Territorlal Heclth Officicls. Members of the
Assaclatlon hald the ultimate responsibility for prevention and control
of vaccine-preventable diseases in thelr stotes, It would be difficult
to find o group In this country who ploces greater importance on the value
of immunization In protecting the health of children. (See Attachment I)

Progress in immunization 1s, by naoture. o slow ond gradual process.
-he galns which this country has made slince 1977 In ralsing tmmunization
levels to thelr current high polints are the results of expanded state legls-
lation. Intensified efforts by stote health departments., ond Increated
Federal funding. 1t did nat happen easily o quickly. This national suc-
cess 1s mlrrored In Florldo. In 1977, Fiorida reported 308 coses of
meosies ta the Centers for Dlsease Control (CDC). In 1981, Florlda passed
a stringent ond coworehensive lmmunization low, reaviring immunlzation
covercge far children 'n all grades. Due in large pari to the enforcement
of this lcw, Flarlde has reporied anly one confirmed measles cose to CDC
In 1984,

gecent surveys of school reccrds in Fiorida revecled thot 97% of ail
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children entering public and Private schaols In kindergarten and first
grade were adequately immunized agoinst the childhoad diseases. Immuni-
zatlon levels for children in higher grades were nearly as high. Our level's
for all schoal children are belleved to be the highest of any point in the
State’s histary.

Yet even s we congratulote ourselves On our successes. we must re-
member that these levels are fraglle and translient. Many factors could In-
fluence our abllity to maintain these levels -- factors such as vaccine
Lrice, parental support, and the particiPation of private medt€al practi-
tioners.

We are aware that there are rare occurrences of adverse reactions to
Immunizations. Slnce our natlion s sa large these occurrences might be
considered to be numerous. These reuctians moy lead to tragit and dis-
abling medical condltions. Even astechnalogy improves the quality of the
tmmunizing material and the numbers of adverse reactions decrease., there
may rémoln some level of reactlon which s unavoidable If society cont!nues

4

to reaiize the very great benefits immunlzatlon programs of fer,

In our current legal environment It oppeors thaot victim compensation
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f,r these Jd.erse mediai uuttams 1 gifficult,  Expenses for the cost of
Fitigction for both Dlﬂint;ff and defendant aitke Gre enarmous. Deserving
Aoty wyy not ve odecuotely compensatec.  Gccaslonally. as a result,
Larental concerns ma, duestion the continucdtion of these programs -- pro-
grams which ! feel are among our socletles mast voluable and most important,
this siozosec Bl therefare, 1S 9 response to on evident need for a
more efficient ond fair system of ccmpensation for victims of childhodd
voccine iniury. We vaccinate oll chiloren to protect themselves and the
romgnity from Jdicea<e. | belleve we Owe ccmpensation 1o those persans
medicGliy sojure’ for the wudiic yood. Health professionals in state and
fngerc) urenus., s well as in the privcte sector, have been searching for
G Sl 1D e GuEsticr of Lutsensation for vaccingtion injuries for
soer o Aetnoe.  hes il as tne forsyonetionct effort toward o comgre-
G 63t .liul tL the peregnent nroblem cosed by risks inherent In the
SominteTrats L. 3t shiounnicncold wacgines.  The Assaclation and the Florida
Teorftment cf senl il ong RensLiliiolize LOrvices isad this eftort gs a

S et e rnoan ententin heaefiie for Lomn mGivinuels,

(54
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.

There aré some portlons of the bill that mdy need further attention.
1 would like to see G more exact definition of the medical events followf
Ing vaccinations which qualify for compensation. [t is those qfdicql
injuries relating directly to the effects of the vaccine which led origi-
nally to this proposed legislation. Also, the issues of true negligence.
lost wages, and pain and suffering should be carefully examined as to
their proper place in this bill. A final concern includes the potentlal
effect on cost of vaccine and what impact that .11l have on program qd-
ministratian.

| stand ready to offer the services of members of the Association
and the stoff of the Florida Department of Health and Rehabilitative
Services to assist In dealing with these questions. Our support for the
concept of compensation for Inadvertent vaccine injury is unauestioned.
Our support for Senator Hawkins as she demonstrates her interest and con-
cern over this child health lssue is firm. Our desire now Is to fully
answer the questions raised by certain provisions of the bill as they will
affect mlllions of American children yet to be immunized.

tvery vetr, more thon 3.1 alllion children gre born In this country.
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Each one of them needs the protection offered by voccination, For the vast
majority of Infonts, this means o series of three vascines -- diphthe ia,
tetonus, and pertussis (DTP), meosles, mumbs. and rubella (MMR), and polio
(TOPV) -- given in a series of five clinic visits before the second birth-
day. This gdds up to nearly 25 million doses of vaccine administered
annuclly in the U. S. to small children olone. Immunization of older
chilcren ond odults add another 10 miilion doses.

In closing, I bglleve S. 2117 {s on excellent beginning to the
century-old problem of vaccine injury combensotlon. The pressures which
surrounc compensation are long-standing, powerful, and conflicting, For
the sake of the greot number of potentlally offected children in tﬁls
generction ond the next, we must give this bill both our support ond care-
ful ¢ttention during {ts legislative course,

Theonk you.
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Attachment !

Statement of the
Association of State and Territorial Health Officials

on Vaccine-Related Injuries

Since barriers to the success of lmportan} preventive health programs have
occurred due to the problem of liability alternative to the Torts system within law,
the Association of State and Territorial Health Officials recommends that:

l. A uniform hational compensation system be developed to cover the
necessary costs of the occasional circumstances of non-negligent vaccine-related
injury to.those who participate in any immunization program encouraged as a matter
of national health policy; .

2. The Secretary of Health, Education and Welfare should review the detailed
studles and recommendations already made available to him, and forthwith recommend
to Congress the administration and funding of a compensation system for those
occasional® 1ndividuals found on substantive® review to be non-negligently injured
from receipt of licensed vaccines, and regardless of whether the vaccine program
provider is a ;;ublic health agency, or private provider who has been enlisted in the
interests of national policy; "

3. That the Federal government pubiished model duty-to-warn forms add

e availability of compensation and the means by which review of requests mav
bg mitiated, as vell as the fu'l information on the benefits of the vaccine to both
individual parricipants, and the whole soclety, as 8 means of encouraging informed
participation in national immunization initiatives; and

4. Congress pass the necessary statutes to authorizce and appropriate 17
the estahishment of the fproposed national compensation system, stressing that
1ts purpose is one of social justice for those who participate In valuable national

yrograms [er the geod of 41l as well as for their own individual benefit.

Approved by Executive Committee
August 24, 1978
\\ Port Ludlow, Washington
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Senator HawkiINS. Thank you so much, Dr. King.
Dr. Salk, we look forward to your testimony. You are a famous
doctor.

STATEMENT OF JONAS SALK, M.D., THE SALK INSTITUTE FOR
BIOLOGICAL STUDIES. SAN DIEGO, CA

Dr. SaLk. Madam Chairman, I have been listening very carefully
to testimony that has been given thus far, and I wish to offer for
the record what I have prepared in writing. I would like to empha-
size the point that one of the available poliomyelitis vaccines [oral
live virus vaccine] causes paralysis in a small number of instances
and that an alternative vaccine exists [injected killed virus vaccine]
that does not cause such injury. Another vaccine that is the cause -
of injury is the pertussis component of DPT. To make my point I
would like to put the following question to the committee: If two
pertussis vaccines existed, one of which causes injury and the other
does not, would the latter not be the one that would be used to
avoid such injury? I want, therefore, to bring to your attention the
fuct that the live poliovirus vaccine now in general use, causes
more than the two cases per year of vaccine-associated paralysis, as
has just been stated by Dr. Smith. Such cases occur to the extent of
about 6 to 10 cases per year and not only in children who are vacci-
nated but in adults who are contacts of vaccinated children and
also in community contacts. Accumulated over the period of time
since the live poliovirus vaccine has been in use, more than 200
cases -have accumulated over the period of the last 20 years.

In view of the fact that a killed poliovirus vaccine exists which
does not cause vaccine-associated paralysis, I would suggest that
the way to deal with polio-vaccine-associated injuries would be_to
exclude indemnification for polio-vaccine-associated injuries trom
the legislation so as to create an incentive to avoid such injury
since the killed virus vaccine is equally effective in protecting the
vaccinated individual and the community from the development of
outbreaks of poliomyelitis.

This issue has been a subject of considerable discussion for quite
scme time. These facts were brought prominently to attention
more than a decade ago. The conditions that have prevailed in the
past as far as questions of equivalence of effectiveness of the killed
virus vaceine which is safe as compared with the live virus vaccine
that does cause injury, have now, in 1984, been resolved because of
advances in the science and the technology of killed virus veccine
manufacture. If the science and the technology of pertussis vaccine
manufacture was similarly advanced then the use of an improved
vaccine would be introduced rather than indem itication. My
simple plea is that indemnification is not necessarv for soiving the
problem of polio-vaccine-associated injuries.

[The prepared statement of Dr. Salk follows:]
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Statement
on
NATIONAL CHILDHOOD VACCINE INJURY COMPENSATION ACT

by

Jonas Salk, M.D.
The Salk Institute for Biological Studies
Posat Uffice Box 85800
San Diego, California 92138

Prepared For

The Committee cn Labor and Human Resources
The United States Senate
Washington, L.C.

3 May 1934
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I am here to offer my views on legislation now being considered

to provide compensation by the United States government to victims
of vaccine-related injuries. I believe that such victims should
receive fair and adequate compensation without the necessity to
engage in uncertain lawsuits with producers of biologics, and their
insurers, who understandably will use their power to defend thelr

interests which differ from that of the victim.

I have two serious concerns with regard to such legislation:
- One i3 the removal of the incentive for manufacturers
and the sclentific community to improve existing vaccines--
for example, the pertussis component of the DPT vaccine.
- The other is the removel of the incentive to change policy
when equally effective but safer vaccines already exist--

for example, poliomyelitis vaccine.

Therefore, such legislation should provide for:
- Encouragement of research and development of vaccines free
of the untoward side effgcts for which indemnification is

to be provided.

With regard to pertussis, further research and development (s underway.
L
However, in the case of poliomyelitis two vaccines exist, one of which

has the property of causing a small but definite number of cases of
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paralytic poliomyelitis each year and the other of which is i{ree of
this property. Figure 1 shows the effect of vaccination on the
incidence of poliumyelitis in the United States, and Figure 2 shows
that since 1973 more polio cases have been caused by the live virus
vaccine as compared to the number caused by the naturally occurring
wild virus. The issue surrounding these observations has been dis-

cussed many times and will, in due course, be resolved by appropriate

changes in policy or by legislation.

In summary:
I am of the opinion that such legislation as is being

proposed is necessary but should be written in such a
way as to provide the kinds of safeguards that would

avoid the need for indemnification as a remedy for

vaccine-agsociated injuries.
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CHIEDRENS ORTHOPEDIC HOSPITAL L8 UNIVERSIEY OF AWASHINGTON

AND MEDIC AL CENTER : Se heasd of Moicang

IS0 Sanad Poang W 0 N\ B De pettment of Vedaten s | 813220

Seattle Woosh U8 10% ) Phone 6335000 ~ Seatthe Woash SIS T Pl S8 1IN

. February 17, 1984 !
. RE: S§-2117 --
. National Childhood Vaccine
? Injury Compensation Act

Dear Senator

[ am writing concerning Senate bill 2117 (National Childhood Vaccine-Injury
Compensation Act) which I understand is currently being considered by the

Labor and Human Resources Committee. Although [ support no-fault compensa-
tion for vaccine {njury that cannot avoided, one must carefully consider

the wisdom of legislating compensation\for injuries that are unnecaessary.

Use of oral, live poliovirus vaccine carkjes the inherent risk of 1nduc1ng'\
paralytic disease, whereas an alternative waccine is available that is

equally effective but carries no such risk. NIt 1is my opinion that live :\\
poliovirus vaccine should not be i~cluded in gislation concerning .
compensation of vaccine injuries until careful consideration has been made \,
of the legal, etnical, and economic implications of such action.

Oral, live poliovirus vaccine is also called OPYV or Sabin-type policvirus
vaccine. Every year, the Centers for Disease Control receive an average of
nine reports of permanent paralysis caused by the live poliovirus vaccine.

It is likely that additional cases occur but are not reported. Approximately
one-third of the cases are infants who received live poliovirus vaccine,
one-third are younq adults (primarily parents) who come in contact with
vaccinated infants, and one-third are in other children or adults who come

in contact with vaccinated persons. Those people who are paralyzed after .
coming 1n contact with a vaccinated person have never consented to Le
viccinated and are usually unaware they are at risk of contracting paralytic
disedsa, v

Nine cases innually seems like a small number, but it must be examined in
context. In the first place, these cases involve permanent paralysis or

Toss of life, injuries that are particularly tragic and costly to society
when *hey occur in infants or younq parents, Secondly, disesse due to
naturitly occurring polioviruses has essentially been eliminated €rom the
Lnited States: excedt for imported cases and one outbreak of poliomyelitis
f-rorted into-the unvaccinated Amish community in 1979, virtually all cases
of naral, tic soliomyelitis since 1973 have been caused by the live poliovirus
vicline. Live noliovirus vaccine now causes more disease than the virus
4111950 ahtch Gt s s5ad.
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The occurrance of vaccine-associated poliomyelitis is a result of instability
inherent in the live poliovirus vaccine; such cases will continue to occur

as long as the vaccine 1s used. This situation would be tolerable, and no-
fault compensation might be reasonable, if there were no alternative vaccine.
Another vaccine is available, however, that is equally effective in preventing
paralytic poliomyelitis in individuals and in controlling the disease in the
community. Killed poliovirus vaccine is prepared from viruses that are dead
and cannot cause disease; this vaccine, given by injection, is also referred
to as inactivated poliovirus vaccine (IPV) or Salk-type vaccine.

Killed poliovirus vaccine brought poliomyelitis under control in the United

States in the 1950s and early 1960s. Live poliovirus vaccide wias then intro- ¢
duced and became the vaccine of choice for a variety of reasons; use of killed

poliovirus vaccine gradually declined. After hearings in the Health Subcom- ) .
mittee of the Senate Labor and Public Welfare Committee in September, 1976,

#hen testimony was Jiven by Dr. Jonas Salk, poiiomyelitis vaccination policy N
was reviewed by a special committee of The Institute pf Medicine in March, 1977,

The committee included physicians, lawyers, manufacturers, clergy, politicians,

and consumer representatives. The committee recommended (1) continued use of

live poliovirus vaccine for primary immunization of infants, (2) use of killed

paliovirus vaccine for certain specific circumstances, and {3) a review of

poliomyelitis vaccination policy in 5 years (March, 1982). No such review

by 4 broadly representative body has yet been undertaken, although many of the
¢rrcumstances considered by The Institute of Medicine committee in 1977 nc

longer apply in 1983.

As you mifght expect, many lawsuits have been filed against individual
physicians and vaccine manufacturers as a result of live virus vaccine-
associated paralytic poliomyelitis. In addition, however, cases are now
pending against the American Academy of Pediatrics and the U.S. Government
for their actions regarding live poliovirus vaccine. .
{ urge the Labor and Human Resources Committee to reevaluate poliomyelitis
iTruynization policy before including oral, live poliovirus vaccine in a
vaccine-in:ury corpensation bill.

For your ‘urther infermation, | have enclosed the abstracts of tnree papers »
publisred in (%40 tnat discuss immunization against poliomyelitis in the

Gnited States.
’ 54 /.] »
inceyely, /-
/( YA,
L] .
flan e N~
Darrell Salk, M.D.

Assistant Professor of
Patholoyy and Pediatrics
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lSenator Hawkins. Thank you, Dr. Salk. We're glad you came,
also.
Mr. Dodd, an attorney from Torrance, CA?

STATEMENT OF ANDREW DODD, ATTORNEY, WARD, DODD &
GRANT, TORRANCE, CA '

Mr. Dobp. Yes, Senator. I am briefly going to summarize what I
have already submitted to the committee.

That is that there are candidates in our society today allegedly
suffering from pertussis injury, pertussis vaccine-related injury,
who are not candidates for litigation. This bill presents an alterna-
tive for those children.

I, myself, over the past 4 years have seen three of these children,
and [ think it is very important that the committee understand
that, in that sense, I am not biased, because this bill will, in my
opinion, benefit at least three children who have undoubtedly meri-
torious claims but are not appropriate candidates for litigation.

Any litigator in the United States today who is presented with
an allegedly vaccine-related injury must face two issues. The first
issue is who manufactured the vaccine. One of the issues that has
dealt with this bill, of course, requires mandatory reporting by the
administering physician of vaccine manufacturer identity. Howev-
er, that has not been true over the past 40 to 50 years. Consequent-
ly, there is a serious problem in the legal profession in attempting
to obtain identification of manufacturers involved. If you do not °
have manufacturer identification, you then in most States in the
United States have no lawsuit.

Now the people who fall into that category would benefit greatly,
in my opinion, by this bill, because they would have an opportunity
to seek compensation for what is an extremely devastating injury
to a family unit in terms of finances.

With regard to the pertussis vaccine-injured children, that injury
presents in many ways. One of the ways that it presents in is a
child with a mental capability which never exceeds 18 to 24
months, no matter what the chronological age is. You have a child
in that instance who is basically uncontrolled; who may be partial-
ly controlled by medication, although not necessarily; a child who
will require a sheltered environment for the rest of that child’s life;
a child whose quality of life may, we hope, be somewhat improved
by the application of rather substantial sums of money.

The other issue faced by any litigator with a vaccine-injured
child is the question of medical causation. Dr. Brandt from HHS
has briefly discussed that, and he was talking about the difficulty
of establishing a causal relationship between vaccination and
(iinjury. This, of course, is an issue which litigators must face every

ay.

With regard to pertussis vaccine-injured children, who are that
group that I am most familiar with, there are cases which, ~ecause

-of other possible causes, while they are very meritorious and while

they certainly meet the cthical constraints that are pertinent to
any attorney practicing in this area insofar as being legitimate
claims. they may be in the position of being weak medically, on the
medical causation side, and, consequently, parents of those types of
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children do not have access to our court system. I pelieve that
these children would also benefit very greatly by the compensation
aspect of this bill,

The balance of this bill, relating to the questions of reporting and
data collection, relating to the mandates to the Secretary to make
investigations, these things are utterly unique. These are not paral-
lel enactments that pattern after something that we could now do
Lr}] the law. These are very important because they relate to culpa-

ility.

In order to show, if we can, that vaccine manufacturers have
been negligent in the manufacture of pertussis vaccine, we must
have records and we must have the ability to identify manufactur-
ors. .
Dr. Smith, who I know has worked many hours on the bill, one
of the things that he prepared in his statement today was that pos-
sibly 15 to 550 vaccine-related injuries occur a year without fault on
the part of the manufacturer. Now that, of course, is something
that I would respectfully take exception with the good Dr. Smith
on.

In any event, the question of whether or not manufacturers are
liable for these injuries is not something that we could say that a
very distinct trend has developed in the courts to determine. It still
remains to be seen to what extent, for instance, the manufacturers
of pertussis vaccine are culpable. As several of the defense attor-
neys who are seated in this room in back of me will confirm, there
has never been a concession by a drug manufacturer that pertussis
vaccine is particularly dangerous or that they bear any culpability
under the law. :

Each one of these cases, I assure the Senator, is competently de-
fended. There are competent expert witnesses on each side. When
vou face Iitigation. it is very important that the public understand
that we don't necessarily always have these wonderful results that
we all learn from Perry Mason. It is a rigorous kind of thing to do,
and there are neople who don't fit into that category.

Now to speak to some of the questions, to take t%e remainder of
my time to speak to some of the questions the Senator has raised,
would parents choose this system? I think there are—I know of
three sets of parents myself who would. I think the answer is clear-
ly yes. people would choose this system.

It this bill were to become mandatory to require this kind of
mandatory administrative procedure for adjudication of claims,
which [ understand the Senator to have indicated that some of the
potential cosponsors of the bill have expressed an interest in, I
must, unfortunatelv, indicate that I wouﬁi do all in my power at
that point to oppose the legislation, and I believe that the parents
that I represent throughout the United States would feel likewise.

The net effect of that proposal, although it may be quite uninten-
tional, is going to sweep what we believe to be the activities of the
drug manutacturers with regard to pertussis vaccine under the rug.
It is going, in effect. although again it may not be intended. to act
as i batlout for the drug manufacturers in regard to pertussis im-
munization

There are estimated to be some 30 to 40 cases presently pending

in the United States on the question of pertussis immunization. To

| g4
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destroy those cases by passing a mandatory legislation, I think
would be entirely inappropriate, | would submit.

I was very pleased to hear Dr. Smith mention ti .- As the acade-
my has identified, there are serious constitutio..al questions to
doing that. You are talking about taking away from a child the
right to a jury trial. In the case of a pertussis-injured child, you are
talking about taking the right of a minor who is also a retarded
person, taking away the right for a jury trial. I submit that that

*would not be acceptable to many people that I know.

One last point that Dr. Brandt raised—and, of course, the com-
munication of ideas by the use of word of mouth is not an exact
science, and I may have thought that I understood Dr. Brandt to
say things that he did not say, but I thought he said that the ad-
ministration is concerned that the passage of this bill could lead to
a lack of public confidence in immunization policy. I think the
truth of the matter, Senator Hawkins, is that this cor.mittee pres-
ently is the sole and leading safety valve for what many counsel
feel is an incredible scandal of incredible proportion. This commit-
tee provides a forum for people of opposing views to come together
and talk about these problems. The transcripts of this committee
have indicated opinions of a wildly divergent nature.

We have an accusation, I believe, in the records of this commit- .

_tee that even for a television station to put this issue on the air is
journalistic malpractice. The point of it is, and what drives people
to make those kinds of statements is, that this whole.issue has
become polarized. There are people on one side and people on the
other. This committee, I believe, has provided the safety valve for
this issue. It is very much to the credit of this committee.

The real, clear, and present danger in this issue is that debate
will be silenced; that there will be no discussion in the press about
this issue; and that ultimately, the informaticn that is coming
slowly but surely in the court system in the United States about
gpecifically pertussis manufacture will break, the public will be
enormously upset, in my humble opinion, and we run the danger
there that you are going to have a lack of acceptance of immuniza-
tions that are appropriate.

For instance, people may, if they learn about pertussis vaccine, if
they determine in their own mind that it is an outmoded product,
that the design of the product is some 53 years of age, if they deter-
mine they don't want their children to have that, and if that is per-
mitted in their State by law, we run the risk that those parents
may become confused and also try to deny diphtheria and tetanus
vaccination. Diphtheria and tetanus, as [ am sure the members of
this panel know better than I do, are not something to fool around
with. They are an extremely dangerous series of childhood illness-
8.

If we stop this debate, if legislation is not passed, then we are
going to leave it again in the laps of the litigators. The litigators
are doing their best, Senator Hawkins, but our access to informa-
tion is certainly short of CDC it is short of DOB; it is short of FDA.
Why those people have not chosen to exercise access into all of the
information available, I don't know, but the suggestion that this
committee is somehow going to contribute to the lack of public con-
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fidence, 1 really respectfully submit is a complete reverse of the
truth.

Thank you.

| The prepared statement of Mr. Dodd follows:]
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The Honorable Orrin G. Hatch

United States Senate

Commi ttee on Labor and Human Resources
washington, D.C. 20510

In re: S5.2117, The National Childhood Vaccine Injury
Compensation Act .

Testimony of Andrew W. Dodd, Esguire
Dear Senator Hatchi
Thank you for your kind letter of April 24, 1984.

1 have been agked to comment upon the appropri-
atenesa of S.2117 from the perspective of a litigator with
some expurience in ras?s of post vaccine pertussis encepha-
lopathy. ' '

In this regard I should note at the outset
that 7 very much favor the legislation. under consideration
by your Committee, bcth from a professional pers'.ective and
on a phliusophical basis as a n. ber of this soclety and
as the parent of pediatric immunization age children.

On this latter point, the philosophical per-
spective, it is my feeling that the recognition implicit
in the legislation, that there exists a serious problem with
pertussis immunization, is an appropriate legislative finding,
one which has been much too long in coming.

. There was a time, not too long ago, when I
was of the opinion that the mere recital to appropriate
authorit’es in the health care delivery system of the bold-
faced facts with regard to pertussis vaccine would, .urely,
be sufficient to bring about change in the manner in which
thts product is in daily use.

After three years of letter writing I no longer
Lelieve in thig approach.

Therefore, 1 applaud the efforts of this Com-
mittee with rogyard to the preliminary fact finding process,
especially those ef forta of The Honorable Paula Hawkins.

ERIC
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On my first.point, a litigator's perspective,
my view {s perhaps best explained by a brief summary of
the manner i{n which a typical suspected case of pertussis
vaccine damage is handled by this firm.

Typically initial investigation of these cases
involves, in part, the following steps:

1} In most states the United States, with
the possible exception of California, it is an absolute
condition precedent to litigation that the identity of the
manufacturer of the pertusais vaccine {n question be estab-
lished.

This “"manufacturer identification" has proved
to be a mast difficult aspect of these cases inasmuch as it
is clearly not the practice of the physicians in this country
to note in a child's medical chart, or elsewhere, such iden-
tification.

Indeed, one Jandmark case in the 60's on
this product was reportedly lost, in part, because no such
manuiacturer identification was forthcoming.

2) Assuming that manufacturer identification is
forthcomirg, which is not always the case, the next step is
that of establishing medical causation,

In this regard i1t is important to note that
there 18 no single "test” to determine whether or not a
child has been damaged by pertussis immunization.

Rather, the process by which such a diagnosis
is rendered involves, in part, a qui.e complicated and 1ii-
boricus process of examination of each and every mecwical record
ever generated with respect to a patient plus a battery of
various diagnostic tests,

Inherent in this process is the fact, which

I frequently :ee, that inadvertent errors often creep into
4 patient's . yrds.
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Once these two steps arejaccompllshed it then
becomes necessary toc make a determination as to whether or
' not a particular child's claim is & proper candidate for
litigation,

. This {8 not an easy decision to make, especially
in view of the fact that attorneys involved in this field,
most certainly the ones that I am acquainted with, are quite
cognizant of the fact they are operating as a "Court of
last resort®, te., there is nowhere else, under the present
tort system, for parents of pertussis vaccine effected
chitldren to go.

As against this judicial fact of life counse)
must balance the facts inherent in his own professional prac-
tice, tne expense and rigors of litigation and the various
wthical constraints inherent in the practice of law, most
especially the mandate that counsel shall not accept more
cases than he has the time and resources to prosecute.

This balancing of various considerations has
lead to, at least in my own practicve, a kind of legal
o “"triage” wherein cases without extremely solid and con-
vincing drug manufacturer identiiigation, and medical
causation, must be turned down ia favor of cases that are
“stronger” in the evidentary senie.

The net effect, therefurae, of this "triage"”
process 16 that cases which undoubtedly are meritorious,
and which meet ethical cnstrainte regard:ng valid and
appropriate claimgs must, regrattably, be turned aside, or
at least ‘delayed, in favor of "stronger™ chaims.

As against this process of acreening the legls-
lation undern congideration would, 1n my view, greatly assist
in the resclution of the problems 1 have bricfly outlined
herernabove ‘nhetent in the traditional tort system.

That is, as I perceive the effect of this legis-
tatron, counsel involved in the area of pertussis immunization \
litiqation would be provided with a choice, either to puisue
traditional litigation or to proceed by the alternative
merthad peovided for in the bill,

b,
(T
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fnasmuch as the bill under consideration does
not require drug manufacturer identifica:ion, n¢r does the
same require the claimant to meet rigor.us evidentiary
standards with regard to medical causation, the proposed
legislated alternative thereforespresents a "real® choice
to parents faced with pertussis vaccine effectud children.

It i3 the provision for such a "real® choice
which persuades me, from a litigator's perspective, that
the subject bill im both appropriate and necessary,

Indeed, on a very personal level, I should be
remiss 1f I did now disclose to this Honorable Committee
that it is my intention, should the bill under consideration
be enacted, to file claims on behalf of three children whose
claims, in my opinion, are not appropriate candidates for
traditional litlgation.

esp 11y submitted,

' U Newd)
drew W, Dodd

AWD/ e

Senator HAwWKINS. Thank you, Mr. Dodd. I personally appreciate
those remarks, having been accused of the very things you are
talking about.

Dr. Alan Nelson of the American Medical Association?

STATEMENT OF ALAN R. NELSON, M.D)., AMERICAN MEDICAL
ASSOCIATION

Dr. NetsoN. Thank you, Madam Chairman.

My name is Alan Nelson. I am a practitioner of internal medi-
cine in Salt Lake City, UT, and I am also a member of the AMA
board of trustees.

Madam Chairman, the AMA has over the years strongly urged
immunization of children and has long supported public health
grants to States to assist in immunization programs. The AMA en-
courages and supports State-mandated childhood vaccination re-
quirements and continued research into the development of new
and approved vaccines. The AMA Auxiliary has also developed and
implemented major public education programs encouraging appro-
priate immunizations.

The beneficial results of this Nation's immunization activity are
clear. For example, through the development and widespread avail-
ability of vaccines, polio has been virtually eliminated.

We are fully aware, Madam Chairman, of the injuries and ill-
nesses that can result froin the administration of vaccines. Evern
when there is nc negligence in the manufacture or administration
of a vaccine, scientific evidence indicates that there is a predictable
incidence of serious injuries that will inevitably occur in a certain
small number of cases. '

Such cases are, indeed, small in relation to the total number of

doses administered. But, regardless of the rarity of these tragic
events, aony serious adverse reaction is a matter of crucial concern
to one who is dir- -tly affected.
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Our tort system provides a remedy for persons injured by negli-
gent conduct of unother. The problem confronted in the context of
vaccine administration is that an injury may result even when no
one has committed a negligent act. )

The moral problem for society arising from such injuries is that
most States require pediatric vaccinations as a condition to school
entry. Is it fair to require children to undergo vaccinations and
then deny compensation in those rare instances of injury? Is it fair

. to leave compensation for children to innovations in tort theory

that find liability even when there was no negligence? This is the
dilemma that has faced and continues to face our society concern-
ing vaccine injury cases.

The AMA has actively participated in the pursuit of fairness for
children injured seriously as a result of mandated pediatric vacci-
nations. We have also been concerned about liability problems for
vaccine manufacturers and for those who administer vaccines. In
seeking this fairness, we advocate solutions that will continue to
encourage parents to have their children immunized. We also seek
a course of action that will preserve a ready supply of reasonably
price.; vaccines—a goal that has moved farther from reach as the
number of vaccine suppliers declines and vaccine prices increase as
a result of product liability litigation.

We must also assure continued research not only into improve-
ments in vaccines that are currently available, but we must assure
continued research into new vaccines for diseases for which there
is no prevention now, or perhaps even for diseases for which the
cause has not yet been determined.

The AMA in 1983 convened a special Ad Hoc Commission on
Vaccine Compensation, on which I had the privilege to serve as
chairman, as a forum to examine all aspects of the vaccine injury
compensation and to provide recommendations for appropriate leg-
islative remedy. In addition to the AMA, nine other organizations
were represented on the commission. These organizations included
the American Academy of Pediatrics, the Pharmaceutical Manufac-
turers Association, the Institute of Medicine of the National Acade-
my of Sciences, Centers for Disease Control, and the National Con-
ference of State Legislatures. All of these organizations designated
a member of our commission.

Madam Chairman, the commission has recently completed its
report, and this report is appended to our full statement. The
report of the commission is now being circulated to the organiza-
tions that were represented on the commission, so that each orga-
nization can react to the policy positions embraced in the commis-
sion’s recommendations. Last week the board of trustees of the
American Medical Association adopted the report of the commis-
s10on

The commission’'s goals were four:

To identity and equitably compensate persons injured by severe
reactions to pediatric vaccines; _

Second. to assure the appropriate vaccination of all children:

Third. assure the continued development and availability of pedi-
atric vaccines: and

Fourth. assure the continued participation of physicians ead
other qualified persons in the admimistration of pediatric vaccine.
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The report presents 13 major recotnmendations, including & rec-
ommendation calling for a Federal legislative program for the up-
propriate compensation of persons seriously injured as a result of
State-mandated vaccinations a.d a recommendation that such a
compensation system must be the exclusive remedy of claimants
and not merely an alternative to remedies currently available. _

The program envisioned by the commission report would involve
a no-fault claims revicw process and would permit the Federal Gov-
ernment to recover from a negligent party amounts it pays on
claims.

At this time I would like to present the views of the AMA on
mu,jor features of Senate bill 2117.

First, the Government program is an optional remedy. A major
feature of S. 2117 is the establishment of a Federal compensation
program as an alternative to the traditional tort remedy rather
than being the sole source of compensation for vaccine-related inju-
ries. Permitting claimants to continue to bring tort actions against
manufacturers and providers will not achieve desired goals in our
view, since sufficient protection is not provided from the increas-
ingly high expense of litigation that is driving manufacturers’ costs
up, costs that have been asseried as forcing companies out of vac-
cine production, 4

Beneficial legislation should strike a fair balance bet'ween the de-
sirable goal of compensating the victims of serious injuries and the
need for vaccine-producing companies to operate in an environ-
ment with some measure of protection from the extremely high
legal costs in this complicated and threatening area of law.

Madam Chairman, the commission tried very diligently to get a
handle on the degree of current legal activity against those who ad-
minister and produce vaccines. It was very difficult to do so. As a
matter of fact, we were unable to come up with any kind of hard
numbers.

However, an attorney who deals extensively with this kind of
problem estimated in his report to the commission that in the Chi-
cago area alone 40 to H0 suits are estimated to be filed charging
vaccine-related injury.

Private tort remedy as an option, however, would not promnote
the desired goal of removing exis.ing barriers to achieving the nec.
pssary poals of providing for continued availability of vaccines at
reasonable cost and maximum immunization coverage of our popu-
lation

The vaccine injury table: the bill contains a vaccine injury table
that lists in great specificity a large number of compensable events
and time periods for onset of those events. Many are too nonspeci-
fic and do not constitute a reliable clinical indication. The system
could be flooded

The American Medica! Association strongly recommends against
having compensable injuries listed in the legislation. Identification
of compensabie events through administrative procedures may be a
maore desirable alternative

Surcharges on vaccine manufacturers: We are concerned that the
surcharge method of financing called for in Senate bill 2117 will
onlyv accelerate the already high cost of vaccine since it adds to cur-
rent costs by virtue of adoption of a new system of compensation.
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Because the entire population benefits from immunization, not just
those 1mmunized. a more appropriate financing system might be
one that ultimately relies on general revenue funding.

Other concerns: In addition to these major concerns, questions
are ajso raised relating to the immunizations covered, statute nf
limitations, provisions as set forth in the bill relating to compensa-
tion for loss of earnings, and definition of maximum feasible poten-
tial.

We commend vou, Senator Hawkins, for seeking development of
4 means to assist children who are seriously injured through the
administration of mandated vaccines. We urge the committee to
consider the recommendations of the commission on vaccine com-
pensation submitted with our testimony. We believe these recom-
mendations could provide a framewerk for a beneficial solution to
the vaccine injury compensation problem. We would be happy to
work with this committee in developing a program accomplishing
our mutual goals.

While S. 2117 also addresses these issues, it continues the
present tort system that has resulted in serious problems in this
field. For this and other reasons contained in our statement, we
are opposed to enactment of Senate bill 2117 as it is currently writ-
ten.

Madam Chairman. 1 would be happy to answer any questions.

[The prepared statement of Dr. Nelson follows:]
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STATENENT
of the
AMER [CA.II MEDICAL ASSOCIATION
to the
Comnittes on Labor and Human Resources
United States Senate

Prezented by

Alan R. Nelson, M.D.

. RE: S. 2117 - the Wational Childhood
v : Vaccine-Injury Compensation Act

May 3, 1984

Mr. Chairman and Members of the Committee:

My name is Alan R. Nelson, M.D. I am a physician in the practice of
internal medicine in Salt Lake City, Utah. I am a member of the AMA's
Board of Trustees. With me today is Harry Peterson, Director of the
AMA's Division of Legislative Activities.

The American Medical Association is pleased to be at this hearing to
pregent its views on vaccine compensation isgues and on S. 2117, a bill
that would establish a new federal program to provide compensation to

persons injured as a result of receiving vaccine immunizations.

AMA and Immunization
Mr Chairman, the AMA has over the yhars sirongly urged immunization

of children and has long supported federal public health grants to
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states to assist in immunization pragrams. The AMA encourages and
supports state mandated childhood vaccination requirements and continued
research into the development of new and improved vaccines. The AMA
Auxiliary has also developed and implemented major public education
programs encouraging appropriate immunizatlons.

The beneficial results of this nation's immunization activity are
clear. Today, through the development and uid;;prcad availability of
vac..nes. polio has been virtually eliminated. According to the c;ntors
for Disease Control, the incidence of mumps has fallen from 121,550 cases
48 recently as 1971 to 3,285 last year, and cases of measle:s have
daclined from 75,007 in 1971 to 1,436 in 1983.

We are fully aware, Mr. Chairman, of the injuries and illness that
can result from the administration of vaccine®. Even when there is no
negligence in the manufacture or administration of a vaccina, sclentific
evidence indicates that there is a predictable incidence of serious
injuries that will inevitably occur in a certain small number of cases.

Such cases are indeed small in number in relation to the total number
of doses administerved. For axample, polio contracted from oral polio
vaccine is estimated to occur once in 3.2 million doses, leading to an
ustim;tod S cases in a year. Encephalitis following DTP vaccine
administration is estimated to occur 3.2 times per million doses leading
to an estimated A3.2 cases per year. Encephalitis following measles
vaccination is estimated to result in about 10 cases per year. Deaths
due to anaphylactic shock from all vaccines is estimated to be one in ten
miliion dotes (.r a total of five to six cases per year. Other adverse
svents, such as peripheral mononeuropathy following DTP vaccine, occur

very racely, probably too rarely for even one case annually.
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Regardless of the compdrstive rarity of these tragic events, any
serious adverse reaction is a matter of critical concern to one who is
directly affected.

Our cort system poovides a remedy for persons injured by the

negligent conduct of anothet. The problem confrontad in the context of

vaccine administrstion is that an inju may result even where no one has

committed a nerligen® act.

The moral problam for society arising from such injuries is tha; most
states requlre certain pedlatric vaccinations as a condition to school
entry. States mandate such immunization because of the epidemiologic
fact of "herd immunity,” i.e., all of gociety benefits from vaccination
against communicable disemses--not just the vaccine recipient. 1Is it
fair to require children to undergo vaccinations, and then deny
compensation in those rare inatances of severe injury? Is it fair to
leave ccmpensation for children to innovations in tort theory that find
liability even when there was no negligence? This is the dilemna that
has faced and continues to face our society concerning vaccine injury
cases

The American Medical Association has actively participated in the
pursuit for fairness for children injured seriously as a result of
mandated pediatric vaccines, for vaccine administrators, and for vaccine
manufactuters. In seeking this fairness, we advocate solutions that will
continue to encourage parents to have their children immunized. We also
seek a course of action that will preserve a ready supply of reasonably
priced vaccines--a goal that has moved farther from reach as the number
ot vacceine suppliers declines and vaccine prices increase as a regult of

product liability lxiigatxon.
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In the prucess of working towards a solution, the AMA in previous
years endorsed the concept of vaccine compensation programs at the state
leval. The Association developed model state legislation and encouraged
support by state medical associations. The Association also supports
state or federal legislation that will hold physicians and manufacturers
harmless for any vaccine-related injury not caused by physician or
manufacturer negligence.

Most significantly, the AMA in 1983 conveaned a special Ad Hoc
Commission on Vaccine Compensation, on which I had the privilege to serve
as Chairman, as a forum to examine ail aspects of the vaeccine lnjury
compensation problem and to provide recommendations for any appropriate
legislative remedy. In addition to the AMA, the following organizations
were represented on the Commisslon:

American Academy of Family Physicians

Amecican Academy of Pediatrics

American Society of Internal Medicine

National Medical Association

American Assocliation of pPublic Health Physicians
Institute of Medicine

National Conference of State Legislatures

Pharmaceutical Manufacturers Association
Centers for Disease Control (HHS)

9 00 00O0OODODO

Mr Chairman, the Commission has recently completed its report, and the
report is appended to our testimony. The report of the Commission is now
being circulated to the organizations represented on the Commission so
that each organization can react to the policy position embraced in the
Commigsion’s creacommendations. Last week, the Board of Trustees of the
American Medical Association adopted the Report of the Cormission. and
this Report will now be transmitted to the AMA House of Delegates for its

congideration noxt month.
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The Report of the Comuission on Vaccine Injury Compensation contains

the following recommendations:

1. All children should receive the childhood immunizations
recomuended by the American Academy. of Pediatrics and the
Axerican Medical Asacciation.

2. A fedural legislative program should be pursued for the
appropriate compensation of persons seriously injured as &
result of state mandated pediatric immunizations.

3. The proposed compenaation system must be the exclusive
remedy of claimants and not merely an alternative to
remediea currently available.

4. Legislation should create a no-fault claims review process.

5. The federal government should recover amounts it pays on '
claims from any negligent party.

6. All persons serioualy injured as the direct result of
required pediatric immunizationa ahould be compensated.

7. The Secretary of HHS should be directed by the implementing
legislation to constitute an expert advisory group to
defin ‘*he injuries that would be presumptively compensable
under the program.

8. Compensable esvents should not be defined in the
legislation, but should be defined wholly by the expert
advisory group and promulgatsd as an administrative rule,
with usual notice and comment period.

9. Awards should include medical and other needed care,
rehabilitation, special education, and other strictly
compensatory alements not covered by other programs. Any
pain and suffering compensation should be limited with the
award going only to the injured party.

10. The dollar amount of awards would be hased on a formula
developed by a second expert advisory committee formed of
axperts in this kind of economic analysis. These formulas
would also be promulgsted as administrative cules.

11. The formula referred to above should encourage structured
settlements, limit fees going to legal counsel, give
preference to regional formulas that give cognizance to
gsocloeconomic differences between regions, and focus on
local agencies as the locus for making judgments within the
formula as to needs in individual cases.
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12. Determinations zade ty the Secretary regarding a persol. s
eligibility for compensation and the smount of awsrds
should carry & presumption of substantial evidence with
respect to any judiclal review. Judiclal review would be

appollate, not gg_gggg.

o 13. Funding options were considered but no one formula
embraced. However, the Commission was concerned about a
charge added to accines.

S. 2117
' At this time, I would like to present the views of the AMA on
S. 2117, a bill bafore this Committee on the subject of vaccina
cogmpensation.

Description of §, 2117. S. 2117 would establish a federal
vaccine-injury compensation program. It would be & no-fault, slective
avenue to compensation on the part of persons suffering from certain
injuries caused by designated vaccines who meet eligibility requirements
set out in the bill. It is no-fault in that there would te no need for a
claimant to demonstrate negligence in order to receive an award, and it

is eloctive in that a person nay choose to pursue either the traditional

tort remedy in the courts or the new compensation propram. Payments to

claimants under the latter program would come from a trust fund
constituted from surcharges levied on manufacturers of childhood vaccines.

The bill thus provides that any person who has sustained a
vaccine-related injury (as ide..cified lo the bill) may elect to seek
compensation under the piogram established by the blill as an alternative
to filing a tort action for damages in state or fgdornl court.

Patitions for compensation under the program would be submitted to
the U.S. District Court for the District of Columbia. Upon the eatry of

proposed findings of fact and conclusions of law by the special master or

Ll
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magistrate appointed by the Court, or upon entry of a ffnnl judgment by
the court on the pefii&gprthere would be a permanetit bar agalnst the
fillng, or furthorisgnsideration. of any tort sction in any state or .
federal court arising from the same incident of vaccine administration.

Compensation would be awarded to a petitioner when the following four

criteria are met: )

(1) The petitioner received any of the vaceines listed in the
Veccine-Injury Table set forth in the bill (whether the vaccine
was admin’stered before or after the date of enactment of the
biil). .

(2) The petitioner sustained or had aggravated any of the illnesses,
disabilities, injuries or conditions listed in the
vaccine-Injury Table (whether the illness, disability, etc.,
occurred or was discovered before or after the date of the
bill's enactment).

(3) The first symptom or manifestation of the onset or significant
aggravation of any such illness, disability, etc., occurred
within the requisite time period after vaccine administration,
as set forth in the vaccine-Injury Table.

(A) The petitioner has not previously collected an award cr
gsettlement of a civil action in tort for damages for such
vaccine- ‘*elated injury.

The bi1ll provides that a petitioner contracting polio need not have
received polio vaccine to be eligible if the petitioner contracted polio

from some other person as a result of oral polio vaccine.
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Gomments on §. 2117

In these comments we will discu~s certain of our principal concerns
with 5. 2117.

Government program as optiona)l remedy. A major feature of S. 2117 is
the establishment of the federal compensation program as an altsrnative
to the traditional tort remedy, rather than being the sole source of
compensation for vaccine-related injuries. Given the importunt goals of
promoting the vaccination of children and assuring the ready availability
of vaccine to meet that objective, legislation should be fashiocued to
help achieve thosa goals. Permitting claimants to continue to bring tort
actions against manufacturers and providers will not achieve desired
goals, in our view, since sufficient protection is not provided from the
increasingly high expense of litigation that is driving manufacutursr
costs up--costs that have been asserted as forcing companies out of
vaccine production.

Beneficial legislation ghould strike a fair balance betwoen the
desirable goal of compensating victims of serious vaccine injuries and
the need for vaccine producing compahlos to oparate in an environment
with sume measure of protection from the extremely high legel costs in
this complicated and threatening area of law. S. 2117 seeks to meet the
desirable goal of affording relief to individuals suffering injuries and
who otherwise would have no remedy for compensation. By preserving the
private tort remedy »~ ar~ _ _.on, however, S. 2117 would not promote the
desirable goal of reme...  isuing barriers to achieving the necessary
goals of providing for continued availability of vaccines at reasonable

costs and maximum immunization coverage of our population.

194
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vaccine Iniury Table. 5. 2117 contains a Vaccine-Injury Table that
lists in great specificity a large number of compensable events and time
periods for onset of those events; the Tnbléfi!iap integral part of the
legislation and would be used to determine eligibility for compensation.

The American Medicsl Associastion strongly recommends sgainst having
compensable injuries listed in legislation. The nature of vaccine
injuries militate sgainst listing specific events and time periods for
onset in statute; there are too many variables. Identification of
compensable events through administrative regulations may be a more
desirable alternative. Regulations are more flexible and tmcﬁnblo to
changes reflecting new developments in the immunization field and permit
the on-going input and advice of scientific experts. In addition to the
overall objection to inclusion of any specific Table in legislation, we
have reviewed the Table and question the sppropriateness of medical
events listed and the terminology employed. The legislative format
precludes necessary flexibility and spplication of individualized medical
judgment. The rigidity of the legislative approach should be avoided.

surcharges on Vaccine Manufacturers. The bill does not address the
increasing costs of vnccincsé’fé; are concernaed thi :he surcharge method
of financing will only.aééglerato the already high costs of vaccine since
it adds to current costs by virtue of adoption of the new system of
compensation Because the entire population benefits from immunizatlion,

not just those immunized, a more appropriate financing system might be

one that ultimately relies on general revenue funding.

O

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:



O

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

&

191

Medical Prectice Stendardg. S. 2117 would require the HHS Secrstary
to issue regulations defining the circumstances under which covered
vaccines should not be administered, the circumstancon';ndor which
administration of & vaccine should be delayed beyond its usual time, and
the groups, categories, or characteristics of potential recipients of
such vaccine who may be st higher risk of major udverse reaction than the
general population.

The requ;red HHS regulations would strongly impact on medical
practice and quastions of professional judgment and lisbility. Wo object
to such standards being laid down by the Secratary of HHS.

other Concerms. In addition éo these major concetns, questions are
also rapised relating to the immunizetions covered, statute of
limitations, provisions as set forth in the bill relating to compensation
for loss of earnings, and definition of "maximum feasible potentiul.”

Conclusion

we commend Senator Hawkins and yourself, Mr. Chalrman, for seeking
development of a means to ussist children seriously injured through the
administration of mandated vaccines. While the bill would establigh s
new compensation system and provide coverage for injuries for which no
remedy eiists today, it also continues the present tort system that has
resulted in serious problems in this field. 1In this respect, the bill
would be very costly and should be changed. Other modifications are also
desirable in the new compensation program. For reasons contsined in our

statement we do not favor enactment of S. 217 without changes from its

present form.
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We urre this Committee to consider the Fecommendations of the
Commission on Vacecine Compensation subnitted with our testimony. e
believe these recommondations could provide & framework for g beneficial
solution to the vnccino-injury compensati.n problem. We would be happy
to work with this Committee in developing a progran accomplishing our
mutual goals.

Hrl. Chairman, at this time I would be happy to answer any questiong

from the Committee.

0609p ™
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REPORT OF AD HOC COMMISSION ON VACCINE INJURY COMPENSATION®*

Introduction

During the June 1983 Mseting of the AMA House of Delegates, Board of
Trustees Report 00, “Natioosl Vaccine Injury Compensation Program
(Substitute Resolution 9, I-82)," was adopted. In this report, the Board
recommended the convening of a special Ad Hoc Commission "to serve as a
forus to szamine all sspects of the vaccine injury compensation problea
and provide recommendations for any appropriate legislative remedy.”
Such a Commission was established and meabers met on two separate
occagions: September 12 and November 10, 1983, Comnission aembership
included representacives from the AMA's Board of Trustees, and Councils
on Legislation, Medicsl Service, snd Scientific Affairs. Additionally,
the following national organizations were reprssentad:

F

American Academy of Family Physicians
Azerican Academy of Pediatrics
American Society of Internal Medicine
National Medical Association
American Association of Public Health Physicians
Institute of Medicine
National Conference of State Lagislatures
Pharaaceutical Manufacturers Association
Unitsd States Department of Health snd Human:

Services' Centers for Disease Control

Four vaccine producurs also were invited and sent representatives to
the Commission'a meetings. Thess included observers as wall as experts
in pharmaceutical pruducts liadbilicy.

At its first aeeting, the Commission received data and presentations
on the scientific and legal environment in which vaccine producers and
{mmunization prograas now must operate. To addrsss the paramount
concerns in the most pressing aresa, Cozmissioners agreed to focus on
state mandated pediatric immunizations. Out of these deliberations
emerged the strong recommendation that all children receive the childhood
{mmunizations racommended by the American Academy of Pediatrics and the
AMA, with special attention to the timely administration of DTP
(diphtheria, tetanus and pertuaais).

The Commissioners also agreed that the societal benefits accruing
from widespread availabilizy of vaccines and full parcicipation by
families {n pediatric {mmunization programs warranted a reassessment of
the {ssues surrounding compensation for vaccine-relatsd inhjuries. In
summary, the Commission defined as its goals the following objectives:

1]

*The recommendations contained in this report represent the views of
the Commission. The participating organizations will each make their oun
determinations with respect to official endorsement of the Commission's
recoumendations,
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o assurance of the continued development and availability of
pediatric vaccines;

e assurance of contiauad participation of physicians and
other qualified persons in administration of pediatric
vaccines;

e asaurance of appropriate vaccination of all children; and

. promotion Of the identification and equitable coapensation
of persana injured by severe resctions to pediatric
vaccines.,

The Commission believes that these objectivre will be promoted with
adoption of the recnumendatiouns in this rsport.

Sciantifié Background

The Commission agreed that ths following table fairly represents che
most serious vaccine-related injuries that zay arise in vascinated
children or aduiles caontracting the disease by contact with thgse children:

VACCINE RELATED INJURIES

in the U.S.
Estimated Estimated
Pernanent Damage Incidence Estinated Annual Doses Annual Casss
Brain damage from 3.2 per 13.5 =millien 63.2
the P in DTIP aillion*
Brain damage from L per million 9.0 mi{llion LOww%

the aeasies vac-
cine of MMR

Paralytic polio
from TOPV

Anaphylaxis (acute
medical care only)
from any vaccine

1 per 1.2
ai{llion

1 per 10
million (all
vaceines)

({ncludes women of
childbearing age)**

18,0 naillion

50-60 aillion (all
age groups)

4 (future)n*

5 (Knom)tﬁﬁ*
nearly all {n
unprotectsd
adults expoased
to childran
given TOPV

S-6 (all age
groups ©

OTA Report

*gric Med J 282:1563, 1981
*aCurrent -Catch-up” rate; projected to reduce to an anausl rate of &

sillion

*aModern Mecdlcine $0:122-142 (January 1982)

—————— -
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in the Coamission's deliberations it wvas readily apparent tha: braia
damage and related severe neuropathy arising from adverse reactions to
pertussis vaccine are now the most press.ng concern, Thereforse,
deliberation on various compenaation slternatives revolved around an
snslytical model based on the recent pertussis vaccine experieace, with
projections infs future years being made thereon. The Coamisaion did note
that clinical investigations of an alterrstive pertussis vaccine sre in
progress, but felt the exercise would be more vslid 1f it reflected the
nature, number, and extent of injuries reported with the current vaccine., A
brief discussion about the pertussis disease and vsccine injury was
presented to the Commission and this is included in Appendix A.

Public Policy Considerations

The Commission received information from legal counsel regarding the
hisctorical development of pharmaceutical products liability standards in
Soth common and statutory law. In assessing the adequacy of exiscting legal
remedies and dascribing possible new ones, legislative and court imposed
zodifications {fdaulet and no=-fault) were avaluated. In analyzing the
alternstive vaccine compensation models that might be devised, the
fommission noted several decision-making benchmarks:

l. whether eligibility for compeasation is carefully,
uguslly narrowly, defined in both clinical snd legal
teras;

whether there {s a raliable and easy system to
determine whather negligence 2ay have given rise to
aa {njury;

[

3. whether the {ntroduction of "no fault” or strict
ilability elements {n any compensation program that
would Tun counter to long—-established standards for
pharmaceutical products and services liahility in
this country would reduce the likelihood of
acceptance;

' whether the compensation system is able to identify
and coopensate iniured persuns without either unduly
penalizing vaccine manufacturers and providers or
without removing Lncentives for safe performance by
the same parties;

5. whether costs 5f a compensation mechanisa include:
nayor administracion, payor and claimant advocacy
and adiudicatio: (i{ncluding costs actributable to
handling spurious claizs), medical and related
' ‘ompensatory” care;
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6. whether cons{deretion 1s g§iven to offse:tins
eXxpensee already covered by third party payors;

7. vhether annualized coets of care and Raintenance are
very subetantial lump sum avards (ae with Bany civil
Judguente aow) or additive year to year to
potentially large suas,

With thaee key slamente in mind, the Commiseion Proceeded in ¢
carefu)l examination of the theories a0d mechanisme by which eome
lmprovement in the exietiug systea of Vaccine {njury coapeneation might

be undertaken, particularly as it related to mandated pediatric
izmunization. .

Common Law
<=="00 Lav

Phnrmaceutlcals. ineluding vaccines, are "lnhnrnntly dangeroug
products” {n the lexicon of sodern theoriee of tort liabiliey, Such
products are evaluated ynder o “negligence stan

{njury arises., 1f no negligence in product deeign, or production,

handling, labeling gnd administration ia dis<overed, a plaineiff 1 civil

litigation RLY not prevail.

Our sociaty has Raintained thie standard for vaccinas because of the
treaendous benefit flowing to a Soclety fres of thoee diseases for which

vaccines are availgble, Mailntenance of this standard recognizee chat (1)

vaccines cannot ba zade absolutely safe for all persons, gnd (2) some

Persons who are, {n fact, {njured by 3 vdccine with no attridbutable
negligencs aay not have a eivil remedy,

A description of the principles and legal standards applicabla ¢o
vaceine liability cages 16 set out 1in the Re-tnteuent, Tovts 2d (1965)
section 4024, comments j and K; comment k provides:

Unavoidably Unsafe Productgy.

There are some products which, 1{n the present state of human
knowledge, are quite {ncapable of being made safe for their
intended and ordinary uge, These are especially commop in the
fleld of drugs, An outstanding example is the vaccine for tre
Pasteur treatment of rables, which not uncommonly leads to very
serious and damaging consequences whan it {g injecred. Since
the disease jtself invariably leads to a dreadful death, both
the aarketing and the use of the vaceina are fully Justified,
70t withstanding the unavoidable high uegree of risk which they
{ovolve., Such 4 product, properly prepared, and dccompanied by
Proper directions and warning, {s not defective. nor {s it
unreasonably dangerous,
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+v.The seller of such products, again with the qualification
that they are properly prtepared and marketed, and proper warning
is given, where the situation calls for it, is not to be held to
strict liability for unfortunate consequences attending their
use, merely because he has undertaxen to supply the public with
an apparently useful and desirable product, attended with a
known but apparently reasonable riak.

Current Legal Environaent

Commission representatives noted the following problems attendant on
civil litigation, above and beyond the concern that non-negligently
{njured persons might go without remedies: (1) new theories of liability
(e.8., failure to provide adequate information to obtaia a valid informed
consent) are providing nev avenues of recovery, thereby destabilizing the
Litigarion (and risk management) environment; (2) there i{s widespread
unhapp .ness over the extent of fees going to legal counsel, both
plalntifés’' and defendants’', with the perception that the funds might be
better directed to properly compensating claimants; (3) log lams {a the
courts and delay in legal process, and damages awarded out of proportion
to injury, are destabilizing the tort licigation system and detracting
generally from {cts public credibility and acceptances.

The Commission considered two alternative propoeals for improving the
exi{sting tor: remedies:

[ There was some agreenent that consensus state-of-~the-art
statements by an expert group could be influential in asaisting
potential litigants both in evaluating cases and in reaching
equitable setzlements early {n the legal process. The
Commission considered recommending that an muxperi panel be
convened by the AMA and others In the privace and public sector
to describe (1} the clinical parameters for identifying
vaccine-related (njury, and (2) the proiected care aeeds sf the
person and his or her family based on the niature and exteat of
each {unjury. These recommendations were carried over into the
recommendations adopted as part of a comprehensive legislative
proposal.

[ The Commission considered recommending impoaition by the courts
or by stace legislatures, of strict product liability an vacciae
producers, This would, {n effect, move tort remedies £t
vaccine-related in‘uries to a “no-fault” base——any iajvry
teaporally and clinically among those known to bs at-ributable
to the vaccine could be compensable, no showing of negligence by
plaintiffs would be required and freedom frum negligence would
not remove liabllity from producers. It wa:s noted that the
ulti{mate costs of extending plaintiffs' remedies would be borne
by soclety through {ncreased unit dore costsffur vaccioes and,
quite possidly, by the further flight of marufacturers from
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vaccine production, This alternative was rejected by :he
Commission because of questions as to whether the cost
pass-through could realistically accommodate the santicipated
significant producer cost increases that would arise from
incresased litigation and an increase in the pcol of compensable
persona. It also ooted that this fvourse of action would mot
recove the manufacturer's liability and would not aeer the goal
of assurinog continued vaccine availabilicy.

Legis.ative Options

The Coumission considered legislative programs of vaccine
cogspensation that could be pursued: federal law (fault or no-fault),
state law (fault or no-fault), and federal law that places affirmstive
duties on the states (fault or no-fault)., In addition, the Commission
considered the issues of whether the proposed rewmedy would be optionmal,
added to the tort remedies now available through the courts, or
exciusive, vhereby a legislatively imposed administrative remedy would
preclude the customary civil litigation. Finally, the Commission focused
an the possibility of moving pediatTic vaccine injury cases eatireiy out
of the tort #ystem by statute and aoving them into a coaprehensive
statutory program.

s

Recommendationa

By corsensus, the Commissioners agreed that a federal legislative
program shouid e pursued for the appropriate compenﬁl:ion of parsons
{n‘ured as a4 result of state sandatad pediatric {amunizations. After
extensive Jjebate, che following key elements were agreed upon:

V. Exclusive vs. Optional Remedv. There is unanimous agreement
that an effective wavy £O assure continued innovation and
supply of vaccioes, their proper and %imely administration
and to promote public purticipation, is to remove the
vaccine injury cases from the axisting tort system. The
proposed compensation system zuet be the exclusive remedy of
claimants and not merely an altermative to remedies
currvently available. The Commission recommende that the
federal government become the substituted defendant for the
vaccine producers and providers in all claims alleging
vaccine-ralated tnojiury from pediatric immunizations (DTP,
seasles, aumps, polip.)

2. Faul:t vs. No~Fault. The Commission recoumenda that the
legislation provide a no-fault eatry to the cligms review
process. Should negligence on the part of the vaccine
producer or provider be discovered inm the course of
administrative or legal review, the legislation should
provide that the federal government can recuver any award
granted under the program from the negligent party.
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). Scope of Coversge. Tha Commission recommends that all
persons eeriously f{njured as & result of required pediatric
izmunizations be compenaated. The propssed legislstion
would cover only those pediatric imaunizations required by
state lav.

4. Compensable Events. The Comnission recomnends that the
legislation direct the Secretary of the Department of Health
snd Human Sorvicee to constitute an expert advisory greup to
define those injuries and advetsities that would be
presuaptively compansable under this ptogras. The
Coummission recommands that the compensable events not be
defined in the legislation, but be defined wholly by expert

» advisors and be subjected to notice and comment through .
v Federal Register pnbiication bhefore final adoption.

5. Extent of Compensation.” The Commission recommends that
avards {nclude the zedical and qther needed care,
rahabilitation, special educacion\%ﬁi other strictly
"compensatory” elemants not covered lunder other programs.
While most Coumissioners sre oppoueé to inclusion of “pain
and suffering” awards, some agree that this may be a
necessary eleaenc to enhance the political viabil{ty of che
legislation. All agree that any "pain and suffering”
compeansation should be strictly limited and the award should
run only to the iojurad party. ' -

6. Amount of Compensation. The Commission recommends that the
specific dollar amounts to be awarded b, the Sacretary be
based upon a formuld or formulas developed by an advisory
committee to the Secretary comprised of experts with
experiencs in this type of ecomomic analysis., As with che
advisory recommendations on the derfinition of compensable
avents, the Cozmission recommends that these formulas bde
published for review and comment before final adoption.

There was strong sentiment in favor of the following
elazents being i{nciuded in the legislative language that
addresses devalopment of formulas for damage awards:

(1) structured =ettlements;

(2) a tiear statement of the limizs of fees going to legal
counsel;

13) a preference for regional formulas chat give due

credence to appropriate socioeconomic differmnces
aqong regions: and
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{4) adminiactrative informa:;on gathering that focuses on
locai agencies ai the locus for making judgebents
within the forwulas as to the needs in individual .
cases.

?. Nature of Judic’,l Review., The Commisaion recoumends that
the legislation provide that the Secretary's determination
as to eligibility for compersation and the azount of
.damages shall enjoy a pres’.ptioh that “subgtantial
evidence” supports the f£{.al judgemeut. Therefore,
judicial review should be appellate in nature and not
{avolve retrial of the facts. v

Funding

A variety of proposals have been made as to the manner for funding
federal legisiation to provide new avenues of compensation o persons
{niured by participation in the national iamunization programs.* The
Commission does not have at {:s disposal the extensive {(nformation and
resourzes necessary to adequately wivaluate alternatives., It notes that a
proposal 2o place a surcharge on each doase of vaceine administered in
this country may not be the wisest, given the Commission's goal of full
participation !a peifatric {mmunization programs. The moet desirable
alernative aight di1aw on trust funds coming from.general revenues,
therady giving credence tq the soaietal i{nterest in and benefits from
{msun{zation Programg without in any way burdening the programs or
veneficiaries zhemsa.ves. '

The Commission fiads that che medical community delleves it can, in '
fact, tdentifv those persons who have had severe reactions %o the state
nandated pediatric vaccines. With less then severs, {rreversible
{nsuries, the causal zonnectisn that nedicire can state zay be less
precise. The Commission also finds great dissatisfaction with existing
iegal remedies as they pertain to injuries arising from mandated vaccines.

Jf all of the armaments of mediczine, vaccines offar the greateat
pocentiai bdenefit to the greatest number of persons. They alsc, however,
contliaue to have statistically .-edictuble {ncidence of very serious
{a:ury for 3 very few persons. The vaccine {njury compensation program
proposed here {s intended to provide assurances to parents snd their
children, oroducerts and prrsiders of vaccines, that those who benefit so
greatly from -he prevention of di{sea.e and disability will care for those
to whom stace mandated izmunization iatroduces disease and disab{lity.
This proposai equitablyv shifi:s ex!sting burdens i{n sueh a way that

soctaty can;: T~

*“Reports ind Recommendations of 4he National Izmunization Work Groups”,
submizied to the Jffice of the Assistan: Secretary for Healcth, March 15,
2977, S, 2117 {98th Congress, lst Session), "National Childhood Vaccine-
{ntury Coapensation Act;” Congressional Record, Yol. 129, pp. Sl66l2-
§i6621, November 17, 1983.
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be assured of coutLuuad development anu availability of
pedia*-ic vaccines;

be assured of continued partdcipation by physicians and
other qualified persons. in the administration of pediatric
vaccines;

be assured of the continuing appropriate vaccination of all
children; and :

»

prozote the identification and coupensation of persons
injured by savere reactions to pediatric vaccinoes.
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APPENDIX A
PERTUSSIS

Pertuggis -~ The Digease

Pertussis (whooping cough) is an acute bacterial infection of the
respirstory tract occurring primarily in young children. The uXposed
non-{zmunized neonate and young iafant are nearly always auaceitible, the
attack rate approaching 100%.

Despite proapt intervention with antibiotics, neither the course nor
aorbidity of the disease is altered. (The prime value of amtibiotic
treatment i3 to reduce infecetibility of the affected individual.) The
moat freguent, serious complication Of pertussis is pneumonia., This
complication {s responsible for aore than 302 of deaths in pertussis
victi{as under three years of age. Neurologic complications include
convulsions and coma, somatimes with residual brain damage, due to
anoxia. Rare neurologic complications may include subarachnoid or
{ntraventricular hemorrhage, meningoencephalitis, and an unexplained
degeneration of the brain cortex. Specific complications are
aon-reportable, so thelr incidence ia based on small samples. The Office
of Technology Assesament of the United States Congresa predicts a
pertussis disease~related risk of encephalopathy as 8-140 par 1,000
(Coapensation for Vaccine-Related Injuries, November 1980). A short
review of this subject {s given by Prensky (Dev Med Child Neurol
16:539=-543, 1974),

The dortality racte with today's cars has been reduced to about 5 per
1,700 cases of pertussis. (In 1926-1930, the fatallty rate was 39,1 per
1,000.) The reduction in mortall’ . may be attributed to various factors,
tncluding more effective management of secondary infectious and greater
accessibility o acute medical care. As recently as 1948, pertussis was
a leading cause of death (n children under lé& years of age. The
sortality {n the nost susceptible group, infaunts, remains very high; 723
of pertussis deaths occur in children under one year of age.

Pertugssis =—— the Vaccine

Iamunization against pertussis uses a concentrated susapension of
xillad whole Bordetella pertussis organisma in a vehicle combined with
di¢phtheria and tetanus toxoids (DTP)., Maderstely severe reactions to the
vaccine occur which may be attributed to the pertussis compounent. These
{nclude convulsions and hypotonic hyporesponsive episodes, each of which
occurs with a frequency of 'l per 1,750 vaccinations (Pediatrics 68:650,
1981). Acute encephalopathy following pertussis vaccination occurs with
an astimated frequency of 1 per 110,000 vaccinations and reeidual damage
{s present 1 year later in approximately one=third of these individuals
(BMJ 282:1595, 1981). It is estimsted that approximately 30 cases of
permanent brain damage might occur each year in the United States if the
risk of encephalopathy {i the same fo1r each of the five doses in a DTP
series.
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APPENDIX B

cine Compensetiorn Progrem
by the Commission

There would ta esteblished withia the U.S. Departwent, of Health and
Human Services (HHS) en expert veccine compensation advisory panel.

HHS, after mandated consultation with the expert panel, Qould be
required to esteblish edministretively e list of compensable vaccine
injuriee and clinical criteria for their documeantation as

veccine-associataed.

“Eligible parties (as defined in rhe statute) would file a claim with

the Departaent of HHS.

BHS professionsl staff would review claims pursuant to standerds
established and determine whether the claimant vas injured, whether
the tnjury or disability is within the class of decignated
compensable injuries, end whether it is veccine~sesocieted. HHS
would have the pover of subpoena, examinstion of the claimant, etc.,
at 1ts discretion. Claimant would have the right to usual

administretive appesl from

denial of a cleim.

Recovery would be limited to economic lneses including medical
expenses, costs of medical end vocational rehlbili:ation,ﬁwage loss,
and any other out-of-pocket losess not compensated by oth@r programs.

Once HHS steff had determined that a claimant had a compensable

injury, the asount of the award would be determined pursuant to a
compensation plan established administretively by HHS on advice of
Amounts in dispute would be deealt with

an expert advisory penel.
within the appaal process.

Structured settlements (i.e., payments to be paid over time on a
schedule) would be utilized in cases of injury/disanility expacted
to last more than two years.

The vaccine compensation program would be an exclusive remedy: all
clajms for vaccine-sssociated injury or disebility would be made

only under the program.

When filing a claim for compensation by the government, there would
be no need for the claimant to 2llege or prove faule.
the cl~aimant would not be permitted to pursue a tort action.

"

<08
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The federal government would have the right to bring an action
against a program participant (i.e., vaccine manufacturer or health
professional administering the vaccine) to recover amounts paid to
claimants and associated expenses resulting from negligent acts or
omissions.

Except for being subject to suit by the goverument (#10 above), s&ll
{rdividuals involved in the manufacture, distribution, and
administration of government designated vaccines would be {mmune
from any legal action by vaccinees or their representatives for
injuries and disavilities covered by the HHS program.

If a claiaant's claim {s denied, or the amount awarded is distuted,
the claimant a8y appeal the decision to a federal court after
exhausting administrative remedies. The Secretary would eqiiy a
pregumption that substantial evidence supported her decisi

review would not be de novo but liaited to a review as to whether
HHS had properly 1nterpra:nd and fulfilled {ts statutory
obligations.
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VACCINE COMPENSATION SYSTEM
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Senator HAwkINS. Thank you.

Thank you to the entire panel. I have a lot of questions. I may
submit some of them for the record in the interest of time. We will
also provide that opportunity for the other Senators, to provide
questions that can be answered in writing.

Dr. Smith, you-referred to a cost study?

Dr. SMITH. Yes. '

Senator HAwkINS. Would you officially provide a copy of that
cost study for the record?

Dr. SMiTH. Yes.

Senator HAwkINs. Thank you very much.

{The cost study referred to follows:]

<11



- 207

ESTIMATED COSTS OF
"THE NATIONAL CHILDHOOD VACCINE
INJURY COMPENSATION ACT"

12 March 1984

PUTNAM, HAYES & BARTLETT. INC,
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1. INTRODUCTION AND SUMMARY

Milllons of children are immunized each year against such disacanes as
tetanus, diphtherla, pertussis, pol.y and others, These immunization
programs proteet soclety from disense epidemics r£nd thus save many
rchildren and adults from cdeath and disnbility. However, these mandatory
immunization programs are not without costs. Lach year a small fraction
of children have severe reactions to vaccines that result in permanent
disabillty and in some cases even death.

Supported by the efforts of the American Acndemy of Pedistrics and
Dissatislied Pavents Together, a group of parents uof vaccine injured
children, Senator Hawkins has submitted a bill to Congress (8,2117)
which  would compensage  vietims of adverse vaccine reactions. The
purpose of this report is to estimate the potential costs of this bill.

To avaluatn the potentiul costs of the legislation, this analysis

exonmiines the fellowing:

] Cost of compensation per case,

. Totnl cost of compensation over time,

. Awards in the tort system, and

° Potentinl impact on the Pederal budget.

(qualitativelv)

tn sddition to compensating victims of vaeccine injuries, the proposed
legislation would provide funds for research. ilowever, this report dies

not attempt to analyze those costs,

213
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There {8 some uncertainly regarding the life expectancy of these
victims. Since life expectancy has a large impact on the expected cost of
compenssation, we have estimated costs under two life expectancy
scenarios: '

[7) 73 years (base case), and
o 40 years,

This aralysis estimates that the base case average cost of
compensation per case will be about $230,000 and the 40 year scenario
cost per case will be about $166,000. These estimates include legal fees
of 20 percent but excludes administrative overhead which would probably
add an additional 5 percent to the cost of the bill. Relmbursement for
foregon. earnings is by far the largest component of cost, comprising 62
percent of the base case average cost per case and 54 percent of the
40 year scenario cost per case.

The total cost of the program in future years will depend on the
form of payment. The bill allows the claimant to choose rrom among three
payment forms: two lump sum payment options and an option which
reimburses exbenses as they arc incurred. Victims will also have the
option of choosing either the tort system or the legislative progrem,
However, for the purposes of this analysis, we assume that all victims
choose the legialative system. Assuming a 73 year life expectancy, if
patients are reimbursed for actual expenses as they are incurred, the
payments for the entire program will be close to $86 million per year the
the first two years, then drop to $31 milllon per year in the third year
and incresse to a steady state cost of $64 million per year by tha
seventy-third year of the program. If patients opt for either of the two
lump sum type payment options, initlal costs will be signiticantly
higher -- over $200 miilion in each of the first two years. However,
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'

steady state costs would be $45 milllon, lJower than under an actual
reimbursement scenarfo. Therefore, decision makers lovking only at the
first thirty years of the program would prefer to compensate victims as
costs are incurrcd because it is cheaper than lump sum compensation
in the beginning. Ilowever, from a steady state annual cost perspective,
either of the lump sum options would be preferred.

1f life expectancy is 40 vears, annunl costs will not only be lower
under all cuses, but the differcnces between the options will be less.
Costs for both cases in the first three years and at steady state are
shown in Exhibit 1, The steady state costs assume that incidence will be
constant over time. Actually research in this area is likely to “reduce the
risk of the vaccine thereby reducing incidence and annual coxﬁpensation

costs.

The cost of the program in the first two years is quite large relative
to estimated revenues irom the sale of vec.cines. Using the base case
assumptions the cost could renge from two-and-a-half times annual sales
revenuecs in the actual reimbursement scenario to almost"l)_s_i_x_'times annual
revenues in the lump sum scenario, This could put a suhstantial initial
burden on manufacturers and the Federal government. '

As the major purchaser of vaccine, the Federal government would be
afferted by any changes in the price of the vaccine. It is diffizult to
estimate how the legislation will affect vaccine prices and therefore the
Federsl budget bhecnuse it is upcertain how the costs of compensetion
under the legisintion will ditfer from the costs of compensation through

tort awards.

Nelative costs under the two systems depends on a variety of factors

including  the propensity ot people to file claims under cach system, the
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Exhibit 1

TOTAL CUST OF PROGRAM
(Million $)

¢
Payment Option Year 1 Year 2 Year 3
\’l‘t\\

73 Year life Exb mhcy

Actual 85.6 85.17 31.0
lump Sum 230.9 230.9 44.9
Ten Yeur - 205.4 205.4 19.4

40 Year Lile Expectancy

Actual 77.0 7.1 290.5
Lump Sum 165.9 165.9 34.2
Ten Year 149.4 149.4 17.8

« 216

Steedy State

64.2
44.9
44.9

39.8
34.2
34.2
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average compensation and range of compensation under each system, and
the number of people whu would still choosc the tort system if a legisla-
tive alternative were available. Although these factors are uncertain, the
following qualitative observations indicate that costs and therefore the
impect  on  the Federal Dbudget are likely to increase {if the

legislution {s enacted:

. More people arc likely to make claims if a legislative
puckage is available.

) The ranpge of swards in the tort system {s large, and

. Glalmants who expect high tort awards would still have
the option of pursuing litigution instead of making a
claim through the legislative system,

The remnindern, of this report focuses on the hase case 73 year life
woenart and is orgnnized as follows. The methodology used by Putnam,
linves & Bartlett (PHB) is deseribed in Secction 11. This section also

+  identifivs the assumptions and data sources used m the cost projections.
Section 111 presents the results of the base case cost analysis and reviewvs
awnrds in several vaccine dumage related tort cases. The final section
provides s summary of the legislutive system costs and compares these
estimates to costs in the tort system and discusses possible effects on the
Federal budget., Three appendices are also attached. Appendix A
contains the computerized worksheets used to estimate costs of the bill.
Appendix R presents the National Center for Health Services Research
(NCHSRY dnts ured  to categorize illnesses and assign  medical and
rehubilitation costs,  Appendix C presents the results of the 40 year life

. scenario cost analvsis,

217
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It. METHODOLOGY

Bill  5.2117 provides compensation to victims of vaccine-related
injurics for various damages such as medicul costs, loss of earnings,
speclal education, and so forth, 7To simplify the task of estimating the
potential cost of this bill, PHB  developed the fromework shown in
Exhibit 2. Reuctions to childhood vaccines can range from mild -- a sore
arm or une or two days of fever, to severe -- ending in permanent
disubility or death. The bill would not compensate most mild cnses
Lecause the minimum compensation limit is $2,500. AAP has estimated that
.03 percent of vaccinated children would have u mild reaction that would
require short term hoapitalization costing roughly $2,500. We use th:zse
estimates, and in addition, we rely on three illness categories -- Acute.'_
Chronfc, and Denth -- to represent the wide range of more serlous
possible reactions.  Cases in each fliness category will recelve different
conpensation components.  The compensation components are listed for
each illness category in Exhibit 2. Compensation can Be claimed in any
one of three forms, na depirted by the diggram in Exhibit 2.

In defining iliness eategories and estimating the medical and
rehabllitation costs associuted with them, PHB relied on work done by the
Office of Techuology Assessment (OTA)* and the National Center for
Health Services Research (NCHSR) of HHS.** NCHSR developed 73
patient scenarios to represent the vange of possibie immurization reactions

* Compensation far Vuccine-Related Injuries, Office of Technology
Assessment (OTAY, Tublc 1, pp. 42-43, November 1980.

**  U.S. Department of Health ond Human Services, Estimated Economic
Costs of Selected Medical Events Known or Suspected to be Related
to_the Admlnistration of Commen Vacolnes.  "Resource Utlization
Frofiles. ™ unpublshed appendix.  Aprl TO8T,
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Exhibit 2
ILLNESS AND COMPENSATION CLASSIFICATION

S

Form / Ten-Year Option

of / Actual Retmbursement Option

Compensation Lump-Sum Option

COST COMPONENTS BY ILLNESS TYPE

Acute Chronic Death
1. Medical 1. Medical 1. Survivor
Care Care Benefits
. pL s
2. Pain and ‘. Rehabilitation 2. Attorney's
Suffering and Other Fees
Services

a1 3. A‘ttomey's 3. Pain and
2 9 Fees Suffering

4. Earnings Loss V

5. Attorney's Fees

| 444
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and costs. We chonse two of these scenarins to define and assign costs to
the Acute and Chronic iliness categories. "“Resource Utilization Profiles"
from the NCHSR raport for the two selected iliness categories are
reproduced in Appendix B, .

Six separate compensation components can be identified from the
proposed legislution: D)

. Medical Expenses - Reimbursement of all past and actual
or unticipated future out of pocket medieal costs.

. Rehabilitation, Special Education, Home Care and Other

Continuing Services - Relnbursement of any other
necessary facilities or care.

. Pain and Suffering - Compensation not to exceed
$100,00¢ for the victim only not the family.

° Earnings Loss - Compensation for anticipated loss of
earnings due to disublility.

e Survivor Renefits - Compensation to the parents of a
viclim in the event of vacrine related death,

. Leygal Fees - Up to 20-25 percant of total compensation.

A Exhibit 2 shows, not all victims will receive compensation for all
components,

Cases in the Acute categorv ~re characterized by collapse requiring
sbout 8 week of hospitalization but resulting in complete recovery. Thus,
medical expenses are assumed to occur only in the first year and no
rehabilitation ur special care costs would be incurred. Medical costs are
“..sed on the NCHSR profile "moderate encephalitis, encephalomyelitis, and
usepﬂ: meningitis due to DTP Vaccine characterized by collapse and

resulting in complete recoverv.,”  Compensation for pain and suffering is
'Y ()q
N <20
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mited in the bill' to $100,000. Since this component would probaby be
much less for patients in the Acute cateéory. our analysis assumes an
average pain and suffering benefit of $10,000 per cas¢ although this may
even be high, Earnings loss compensation is not applicable in the Acute
scenario because the victim's eventual ability to work will not be
impaired. Survivor benefits also are not applicable because the vaccine
does not result in death. Legal fees up to 20 percent of total compensa-
tion are allowed by the bhill if the cleim is granted inidally, end fees up
to 25 percent are allowed if the case {s appealed or reviewed. This
anslysis assumes compensable legal fees are an additional 20 percent of
compensation.* )

linesses in the Chronic category would result in long term
dlsnbility, such as brain damage, which would require long term medical
and therapeutic care and could prevent or limit the victim from entering
the work force. Compensation for victims in this category could include
reimbursement for long term medical care as well as special education,
therapy, and domicillary cere throughout adult life. Cost estimates for
these components are based on the NCUSR profile of "severe encephalitis
and encephalomyelitis due to the DTP vaccine resulting in psychomotor
retardation.” Compentation for pain and suffering i{s assumed to be
$25,000 per case in this analysis although this may be low. In addition
to these costs, victims in the Chronic category would be compensated for
foregone earnings. This analysis assumes that the patient would recelve
the equivalent $18,2004* annually between the ages of 18 and 65. Legal
costs are agsumed to be 20 percent of total compensation.

¢ Sowe intereated parties expect legal fees to be close to 10 or 16
percent.

es  $18,200 was the average manufacturing wage in 1983.
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Rarely, reactlon to an linnunization can end in death, In these
cases, we assume the child dies within 24 hours of the immunization, und
thus assume no medical expenses are incurred. The bill does provide a
benefit to the parents of the deceased child of between $300,000 and
$700,000. ‘This analysis assumes $500,000 per cese. Legal costs are
again assumed to be an additional 20 percent,

The estimates for each cost component us described ahove permit us
to glevelop a cost per case for each illness category. In addition, we
assume that the very short hospitalization cases are compensated $%$2,500
per case. In order to estimate the total cost of the bill {n its first year
and over time, assumptions in the following areas are ulao necessary:

] Payment schedule,
° Annual incidence by illness category.

. Number of claims for cases that occurred prior to the
© enactment of the bill,

The Hill offers the three payment options listad in Exhibit 2:

. "Tump Sum Option" - A lnmp sum payment to cover all
past and future projected expenses.

. "Actual Reimbursement Option" - An {nitinl lump sum
puyment to cover ull prior expenses pluy reimbursement
of future expenses as they are incurred.

. “Ten Year Option" - An ‘nitial lump sum payment to
cover prior expenses plus projected expenses for five
to ten years with the right to a final determination as
to remaining lifetime payments at the end of that five to
ten yesr period. (This analysis ausumes a ten year
period.)

Ry definition, the expectad net present value (NPV) per case will be
the same under each  «eenario. This {3 hecause costs in the Actual

_22
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Relmbursement Option are equal to expacted costs in the other two
options. Annual payments over time, however, can differ significantly as
the results in Section 3 show.

Annual incidence by illness category ave based on incidence rutes
from OTA (and AAP for the short term category) and estientag of 1984
dosages from the Congressionnl Budget Office (CBO). These are shown
in Exhibit 3A. The bill also allows any existing cases to file claims
during the first two years of the program. The number of retroactive
cleims is basea on estimatea of average apnual incidence over the laat
twenty youi-.q. vie use CBO's egstimates of past incidence and assume that
50 percent. of cases in the Chronic and Death categories will file claims
during the first two Vears of the program. It has been argued that
prupensity to claim will be even tess than 50 percent due to lack of
awareness of the disease's causation and lack of proof. Since Acute cases
ure limited in uutation and have no severe long-term effects, we assune
that no past Acute claims will be filed. Exhibit 3R shows these

agsumptions.

111, RESULTS
Cost Per Case

Exhibit 4 presents the costr per case by cost component and the
three more serious illness category. For each category there are tliree

columns:

* Year 1 Costs are costs that occur only in the first year
Tthe year of incidence). These include compensation for
pain and suffering end survivor benefits a8 well as all
medical costs that occur in the first year. Furthermore,
all attorney's fees are assumed to be paid in the first
year.

223
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Exhibit 3A

ANNUAL INCIDENCE 1984 170 FUTURE

TOTAL* - ACUTE CHRONIC DEATH
DTP 131 89 42 0-
POLIO 3 3 0
MFASLES 6 2 0
MUMPS 21 21 0 0
ALL (DEATH) 4 0 0 4
TOTAL 165 114 - 47 4

Short term hospiialization = 2700%*

e

OTA, Compensation for Vaccine-Related Injuries, November 1980,
Table 4, p. 51. 1978 Incidence Is adjusted to reflect lower 1984
dosage using CBO's figures of 48 million doses in 1984 and 72 million
in 1078, .

Based on AAP estimate of .03 percent times annual dosage,

<24
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Exhiblt 3B

INCIDENCE 1864-1983

TOTAL ACUTE CHRONIC DEATH |
Annual 212 147 61 4
20-year totel 4240 2040 1220 80
Number of Claims* 650 0 610 40
* Assuming no claims for Acute ililness, and 50 percent from Chronic

and Death category file claims.
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Exhibit 4

COSTS PRR CASE BY ILLNESS CATEGORY
(Constant 1984 dollars)

ACUTE CIIRONIC DEATH

Welghted

. Avg:

Cost Cautegory Year 1 Annual NPV Year 1  Annual* NPV  Year 1 Annual NPV NPV
Medical Expenses $ 3,457 $ 0 $3,457 $ 11,818 § 23 $ 12,589 § 0 (. 3 0 $ 5,975
Rehabiiitation, ete. 0 0 0 9,014 1,479 58,448 - 0 0 0 16,648
Pain and Suffering 10,000 0 10,000 25,000 0 25,000 0 0 0 14,030
Earnings Loss 0 0 0 0 . 18,200%* 805,471 0 0 0 143,983
Survivor Benefits 0 0 0 0 0 0 500,000 0 500,000 12,121
Lega! Feoa 2,691 0 2,681 120,302 0 120,302 100,000 0 100,000 38,582
Total . $16,148 § 0 $16,148 $166,13¢ " $19,702 $721,810 $600,000 $ 0 $600,000 $231,309

. Calculated by annunlizlng the NCHSR's present value of costs excluding year 1. A 73-year life was
assumed.

** Compensation 1or lost earnings does not begin until the 18th year and lasts until the claimant is 65.

226
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° Annusl Costs nre costs that occur -annuslly after the
- first, year of the iliness., These include modical and
rehabilitstion costs (assumed to he constant throughout
life) and lost earnings compensation, which is assumed to

be earned from age 18 to 65. )

] NPV Costs are the total discounted present value of each
compensation component throughout s patient's 1ife.
Constant dollara and a real discount rate of 2.5 percent
ave used. NCHSR used n "differential inflation factor"
to increase the present value of medical costs by 15
percent over the entire 73 year period.

Note that all costs for cases in the Acute and Death categories (as
well as the short hospitalization category) occur in the year of incldence;
only iu'nessesn in the chronic category incur costs over time. As would be
expected, cost per case is highest in the Chronic category: $722,000 in
present value terms. Total compensation costs for parents of children
who die frain the vaccine is $600,000. Compensating Acute cases is
significantly less cxpensive, costing $16,000 per cnse. Since the msjority
of cases fall into the Acute category (almost 70%), the weighted average
cost per case excluding the short stay casea (shown in the last column of
Exhibit 3) is $231,000, significantly less than the Chronic or Death
category costs. If we were to include the mild short =tay cases costing
$2,500 per case., the welghted uaverage cost per case would only be
$16,000.

The last column in Exhibit 4 and the bar chart in Exhibit 5§ show the
relative magnitude of cach cost component in the bill. Compensation for
lost earnings is hy far the lsrgest component of the -bill's cost: it
comprises 62% of the average cost per case, Attorney's fees, at 17% of
average cost per case, are the sccond’ largest component. Rehabilitation
costs are about 7%, pain and suffering costs are 6%, and survivor
benefits are 5%. Medical costs are the- smallest component, costing less

than 3% of the average cost per case.
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Fxhibit 5

WEIGHTED AVERAGE NPV COST COMPONENTS
(73 year life expectancy)
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Total Cost Qver 1ime

Exhibit 6 shows the pattern of expenditures over time under each
payment option: actual. jump sum, and ten-ye_ar. A list of these annual
cash flows is In Appendix B. Clearly, expenditures over time will vary
greatly depending on the option selected.* Steady state, the state at
which annual costs are constant each year, occurs in the third and tenth
yoar, respectively., for the lump sum and ten year options but not unti
the seventv-third yoar for the actual relmbursement option. Exhibit 7
shows thwe program cost for th¢ sirst few years and at steady state for
each payment option. Under cach option, the bill's costs in the first two
years are signifieantly higher than in future years. This is becausa the
retroactive claims are filed and compensated during the first twc years of
the bill. In the uctunl cost scenario, the impact of rrtroactive filing is
smaller than the other two options because past claims receive
compensation only for pust expenses and one-time pasyments (such as pain
and suffering, survivor benefits and attorney fees). Future expenses for
retroactive cases are not paid in yem's‘l and 2 In the actual cost option:

rather, they are reimbursed over time as they are incurred.

7
. The cash flow estimutes for each option asdfumes that all cases select
that option.
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73 YEAR LIFE EXPECTANCY

ACTUAL

ANNUAL COST (MILLIONS $)
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Exhibit 7

TOTAL COST OF PROGRAM
(Million 1984%)

Payment Option  Year 1 Year 2 Yeor 3 Steady Stute
Actual 85.6 85.7 31.0 64.2
Lump Sum 230.9 230,9 44,9 44.9

Ten Year 205.4 205.4 19.4 44.9

%
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‘Tort Compensation

As the eleven cases in Exhibit 8 show, awards in the tort
system for victims of vaccine-related injuries vary greatly in size,
Compensation in these cuases ranges from $150,000 to over $5 million. It
is difficult to draw any conclusions regarding average tort awards from
such a small sample of cases, particularly since the range is so large.
However, if these cases are representative, compensation costs under the
tort system are likely to be highcy than our estimated average $231,000
per case under the bill, With the exception perhaps of the Larson v, Ell
Lilly case ($150,000), however, all of these cases would fit into our
Chronic category. Thus, the more eppropriate comparison would be with
chronic cases which would, using our assumptions, receive compensation
of about $£00,000 before legul fees under $,2117. Since attorney fees are
likely to be greater and more variable under the tort system, it is
difficult to predict whether average cost per case for chronically 111’
patients will be higher under the tort or leglalative system. Neverthe-
less, it is safe to say that individual compensation could reach much
higher levels in a tort award or settlement than through legislation.*

IV CONCLUSIONS ’ \ )

This section reviews und discusses the results of the analysis and
—briefly outlines possible implications of the bill in four aress: cost per
case, total cost over time under each payment scenario, cost relative to
the tort system, and potential impact on the Federal budget,
4

7

. This would particularly be the case if litigation were to resul: in

punitive damages, which weould not be allowed under the legialative

compensation option. A recent case suggests that punitive daniages

may be avallable for DPT vaccine injuries involving inadequate

werning (Morris v, Parke, Davis & Co., 573 F. Supp. 1324 (C.D.
Cal, 1983).




Cunse Award

1. Tom v. Allen $5,500,000
Centinuing
Seisure Disorder
and Metal
Retardation

U. Peifer v. Devitth $3,050,000
Brain Damage ~énd
Seisure Disorder

3. wilson v, .8 $2,700,000
Epilepay and
Brain Damage

4. Roarke v. Parke Davis $1,090,000
Brain Damage

Exhibit 8
TORT COMPENSATION

Award

Compenents Comment
Structural
Settiement

$1,300,000 Future medical cost verdict

1,000,000 Future pain, suffering
and disability
500,000 Loss cf future earnings
250,000 Past pain suffering
and disabllity

Mother - $350.000

Child
$407,086/immediately
$ 55 000/yr first 10 yrs
$ 80,000/yr next 10 yrs
$150,000/yr next 10 yrs
$413,000/yr life
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JOURCH. Jeffrev Scenwartz, Esqulre. Dissatisfied Parents Topether,

After Trial
Settiement

Cash
Settiement



"Exhibit 8
TORT COMPENSATION (Continued)

Award
Case Awapd Components Comment

/ :

5. Anon, v, National $851,000 ! Cash
I.ab Settlement
Seisure Ligorder
und Brain Damage 13

6., Caron v. U.S. $656,326 $500,000 for Pain and Verdict
Arain Damage Suffering
and Convulsions

7. Holcomb v. U.S. and $600,000 Settlement
Richardson Aerrill
Postpertussis
Encephalopathy

4. Tinnerholm v, $500,000 Verdict
Parke Davis
Brain Damage and
Convulsion

9. Parke Dsavis v. $500,000 Verdict
Stromsodt
Brain Damage
and Convulsions




oy

Exhlblﬂ
TORT COMPENSATION (Continued)

f

Award
Case Award Components Commant
10. Kindrex v, Merrill $371,000*. $175,000 immediately Structured
Mational Lab $ 1,000/month for life Settlement
Encephalopathy
11. Larson v. El Lilly $150,000 Settlement
Recurrent Convuisiorn
Nisorder
ﬁ}\\\
. Present value assuming 63 year remaining life expectancy and G percent discount rate.
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Cost Per Case

The estimated weighted averafe cost of the bill per case is $231,000,
This cwt will be higher if the proportion of Chronic or Death cases is
highér relative to Acute cases, and lower if there is a larger proportion
of Acute cases.

Replacemenl of lost earnings is the lurgest component of this cost.
We have assumed that all victims of Chronic disenses will receive 100
percent of the average manufacturing wage throughout their wage-earning
vears (18 to 65) and that this wage stuys constant in real terms. Other
victim compensation bills that compensate claimants for lost income®
provide only a fraction of lost wages: usually 67 to 80 percent of either
actual lost income or an av rage wuage. The expected cost of Senator
Hawkins' bill would be reduced if "the generally recognized actuaris
principies and projections” refarred to in the bill were interpreted to
Include. a wage recovery factor of less than 100 percent. In addition to
reducing the varnings component of the bill, this would reduce ullowable
attorney's fees, which are s flat percentage of total compensation and are
the second largest single cost component,

Survivor benefits are large relative to other costs on an actual case
basis; (comparc $500,000 for those in the Death cutegory to lost earnings
benefits for Chrunic patients of $505,000), Survivor Lenefits do not have
ns large an impact on the weighted average coust per case or on the total
st of the bill, however, becsuse the number of people recelving those

benefits iu ussumed: to boe small,

¢ Legislative proposals have been developed for Asbestos exposure
(HR 3173) and  toxic substance exposure (H.R.2330, H.R.2482,
8.946, 11.R,2082),



232

Total Cost Over Time

This anslysia focuses on the cost of compensating victims. Hence,
we ignore other costs of the National Childhood 'Vaccine-lniury
Compensation Act such as the broad-bued‘study of risks associated with
the vaccines covered by the bill.

Exhibit 6 shows the estimated pattern of cash flows over time,
Assuming incidence remains constant over time, costs will reach a steady
state by the seventy-third year of the program for the actual cost
scenario und much earlier for the other two scenarios. -Annual costs
under the lump-sum scenario atart off very high in the firet two years
when retroactive cases are allowed to file clalms. The annual coet of
$231 milllon in the first two years is five times greater than the
steady-state annual cost of $45 million. Under this scenario, steady state

'is reached in the third year of the program assuming incidence remains

constant over time,

Under the ten-year option, annual costs in the first two years are
four an & half times greater than steady-state annual costs. In the third
year, new cases receive compensation for the expected present value of
costs for the next ten years only, 80 annual costs are at less than steady
state. In the tenth year, the initial claimants receive compensation for all
future expenses and the coet remeins constant at $45 milllon per year as
long as the incidence rate remains the same.

The pattern of actual reimbursement option cash flow starts off high
in the first two years, although not as high as the lump-sum or ten-year

options, then drops significantly in year three when the retroactive cases
can no longer flle. Annual costs increase gradually through year 18,
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During this perfod, new claimants sre ndded to the compensation pool
each year, yet none receive earnings reimbursement (ulthough, we assume
that all retroactive cases do). In year 19, we assume that all claimante
who flled in the first year begin receiving earnings loss compensation and
the growth rate in annual cost increases. By the thirty-second year,
annual costs for the actunl cost optlon are greater than annual costs
under the other two options. In the sixty-third yesr, we assume that
the pool of retmactive claimunts dies, reducing annual costs. This is a
simpHéyinE assumption: in actuslity, deaths of these patients would be
spread over a longer period und the drop in annual cost would not be as
dramstic. The rate of increase in annual cost is slower from year 65 to
year 73 as the first claimunts reach retirement sge and stop recelving
earnings loss compensation. We nssume thal all cleimants have a normal
73-year life uxpectancy, so at year 73, when the firat group of claimants

'(’ws. incidence equals desth rate and the cosl of the bill reaches steady
state.

Clesrly, while the present value cost per cuse of each option ls the
same, the annual cesh flows over time ar¢ very different. Under the
lump-sum and ten-year options, the initial costs are extremely high but
the steady state annusl costs are only 70 percent of the steady state
costs uncer the actual cost scenario. A decision-maker looking at costs
for the first 30 years of the program would clearly opt for the actual cost
option. On the other hand, decision-makers reevalusting the system 30
years later would wish the initial decision-muker had selected either the
lump-sum or ten-year option.

Focusing on the impact of the bill's cost today, the lump-sum option
would impose a substantial burden on munufacturers and purchasers of
the vaceine if a surcharge were imposed to fund the entire $231 million.
Who bears the largest part of this cost depends on how the costs can be
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pussed from manufacturers to purchasers through price increases, This
cost 11 the first two Yyears is almost six times the annual revenues of
vaceine munufacturers.® The annual cost of $205 million in the first two
years under the ten-yeor option is over iive times annual revenues. The
burden of these nun-recurring costs could be softened by spreading the
cost out over time with & financing mechanism, Vor example, the bill
permits the fund to borrow aga'nst the Federul treasury and to repay the
debt with interest. An udditional problem with the high initial cost is

that assessing un approprinte surcharge rate will be difficult.

Initiu]l costs under the actual cost alternative impose a smaller
burden on the fund, The annual cost of $86 milljon in the first two
vears is just over lwo times annual vaccine revenues, The sl.eedy state
annusl cost under the actusl cost option, however, is 1.6 times current
annual revenues compared to the steady state cost under the other two

nptions, which is just slightly more than current annual revenues,

Comparison With Tort Costs

it is difficult to compare costs of legisiative compensation to costs in
3

the tort system for two reasons:

. First, the limited avallable dnta on tort gwards and the
wide range of compensation reported in the few cases
availuble make cost-per-case comparisons speculative.

. Actunlly, we do not have precise information on annual revenues
from vaccine sales. However, knowing that the Center for Disease
Control spent approximately $13 milllon in 1982 and comprised about
one third of the market, we cstimate that total sales were #bout
$39 mllion.,  This does not inchitde DTP.
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° Second, the number of victims who might make claims
is unknown but probably will not be the same under each
alternative.

Little empirieal data is avallable to make assumptions regarding
propensily to claim under n legislative versua legal system. However, it
is interesting to note that claims for automoblle accident in es increased
60 percent when no-foult automobile Insurance went into effect., This
statistic scems useful if we view a legislative system as a no-fault
alternative to the tort.system. Therefore, even if the average cost per
case in the legisiutive system is less thun in the tort system, total costs
of the legislative system could exceed the tort system because propensity
to claim is higher.

An additional point to note is that the bill as it is currently
proposed is not an exclusive remedy for victims of wvaccine injury.
Victims may choose either the udministrative route or litigation. Thus,
those potential claimants who expect an award in the tort system that is
higher than the bill's compensation (ufter subtracting transaction costs)
could atill resort to the tort system. :

Of course. factors other than the expected value of an award affect
a claimants' decision-making, such as the highor probability of recelving
henefits, the speed at which compensation occurs and the magnitude of
legal expenses (particulavly if fees must be paid up front). Clearly,
“under a legislative system compensation is more certain, the process is
not as lengthy and involved as litigation and legal fees are likely to be
lower.

Impact on the Federal Budget

The information currently available does not ullow precise

quantification of the impact of the proposed legislation on the Federal
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budget. fowever, we enn qualitatively evaluate the potential costs of the
bill by examining the costs the Federal government currently bears As &
result of vaccine-related injuries and estimating how these costs might
change as a result of legislation.

Costs Currently Borne

The Federsl government . currently incurs compensation
costs in two ways:

. As a purchaser of vaccines, and
o As & provider of social programs.

As a major purchaser of vaccines, it bears some indeterminate portion of
the tort nnd liabllity insurance costs manufscturers ‘pay and pass on to
purchusers through inercased product prices. Over the past flve years,
Federnl agencics have hought move than 30 percent of the net doses of
many of the most commonly used immunization vaccines that were
distributed.* No data is available on what portion of the price the
Federal government. pald for vaccines covers compensation claim costs.
Moreover. it is not clear how the recent high tort settlements, verdicts
and expectad future claims will affect insurance costs and vaccine prices.

i Includes only meagles, rubells, measlea/ rubella, MMR, oral pollo,
mumps, and inactive polio vaccines.

2141
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One smali manufucturer of NDTP vacclne claims the reason it
raised its wholesale price in May 1983 from $3.89 tuv $35.00 per 7.5 ml vial
was to cover increased liability exposure. This would suggest that at
least 89 percent of its current selling price resulted from compensation
costs. However, this could be an isolated case as other manufacturers
have not followed suit with similar price h\'creasee. In fact, over the
past ten years, prices for mujor vaccines paid by Federal agencies have
fncreased, on u\;eruge. between 6.9 and 25.0 percent per year, with a
typical increase in the 8.7 to 13,5 percent range. These increases are
not substantially higher than the rate of inflation, indicating that the
recent costly tort settlemonts have yet to radically increase product
prices for most manufacturers.

The second way in which the Federal government currently
pays vaceine-injury related costs is through various entitlement and socinl
programe such nas Medicaid, SSI, maternal and child health block grants,
and the Fducation For All Handicupped Children Act. The primary
beneficlaries nre children of disadvantaged families. No figures are
availuble to determine how much these programs pay to cover expenses
for immunization victims.

Potentia® Costs if
Legislution is Passed

If the proposed bill is passed, the Federal government
would see its current obligations for compensating immunization victims
change in three ways:

. The cost of the vaccine is likely to change,

. The burden on social progrums will prohably fall, and

242
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] A new liability wiil probably be incurred to underwrite
deficits of the fund.

The cost impact on the government as a purchaser of
vaccines will depend on how the legislation affects the price of the
product. Under the legislation, compensation costs will be funded by n

. surcharge on manufacturers of vacelnes, To the extent that

O
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manufacturers increase or decreafe 'the price of the vacclne in response
to this surcharge relative to the price under the tort system, the Federal
government will be affected iIndireotlv hecause, for many vacclnes, it
buys almost one-third of the net amount that is distributed, 1t is
difficult to predict which direction product prices will move, particularly
since minimal {nformation is available regarding vaccine manufacturers'
expectations und actfons on tort costs, 7The variables that will have the
major impact on prices are: '

° The propensity of people to claim under each asystem

[ The average compensation cost and the range of costa
under each system, and

'Y The number of people who would choose the tort
alternative if the bill were passed.

As mentioned earlier, more people are likely to claim under
u legislative system because the harriers to making claims, such as high
up front costs and long legal processes, are reduced or eliminated. This
is particularly true for victims in the short hospitalization or Acute
categories who would probuably not file tort suits due to high transaction
custs and low expected wwards but would be qualified to make a claim
under the bill.  This factor would tend to make costs under the

legislation greater than coats under o tort system.
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The uversge compensation per case under the fund is
likely to he less than the average tort award. This factor would tend to
meke costs under the bill less than under a tort system, all other things

being equul.

Since the bill does not vemove a vietim's right to sue, high
tort awards would not be eliminated under the legislative scheme.
However, the number of people who would file tort suits would probably

decline if »n legislative alternative were available,

Clearly, these factors can have different effects on the
cost of the legislative system relative to the tort system. If the net
result is that the surcharge plus the cost of residual litigation is less
than the cost manufacturers would expect from litigation in the absence of
lepislntion, product prices would decline with the enactment of the bill,
However, since propensity to clalm is likely to inecreuse and since the
legislutjon preserves the option of victims to sue, it is more likely that
product costs and, therefore, Federal expenditures would increuse with

the enactment of legislation.

The second way that the Federal government might be
ditferentially impacted is through its social programs. 7o the extent that
victims choose the legislative route, the vucciﬁe-injury costs, sucl, as
medienl, education, and training expenses for immunization victims, that
preseutly are paid by entitlement and soclal programs, will be shifted to
the campensation fund, reducing the burden on Federal programs. In
addition, the incentive to enter the welfare roles becnuse of high medieal
costs would be eliminuted for victiins who choose that fund. lence, such
income supports to families would no longer he paid by the Federal

government.
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The third way {n which the Federal budget would be
affected by the legislation is through loans to the fund. The bill
authorizes the fund to Liorrow, with interest, from the Federal Trensury
{f it runs out of money. Therefore, there could be s short-term cash
drain on the Treasury that would be pald back in future years. If large
numbers of parents elect to take lump-sum payments, the cash deficit that
would need to bhe covered by the Treasury {s potentially quite large: a
totnl of $462 million in the! filrst two years, This would be less ($171
mililon in the firat two yedés) if people tended to choose the actual cost

¥

relmbursement option,
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Anmual Cash Flow

{cont inued)

-
Paze Case
71 Year life

$44,915,59)

451,719,921
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Annual Cash
vlow

ACTUAL L o

017,024,526  0163,0%,0
027,000,520 9145,8%,01
029,522,947 034,199,440
$29,616,947  934,1%,4%
025,710,947 434,199,449
029,804,947 034,190,040
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o 462,907 434,198,089
$39,5%,947 084,198, 49
030,050,947 034,195,080
030,700,947 030,190,000
$30,030,847 434,199, 49
031,000,947 434,198,489
031,99, 347 034,198,089
$32.925, 747 o34, 19,489
00018, 107 034,198,489
20,020,547 034,190,088
135,173,947 034,190, 40
$56, 023,347 034, 1,089
LM T 134,095,4
029,022,147 034,198,409
039,571,547 034,198, 09
840,520,947 034,193, 69
LLIN LY 034,10, 4
S U9, 247 024,138,069
$O5.569, 107 834,198, 489
SR 310.547 034,198, 49
945,267,947 434,198,459
(TP P PR M UL N TY)
$47 10k, AT 434, 198,089
S4B, t1a 147 034,198,489
[LLRVI R TR ML AT
$50,014,947 034,198,449
50,984,300 424,190,008
(VAR F N N AT
879,591,747 434,198,489
[ I R ML N 1Y
39,990,58°  434,198, 49
§79,591,500 434,196,008
§29.565, 047 430,198, 40%
$LSL T 634,198, 000
ERTRIN 120,190,450
$U953, T 454,198, Y
S L9 814,198,409

1EN YEMR
$349,433, 149
$149,433, 149
$17,700,940
$17,700, 98
17,700,980
$17,100,9%
$17,780,%40
$17,780,910
817,780, %0
034,198, 049
034,199,439
034,198, 49
34,198,009
34,199, 459
034,199, 089
30,19, 449
034,199,480
034,198,009
$34,198, 069
430,198, 449
434,199, 069
$34,198, 48
034,188,040
034,19,
030, 190,409
030,198, 449
034,198, 49
834,196, 0
034,199,449
$34,198, 1%
034,198, 489
034,198, 469
034,199, 09
034,198, 49
434,198, 049
034,199, 89
434,198, 069
o34,199, 469
834,198, L8
434,198, 489
830,185, 488
434,198, Q%
034,199,489
824,198, e
$:0,198, 468
84,198, 8
$24,138, 489
$30,196, 49
14,198, dpd
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439,581,747
133,50,
39,591,747
859,890,040
823,504
133,490,080
339,501,147
439,501,747
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39,591,707
29,9000
439,581, 42
823,991,047
433,561,707
$39,591, 747
414,361 107
$29,591,04
039,54, 145
830,591, 0
439,591,747
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$29, 551,047
834,541, 04°
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$55,598, 4!
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$34, 199,089
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434,199, 488
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934,199, 40
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NCHSR PROFILES ) APPENDIX R

This  appendlix conigins two resource utilization profilea from

Appendix €. Fstimnted Feunomic Costs of Selected Medical Events Known
or Suspected to be Related to the Administration of Common Vaccines,
Department of Health, FEducation aud Welfare, Publie [lealth Service,
Office of the Assistant Secretary for Health, National Center for Heslth
Services Research, December 31, 1978, These profiles represent the

Acute and Chronic categories in PUB's analyels and were used to estimate

cnsts.,
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CERRECIENES ACUTE P ELNESS CATOOo

3 Moderate hacephabatss, Foeephalumyelftds, and Acaept e Henduplt B4 aloe

to DTP Vaccine characterized by Coliapse and resulting in Conplftc
A)

Hevovery, \

Y
.

.\

L Paticot Sceaario:r Patient experfences Mild Encephalitis characterized by |

dec teaned spantanvoas artivity, poor (luid intake, marked letharpy and
cpetlor bastrag 2o days oo pesoltiog in complete recovery, (Patient

ape ds b oweeks Lo 6 years.)

begree_ul impagrment: 100X for 7 days.
Acuty Inpatient Utalization:
! (Est imate based on severity of disease.

Mean length of stay is 8.8 days with a Standard Deviation of 12.1,
a range of 81.0 and a Mcdian of 5.0 days for Other Encephalitis,

Viral.)*

e J consultls with Neurologist.

o length of stay: 7 days.

I consult with Iufectious Uiscase Specialist
Aitending physician visits dafly: Pediatrician
e Sproaal Procedures:

Tumba Pune tore

Seral Electroencephaloprams
o Phveacal Thetapy/tecupational Therapy
Fhyv-oeal therapy daily for exercine

Occupatonal therapy daily for diversional beoefit )

Outpatient Utilization:
e 2 consults with Neurolopist

e 4 office visits to Pedlatrician

Chronie Inpatient Utilization: None

ERIC
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HERL N CHRONTE FHEND &0 CATHOO
"
i devere Foceplulitin, and Eoceptalomyel it s doe to 08P Vacebue veentt fop

tn Paychomotor Retardat foun,
Patfeng Scemaries Falient experiences Severe Envephalftis/Eacephalomyel ftin
Bacarterizid hy fever, convalsfone, hypotonfa, hemiplegia and menlupeal
(Fatient apge 18 6 wieks to

apin resulting an payclomotor recardat tun,

hoyears )

Dugtee of lmpairment: 75%
(FEstimate baned on catepory of Mental Deterforation, Severe, which a

rated 752 in the Labor Code of the State of California.)

Aqute lupatient Utaligation:
e lLength of atay! 3 weeku., (Hstimate 15 based on severity of discase.

Averape length of dtay for Other Encephalitis, Viral, is 8.8 days
with a4 Standard Deviation of 12,1 and a Range of 81.0. The HMedian {s

5.0 days,)*
¢ 5 consults with Neuruloginat.
e 2 conjulrs with Infectious biscase Specaialist,
e Attending physician visits dally: Fediatrician.

o Intensaive nursing care for 1 oweek, then toutine care for 2 weeks.

e  Spevial Provedutes:
Lumb.at e ture
= Seral Electrocncephaloaprams
= Blood anticonvelsant level determinat fon
o Drup Therapy:
- Pheanharbieo]
e Thysical Therapy/Occupativual Therapy:

= TPhysical Therapy dafly for 2 weeks fur family instruction, gait
trgning and exercise,

Uccopatianal Thetapy datly for 2 weeks for self care and
diversional benefits.

- Developmental acoesiament by multidisciplinary team including
Phywical Medactne Spectatist, Puychologist, Neurtologist and
Physival Thetapint.

<54
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¢

Connlts with o Nemalopist every 6 munthe tut 1 year.

Physie tan ol lioe vindts ta g Pebiatg It Tan & ¢t lme. e yeat oot bl
ape 18, theo visits ta Primary Care Speciallnt annually for Hife.

Phystcal Fherapy/Ovoupat fonal Therapy:
- PMhysical Therapy weekly for 1 oyear for exercise and gait tralolag.

- Speech Therapy t Lime per week for 72 year s,

Dycupat yaual Thetapy 1 Cime per week for 1 oyear for uelf-iare

aetivities,

Special Bquipooat

.= Loog ley hrace

Crutches
-  Wheelchair
- Rolling Walker

Special schooling for 12 years.

Chronic Inpatfent Utilization:

NDomiciliary care from age 15 for life.

Vocational training amd shelteted workshop for 1 year.



251

RESULTS OF SENSITIVITY ANALYSIS ' APPENDIX C

This appendix contains summary tables and graphs of the estimated
conty of the bill if the average life of patients in the Chronic Cntegory is
40 years instead of 73 years. Exhibit C.1 tabulates the cost per case by
diseave category, These cCosts can be compared to those for a 73 year
life in Exhibit 4 in the text. If patients actually live an average of 40
years, the net present value cost of compensntion for chronic patients is
$494,000, about two-thirds of the base case costs. Exhibit C.2 shows the
cost components per case, -

As; Exhibit .3 shows, costs over time would also be lower and the
difference hetween stendy state costs in the three options would be
smaller. Steadv state costs are more similar because the costs for mild,
acute and denth cases which are common among all options, are a larger
proportion of total annunl cost. This graph can be compared to Exhibit 6
in the text for a 73 year life expectancy,
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Exhibit C.1

COSTS PER CASE BRY ILLNESS CATECORY (40 YEAR LIFE)

(Constant 1984 dollarg)

ACUTE CHRONIC DEATH
. Weighted
' —~— Avg
Cost Category Year 1 Annual NPV Year 1 Annual‘\'\NE!\*Year 1 Annual NPV NPV
Medical Expenses $ 3,457 § 0 $ 3,457 $ 11,818 ¢ l 31 $ 12,589 § 0 0 0 $ 5,975
Rehabilitation, etc. 0 0 0 9,014 1,969 58,448 0 0 0 16,648 -
Pain and Suffering 10,000 0 10,000 25,000 0 25,000 0 0 0 14,030
Earnings Loss 0 0 0 0 18,200** 315,444 0 0 0 89,854
Survivor Benefits 0 0 0 0 0 0 500,000 0 500,000 12,121
Legal Fees 2,691 0 2,691 82,296 ¢ 120,302 100,000 0 100,000 38,552
Total $16,148 § 0 $16,148 $128,128 $20,200 $493,777 $600,000 $ 0 $600,000 $166,354

. Calculated by annualizing the NCHSR's present value of costs excluding year 1.

assumed.

A 73-year life was

¢¢ Compensstion for lost earnings does not begin until the 18th year and lasts until the claimant dies at

40.
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Senator Hawkins. | believe you said that your study shows the
cost would be about one quarter or maybe even less than that, be-
cause CBO's figures are costed on 100 percent of every case?

Dr. SmitH. We are not sure how CBO's figures were developed.
We have no information of the details of their development.

Ours are based on 100 percent of the cases being covered by the
system. Nevertheless, there is a tremendous difference in the cost
estimate. Ours runs really less than one-fourth.

We estimate that in the first 2 years the program can be admin-
stered for about $150 million. After the first 2 years, that you
reach a steady state of annual cost of approximately $50 million.

These figures can be changed to some extent up or down depend-.
ing on the variables that exist in the entire program—such things
as how the payment options are designed, whether or not they are
settled in a lump sum fashion or whether it is spaced over the
years. It depends on the life span, the best estimate that you can
arrive at of the life span of a seriously injured individual. The esti-
mate bases the cost for that seriously injured individual at 73
years, a full, normal life span. We doubt that this occurs. We think
it is more likely on the order of 40 years. ~

[t depends on the number of cases grandfathered in at the outset
of the program, and it depends, further, of course, on the number
of people who finally choose the compensation system. All of these
are variables that can determine a great deal of the differences in
cost.

Senator Hawkins. We appreciate your working with us on the
bill, Dr. Smith. It is my understanding that when we received a
copy of your estimate of the cost from your experts and provided it
to CBO, CBO wanted to go back to the drawing board and look
again at their costs. Hopefully, your study will lower those costs.
b'l[l)"o you feel it is necessary to provide a table of injuries in the

il -

Dr. SmitH. We feel that, in one way or another, one place or an-
other, there has to be finally and ultimately a table of injuries. *

One of the concerns that we have always had expressed about
this concept from the beginning has been the numbers of instances
that could be classed as temporally associated events—events that
they might occur around the time of an immunization and they
might not be possible to distinguish from a reaction to the immuni-
zation either clinically or pathologically.

This table of events, the table of injuries, with associated times
connected with them, is an effort to sift out those instances or tem-
porally associated events, as many as possible. It will not be per-
fect. but it will sift out the majority of the temporally associated
events.

The advantage of incorporating it into the legislation is that it
does put it in place immediately and allows the program: to start
sooner, rather than going through the process of rulemaking, regu-
lation formation, and so on, which would take a couple of years.

We feel ti,at there is some advantage in having it in the legisla-
tion. There is incorporated in the legislation opportunity for alter-
ations of the table with additional time and experience.

Senator HAwKINS. Are vou concerned with the supply of vaccine?
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Dr. Smith. Terribly concerned. That has been one of our greatest
concerns from the very beginning, as we have seen the number of
vaccine producers shrink and, of course, as we have seen the costs
more recently escalate. '

I have heard various descriptions of the stockpile. One that I
have heard has been 6 weeks. Now that is not a very adequate safe-
guard for cur supply if someone suddenly decides to leave the mar-

ketplace. -y

Senator HAWKINS. Thank you so much, Dr. Smith.

Dr. King, we appreciate your joining us today. | know the Florida
Legislature is in session, considering a number of important health
bills, and that you should be there to help them.

Dr. KinG. That is correct.

wenator HAWKINS. | appreciate your taking the time.

You mentioned ASTHO's concern about the cost of the bill and
its relationship to a State’s ability to purchase vaccines for distri-
bution among its public health clinics.

Dr. King. That is correct. I think that one of the difficulties for
the States, those folks in the public health agencies in the States,

"in dealing with this issue is to sort out what we are trying to do

with the bill and the impact that 1s going to have on the day-to-day
administration of the program. 1 think that is where a lot of the
concern that you hear is coming from.

Inevitably, what we are trying to do here today is going to mean
that the immunization program in this country is going to be much
more expensive. We have heard dollars and, even within the
margin of error of the dollars that you are talking about, you are
talking about a great expense. It wilfnot be just a Federal expense,
a U.S. expense; it will be a State expense. too.

Even without that, the cost of vaccines is rising so rapidly that
both those that we purchase through the centers and those that we
purchasc hrough our own State purchasing contracts are getting
guite a bit higher.

1t | am not mistaken, | appeared before you on a committee hear-
ing last fall in which we discussed the same issue then, and it is a
verv real problem and we are all quite concerned akout it.

The cost of the administration of the program I think is some-
thing that can be dealt with, and I think that is something the ad-
ministration people who are in the administration can concern
themselves about with any new 1dea.

However, one of the things which has been barely touched on,
which is critically important to this bill and to what it is trying to
do. is the information it generates. The real progress is made in the
elimination of the disease in our soctety with technically valid in-
tormation. It has happened throughout the years, and it continues
to be the case now.

We do not have—at least in car State—-the kind of information
that we would like to have that tells us really what do we have out
there in the way of vaccine-related injuries. We have some idea in
some sectors Some .ounties are better than others in reporting.

The private medical community is improving daily. However, if you

were to ask me todav exactly how many vaccine-related injuries

have there been and will there be in the Swate of Florida. 1 could

not tell vou that. and | need to know that 1 need to know that, and
D N 1

Aol

1%



257

I think every State health office in the country needs to kaow. I
think the Center desperately needs to know that. We are avorking
very hard on getting in that direction now. We are improving
aaily.

That is why when the two concepts come together—the concept
and need for compensation, which is real; we have a societal obliga-
tion--on the other hand, what is the nature of the problem really?
It is hard to know how big the problem is, exactly what the rela-
tionship is to what we are doing on a day-to-day basis. Hopefully,
we can help iron that out.

Senator HAwkiNs. Florida is a gateway State because of our geo-
graphic location.

Dr. KinG. That is correct.

Senator HAwkKINS. We are the entry point for refugees, immi-
grants, visitors from nations—-—

Dr. Kini. And college students from the North, too. [Laughter.]

Senator HAwkins. | was getting to that. [Laughter.]

And from other countries that do not have active immunization
programs

Dr. Kin:. That is correct.

Senator HAwkINS. Does this make Florida at risk of epidemics?

Dr. Kina. Yes, Madam Chairman, it does.

We had in 1983, although our total numbers of cases for the year
were down from the year before, we still had far too many cases in
the State, and they were almost all, as far as I can tell, directly
related to the importation from South America and the rest of the
world of a new case of measles. It proved particularly difficult be-
cause the population at risk at that point in time, at greates* risk,
was the middle school population, although we did have some sec-
ondary spread to the younger children. We are constantly on our
suard, and we have had a number of counties which have had to go
through a fairly major school exclusion process in which every
child in a school or in an entire school system, if it is already into
the secondary generation of cases and spread beyond the first
schools. had to be removed from school for a period of several days
to a couple of weeks to get the immunization status up to the point
that we can afford to let the children back in to keep the soread of
the disease down. That continues to be a very real problem.

The encouraging thing, [ believe, however, is that measles is one
of these diseases like smallpox in which the only reservoir, as far
as we know. is the human reservoir and potentially it is eradicable.

[ think it is so important at ttis point in time that we do not
hesttate on the brink of our success. | think within our lifetimes we
may well see what we hinve seen with smallpox, and what we need
to do 1s to push ahead if we can.

But, ves, we do have a problem in Florida because of that.

Senator Hawkins s the Florida Legislature proposing any man-
datory reporting tor reaction to pertussis?

Dro Kina Noo | am not aware of any legislation in the State
senate or the house at the present time for reporting. We have
©orun an ceffort, however, as a part of our program to improve our
voporting. We are i the process of doing that right now.

.\
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Senator Hawking. How about mandating the dissemination of in-
formation to the parents of adverse reactions, possible adverse re-
actions, prior to the first shot?

Dr. Kinc. We have begun a very extensive process, which is
mostly in the planning stages right now, of doing tha' administra-
tively. I am not aware of a specific bill in the Florida Legislature at
this point on that issue.

Senator HaAwkiINns. Can States do it administratively without leg-
islation?

Dr. KING. Yes. Oh yes, and we intend to.

}benator Hawkins. Do you know how many States have done
this?

Dr. King. No, I am not aware. [ am sorry.

Senator HaAwkiNs. We appreciate your cooperation. We look for-
ward to working with you on this legislation as it develops.

Dr. Nelson, AMA, one of the proposals that you considered was
to convene an expert panel that would define the clinical param-
eters for identifying vaccine-related injuries and the projected care,
needs, of the injured individual. How do you view the use of such
an expert panel?

Dr. NeLsoN. This was also one of the recommendations in the
report of the National Immunization Work Group that was com-
missioned by HEW in 1977. We felt that, given the alternatives for.
defining eligibility and compensable events, having an expert panel
convened and identify the compensable events for proposed rule-
making was a more desirable alternative than to have some listing
of adverse reactions and eligibility criteria as part of the bill itself.

I think it should not be difficult for the Secreta.,y to identify a
group of experts that are recognized nationally in their field and
use them as a resource in developing proposed rules.

Senator HAwkiws. The Department of HHS has a very strong po-
sition regarding immunizations, however. I understand the Secre-
tary has termed failure to immunize a child a form of child abuse.
In your mind, doesn't that impose a conflict of interest for the Sec-
retary to say that if a child is not immunized, that is child abuse
and at the same time having to be involved in the appointment of
a panel and also be involved in compensation?

Dr. Netson. Well, 1 think you would have to ask the Secretary
whether that represented some inconsistency. I have confidence in
the ability of the Secretary to carry out the mandates of a bill that
would cail for him convening a special panel to assist in defining
eligibility.

Senator HAwkins. Should the Secretary be involved in determin-
ing eligibility compensation?

Dr. Nr1son. [ suppose that he would insofar as——

Senator HAwWKINS. It is a ‘‘she’ right now.

Dr. NELsoN. Pardon me, he or she would insofar as being respon-

" sible for the publication of the proposed rules.

senator Hawking. Thank you.

Dr. Salk, it is a pleasure to have you with us. Your work has
earned vou justifiable renown and saved countless lives. I remem-
ber as a young girl the panic of the polio epidemic—closed swim-
ming pools, closed theaters, and the fear we lived in, especially in
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the South. [ can remember the relief, also, when a vaccine for polio
was developed.

Your testimony poses a very interesting question. How can we
structure a compensation program which encourages the use of the
safest of all available vaccines?

Dr. Sack. I think it is a n ‘ter of incentive and it is a matter of
penalty. The question is, W..u ie to provide the incentive and who
i$ to provide the penalty? In the case of vaccine-associated injuries,
it is clear that it would be far more desirable to avoid them, far
more desirable to have vaccines that do not require the use of com-
pensation as remedy. In the event tha! compensation is necessary.
it seems to me that the kind of legislation that you are proposing
would be desirable. A careful distinction must be made between
those instances in which there is no other remedy and those in
which there is.

It seems to me that in this instance, where alternative vaccines
exist as is the case of poliovirus vaccine, that the indemnification
for such damages should not be included in the bill inasmuch as
the evidence is now clear that there is a polio vaccine that can be
administered effectively without inducing injury, and there is one
that does induce injury in a small number of instances. My sugges-
tion would be that for instances in which there is no such an alter-
native that indemnification measures are required. However,
where a safe alternative exists then indemnification as a solution
should not be available. o

Senator HAwKINS. Do you think the Federal Government needs
to take a larger role in vaccine development, production, and
usage”?

Dr. Saik. Yes; I do. I think that this is a majof-and important
public health measure. With more attention in this regard on the
part of (;oyernment authorities, encouragement for the necessary
research wolld be available. This would be true, as has already
been mentioned, not only in improving vaccines that already exist
to make then: risk free, but a'so in making vaccines available for
diseases that stiil are prevalent and for which preventatives are
clearly required.

Senator HawkiNs As you reflect back on your successes, did it
tike the polio epidemic of the fiftier to bring about the solution?

Dr Saik. No. Research on polio had been going on for quite
some tine,

Senator Hawkins. How long?

Dr. Saik. You may recall that Franklin Roosevel: had been para-
lvzed. During his Presidency, in the year 1938, the organization
called the March of Dimes was created. About a decade later it
became possible to say that polio was caused by three viruses. The
polio virus could be produced in tissue culture, and soon thereafter
it was possible to develop a vaccine. Polio, as an epidemic disease.
had been mounting steadily for several decades. It is fortunate that
a vacemne did become available when it did or else cases would have
continued to accumulate in excess of the average of 25,000 cases of
polio annually '

Senator Hawkins Thank vou, Dr. Salk.
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Mr. Dodd, is it just as difficult to ascertain the identification of
the manufacturer of a vaccine administered by a private pediatri-
cian as a vaccine administered by a public clinic, in your opinion?

Mr. Dobp. There seems to be a dispute in the profession about
that issue. In California, I think we are generally blessed with a
very high level of care, of health-care providers. It has not been the
experience throughout the country that that standard is necessari-
ly even with regard to pertussis immunization, which is what I am
familiar with.

It appears that in some areas of the country there is a failure
generally to follow medical contraindications. So, the exposure of a
physician in these kinds of lawsuits seems to vary a lot. There is no
common feeling about what that exposure is. My peruonal feeling is
the exposure in the situation that I am familiar with is small.
However, on the other hand, that may not be the experience in
other parts of the country. That is a very difficult question to
answer.

Senator HAwkins. Will the provision of the compensation option
effectively allow negligent vaccine manufacturers and doctors to
avoid liability?

Mr. Donp. Well, that depends on two things. Obviously, if the bill
were mandatory, there would be that risk. As the bill presently
stands, there is authority, as I understand it, for the Government
to pursue those individuals who the Goveriiment determines may
be culpable in some sense. Depending on how that was actually im-
plemented, which I do not think is something that one could write
every step into the bill—it would not -be possible— depending on
the manner in which the bill is implemented, that may or may not
be true. If the Government was vigorous, if the Government was
examining records, if the Government was out there really trying
to determine culpability, I do not think it would permit the manu-
facturer or health care provider who might be involved to escape.

Senator HAwkINs. In your opinion, is the Government vigorous
in enforcing the vaccination?

Mr. Dobb. Enforcing the-—

Senator Hawkins. Of children before they go to school?

Mr. Dobp. Quite, yes. The Government is quite vigorous. We
have heard from one gentleman about Arkansas, which I am not
tamiliar with.

All levels of government that 1 am aware of, all the wa?' down to
the county health officials, are extremely vigorous in implementing
this policy because they know in general that immunization in this
country has been an enormous boon to this society, but they paint
evervthing with a very broad brush, and it is very difficult for
them to recognize where there may be problems in our immuniza-
tion policy, where immunization with certain products may be
based on faulty assumptions or false epideminlogical stidies, false
assumptions about the vaccine. However, ge.  »lly, the people who
implement this program from all levels are ... ui*ted to immuni-
zation. and for good reason in general.

Senator Hawkins. You heard Dr. King speak of the 1esolution
they passed in 1974.

Dr. KinG. I'm sorry; 1978,
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Senator HAWKINS. In 1978. Obviously, it was of concern to the
State health officials back in 1978. In your experiehce as an attor-
ney, why do you feel that the same officials that are concerned
don’t show the same interest in reporting adverse reactions?

Mr. Dobp. Senator Hawkins, it has been stated by several ex-

perts who routinely appear for the defease in lawsuits involving

pertussis immunization that it has been known in our society for a
ong time that reactions are notoriously underreported. Why that
might be? It is very difficult to say It may be that there is inad-
equate information disseminated by the Federal Government, the
local %overnment, and the manufacturer, specifically again related
to DPT, which is what I am familiar with, as to what to watch for.
It may be that physicians assume that all vaccines have the same
relative level of risk, and it may be that physicians assume that
injury with regard, for instance, to pertussis immunization is very
rare, is very idiosyncratic, as is generally tru. with other vaccines

Dr. Salk has talked about the rate of injury with regard tu the
polio vaccine. That is a relatively small number.

It is the opinion of many experts that the risk related to pertus-
gis imrnunization is not in the same ball park with these other vac-
cines; that there is an order of magnitude that is incredibly multi-
plied with pertussis immunization.

Again, pgflsicians familiar with the polio vaccines, with the other
modern vaccines that we have, know in their hearts that there are
possible reactions—maybe one or two. The common wisdom goes
that you can have a reaction to aspirin, and there have been such
things reported, but these are rare; these are very rare events.

Pertussis immunization, we feel. presents a wholly different pic-
ture. Of course, again, we are cartainly not talking about thou-
sands of children a year. It we were, I don’t think there would be
anybody here to oppose the bill, Senator Hawkins, but we are talk-
ing about a significant number of children and we are talking
about young attorneys in my position who are now losing clients to
death. Now that is a unique experience for me. I am not old
enough to have a lot of clients with wills and trusts who, so the
saying goes, the wills and trusts mature; the people die. But now, I
am losing young clients, and these are existing clients, and these
are clients who did not come to me in time for me to help them.

As [ have stated in my written testimony. right now attorneys
are the last resort for these children. These children all present
massive medical records—300 or 400 pages long. They have been to
the Mayo Clinic. They have been to every clinic that has a pediat-
ric neurologist. Again, therc is only so much that any physician
can do with the kind of seizure disorder that these children are fre-
quently presented with. There is only a Limited amount one can do.

It is unfortunately true that in order to improve the quality of
life of these kids as best we can, it takes a great deal of money. It
takes a great deal of professional assistance from physicians. It
takes therapists. It takes paraprofessionals. There are all kinds of
different things that can be done, but they are expensive.

Senator HAwWKINS, But it is also expensive not to do?

Mr. Doop. I think the secret, really, to the response to the people
in regard to this bill who suggest it is going to be very expensive
is—and I think this has been mentioned by several physicians on
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this panel—these children have a built-in, fixed cost, anyway. They
are getting supplemental social security disability. They are getting
aid from private charities. They may be getting State aid.

What middle class family in this country can afford the actuanly
prujected expense to take care of one of these childven? I don't
know of any.

These children have a fixed cost that our society is paying. What
we are talking about in this bill, I think, is focusing the cost into
one central area, but I don't see that we are increasing the cost. I
cannot accept that.

Senator HAwkINS. Thank you all very much for appearing with
us today and helping to resolve this very significant p:oblem for
children and parents.

Now we would like t. call our final panel, represertatives of very
brave U.S. vaccine manufacturers: the Michigan Uepartment of
Public Health and Biologics, one of the two States involved in the
production of vaccine, which was quite a surprise to me—that
States are now involved in production rather than chemical manu-
facturers, and they will be represented by Kenneth Eaton and
Vince leone, who is assistant attorney general for the State of
Michigan.

We also are privileged to have Mr. John Lyons, who is president
of Merck Sharpe & Dohme, who is the sole producer of the vaccine
for MMR—measles, mumps, and rubella. He will be here accompa-
nied by counsel.

In addition, we would like to say that Wyeth Laboratories and
Lederle Laboratories have submitted testimony for the record.

] l[]’I‘he] prepared statements of Wyeth and Lederle Laboratories
ollow:
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WYETH LABORATORIELS u P 0y Ber neus Phoadelphia Peansyiranca [4in]

M S4ADLL M, AT,

April 30, 19¢f4

The Honorable Paula Hawkins
United states Senate
washington, D. ¢. 20510

Dear Senator Hawkins:

I wish to respond on behalf of Wyeth Laboratories, a division
of American Home Products Corporation, a manufacturer Sf
vaccine products, to your invitation to comment on Senate
Bill 8.2117, the National Childhood Vaccine-Injury Compensa-
tion Act. We submit this written statement for the record

of the hearing schedui<d ou May 3, 1984 before the Senate
Labor and Human Resources Committee.

Let me first compliment you on your efforts on behalf of
childhood immunization in the United States. This program,
sO fundamental to our nation's public health objectives,

is certain to benefit from your personal interest.

The purpose of n,2117 to establish "a simple, no-fault,
expedited, lo'/ transaction cost, nonadversarial, and
effective national program for assuring the provizian of
y,ust “ompersation to children and others who have sus”ained
vartcite-related Iinjury" is certainly a rational, societal
judgnant and one with which .- would not guarrel. we must,
however, respectfully disagree with limiting the program to
A "non-mandatory alternative to the current tort system".
We feel the program shovld be mandatory.

To provide compensation for the injured recipients of
childhood vaccine is to remove but one of the threats to
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national immunization objectives. The manufacturers who
assure continued development and availability of vatccines
are also threatened. We, as well as vaccine recipients,

can be victims of the excesses and v _iries of the ~urrent
tort system. As an example, time periods for claime ~nd
suits by minors can exist until such minor reaches a m. "rity
age, placing a burden on all parties, a burden of unknown
risk that may be as long as 20 years. Health care personnel
are equally burdened. Removing, or denying recipients, the
pertussis component of the vaccine may resolve the liability
potential but obviously this is not a satisfactory publ -
health solution. To preserve the immunization system #nd

to extend 1t to other disease states, a singular legislative
remedy is now required, one whic!. covers all participants --
including manufacturers, distributors, and the people re-
sponsible for the admianistration of the vaccine.

The proponents of the current tort system speak of the need
not to absolve manufacturers from liability for negligence.
Wr support the continuation of manufacturer liability for
any vaccine not meeting government standards.

we feel very strongly that the legislative remedy finally
chosen must cover all participants of what is now a very
¢ffective immunization chain, Otherwise this chain could
be broken at any point from the d.velopment of new vaccines
throuyh continuing availability of current vaccines, to the
very point of advice, counsel and administration of the
vacceine, For these reasons we submit that to be effective
any Pederal compensation program for vaccine injury must

Lo an exclusive, mandatory remedy.

This 1% such a fundamental, overriding consideration, we
choae to defer detailed comments on §.2117 to focus solely

wn this 1ssuc. We hope you will appreciate our concern.
®

Very truly yours,

‘ ’

Richard Bogash, Ph.D.
pPresident

PIamed

td

Qv
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Statement by lLederle Laboratories,
‘ Division of American Cyanamid Company for
saubmission to the Senate Committee on
Labor and Human Resources in response to
the Committee's May 9, 1984
request for comments upon 5.2117,
the National Childhood Vaccine-Injury Compensation Act.

May 15, 1984

270

O

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:



O

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

~

.
.!

5
a2
° kD
T

266
Vaccine }ﬂjgllaﬁygﬂgplltiq&‘Legllll;igﬂ

Ledarle Statement

Lederle Fppreciltel the opportunity offered by the committee to comment upon
s21117, Tﬁe National Childhood Vaccine-lnjury Compensation Act. Senator
Hawkins' sensitive concern about the problem of no-fault vaccine injury hase
served to focus Congresaional attention upon & complex and troublesonme
situation. 1t adversely atfects both those unfortunately injured and the
manufacturers who develop and produce the vaccines responsible for diseaae

prevention.

lhe problem ot devi?ing a system for no-fault vaccine-injury compensation
which is fair td the injured party, does not discourage private sector
manufactur ing and distribution or, research and development of new and
approved vaccines and whose costs can be held within reasonable and

predictable limits has thus far resisted solution,

while the problem exists in most developed nations, it appears that & greater
medgsure of cuntrol s exercised in those countries than in the United States
for three mdjor reasons, One, exiating systems of relatively comprehensive
nat tanal healtn vasurance; two, direct government ownership or indirect
subsidization and/ur protection from fureign competition of vaccine
manutacturers; three, significantly lower rate of recourse to litigation in

Vioane agury cases and more effective limitation of award amounts.
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Hiwtorically, nurmal United States market furces have served this country well
in maintaining & vigorous and effective domestic vaccine industry. The

United States has long been the v§r1d leader in the development of new
vavcines.  There 1s every reason to believe auch leadership can be maintained
1f actions are taken to balance certain negative conditions which have arisen

within the past decade or so.

Thewe negative conditions include increased costs, limitations on adequate
pricing, extensive regulatory requirements, excessive litigation and awards,
increased United States competition from relatively protected foreign
manifactuers, & static or decreasing market for the basic vaccines and
bitideqruite puitent protection for research and development of new and improved

Vaucines,

I ane ot the obsectives vt S2117 is to assure a vigorous domestic vaccine
resnarce it is impurtant to recognize that the problem ia larger than vaccine
.

injury comps-nsation and perhaps more importantly, that actions taken relative

to compensation will almost certainly affect other significant problem areas.

As has been pointed vut 1n a study proposal by W, K. Mariner to the Department
't Health and Human Services, "There is still surprisingly little analysis of
tue lixely ettacts 1o the United States of pussible alternatives [in
vaceine-iniury compensation], whether they would be consistent with legal
tradition and the role of goveroment in this country, whether they would be
mar e o feens (--stl-v thasu the prdumnt yystem, whether they wonld compensate all
el i e vt tled to o mpensat tan, and whether they would prumate or

nrder gl healer”,
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Lederle believes it is in the public interest that proposed reforms, whether
legislative or regulatory, should be subject to such analysis before they are
considered for psssage or adoption. The Institute of Medicine of the National
Academy of Sciences is presently engaged in a fact-finding study which should
contribute valusble data for such analysia, (Lederle, among othera, has made
a major financial contribution to support the IOM study.)

;
while all vaccines may be considered preventive, the field is divided among
several sub-categories Such as: vsccines against communicable diseases
(childhood and/or adult); vaccines against non~communicable diseases (such as

tetanus); vaccines requived by statute; vaccines which are optional.

Although the problems stated above sffect all vaccines to one degree or -
another, 82117 is largely restricted to those which are mandated for children
and deals specifically with only one of the inter-related problems -~ that of

compensation tor vaccine-related injuries.

The following general comments concern selected provisions of §2117 and
clearly indicate the need for further study to assure that the apparent
aolution of one vaccine problem does not exacerbate other related serious

prublems.
Non-Fxclusive Remedy

ihe Bill provides a person who allegedly receives a vaccine-related injury
with the option of bringing a8 lawsuit in the courts or to elect compensation.

however, during the process of initiating the compensation option, it is
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pussible under the Bi1ll fur A person to resurt to tort law if that seems the
surer way to & more EaYornble award. In addition, civil - 1ons may be
brought against the Secretary of H.H.S. where there is an alleged failure-on

his part.

Inasmich as the existence of & compensation system will almost surely increase
the number of claims and the unpredictability of tort law awards will not be
telivved under these pruvisions, it is more than likely that the costs for
no-fault ‘cases will increase rather than be reduced. Since the probability of
N
reforming state and federal liability law affecting these caaes is rather
remote, the non-exclusive remedy provisions of §2117 muat be considered

unacceptable to the public as well as manufacturers.
Surcharge

The "National Vaccine-lnjury Compensation Trust Fund” which would be
eatahlisked under S2117 to pay claims under the Act would, in effect, merely
create @ middleman entity between the manufacturer and its insurance
resonrce. All costs would still be naid by the manufacturer through the

surcharge levy. The surcharge would cover only that part f the claims

*againat the manufacturer brought through the compensation scheme. Claims

awarded under the allowed tort option would be handled under a second

system -- the present one,

Aa uwtated anove, Bince 1t 1s highly probable that the existence of a

govermnent compensat ion soufce wily increase the number of claims without

cantercing any higher level of custs predictability, it is by no means clear

ot
s



Y
PR S P Ll

3 : 270
i

‘that the aurchnrge.lynte- offers any advantage for the manufacturer or the ’ i
public. In addition, the added costs for administering the middleman "Trust

. Fund” .could be substantial, ) °

On & more fundamental level, (he practice of holding manufacturers responsible
for non-tault vacline injuries is b;lued upon the “deep pocket' assumption.
The -ccord of the substantiel decrease in the nuwber of United States vaccine
manutacturers, which includes the loss of vaccine research resources, while :
not entirely attributable to claimsy, is compelling evidence that this approach
18 1napprop: iate tor vaccines.

)
In prestucing “acines which fully conform to standards promulgated and
enfurced by the ederal government for use in immunization programs mandaced '
by state goverm.ents, manufacturers are inappropriacely penal . nav.n- to

bear the costs o noe-fault injuties,

lederie beitevea the noblic interest would be best served if funding for "~
vae 1av no-fault injiry compensation wer. provided from general treasury funds.

Lo ensat o Creterta

Woooe o the Bill prewvides for all teasihle axpects of cavse-and-effect
Assesismen?t . 1o the many (ases where cagsualty determinations cannot be

s rtaute, tar Juwlgement of the as4essor 1s sBubject to bias. A case in point
-t he the cartemee ot Sudden Tafant Dedath Syndrome (SID8) in a three

o 1 hab, e i splayed Yprolanesd ancens lable crying™ (the language n

the Bill) witenin 72 hoars o DF1 umminizatcon at age two meonths.  In spite of

ERIC 275
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preveiling medical opinion that there is ng casual relationship hetween
. o
immunizAtion and §iDS, sn assessment biased toward the petitioner could find

such an event caompensable. .

. ] ¢ -
The Bill directs the court to deny a petitioner only if it finds the injury is
better explained by fuctors unrelated to the vaccine., However, such

explanation and documentation would rarely be available in cases of SIDS,

idiopathic epilepsy, mental retardatiod and other diseases which have a

i
natural occurrence rate.

It scems clear that the injury assessment broblemn which have proven so

troublesome and costly under tort law claims will be little or no less so

At
under the propused compensation system. Indeed, to the extent that the

cOmpvna;tlun cuurt establishes a record of relative strictness in assussment,
,/ . .

the available tort option will no doubt prove increasingly popular for

claimants. Th. non-exclusive remedy pic.ision of S2117 Lhen creates a

“Cateh 22" aituation which can defeat the basic purpose of the Bill,

Gompetwation denefits

«Qhere cun be w0 question of the morality and justice of compensating victims

9t vacy e injuries. A unique citvumstance characterizes imnunizations
wapecially in the case of communicable disease. Tn addition to obtaining

.
prrional protection, the individual undergaing imnunization is performing a

pubiie Setvice,
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Howover favorablesthe riak ve. benefit equation, the acceptance of that risk
by the individual is not a perlonni decidion, but forced upon him or her by
law. This is, of course, entirely in the public interest, but since the : ¥
respunsibility tor the individual's vrisk-taking is the government's, then the
responsibility fur the’inharent and unavoidable no~fault injury which may
result must also lie tith the goverament. )
We. believe that.the present tort actions against against the manufacturer in
such cascs an. the manufacturer surcharge system under 82117 are entivrely
tnappropriate, It is genevally recognized that the existence of this-anomaly
has contributec significantly to the decl;ue in the, number of United stafea
vaccine manafacturera,

L]
Wwhether the (osts are borne by the manufaciurer, the medical_profeasional
involved or the goverument, it in.in the puglic interest that adequate and
timely coverage i available for nu-fault injuries with a pinimum of

)
extlrancous cost,

e compensation benefits offered by 52117 go beyond providing the expeditious
Luverage of medi al expenses ‘for families when they ne;d it most. Many of the
benefits ottered « » duplicative since they are already available under
existing comprehensive state and feco:al programs. These include state and
foideral ly-assisted programs for disabled and crippled children, special
mducation, vocational rehabilitation, mental health centers and others. An
cAwRLnAL Tan 0t anch redundancy appears worthwhile since the administrative

vttty roqotred by the Bill's provisions would constitute 3 new cost center.
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A lignificin{ cost problem in tort cesea is that of«legal faes. It ﬁ.l been
estinated by Senator Kasten, Ch.ir-.n‘of Commerce’s Consumer Subcon-ityee.
that for every six cents awarded to an injured person in product liabilicy :
casvs, scven cents ie paid for legal expense. The dual-remedy provision of
§2[17 aervea to perpatuste such inequity. Similarly, it sppears inappropriate
for the Bill to provid; mandatory coverage of attorney's fees for

representation in no-feult compensation proceedings. Certalaly, the

additional attorney compensation of 25% of the entire award provided for in
4

the Bill'must be considered excessive.

Advisory Commission

The composition of the proposed Alvisory Commission does not include meabers
with the qualifications necessary to .arrv sut or oversee the broad range of
sprcialized responsibilities autnoriced by the Bill. These reaponsibilities
include supplies of safe and effective vaccines, implementation of the
program, vaccine surcharges and research.

‘
However, sut.icient experts and advisory committees already exist and the
Secretary of HHS has the authority to assign employees, hire additional
nutaide experta, estshlish informal committees and obtain public coument
televant to the neei . ot 5.7,

-
The provisions which subordinate the suthority of the Secretary to that of the
commission A0 arsas specifically included in the Secretary's responsibilities
14 4t auother instance of the unnecessary and costly redundancy imposed by

the Bill. We belicve these provisions should be amended to correct such

detistencies,

Ten the fr.ftaing ot $2117, The National Childhood Vaccine-Injury Compensation
A.t, we helieve Senator Hawkins has performed a significant service. The
tratt «-mpels recognitron of the inter-related problems which must be
wonetlered s that the puhlic may be assured of a continuing and accessible

«wipply ot the orecent vaccines as well as of new and improved vaccines.
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Congress has recognized the long-standing efforts by the |,
federi1l government to promote childhood vaccinations against
communiceble diseases and the influence of such efforts upon
the adopriaon of applicable State legislation. Connaught
Laboratories, Inc. apgrees with and embraces the past and present
ufforts of the federal povernment and supports the concept of
compensation for childhood vaccine-related injuries. Given the
public health need for continued vaccine availability at a
reasonable price, a national childhood vaccine injury compensation
act providing compensation for present and prospective losses
incurred or to be incurred as a result of suffering vaccine-
related injuries is most deeirable. Such a federal system of
compensat ion should recognize the national scope of the publin
health issue and the interests served by continuing vaccinations
while providing for a unified disposition of bona fide injuries
resulting from receipt of certain childhood vaccines.

It is the position of Connaught Laboratories, Inc. that a:,
¢hildhood vaccine injury compensation legislation should provide
‘or on exclusive remedy available to individuals injured as a
result of receiving certain childhood vaccines. Legislation
providing for compensation on an elective basis, that is,
leyislation permitting a choice be.ween proceeding through the
current tort system, or accepting compensation under the
legislation. while providing recognition of the responsibility
ro establish a national vaccine injury compensation program, will
not avoid the current adverse impact upon the continued availability
o dmsirable childhood vaccines at a reasonable price. As
entrently writzen, $.2117 by its terms permits an election by a
person assumed to have suffered a vaccine-related injury to pursue
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compensation under the program up to (but prior) to the entry

: of proposed findings of tact und conclusivns of law, or a {inal
judgment on a petition Tor compensation under the program, and
to thureafter terminate tle proceedings under the program,in
tavor of pragecution of a civil action under our current tort
system, Thus, irrespective of the seriousness of the injury, %
4 vlaimint might weiph the value of the claim under the Federal
Lompensation Act against the potential value of a civil action
arfising vut of the same incident. Requiring a manufacturer to
contribute to a trust fund designed to provide compensation for v
chrtuin childhood vaccine-related injuries while continuing to
vermit guch manufacturer to be exposed to liabillty, in perhaps
.an amount. preater than that which the fuederal legislation
would provide, would have the result of continuous Jeopardy to
the supply of existing vaccines at a reasonable price, as well
as providing for a chilling effect on the develbpment of new

vace iney.

In addition. any leglslarion providing for compensation of
certadn childhood vaccine-related injuries should be administered
free from applicable repgulation and influence by those unfamiliar

J with the nature of the significant public he..':h interests
served by vaccines and those who might be Liased or prejudiced

in view of some personal or flnancial ¢ircumstances.

Legislation providing for compensation of certain childhood
vaccine-related injurles should be Jesipned to provide compen-
sution for lusses presently and prospectively incurred while
avolding non-meriworious claims and continued potential catas-
*rophic liability of health care providers and manufacturers.
Seither health care providers nor the vaccine nanufacturing
Lndus: vy would realisrically expect absolute {mmunity from any
and all action taken with respect to vaccines, however, o provide
Yor tederal lepislation without due repard for the interests of
VW opartics involved would not be in the hest inrerest of society’s

ERIC
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Senator Hawking. We really do appreciate your ¢oming -and rep-
regenting your company, Mr. Lyons.

" STATEMENT OF JOHN E. LYUNS, PRESIDENT, MERCK SHARFP &
DOHME, DIVISION OF MERCK & CO., INC, ACCOMPANIED BY
WILLIAM B. FREILICH, COUNSEL '

Mr. Lyons. Thank you, Senator Hawkins.

My name is John Lyons, and I am president of Merck Sharp &
Dohme, which is the U.S. prescription drug division of Merck & Co.
I am honored to offer testimony before this committee today.

Merck appreciates your strong interest in our Nation’s ciildhood
immunization program and welcomes the opportunity to present an
industrial point of view concerning one very important aspect of it:
The need for a fair and adequate compensation system for persons
adversely affected by vaccinations in publicly funded programs.

We have high praise for the attention being given to this issue.
However, we believe that S. 2117, as written, does not meet the
needs for which it is intended. Specifically, we urge that the pro-
posed legislation be modified to provide an exclusive remedy to the
problem it addresses.

Merck's commitment to the development of vaccines and their
use is a longstanding and well-recognized one. The returns to socie-
ty on that commitment have been enormously gratifying, as vacci-
nation has drastically lowered the toll of infectious diseases.

During the past four decades, Merck has been fortunate to have
participated in the development of vaccines to prevent life-threat-
ening and debilitating diseases such as measles, mumps, rubella,
meningitis, pneumococcal pneumonia, and hepatitis B. Currently,
with the largest private investment in vaccine research in the
United States, scientists in our laboratories are now working on
vaccines against a wide range of diseases, including hepatitis A,
chickenpox, herpes simplex 1 and 2, neonatal meningitissepticemia,
and Epstein-Barr virus. i

While the progress toward disease prevention through vaccina-'
tion has been meritorious, it has not been as productive as might
have been hoped. There are several .easons for this, iucluding the
problems associated with liability in public health immunization
programs.

It is obvious that the vaccine industry in the United States is not
as strong a resource today as it once was. Yet, the future of domes-
tic vaccine supply depends on the continued willingness and ability
of the pharmaceutical industry to produce adequate quantities of
vaccine and to develop the vaccines of tomorrow. Clearly, a major
impediment to commercial initiatives in this field is the unresolved
public policy problem of liability in mass vaccination programs.

As we have seen today, although most vaccines are extraordinar-
ily safe, they can be associated with adverse reactions in a small
percentage of the people who use them. Most of these reactions are
minor and self-limiting, but some very rare reactions car be harm-
ful, even tatal.

Seldom, if ever, is anyone at fault when these unfortunate inci-
_dents occur. Yet, still, when millions of persons are vaccinated,
some will experience adverse reaction:.
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The courts have understandably sought to compensate injured
persons. It is true that the past experience of manufacturers with
‘regard to court decisions cannot justify changing the present tort
system of compensation. However, the unpredictability of the
future is clearly a disincentive for vaccine innovation in the United
States. It is a major reason several manufacturers have abandoned
the vaccine business in recent years.

A workable vaccine compensation system should serve three ob-
jectives beyond its primary purpose of helping the victims of ad-
verse reactions: first, it should increase the willingness of the
public to participate in immunization programs; second, it should
help assure the continued willingness of physicians and other
health care professionals to conduct immunization programs; and
third, it should encourage manufacturers to provide vaccine not
only for existing programs, but alsc to devote substantial resources
‘0 the discovery and development of new vaccines.

To reach the first objective, a compensation system must provide
a fair, easily accessible, and prompt remedy. The present tort
system amounts to a lottery. It has not worked well and has result-
ed in many preblems. If a compensation system promply and fairly
compensates all injured persons for their actual losses, there is no
need to continue the tort system alternative. A fair compensation
system will accornplish this objective and help provide for the other
two. But truly assuring the availability of vaccines and immuniza-
tion programs under our current system can only be accomplished
by creating an exclusive remedy for injured vaccines.

The existing tort system poses a number of problems, the most
significant of whizh is its unpredictability. Courts in each of the 50
States are free t¢ develop new rules of liability at any time and
without prior notice. Even when the basic rules are not changed,
the strong and understandable desiré of juries and courts to com-
pensate injured persons can lead to determinations of liability that
are against the weight of medical evidence. Both health care pro-
fessionals and manufacturers have, on occasion, found themselves
liable f'or circumstances over which they could exercise little or no
control. :

For example, manufacturers have been held responsible for not
warning vaccinees or their parents or guardians of all risks in-
volved in receiving a vaccine, even though the vaccination program
was controlled and run by public health officials. Confronted with
this unpredictability, manufacturers and health professionals
cannot accurately estimate their risks nor plan their insurance re-
quirements.

The tort system also offers little protection against gfoundless or
trivial claimg filed for their nuisance or settlement value. Such
cases often generate substantial legal costs that can multiply to sig-
nificant proportions if the program is highly publicized such as oc-
curred with swine flu in 1976.

In conclusion, we would like to leave you with two principal
thoughts. First, a dual compensation system that offers a choice of
either going to the tort or to the no-fault concept does not alleviate
the problems [ have cited. There is, however, a place for the tort
system in a compensation program.
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For example, when a manufacturer fails to produce a vaccine in
accordance with Government standards or a health care provider

fails to administer the vaccine in accordance with medical stand- -

ards, the tort system should be open for an injured party to recov-
er. But, to accomplish the objectives of fair compensation, the tort
system should be eliminated from any other type of action. There-
fore, our second conclusion is thet only a compensation system em-
bracing the concepts of no-fault and exclusive remedy can provide
the basis for truly fair and workable legislation.

There is no easy solution to the vaccine liability problem, but we
believe some action must be taken by the Government to avert im-
pediments to future immunization efforts. With the changes we
have suggested, S. 2117 could be a very productive step in the di-
rection of disease prevention.

Thank you, Senator.

Senator HAWKINS. Thank you very much, Mr. Lyons.

Mr. Eaton, may we hear from you?

STATEMENT OF KENNETH L. EATON, INTERGOVERNMENTAL OF-
FICER, MICHIGAN DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC HEALTH, ACCOM.
PANIED BY VINCENT J. LEONE, ASSISTANT ATTORNEY GENER-
AL, STATE OF MICHIGAN

Mr. Eaton. Thank you, Senator Hawkins.

May we add to the very justifiable commendations you have been
receiving for ycur excellent leadership in this issue. It is one that
has been neglected for far too long, and we wish to offer our contin-
ued interest and cooperation. LT

The Michigan Department of Public Health is involved in this
from several different points of view, some of them potentially con-
flicting. On the one hand, we are involved as a manufacturer of
vaccines. We are also involved in protecting the public health. As
you have heard today, there are different seta of problems on both
sides of that issue.

We are also involved in intensive research and development
about vaccine improvements and have been involved in biologics
and the development of vaccines. for several years.

Rather than to add to the already excellent testimony you have
received: from scientific experts and others about the medical and
scientific issues, we have chosen to emphasize our point of view as
public policy entities and to discuss with you some of the problems
we have faced and how we feel your legislation can benefit us.

We are, as you mentioned, one of only two Government agencies
directly involved in the production of vaccines. This makes us per-
haps more acutely aware than many health departments might be
of the need for a publicly coorainated compensation system which
will encourage the production of vaccines by providing for the care
of thnse few who are unavoidably injured by adverse reactions.

[t is our concern for vaccine-injured children as well as for chil-
dren who may suffer a communicable disease due to the potential
unavailability of vaccine which leads us to support your proposed
legislation in Senate bill 2117.

We are currently involved, unavoidably, in a number of lawsuits
because of our production of vaccines. Frankly, a tempting soiution
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to this potential liability on the part of the Government which
- deals not only with the economic pressures it brings, but with the
political implications it brings, is to consider joining the ranks of
other former vaccine producers and cease production of vaccines to
protect ourselves. We resist and dislike this solution because.of our
dedication to protecting children against communicable disease,
but we must .acknowledge that the increasing pressure of escalat-
ing costs and a heavy volume of litigation may force us in the fore-
seeable future to discontinue this operation or seriously consider
such action.

However, in the meantime, and still as public health advocates,
we continue to produce over a million doses ¥ DPT vaccine a year,
despite the increasing complications related to several lawsuits.

As the committee has heard and reported on several different oc- -

casions, we all acknowledge the very important role that vaccines
play in controlling and eradicating many diseases, and yet, on the
other hand, we also understand that there seems to be a predict-
able small numberof adverse reactions which can be very serious.

We are involved in research and development activities and do
anticipate in the future some improvements in these vaccines, but
it is important to know that unavoidable injury to children will
remain with us for some time. Advances do not seem on the offing
in the extremely near future. I won’t go into details. If we can be
helpful to the committee in providing any information about the
research that we are conducting or other activities, please be as-
sured that we will be happy to provide that, but have not chosen to
take your time today; I know you are running short.

We do have some reservations and some concerns about the legis-
lation which Mr. Leone and I would like to mention to you. Howev-
er. I would like to make the point that as a new framework for a
systern of restitution to vaccine-injured children, this bill is far, far
superior to the only other avenue currently available, and that is
lawsuits and this court system which you have heard so much
about.

I would like to ask Mr. Leone to make some brief remarks about
what we face in that respect, and then I have a few concluding sug-
pFestions.

Senator Hawkins. Thank you, Mr. Eaton.

Mr. Leone?

Mr. Lrone. Senator. my name is Vincent Leone. I am assistant
attorney general for the State of Michigan.

I think Mr. Eaton has indicated that the Michigan Department
ot Public Health is a unique position on this issue, both as public
health administrators and as producer of vaccines for over 50
Vears.

I am here today not only as a public health advocate and as a
lawver defending the Michigan Department of Public Health in a
number of lawsuits, but as the father of two boys. I think the most
saddening aspect of my work is listening to a mother’s anguish
when her child’s condition. her second-grader’s condition, prevents
him from even finding the bathroom in the school and even know-
ing where he is once he searches for it.
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In all candor, in the cases that I have been involved in and in
case studies that | have read about, I firmly believe that very, very
few children have been injured by vaccine.

I even think under this no-fault system, which would eliminate
the issue of negligence and perhaps lessen the burden of causation,
that very few children would qualify under the system.

I still support the bill, and the department of public health sup-
ports the bill, because I think it would promote the reliable vaccine
supply, which is the greatest concern to health officials. It would
also provide a quicker and more straightforward way for parents
with injured children to learn whether their children are hurt by
an act of man or an act of God.

I think the written comments that have been submitted to your
committee outline the problems that the department has with the
tort liability system and what the department’s role and rights
should be under a no-fault system, so I won'’t reiterate those at this
time.

However, I think it should be said that the specter of lawsuits,
and even the existence of a no-fault system, may suggest to mil-
lions of parents out there that there are problems with the vaccine.
I think perhaps we have greater problems with the tort liability
system. We have such problems with that that we developed a
workmen's compensation system decades ago. Many States have
no-fault car insurance statutes. .

Frankly, I believe that the health of our children, the health of
the public in general, is too important to be left solely to attorneys.

With the few reservations that we have indicated in our written
comments and any that you care to address to me today, the Michi-
gan Department of Public Health supports the bill.

Thank you.

Mr. EaroN. We would like to make one or two suggestions, Sena-
tor. Mr. Leone indicated a few of his reservations.

We do have some concerns about some of the recordkeeping re-
quirements, not in opposition to the need for information, but, for
example, in mass immunization settings meeting the requirement
or assuring that requirements are met to place information in each
individual's permanent medical record will be very difficult. In
some uccasions in mass immunization settings it may even be im-
possible to insure. Sometimes there are no permanent records
available to us.

We would like, also, to raise a question about the wisdom of im-
posing a surcharge of any amount on vaccines to finance the com-
pensation program. Since many of the vaccines encompassed by
this bill are going to be obtained by the States with public funds,
much of that Federal grant funds, a surcharge on the vaccines will
simply raise the price which the Federal Government must pay
through grants to the States in order to meet the public need. For
those who privately pay for their vaccines, there reaily is little op-
portunity to shop for less expensive vaccine, and perhaps there is
no equily in being required to pay a higher price for a vaccine
which has caused a no-fault injury in the past.

With the precipitous decline in private manufacturers of vac-
cines, one might even wonder whether some of the manufacturers
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would even object to its product being priced out of the market. We
have seen many leave the market for a similar reason,

As for a department such as ours, we have a question as to how a
surcharge would be imposed on its vaccine which is produced at
the expense already of the Michigan treasury and distributed to its
citizenls free of charge. It is difficult for us to conceptualize an
equity in paying a surcharge again to the national compensation
tund with that respect.

We will be happy to work with you in terms of alternatives. You
have received several suggestions in other testimony.

With these few reservations, we support S. 2117. It clearly is an
innovative effort to provide just compensation for vaccine-injured
individuals. We hope it will be at least one good step in encourag-
ing the production of vaccines to control communicable disease and
thereby promote public health, which is a big, big priority to us.

We offer our continued cooperation and assistance, and again
wish to thank you for your leadership.

(The joint prepared statement of Mr. Eaton and Mr. Leone fol-
lows:]
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The Michiyan Department of Public Health (MDPH) is the
agency in the state of Michigan responsible for the protect@on
and promotion of the public health of Fhe citizens o% Michigan.

MDPH has been a recognized leadegﬁdn the identificatjion and
eradication of communicable diseases hue principally to its "
ongoing commitment to a state laboratory for' the devélopment of
vaccines and other biologics for distribution within Michigan.
ﬂxth_over 100 years of public health experience., and as one of
only two government agencies directly involved in the production
of vaccines, MDPH is uniquely aware of the nced for a publicly
coordinated compensation system which will encourage the produc-
tion of vaccines by providing for the care of those few who are
unavoldably injured by these vaccines. It is this concern for
vaccine-injured children, as well as any children who may suffer
a communicable disease Aue to the unavailability of a vaccine,
\which leads MDPH to support Sencte Bill 2117, entitled "The
¥National Childhood Vaccine Injury Compensation Act”.

MDPH 1s currently involved in a number of lawsuits
because of its production of vaccines. An easy, but shortsighted
solution to this potential liability is to join the ranks of
other tormer vaccine producers and cease production. However,
MOFH fears that such an action will jeopardize its abiiity to
ensure that hundreds of thousands of children are provided ~ith
protection against communicable diseases each year. Thus, as
public health advocates, MDPH continues to produce over a million
thwes of OTP vaciine a year, despite this ever increasing exposure

tO lawsuits,
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Unfortunately, as all recognize, the protection pro-
vided by these vaccines has its drawbacks. Some children are
injured by the vaccine itself. Despite anticipated 1mpr9ggments
in these vaccines, the potential for unavoidable injury to children
will remain for some time. Senate Bill 2117 will provide an
equitakle system for identifying andiproviding for the care of
child;en-injured by vaccines. This is not to say that MDPH
supports this bill without reservations. However, as a new
framework-forka system of restitution to vaccine-injured children,
this bill s farVSuperior to the only other avenue currently
available -- a lawsulit. *

« The current method for seeking redress of injuries by
the institution of a tort action in the courts is unworkable for
both the producer and ultimate user of these vaecines. girst,
since virtually all recipients of the vaccine are children, the
time period for bringing an action in the courts is often as long
as two decades. This prevents the vaccine producer from having
any realistic estimate of its potential liability or enable it to
modify its activity in a timely fashion to improve its operations.

.
For the child, this may mean that his/her lawsuit is not pursued
expeditiously:; and as the facts surrounding the inOCula;ion
become more remote with time, the costs of litigation increase.

Secondly, the traditional principals for maintaining a

tort actisn may be subordinated to tiie greater social issue of

" the protection of the public against the spread of communicable

diseases. Under this country's jurisprudence, a maker of a
product generally has a duty to provide a safe reliable product

to the ultimate user. I the producer does not believe it can
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clearly meet this duty, it wWill oftan cease production. However,
these vaccines must be produced in order to control communicable
diseases notwithstanding the recognized risk involved in their
uge. Thug, in the face of this higher social goal, the courts
may be more willing to require that compensation be paid by a
vaccine producer, who 1s not negligent, for ; vaccine which
nonetheless unavoidably injured a child.

A private manufacturer theoretically abs§lves itself
from responsibility for a vaccine-injured child if it did not
negligently manufacture the vaccine, and it provided the accepted
warnings against contraindications or the potential for adverse
reactions.  To the injured child needing compensation in order to
ceffectively operate in society, this is of little consolation.
Yet, the turther the court System strays from traditional notions
of liability of a producer to its customérs for the sake of a
higher social goal, the greater the risk that the few remaining
private manufacturers of vaccines will abandon this already
unattractive endeavor.

Finally, 1t shodld not be forgotten that the traditional
tort system 1s an adversarial process. Opposing sides argued the
merits of their case with the hoped for result that the truth
wiil prevail. In vaccine suits, external factors may tilt this
balance to the advantage of one party. For example, since children
are often less than a year old when they receive their inoculatien,
almost any malady that the child experiences throughout his/her
life can be arquably attributed to the vaccine. Yet, many
geneti1c gr 1diopathic conditions do not become apparent until a

chill 1% older,
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On the other hand, few of the reactions to these vaccinas
are easily identifiable ox can be shown to be exclusively caused
by the vaccxnes. Thus, childtl'hyho cannot produce a docufrented
history of inoculations, immediate identifiable reactions; and
major injuries may be unable to seek recourse through the tort
system.

MDPH's involvement in vaccine lawsuits places it in the
uncomfortable position of pursuing both its constitutional mandat?
to promote the public health by identifying those suffering from
health-related problems while concurrently protecting the public
treasury from meritless claims. Yet, the position of private
manufac;nre;s is no less comforting as they are expected to meet
the nation's demand for improved vaccines with fewer and fewer
adversé reactions under an adversary legal system which by right
challgnqesvevery initiative taken by them., Can a meaningful
dialegue take place between all concerned parties on the relative
benefits and risks of altering vaccine immunifftion policy when
this public health issue has serious ramifications on the finan-
cial liability of the participants? .

The adverse impact of the -t system on these public
health issues has convinced MDPH that the better route for all
parties 1is the'%o-fault compensation system proposed by HB 2117,
Public health concerns would be best served if the new systém was
the exclusive remedy. However, MOPH believes that those truly
injured by vaccines are not seeking a windfall from their tragedy
and will opt Tor the certainty and timeliness of relief under
this equitable compensation system over the vagaries of the tort

©

i1ability route,
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MDPH does have reservations about certain asﬁects of
the bill as now written, which it baelieves should be revised or
slarified. One concern is over the costs and respo;sibility of'
the extensive recording requirements provided for by the bill.
Though such requirements are helpful in processing the claims of
‘those few who are iniured, the responsibility for ensuring that
the requiyred information is placed in each individual's permanent
medical record will be burdensome, i1f not impossible, especially
in the mass immunization getting.

A second concern is for the rights of the producers of
vaccines in the compensation process. Though MDPH does not
propose an adversary system, it suggests that a vaccine producer
should have the right to submlit information which, in the words
of the bill, better explains the cause of the illness or event
.unrelated to the administration of the vaccine. A vaccine
producer is an interested party in this process since the federal
government obtains a subrogated right to sue it for negligence
and raise 1ts vaccine surcharge upon an award of compensation
under a no-fault system. Furthermore, 1f vaccine production is
to be encouraged as envisioned by this bill, the subrogation of
a public plaintiff, the federal government, for a private one,
the Lnju‘ed party, shoulé not. occur except where it appears that
there has been a clear case of negligence on the part of the
producer.

MDPH questions the propriety of imposing a surcharge of
any amount o9n vaccines. Since many of the vaccines encompassed
by this bill will be obtained by states through federal grants, a

surcharge on the vaccines will simply raise the price which the
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federal government must pay in order to meet public nead. For
;hose who pay privately for their vaccine, there ig little oppor-
tunity to shop for a less expensive vaccine or any e&uity in
being required to pay a higher price for a vaccine which has
caused “no-fauft" injuries in the éast. with the precipitous
decline in private manufacturers of vaccines, it isdebatable
whetner a manufacturer would even object to its product being
priced out of the market. As for MDPH itself, the Question
remains as to how a surcharge would be imposed on its vaccine
which is produced at the expense of the Michigan Treasury and.
distributed to its citizens free of charge.

Finally, MDPH cannot entirely accept the vaccine injury
table as written, and would like the opportunity to provide imput
on the determination of recognize@ reacqticons and the time period
within which the reactions are to occur for compensation to be
provided to a petitioner.

In conclusion, with these few reservations, MDPH supports
House Bill 2117, the National Childhood Vaccine Injury Compensation
Act, as an innovative effort to provide Jjust éompensation to
vaccine-injured individuals, to encourage the production of

vaccines to control communicabla diseases, and to thereby promote

public health.
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Senator HAwkins. Thank you for your being so helpful.

I like to tell everyone that I brought my attorney and my doctor
with me, too. Robin Rushton and Dr. David Sundwall are watching
over me with great care.

Your department, Mr. Eaton, of health and biologics is only one
of two State governmental agencies, as I understand it, that is in-
volved in the production of vaccines. What prompted your agency
to get in this area?

*  Mr. EAToN. It is historic, Madam Chairman. It was basically the
essence of our health department’s efforts when it began. As Mr.
Leoge said, I think it has been about 40 years since we have been
in this. :

Our initiative was spurred by a need to be directly responsive:to
the immunization needs of our own population. We had a setting
within our legislature that was conducive to our responding imme-
diately to it, and from that point it has been somewhat of a tradi-
tion of our department. A

Mr. Leone has also been difging deeply into the history because
of his involvement with our lawsuits and may wish to add some-
thing to that.

Mr. LeoNE. I can-just say, Senator, that Dr. Prokindrick and Dr.
Elderling from the Michigan Department of Public Health devel-
oped the first effective pertussis vaccine back in the 1930’s and
tested it in Grand Rapids, where it had the highest inciderce of
pertussis in the world at the time.

That is a problem that I think some of the other participants in
this meeting have touched upon. When you have something that is
so highly successful, the ability to improve it, especially under a
tort liability system that challenges every change you make, be-
comes very difficult.

Senator HAWKINS. Are you aware of the Japanese vaccine for
pertussis?-

Mr. EatoN. I am not personally familiar with it, Ma’am, no.

Senator HAwkins. I believe you recently received an NIH grant
to enter research for a safer vaccine. Is that correct?

Mr. EaToN. Yes, Ma’am, we did.

Senator HAwKINs. Was the grant adequate to cover your costs?

Mr. EATON. Probably not. Most of them don’t.

We are just beginning that work. The grant was awarded within
the past few months. We do hope that it can make a contribution
to improved vaccines and are optimistic that it can, but I would
again point out that that is slow work. It is difficult and tedious
work to do.

We would be more than pleased to keep the committee informed
about our progress and provide you with information as to what
specifically we are attempting to accomplish.

Senator HAwkINs. Thank you.

Does the department of health and biologics charge for DPT
dosage?

Mr. LEoNE. Nothing.

Mr. EatoN. We don’t. We don’t charge unless, for some reason,
an out-of-State agency finds itself short of the vaccine and asks us
to provide it. We don’t make an effort to do that, but we do tri, to
keep a sufficient stock so that we can occasionally respond to that
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Then we do ask them to pay what we call costs. I am not really
sure what it is. We are not even sure what it costs us to produce a
dﬁse of that vaccine, but we distribute it within the State free of
charge. :

Senator HAWKINS. Outside of the State do you make a profit?

Mr. EatoN. No, we wouldn’t make a profit. We would try to esti-
mate what it costs us to produce it and ask them to meet that cost
as reimbursement.

Senator HAwKINs. I know that Michigan, like every other State,
must be trying to reduce its cost of government. Is your vaccine
program in any danger?

Mr. EAtoN. T would say so. We have not entered into highly

formal discussions with the legislature about the prospect of discon-
tinuing or cufting back on the operation, but it is becoming in-
creasingly difficult for us to face the prospect of the added cost for
continued improvements and updating of our laboratory, and there
are, as you might understand, several who would question the need
for the use of public funds in the State of Michigan to produce vac-
cines which many people think are commonly produced and will
dependably be produced in the future by private manufacturers. So
it is an annual discussion that we have incessantly, and each year
we feel a greater vulnerability to our capacity to defend the propri-
ety of continued public expenditures for this purpose. It is going to
become a more difficult problem, we predict.

Senator HAWKINS. Thank you.

Mr. Lyons, what is the status of future vaccines being developed
by Merck?

Mr. Lyons. As I pointed out in my testimony, ‘'we are currently
working now on hepatitis A vaccine, herpes simplex 1 and 2——

Senator HAwkINs. Chickenpox?

Mr. Lyons. Chickenpox, the varicella vaccine. There is a vaccine
that we have been working on since about 1962, and we have just
completed its first use in a large clinical trial. It probably won’t be
available for another 2 or 8 years. That additional development
‘time could be rather long.

Senator Hawkins. Do you have a history of upgrading your mea-
sles vaccine? 0

Mr. Lyons. Yes, we do. Our vaccine research and development is
directed not only toward vaccines to protect against diseases for
which no other vaccine is available, but also current vaccines. The
first measles vaccine that we produced was in 1963. That was a
product that required the coadministratior of gamma globulin be-
cause of a high incidence of reactogenicity. We improved that and
carie out with another vaccine in 1969. Since that time, we have
improved it further. We also just came out with a new pneumocco-
cal vaccine. The original vaccine was a 14-valent vaccine, and we
just came out with a 23-valent vaccine. Vaccine R&D is an ongoing
process. .

Senator HAwKINS. We really want to praise you as a committee
for coming today and helping us with this record. We may not
agree on every point and paragraph of S. 2117, but I believe we all
agree on the need to modify the current method of compensating
children for injuries. I think these children have an urgent need
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and deserve simple justice quickly. That is not always the role of
Government, to move very rapidly -

We really appreciate your willingness to be with us today, all of
the witnesses who participated in the development of the record. I
would like to praisé the two vaccine manufacturers who came here
today. I urge you to continue to upgrade your vaccinés and contin-
ue research on safer vaccines. I think that is probably the bottom
line that .we have here as a mission for the future and as we look

. at.the past. We have to resolve how we address the solutior to

those problems of the past.
[Additional material supplied for the record follows:]
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Honorable Orrin G. Hatch

Chairman

Labor and Human Resources Committee
United States Senate !
Washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Mr., Cheirman: .

This letter is in response to your request for the views of
the Department of Justice on S, 2117, the -"National Chijldhood
Vaccine-Injury Compensation Act.," For the reasons set forth
below, the Department of Justice recommends against enactment of

- this legislation.

S. 2117 would create a federal program to compensate persons
suffering certain injuries occurring after the administration of
sperified childhood vaccines. We oppose the bill because, at
bottom, no special justification has been proffered necessitating
an entirely new set of judicial procedures supplementing existing
remedies provided by law., In addition, specific provisions of
the bill, summarized below, are objectionable.

The bill would supplement, but not replace, the existing

tort system of determining liability. Under Section 2111(b), an
individual would have a choice of suing in tort or seeking compen-
sation under the statutory program but could not seek recovery in
tort after a decision under the program. The extraordinary provi-
sion of a choice of reaedies with respect to 1n%uries allegedli
incident to childhdod vaccines but not other injuries compensable
through tort litigation can only lead to confusion and duplicative
licigation., Since existing tort remedies remain available, until
a decision is made or judgment is entered under the program, 8ee
Section 2111(c), the bill could permit results incons!stent with
those achieved after a full trial on the issues. We do not per-
ceive any reason for giving litigants "two bites at the apple.”

Also, while the very detailed provisions of the bill may be
viewed as an attempt to narrow the issues in dispute, our exper-
i{ence in the courts, including experience gained under the Swine
Flu Program of 1976 (P.L. 94-380), indicatec that the nature of
illnesses and the date of first onset of symptoms of the illnesses
would be hotly contested in many instances. The bill would deter-
mine compensation based on the nature of the illnesses and date
of onset of symptoms, Thus, the detailed provisions of the bill
are not likely to achieve their apparent purpose of limiting
disputes before the courts.

Q ‘ 29’7
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I1f the bill were acceptable in principle, many of the
specitic provisions would require amendment, For jinstance;

1. Section 2113(d)(1) contemplates proceedings betore
magistrates or special masters. There is no' reason why judges
should not exercise their judicial function in these proceedings
as in any other judicial proceedings seeking recoveries for
personal injuries. * .

The bill does pruvide that special masters or magistrates
shall not “exercise the ultimate judicial responsibility, which
shall be retained by the court,* Section 2113(d}(1l), and that a
petitioner can seek a de novo determination by the court if he
is dissatisfied with the magistrate or special master's tindings
or conclusions and that the court may review the rulings on its
own motion. The duplicative proceedings permitted by the bill
are quite unlike magistrates' proceedings authorized under 28
U.S.C, § 636(c), bocause the petitioner is compelled to consent
to trial before a magistrate in the fdirst instance and because
the magistrate's determination is not binding on the petitioner
or the court, Further, the respondent should have the same
right to appeal an arguably erroneous magistrate's determination
to a district court as does the petitioner.

2. The bill contemplates ex parte proceedings., section
2113(b)(1)., 1In the context of this legislation, the nature of
those proceedings is vague. As drafted, the bill may turn out
to bs uhworkable administratively; in any event, a full hearing
woulu be important to permit fair determinations of the factual
issues in these proceedings. ' .

3. Section 2113(f£)(1) states that a decision to provide
cempensation shall constitute an obligation of the United States
and shall be backed by the full faith and credit of the United
States. This obviously is intended to permit the general treasury
to be reached rather than merely limit recoveries to the trust
fund created by the bill., 1If this were otherwise deemed desirable,
it is not clear what effect the chosen language would have on
payments.

6_4
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4. Section 2111(e)(2) provides that 4n appellate court
shall review the district court's decigion to determine whether
the findings are "unsupported by substantial evidence." This is
usually the standard applied to review of an administrative

5. Section 2117 provides for affirmative suits, We agsume
that suits on behalf of the Secretary would be filed only {f

Justice Department would Fépresent the Secretary in ali litiga-
tion. It might be desirable to make this requirement explicit,

’

6. Section 2117(a)(2) authorizes the district courts to
refer the records of zertain proceedings to the Secretary and to
-the Justice Department with recommendations with respect’ to
investigations and/or commencement 'of civil actions., This provi-
sion {s agparently unique. We are unaware of any other circum-
stances where a court is permitted to interfere with the Exec-
utive's prosecutorial and investigative prerogatives in such a
manner, and see no reason why a court should be &iven this
auchority here. 7 b

Al
The Department of Justice recommends against enactment of
+ this legislation for the reasons set quth above.

The Office of Management and Budget has advised this Depart-
ment that there is no objection to the submission of this report
from the staandpoint of the Administration's progranm,

Sincerely,

8¢ Ton:ivtb AL UeConnel
Robert A. McConnell
Asgistant Attorney General

Office of Legislative and
Intergovernmental Affairs
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SENATOR HAWKINS', SENATOR HATCH, COMMITTEE MEMBERS:

- K

1 am pleased -0 hono; your request to contribute to the diverse

. collection of views' on S. 2117, The National Childhood Vaceine Injury
Act, with this written testimea, for the hea-ing record.

As the mother of Scott Grant who will have his 23rd. birthday
ope month from tomorrow, the s;atémenta that follgL are a reflection
of my hu;band Jim and my.views as we perdeive S. 2117, based upon our
past 23 years of personal expe;ience. Not only from providing Scott
with round the clock care ever singe he became incapacitated'from '

. the severe brain damage inflicted upon him by Parke Davis' DPT vaﬁcine
at b months of age ... but from at least 10 years of litigation, which
involved more encounters ui:hlzmcsupnous maneuvering by top vaccine
officials within 'the' govenmental vaccine regulatory agency and this
pharmaceut ical company than anything eise.

As desperately as we need comgensation for Scott's permanently
disabled condition, we cannot pegmit this to eliminate our moral
obligations and commitment to continue to exp%se the whole truth
about DéT aﬁd exerclise everythjng'yithiﬁ our power to prevent any
more children from being maimed an& killed from its use. And it is
for this precise reason ,,. as well intended as S. 2117 mey be ..
we find ik‘impossigln io support it in its present state. This is
of great disappoirtment and we deeply regret after waiting 2 long
years for the creation cf (his crucially nceded legislation, that
it is necesnary for us to take this stand. What is most heartbreaking
is the hundreds, perhgps thousands of additional vaccine damaged
children that may have resulted by the continued use of this

—

admittedly dirty-imperfect vaccine over the additional 2 year period.
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to mention how may more years it will be forced upon our

{innocent children while the political game-playing continues.

Because of S. 2117's extreme length aud ambiguous language,

time nor space will permit comment on its entirety ..., and the

following reflects just a Téw of the flaws in this bill as we

perceive it.

oy

&

O
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We cannot accept the repeated term that this bill has provigions

that will-create mandates for development uf a saf er vaccine,
With the manufacturers' past well established deceptive reputat-

fdon, this permits them to continue to hurt children right and

left. One might say, instead of the, gre-ent vaccine hurting
5,000 ¢hildren each year ... it will be acceptable if 4,999

get hurt with a different ... but not truly SAFE vaccine, It is
our firm position that unless manufacturers are hblolutcl{

forced to full accountability, they will never substantially
improve this vaccine, Full accountabhility, includes an obligation
to carry adequate mal-practice insurance with the p.emiums paid
fully out of their own pockets, mnot the taxpayers'. Then, and
only then, will they rapidly fihd a way to produce a SAFE vaccine.

With the assumption this bill adequately provides a mandate for
all health care providers to report all adverse reactions; Again,
with their past reputation in this regard we are NOT convince

they will carry through with this responsibility, unless, a heavy
and firm legal penalty for their noncompliance is enforced,

At the very least, the title of a "NO-FAULT" comgennation system
is =n insult and painfully offending to the vaccine victims and
their families, who certainly do not need salt poured into their
open wounds, by a title that absolves the very ones who hurt them.

The special master or magistrate shall be an attorney ... he will
have the EOwex to accept or reject any pe-ition ... there is
nothing that qualifies him to make such determination by himself
and he could conceivably deny most claims ... the impact of which
would permit the same 50 year old lies ... that severe reactions
are indeed very rare. '

-
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Wilma Gundy
5923 Urban Court
Arvada, Colorado 80004

303-422-0598
April 18, 1984

Senator Paula Hawkins and Committee Members:

As a victim of the swine flu vaccine, I welcome this opportunity
to share written testimony with you on S. 2117, the National
Childhood Vaccine-Injury Compensatioh Act of 1984.

I am one of 46,000,000 Americans who heeded the government's
promotional program to stop the chain of contagion o7 a "killer"
disease in 1976 and was vaccinated for swine flu on Lovember 26,
1976. Three weeks later, my feet, legs, arms, hands and the left
gside of my face and tongue began co turn numb, I felt as if I had
been injected with povocaine. Besides thie numbness, I felt
extremely exhausted and weak. ]

I spent the next three and one-half years going. frem doctor to
doctor and submitting to test after test before my illness was’ .
diagnosed in 1980 by Dr. Charles Poser as "sensoryv" Guillain-Barre' -
Syndrome (GBE). There are, I've since learned, two types of GBS:
the acute form in which the victim becomes paralyzed and, the

sensory form in which the victim suffers sensory loss, weakness,
fatigablility and shakiness. A large percentage of victims with
paralytic GBS recover; many victims of sensory GBS do not. The
damage to the peripheral nervous system does not heal. It is the
opinion of Dr. Poser that the damage I have suffered is permanent
and that I will not recover.

Although I am able to do only one-half of what I did prior to
taking the vaccination, I feel I am among the "fortunate" victims
of swine flu vaccine. Many others are paralyzed, have lost the
use of their hands, or suffer some other severe disability. My
life ohilosophy embraces a commitment to helping others. Not
‘just for my own sake, but in the hope I might be able to help
these other victims who are severely handicapped, I have devoted
many hours over a period of several years to researching exhibits
developed by the National Steering Committee for Swine Flu Plaintiffs,
medical articles, and the claims and lawsuits of other swine flu
victims. It is with this background of personal experience.
research, and commitment that I volunteered to testify before
your committee.

Foremost, I want to commend you, Senator Hawkins and members of the
Labor and Human Resources Committee, for snonsoring this legislation,
and for the hours and hours 4f study, writing, and discussion which
have resulted in §. 2117. A national compensation bill for vaccine
victims is acutely needed. There are several commendable features
of 5. 2117, but space does not permit me to talk about them.

Rather, I shall direct my comments on several points which I

believe should be elaborated or changed.

o 373
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First, 1 shall elaborate on why 1 agree that pursing compensation
for vaccine injury through the courts is unsatisfactory, In
1978, under provisions of the Swine Flu Act, I filed a routine
claim requesting compensation for my madical expenses and for
the hundreds of days of work I'd lost. After my claim was
technically uenied because the Justice Department ignored it,
. I filed a lawsuit.

At my trial in June, 1980, two neurologists testified I have
Guillain-Barre syndrome; five doctors testified my illness in
due to the swine flu vaccination, and four different objective
. tests supported that opinion. The Justice Departmont called
. one Witness: Dr. James Austin of the Department of Neurology
at the University of Colorado Medical Center who testified he
. “"did not know what Mrs. Gundy's disease is, but whatever it is,
it is not due to the swine flu shot." My suit, heard in the 10th
R Judicial District before Judge Sherman Finesilver, was denied.
1 appealed the decisions, and after three yedrs of waiting, the
appeal was also denied.

Judge Finesilver's opinion in my suit set a nationwide precedent
to deny liability unless the victim developed paralytic GBS
within ten weeks of taking the inoculation. I have heard from
other victims who, like me, had a "preponderance of the evidence"
on their side Ln their trial, but whose suit was denied.

In the introduction to §. 2117, Senator Hawkins comments that
“Our legal claims system is a slow, expensive, and uncertain
process." Slow? Indeed. It has now been 7-1/2 years since I
firat became ill. Not only have I received no compensation to
date, but through the judicial Torts process, I fiever shall.
Expensive? Yes. To date, expenses incurred in lawsuit against
the Government i8s slightly over $17,000. Uncertain? No. I say
not uncertain, because the pursuit cf justice for swine flu vaccine
victims has proved quite certain: any claim or lawsuit that does
not fall within the Government's established guidelines of
paralytic GBS develoved within ten weeks, or prior to January 31,
1977, will not be compensated.

According to the latest statistics I've been able to get from the
Torts office of the Justice Department, 4,075 Americans have filed
claims against the Government. Two-thirds of the claims filed,
2,710, have been denied. Under the provisions of the Swine Flu
Act, 1,536 of those whose claims were denied have chosen to file
lawauits. Of the suits filed, many have been droofed or settled
out of court for a small percentage of damages asked. Nationwide,
of suits which have gone to trial to date, plaintiffs have won

21, the Government 110 - a ratio of 1 in 5.5. The Government has
appealed almost all of the suits it lost arnd has won on appeal.
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The 10-wecek cutoff date after which liability is denied was
cstablished by a study conducted by Dr. Lawrence Schonberger for
CDC. This cutoff period has been the issue of numerous lawsuits.
The “"smoldering" theory of the etiology of GBS is held by many
neurologists. They theorize that eitiler the victim develops a
"smoldering" case of GBS from the vaccine which is then precipi-
tated by a virus or infection, or the vaccination affects the immune
s/stem, ‘making the victim susceptible to catching the disease.
Thus, a vaccince may develop GBS weeks or months after the
vaccination., For medical doc .mentation on tnis point, I refer
yor to "Late Onset of Guillain-Barre' Syndrome" by Charles M,
Poser and Peter O. Behan in Journal of Neuroimmunology, 3, (1982)
27-41. Hence, the timeline gIven for occurrences of & reaction
‘to a vaccine is NOT long enough. .

I call this to your attention because GBS may result from other
types of vaccines, not just {nfluenza. Moreover, some doctors
speculate that other types of autoimmune diseases, evolving over
a long period of time and in a manner similar to that described
for GBS in the preceeding paragraph, may result from vaccinations,

A second item in 5. 2117 which concerns me is that I read time after
time in the list of covered injuries the word "acute." In my own
experience, injury from a vaccine may be insidious, and greater
recognition needs to be given to this point, I was never "acutely"
n1l. At no time was I paralyzed, unconscious, suffering from
seizures, high fever, or pain. Yet, I suffer considerable disabili-
ty because of the residual damage to my nervous system, which

causes me to tire very easily to the point where I cannot function.
I urge greater emphasis on chronic illness, and on sensory impair-
ment or loss which may result trom inoculations.

A third area in which I am uneasy about the provisions of S. 2117

is"to absolve drug manufacturers of liability for the vaccine they
produce. I understand your concern about the dramatic increase in

the cost of vaccine, but I question enacting a law that allows

drug manufacturers to make and distribute a vaccine without any
liability for its safety. That, in my opinion, is one reason why

so much-of the swine flu vaccine was shot into people's arms with-

out adequate testing and without proper safeguards for its purity.

If 1 recall correctly, one provision of the Swiné Flu Act was

that the Government could sue the vaccine manufacturer if they

believed the vaccine was defective. Proof that swine flu vaccine
caused GBS was provided by experiments conducted in 1979-80 by

Dr. T. M. Phillips and Dr. Edward Eylar. Monkeys inoculated N T
with P-2 protein from the vaccine developed Experimental Allergic,& T
(EAN}, the animal equivalent of GBS. Yet, to my knowledge, the
government has sued no drug manufacturer. ' '
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Fourth, 1 am concerned that claimg by petitioners will be decided
£y the United States District Court for the District of Columbia.
This arrangement, it seems to me, has the same potential for
politicalization as having a federal judge be the sole decision
maker in suits against the government under provisions of the
Fuderal Tort Claims Act. In my opinion, the decision should be
made by a panel from the public sector, of doctors, lawyers and
vaccine victima, *

Fitthly, I am concerned there is no provision to compensate
victims of swine flu and other vaccines.

I realize that the premise of S. 2117 i3 to compensate victims

of mandatory vaccines. However, a case can be made for those of -
us who took the vaccine in the belief it was our civiec duty to

help break the chain of contagion of a killer disease. , So called

"herd immunity" is the objective of any National immunization ,
campaign. But a maiqrity of the public must be willing to take

the vaccine for this objective to be realized. As Robert Levine,

chairman of Yale University's institutional review board and a

professor of medicinc states, "Even though it's voluntary, it

still is in the interest of public health and the government."

(Quoted from "Compensation for Victims of Viccines," by Marjorie

Hall, Science, Vol. 211, reb, 1981).

Quoting from the bill (Section 2101, a, 4) "(4) because communi-
cable disease is a national problem, because the primary thrust
for vaccination has come from the Federal Government, and because
vaccine-related injuries which may tend to undermine the public's
confidence in vaccination programs are a national concern, there
i8 a national need for, and responsibility to establish, a
national vaccine-injury compensation program as a non-mandatory
alternative to the current tort system."

Certainly the public's faith in government-sponsored vaccination
progrema has been tarnished. This lessening of confidence is
unfortunate for we are always in eminent danger of a flu epidemic
because of the antigenic shift in flu genes. Stepnhen H. Hall,
wricing an the November, 1983, issue of Science, comments:
“fhe shufflina of flu genes can 9ive the virus the gonetic equiva-
lent of five aces, creating a virulent hybrid."

I envision the scenario when the next flu epidemic threatens:
the Government will give a vaccination program, and nobody will
come.

A bill to justly compensate all vaccine victims would ignite the
spark to rekindle Americans' confidence in the government's
ability to provide for the public health.

b it
\
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VANDERBILT UNIVERSITY .
‘H NASHVILLE, TENNESSEE 37232 Totsenone (619) 3223.7311
\ 4 _ " Department of Meducine » School of Medicins + Direct pbane 322:338
April 19, 1984 . .

Ms. Robin Rushton

Office of Senator Paula Hawkins

313 Hart

washington, D.C., 20510 N

Dear Ms, Rushton,

I am writing you to elaborate on our telephone conversation
yesterday. This past winter our daughter Kathryn contracted a fulminant
case of paralytic polio after receiving one dose of the oral palio
vaccine. Now two months later, at the age of five months, she still has
continuing severe paralysis of both of her legs. Although thie is a rare
occurrence, it is an extremely real and horrifying one to those families
.affected by paralytic polio following the oral vaccine.

As you may know, thaere continuee to be ten cases per year of vaccine-
induced polio in this country, and there have baen over twc hundred casee
since the oral live-virus vaccine became the vaccine in general. use in
this country in 1962. This is contrasted sadly with tha Scandanavian countries
of Finland and Sweden, which have had no reported cages of vaccine~induced
or community acquired polio in over fifteen years with the use of the killed-
virus vaccine. 4

We applaud your work and that of Senator Paula Hawkine with the
National Childhood Vaccine-Injury Compensation Act. Increased public awarenees
of both the impartance of complete vaccination and the nationwide responsibility
for those injured by vaccines is crucial for preventing future widespread
aepidemics. rfunding for improvement of vaccines and dissemination of ‘nformed
consent about vaccines is essential, Please let us know if there is anything
we can do to help bring this about. We will continue to be in touch with
Dr. Jonas Salk and would be .appy to testify on behalf of all those affected
by the oral polio vaccine.

Sincerely yours, ,

- C(JJL‘—;O(

Hadlay Wwilbkdn, M.D.
ODepartment of Medicine
vanderbilt University

cCc: Senator Paula Hawking
Senator Howard Baker
Senator James Sasser
Senator Jesse Helms:
Sehator John Easat
Representative william Boner
epresentative Albert Gore
Ropresentative James Broyhill
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TURNING POINT
Family Wellness Center

Fadunand T Chapran, M2

Dalores b Reg A

Ruhand F gmsa, M1, MPH

Ruhuard Meskowntz M 1)

Ceri Schumadher, RN : April 30, 1984

The Honorable Faula Hawkins
U. S. Senate

washington, D. C,

Dear Senator Hawkina:

I am enclosing the following articles that I wrote in the hope
that you and your Committee will consider them before making a
final recommendation on the Bill to compensate injured victims
of the DPT vaccine which is presently under satudy. .

T underatand that it is too late to come to testify in perason.
I would like if possible to have the enclosed articles published
in the Congressional Record, so that the public may knéw that an

alternative viewpoint exists and deserves to be taken seriously.

s Thank you for your consideration,

Truly yours,
// . '4222;5559

Richard Moskowitz, M. D.

173 Mt Audnorn Stret, Waatertoun, Masadusers (172 617) Y23-4601
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Reprintc from the Journal of th'. *mericon

Institute of lomoenwathv;76: 7, !‘srch 1973.

THE CASE AGAINST IMMUNIZATIONS
By Richard Moskowitz, M.D,

For the past ten years or so, | have felt a deep and growing compunction against
giving routine immunizations to children. It began with the fundan.ental belief that
people have the right to make that choice for themselves. Soon 1 discovered that |

~could no longer bring myself to give the Injections even when the parents wished
me to,

At bottom. I have always felt that the attempt to eradicate entire microbial
species from the biosphere must inevitably upset the balance of nature in fundamental
ways that we cai as yet scarcely imagine. Such concemns loom ever larger as new
vaccines continue to be developed, seemingly for o better reason than that we have
the technical capacity to make them, and thereby to demonstrate our power, as a
cvilization, to manipulate the evolutionary process itself,

Purely from the viewpoint of our own species, even if we could be sure that
the vaccines were harmless, the fact remains that they are compulsory, that all children
are required to undergo them, without any sensitive regard for basic differences in
individual susceptibility, to siy nothing of the wishes of the parents or the children
themselves.

Most people can readily accept the fact that. from time to time. certain laws
may be necesary for the public good that some of us strongly disagree with. But the
isue in this case involves nothing less than the introduction of foreign proteins or
even live viruses into the bloodstream of entire populations. '

For that reason alone, the public Is surely entitled to convincing proof, beyond
any reasonable doubt. that artificial immunization s in fact = safe and effective
procedure, in no way injurious to health, and that the threat of the corresponding
natural diseases remains sufficiently clear and urgent to warrant mass inoculation of
everyone, even against their will if necessary.

Unfortunately, such proof has never been given; and. even if it could be,
continuing to employ vaccines against diseases that are no longer prevalent or no
longer dangerous hardly qualifies as an emergency.

Finally, even if such an emergency did exist, and arifictal immunization could
be shown to be an appropriate response to it, the decision would remain essentially
a political one, involving issues of public health and safety that are far too important
to be scttled by any purely scientific or technical coteria. or indeed by any criteria
less authoritative than the clearly articulated sense of the community about to be
subjected to it. ¢

For all of these reasons. | want to present the case against routine immunization
as clearly and forcefully as I can. What I have to say is not quite a formal theory
capable of rigorous preof or disproof. It is simply an atterapt to explain my own
experience. a nexus of interrclated facts, observations. reflections, and hypotheses
which, taken together. are more or less coherent and plausible and make intuitive
sense to me.

3093




3056

| offer them to the public in part because the growing refusal of parents to
vacanate thelr children is so seldom articulated or taken seriously. The fact is that
we have been taught to accept vaccination as a sort of involuntary communion, a
saczament of our own particpation in the unrestricted growth of scientifig and
industrial technology, utterly heedless of the longterm consequences to the health
of our own species, let alone to the balance of nature as a whole. For that reason
alone, the other side of the case urgently needs to be heard.

1. ARE THE VACCINES EFFECTIVE?

There Is widespread agreement that the time period since the common vaccines
were introduced has seen a remarkable decline In the incidence and severity of the
corresponding natural infections, But the customary assumption that the dedine is
altributable to the vaccines remains unproven, and continues to be seriously questioned
by eminent authorities in the field. The incidence and severity of whooping cough,
for example, had already begun to dedline precipitously long before the pertussis
vaccine was introduced (1), a fact which led the epidemiologist C. €, Dauer to remark,
as far back as 1943:

if mortality [from pertussis] continues to dedine at the same rate
during the next 15 years, It will be extremely difficult to show statis
tically that [pertussis immunization] had any effect in reducing mortality
from whooping cough (2).

Much the same 15 true not only of diphtheria and tetanus, but also of TB, cholera,
typhoid. and other common scourges of a bygone era, which began to disappear
toward the end of the nineteenth century, perhaps partly in response to improve-
ments in public health and sanitation, but in any case long before antibiotics, vaccines,
or any specific medical measures designed to eradicate them (3).

Reflections such as these led the great microbiologist René Dubos to observe
that mucrobial discases have their own narural history, indepe..dent of drugs and
vacanes. in which asymptomatic infection and symbiosis are far more common than
overt disnase:

It 15 barely recognized, but nevertheless true, that animals and
plants, as well as men. an live peacefully with thelr most notorious
microbial enemies. The world is obsessed by the fact that poliomyelitis
can kill and maim several thousand unfortunate victims every year. But
more extraordinary 'is the fact that millions upon millions of young
people become infected by polio viruses, yet suffer no harm from the
mfection. The dramatic episodes of conflict between men and microbes
arc what strike the mind. What is less readily apprehended is the more
common fact that infection can occur without producing disease (4).

The principal evidence that the vacdnes are effectiva actually dates from the
more recent period, during which time the dreaded polio epidemics of the 1940's
and 1950°s have never reappeared in the developed countrics, and measles, mumps,
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and rubella, which even a gencration ago were among the commonest diseases of
childhood. have become far less prevalent, at least in their dassic acute forms, since
the triple MMR vaccine was introduced into common use.

Yet how the vaccines actually accomplish these changes is not nearly as well
understood as most people like to think it is. The disturbing possibility that they act
in some other way than by producing a genuine immunity Is suggested-by the fact
that the diseases in question have continued to break out even in highly immunized
populations. and that in such cases the observed differences in incidence and severity
between immunized and unimmunized persons have tended to befzr less dramatic
than expected. and in some cases not measurably significant at all,”

In a recent British outbreak of whooping cough, for example, even fully immu:

. nized children contracted the disease in fairly large numbers, and ‘the rates of serious

complications and death were reduced only slightly (s). In anothet recent outbreak
of pertussis, 46 of the 85 fully immunized children studied eventually contracted the
disease {6). '

In 1977, 34 new cases of measles were reported on the campus of UCLA, in 2
population that was supposedly 91 percent Immune. according to careful serological
testing (7). Another 20 cases of measles were peported in the Pecos, New Mexico area
within a period of a few months in 1981, and 75 percent of them had been fully
immunized. some of them quite recently (8). A surveyeof sixth-graders in a well-
immunized urban community revealed that about 15 percent of this age group are
still susceptible to rubella, a figure essentially identical with that of the pre-vaccine
era |g).

Finally. although the ovcrall incidence of typical acute measles in the U.S. has
dropped sharply from about 400,000 cases annually in the early 1960's to about 30.000
cases by 1974-16. the death rate remained exactly the same (10); and, with the peak
incidence now occurring in adolescents and young adults, the risk of pneumonia and
demonstrable liver abnormalities has actually increased substantially, according to one
recent study. to well over 3 percent and 2 percent, respectively (11).

The simplest way to explain these discrepancies would be to postulate that the
vaccines confer only partial or temporary immunity. which sounds reasonable enough.
given the fact that they are either live viruses rendered less virulent by serial passage
in tissue culture, or bacteria or bacterial proteins that have been killed or denatured
by heat. such that they can still elicit an antibody response but no longer initiate the
full blown disease.

Because the vaccine Is a tnck in the sense that it simuates the true or natural
immune response developed in the course of recovering from the actual disease. it 1s
certainly realistic to expect that such artificial immunity will in fact “wear off”* quite
casily. and even require additional “booster” doses at rcgular intervals throughout
Iife to maintain peak effectiveness.

Such an explanation would be disturbing enough for most people. Indeed. the
basic fallacy inherent in it is painfully evident in the fact that there is no way to know
how long this partial or temporary tmmunity will last in :ny given individual. or how
often 1t will need to be restimulated, because the answers to these questions clearly
depend onlt)rcciscly the same individual variables that would have determined
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whether or how severely the same person, unvaccinated, would have conts;ctcd the
disease in the first place.

In any case, a number of other observations suggest equally strongly that this
simple explanation cannot be the correct one. In the first place, a number of
investigators have shown that when a person vaccinated against the measles, for
example. again becomes suscentible to it, even repeated booster doses will have little
or no effect (12).

In the second place. the vaccines do not act merely by producing pale or mild
copies of the original disease: all of them also commonly produce a variety of symptoms’
of their own. Moreover. in some cases. these ilinesses may be considerably more
serious than the original disease. Involving deeper structures, more vital organs, and
less of a tegndency to resolve spontaneously. Even more worrisome is the fact that
thev are almost always more difficult to recognize.

Thus. in a recent outbreak of mumps in supposedly immune school children.
several developed atypical symptoms. such as anorexia, vomiting, and erythematous
rashes. without any parotid involvement, and the diagnosis required extensive serol-
ogical testing to rule out other concurrent diseases {13). The snydrome of “atypical
measles” can be equally difficult to diagnose, even when It is thought of (14). which
suggests that it is often overlooked entirely. In some cases, atypical measles can be
much more severe than the regular kind, with pneumonia, petechiae, edema, and
severe pain {15). and likewlise often goes unsuspected.

In any case. it seems virtually certain that other vaccine-related syndromes will
be described and identified. if only we take the trouble to look for them. and that
the ones we are aware of so far represent only a very small part of the problem. But
even these few make it iess and less plausible to assume that the vaccines produce a
norma!. healthy immunity that L -ts for some time but then wears off, leaving the
patient miraculously unharmed and unaffected by the experience.

2. SOME PERSONAL EXPERIENCES WITH VACCINE-RELATED
ILLNESS.

I weuld like now to present a few of my own vaccine cases, both to give a sense
of their viniety and chronicity. and to show how difficult it can be to trace them,
and also to begin to address the crucial question that is too seldom even asked.
namelv. how the vaccnes actually work, 1.e. what effects they do in fact produce in
thie human body. '

My first case was that ot an 8-month-old girl with recurrent fevers
ot unknown ongin. | first aw here n January of 1977, a few weeks
after her third such episode. These were brief. lasting 48 hours at mst.
but very intense. with the fever typically reaching 105° F. During the
woond episade, she was hospitalized for diagnostic evaluation, but her
pedutriaan found nothing out of the ordinary. Apart from these
epivandes the child felt quite well. and appeared to be growing and
Jeveloming nonmnally

1 could get ne further information from the mother, except for
the fact that the episades had occurred almost exactly one month
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apart; and. upon consulting her-calendar, we learned that the first
episode had come exactly one month after the last of her DPT injec:
tlons, which had also been given at monthly intervals, At this.point,
the mother r:membered that the child had had similar febrile episodes
. immediately after each injection, but that she had been instructed to .
- ignore them, inasmuch as they are "common reactions” to the vaccine. .
1 therefore gave the child a single ora! dose of dilute homoeopathic
- DPT vaccine: and | am happy to report that the child has remained
well since. with no further episodes of any kind.

This case Hllustrates how homoeopithic remedies prepared from vaccines can be .
used for diggnosis as well as treatment of vaccine-related ilinesses, which. no matter
how strongly they are suspected, might otherwise be almost impossible to substantiate.

Secondly, because fever is the commonest known complication of the pertussis
vaccine, and inasmuch as the child seemed quite well between the attacks, her

" response to the vaccine appeared to be a relatively strong and healthy one, disturbing
betause of its'recurrence and periodicity, but in any case relatively simple to cure, as
indced it proved to be. But one cannot help wondering what happens to the vaccine
in those tens of millions of children who show no obvious response to it at all,

Since that time. | have seen atdeast half 2 dolin cases of children with recurrent
fevers of unknown origin. assoclated with a variety of other chronic complaints,
chicfly irritability, temper tantrums, and increased susceptibility to colds. tonsillitis,
and ear infections. which were similarly traceable to the pertussis vaccine, and which
responded successfully to treatment with the homoeoparhic DPT nosode. Indeed, !
would have to say. on the basis of that experience, that the pertussis vaccine is

probably one of the major causes of recurrent fevers of unknown origin in small
children today.

Mv second case was that of a gv,-month-old girl. who presented
acutely with a fever of 105° F.. and very few other symptoms. Like the
first. this child had had two similar episodes previously, but at irregular
intervals; and the parents, who felt ambivalent about vaccinations in
general. had given her only one dose of the DPT vaccine so far, although
the first eptsode occurred a few weeks afterwards.

1 first saw the child in June of 1978. The fever remained high and
unremitting for 48 hours, despite the usual acute remedies and sup-
portive measures. A CBC revealed a white count of 32,lo0 per cu. mm..
with 43 percent lymphocytes, Il percent monocytes. 25 percent neu
trophils {many with toxic granulations). 20 percent bands (also with
toxic granulations), and | percent metamyelocytes and other immature
forms. When [ asked a pediatrician about these findings. "pertussis”
was his immed ate reply. After a single oral dose of homoeopathic DPT
vaccine. the fever came down abruptly within a few houts, and the
child has remained well since.

This case was disturbing mainly because of the hematological abnprmalites,
which were in the leukemoid range, together with the absence of any cough or
dstinctive respiratory symptoms, which suggested that itroducing the vaccine directly
into the blood may actually promote deeper or more systeruc pathology than
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allowing the pertussis organism to set up typlcal symptoms of local inflammation at
the normal portal of entry. ' 4 ke

The third case was a s-year-old boy with chronic lymphocytic
leukemia. whom 1 happened to see in August of 1978, while visiting an
old friend and teacher, a family physician with over 40 years’ experience.
Well out of earshot of either the boy or his parents, he told me that
the leukemia had first appeared following a DPT vaccination, and that.

. dlthough he had treated the child successfully with natural remedies
on two previous occasions, with shrinking of the liver and spleen to -
approximately normal size, and dramatic improvement in the blood
plcture, full relapse had occurred soon after each successive DPT booster.

The idea that vaccinations might also be implicated in some ases of childhood
leukemia was shocking enough in itself, but it also completed the line of reasoning
opened up by the previous case. For leukemia is a cancerous process of the hlood and
the blood-forming organs, the living, the spleen, the lymph nodes, and the boné
marrow, which are also the basic anatomicl units of the Immune system. Insofar as
the vaccines are capable of producing serious complications at all, the blood and the
immune organs would certainly be the logical place to begin looking for them,

But perhaps even more shocking to me is the fact that the boy’s own physician
dared not communicate his suspicion of vaccine-related illness to the parents, let alone /
to the general public. It was this case that convinced me, once and for all, of the §
need for serious. public discussion of our collected experiences with vaccine-related
iliness. precisely because rigorous experimental proof will require years of investigation
and a firm public commitment that has not even been made yet.

[ will now present two cases from my limited experience with MMR vaccine,

In December of 1980 1 saw 2 3-year-old boy with a y4week history
of loss of appetite. stomach aches, indigestion, and swollen glands. The
stomach patns were quite severe, and often accompanied by belching,
fatulence, and explosive diarrhea. The nose was also congested, and
the lower eyelids were quite red. The mother also reported some
unusual behavior changes. such as extreme untidiness, “wild” and
“noisy” playing, and waking at 2 a.m. to get into bed with the parents.

The physical examination was unremarkable except for some
large. tender left posterior auricular and suboccipital nodes. and marked
enlargement of the tonsils. | then learned that the child had received
the MMR vaccine in October, about 2 wecks before the onset of
symptoms, with no apparent teaction to 1t at the time. { gave the child
a single dose of the homoeopathic rubella vaccine. and the symptoms
promptly disappeared within 48 hours. '

in April 1931, the parents brought him back for a dight fever, and
another 3-week history of intermittent pain in and behind the right
car. stuffy nose. etc. On examination, the whole right side of the face
appeared to be swollen, especially the cheek and the angle of the faw.
The nght eye was red and injected. He responded well to acute
homoeopathic remedies, and has remained well since.

This boy was typical of my rubella vaccine cases. At an interval of a few weeks
after the MMR vaccine, which is about the same as the normal incubation period of
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rubella, a rather nondescript iliness develops, which becomes subacute and rather

more severe than rubella in the same age group. with, e.g.. abdominal or joint pains

and marked adenopathy. but no rash, Usually the diagnosis is suspected because of
the characteristic posterior auricular and suboccipital nodes, and confirmed by a
favorable response to the homoeopathic rubella ngsode. .

As 1 read over this case, 1 am struck by the posssibility that his second illness,
and especially the parotid enlargement. may have represented continuing activity of
the mumps component of the vaccine, inasmuch as | did not have the triple MMR
nosode. but only those derived from the individual components, We must thesefore
also consider the probability that a variety of “mixed” or composite syndromes may
occur. representing the patient's responses to two or all three of the vaccine com:
ponents, either simultaneously or over time. ' '

tn April of 1981 1 first saw a 4-year-old boy for bilateral chronic
enlargernent of the posterior auricular nodes, which were also occa:
sionally tender. The mother had noticed the swelling for about one
year. during which ".me he had become more susceptible to various
upper respiratory infections, none of them especially severe. The mother
had also noticed recurrent parotid swelling at irregular intervals over
the same time period, which began shortly after the MMR vaccine was
glven at the age of 3. :

At the time of the first visit, the child was no, ill; and. because
the mother was about 2 months pregnant at the time, 1 elected to
observe the child and do nothing if possible until the pregnancy was
over. He did develop a mild Laryngitis in the last tnmester, which
respoaded well to bed rest and simple homoeopathi¢ remedies.

In April of 1982, he came down with acute bronchitis. | noticed
that the posterior auricular nodes were once again swollen and tender.
and | decided to give him the homoeopathic rubella nosode at that
point. The cough promptly subsided, and the nodes regressed in size
and were no longer tender. Two weeks later, however, he returned
with a noticeably hard. tender swelling on the outside of the right
check. near the angle of the jaw. and some pain on chewing or opening
the mouth. A single dose of the homocopathic mumps nosode was
given, and the child has been well since.

e

In this case also. we sce the subacute pattern of the disease, with a strong
tendency to chronicity and increased susceptibility to weaker, low-grade responses.
In contrast to the vigorous. acute responses typically associated with diseases like the
measles and the mumps when acquired naturally.

3. HOW DO THE VACCINES WORK!

It 15 dangerously miseading, and. indeed. the exact opposite of the truth to
claim that a vaccne makes us “immune’” or protects us against an accte disease. if in
fact 1t only drives the discase deeper into the interior and causes us to harbor it
chromcally. with the result that our responses to 1t become progressively weaker, and
show less and less tendency to heal or resolve themselves spontaneously.
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What | propose. then, is simply to investigate as thoroughly and objectively as
we can how the vacanes actually work inside the human body. and to begin by paying
attention to the implications of what we already know. In particular, I would like to
consider in detall the process of falling ill with and recovering from a typical acute
discase. such as the*measles, in contrast with what we can observe following the
administration of the measles vaccine.

We all know that measles Is primarily a virus of the respiratory tract, both
because 1t 15 inhaled by susceptible persons upon contact with infected droplets in
the air. and because these droplets are produced by the coughing and sneezing of a
person with the disease.

Once inhaled by a susceptible person, the measles virus then undergoes a long
penod of silent multiplication, first in the tonsils. adenoids, and accessory lymphoid
tissues of the nasopharynx: later in the regional lymph nodes of the head and neck:
and eventually, several days later. it passes into the blood and enters the spleen. the
liver. the thymus. and the bone marrow, the ‘visceral” organs of the immune system
\16). Throughout this “incubation” period, which lasts from 10 to 14 days, the patient
usually feels quite well. and experiences few or no symptoms {17).

By the time that the first symptoms of measles appear. circulating antibodies are
already detectable in the blood. and the height "of the symptomatology coincides
with the peak of the antibody response {18). In other words. the "illness” is simply
the definitive effort of the iminune system to clear the virus from the blood. Equally
noteworthy is the fact that the virus is climinated by sneczing and coughing, i.e., via
the same route through which it entered in the first place.

It is evident that the process of mounting an acute illness like the measles, no less
than recovering from it. involves a general mobilization of the entire immune system,
including inflammation of *he previously sensitized tissues at the portal of entry.
activation of leukocytes and macrophages. liberation of the serum complement
system, and a host of other mechanisms. of which the production of circulating
antibody 15 only one. and by no means the most important.

Such 4 splendid outpouring leaves little doubt that such ilinesses are in fact the
deciwve experiences in the normal physiologic maturation of the immune system as
a whole in the life of a healthy child. For not only will the child who recovers from
the measles never again be susceptible to it (19); such an experience also cannot fail
to prepare the individual to respond even mote promptly and effectively to any
infections he may acquire in the future. The ability to mount a vigorous acute
responsc to organisms of this type must therefore be reckkoned among the niost
fundamental requirements of general health and well-being.

fn contrast. when an artificially attenuated virus such as measles 1s injected
directly into the blood, by-passing the normal portal of entry. at most a brief
inflammatory reaction may, be noted at the injection site. or in the regional lymph
nodes; but there 15 no “incubation period” of local contact at the normal portal of
entry. and consequently very little possibility of chiminating the vitus via the same
route.

Even more important is the fact that the virus has been artifictally “attenuated.”
so that 1t will no longer initiate a generalized inflammatory respense. or indeed any
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of the nonspeafic defense mechantsms that help us to respond to infection generally, .
By “tricking"" the body In this fashion, we haye accomplished what the entire immune
system seems to have cvolved in order to prevent: we have placed the virus directly
into the blood. and given It free and immediate access to the major immune organs
and tissues, without any obvious way of getting rid of it.

The result Is, indeed. the production of circulating antibodies against the virus.
which can be measured in the blood: but the antibody response now occurs as an
solated technical feat, without any generalized inflammatory response. or any notice-
able improvement in the general health of the organism. Exactly the opposite, In
fact: the price that we have to pay for those antibodies is the persistence of virus,
elements in the blood for prolonged periods of time. perhaps permanently. which in
turn presupposes a systematic weakening of pur abllity to mount an effective response
-not only to measles. but also to other acute infections as well.

Far{romproduclng a genuine immunity. then, the vaccines may act by actually
interfering with or suppressing the immune response as a whole, in much the same way
that radiation. chemotherapy, and corticosteroids and other anti-inflammatory drugs
do. Artifictal immunization focuses on antibody production. a single aspect of the Immune
process, and disarticulates it and allows it to stand for the whole, In much the same
way as chemical suppression of an elevated blood pressure s accepted as a valid
substitute for a genuine cure of the patient whose blood pressure has risen. Worst of
all. by making it difficult or Impossible to mount a vigorous. acute response to
infection, artificial Immunization substitutes for it a much weaker, diroric response.
with little or no tendency to heal itself spontaneously.

Morcover, adequate models already exist for predicting and explaining what
sorts of chronic disease are likely to result from the chronic. long-term persistence ot
viruses and other foreign proteins within the cells of the immune system. It has long
v been known that live viruses, for example. are capable of surviving or remaining

' latent within the host cells for years, without continually provoking acute discase
They do so simiply by attaching their own genctic material as an extra particle or
“episume” to the genome of the host cell, and replicating along with it which allows
the host cell to continue Its own normal functions for the most part. but imposes on
it additional instructions for the svnthesis of viral proteins (20!,

Latent viruses of this type have already been implicated in three distinct tvpes

. of chroni disease, namely. 1) recurrent or episudic acute diseases. such as herpes. shingles
warts. etc. 21): 2) “dow virus” discases, 1.e., subacute or chronic, progressive. often tatal
conditions. such as kuru. Creuzfeldt-Jakob discase. subacute sclerosing panencephalits
\SSPE). and possibly Guillain Barre syndrome \22): and 3) tumors. both benign and malig
nant {23).

In any case. the latent virus survives as a clearly “foreigh™ eletnent within the
cell. which means that the immune system must contirue to try to maie antibodies
aganst it, insofar as 1t can still respond to it at all. Because the virus 1s now permanently
incorporated within the genetic material of the cell, these antibodies will now' have
to be directed against the cell itself.

I'he persistence of live viruses or other foreign antigens within the cells of the
host therefore cannot fail to provoke auto-ummune phenomena, because destraying the
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infected cells 1s now the only possible way that this constant antigenic challenge can
be removed from the body. Since routine vaccination introduces live viruses and
other highly antigenic material into the blood of virtually every living person, It is
dithcult to escape the conclusion that a significant harvest of auto-immune diseases
tnost automatically result.

-

Sir Macfarlane Burnet has observed that the components of the immune system -

all function as if they were collectively designed to help the organism to disctiminate
“self”* from "non-self.” 1.e.. to help us to recognize and tolerate our own cells. and to
idenufy and eliminate foreign or extraneous substances as completely as possible {24).
This concept Is exemplified not only by the acute response to infection, but also by
the rejection of transplanted tissues, or "homogralts,” both of which result in the
complete and permanent removal of the offending substance from the body.

If Burnet 1s correct, then latent viruses, auto-immune phenomena, and cancer
would seem to represent different aspects of the same basic dilemma, which the
imumune system can neither escape nor resolve, For all of them presuppose a certain
degree of chronic immune failure, a state in which it becomes difficult or impossible for
the body either to recognize its own cells as unambiguously its own, or to eliminate
Its parasites as unequivocally foreign.

In the case of the attenuated measles virus, it is not difficult to imagine that
introducing it directly into the blood would continue to provoke an antibody response
for a considerable period of time, which 1s doubtless the whole point of giving the
vaccane; but that eventually, as the virus succeeded In attaining a state of latency
withinthe cell. the antibody response would wane, both becausc circulating antibodies
cannot normally cross the cell membrane, and because they are also powerful immu-
nosuppressive agents in their own right (25).

The effect of arculating antibody will thereafter be mainly to keep the virus

within the cell 1., to continie to prevent any acute Inflammatory response, until -

eventually, perhaps under crcumstances of accumulated stress or emergency, this
precanous balance breaks down, antibodies begin to be produced in large quantities
against the cells themselves, and frank auto-immune phenoinena of necrosis and tissue
destruction supervene. Latent viruses, in this sense. are like biological “time bombs,”
st to explode at an indeterminate time in the future (26).

Auto-immune diseases have always seemed obscure, aberrant. and brarre, because
it 1s not ntuitively obvious why the body should suddently begin to attack and
destroy 1ts own tissues. They make a lot more sense, and, indeed. must be reckoned
as "healthy.” 1t destroying the chronically infected cells is the only possible way of
climinating an even more seriaus threat to life, namely, the persistence of the foreign
antigenic challenge within the cells of the host.

Tumor {ormation could then be understood as simply a2 more advanced stage
of chronic immune failure. according to the same model. For, as long as the host is
subjected to cnonmivus and unremitting pressure to make antibodies against Itself,
that response will autormatically tend to become less and less effective.

Eventually. under stress of this magnitude, the auto-immune mechanism could
easily break down to the pont that the chronically infected and genetically trans
tormed cells. no longer dearly “self” or “non+elf.” begin to free themselves from the
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normal testraints of “histocompatibility”” within the architecture of the surrounding
cells, and begin to multiply autonomously at their expense,

A tumor could then be described as “benign” insofar as the breakdown o
histocompatibility remains strictly localized to the tissue of origin, and “malignant.
insofar as it begins to spread to other cell types. tisues. and organs. even in more
temote areas. Malignancy might simply represent the reactivation of the virus from
its latent phase into a more acute mode, albeit with less inflammation and more tissuc
destruction than the original wild-type infection.

If what | am Saying turns out to be true, then what we have done by artificia:
immunization is essentially to trade off our acute, epidemic diseases of the past centurs
for the weaker and far less curable chrontc diseases of the present, with then

amortizable suffering and disability..In doing so, we have also opened up limitles:

evolutionary possibilities for the future of ongoing in vive genetic recombination
within the cells of the race.

4. THE INDIVIDUAL VACCINES RECONSIDERED.

| want next to consider each of the vaccines on an individual basis. in relation
to the infectious diseas=s from which they are derived.

The MMR Is composed of attenuated live measles, mumps, and rubella viruses
administered in a single intramuscular injection at about 15 months of age. Subsequent
re-tmmunization is no longer recommended. except for young women of childbearing
age. in whom the risk of congenital rubella syndrome (CRS) is thought to warrant «.
even though the effectiveness of re-immunization s questionable at best.

Prior to the vaccine era, measles, mumps. and rubella were reckoned among
the “routine childhood diseases,”” which most school-children contracted before the
age of puberty. and from which nearly all recovered, with permanent. lifelong
immunity. and no complications or sequelae.

But they were not always so harmless. Measles. In particular. can be a devastating
discase when a population encounters it for the first time. Its importation from Spain.
for instance. undoubtedly contributed to Cortez' conquest of the great Aztec Empire:
whole villages were carried off by epidemics of measles and smallpox. leaving only
stall remnant of cowed, superstitious warriors to face the bearded conquistadores from
across the sea (27). In more recent outbreaks among isolated. primitive peoples. the
cawe fatality rate from measles averaged 20 to 30 percent (28).

in both these so-called “virgin-soil”" epidemigs. not only measles but also polio
and many other similar diseases take their highest toll of death and serious compli-
cations among adolescents and young adults. healthy and vigorous people in the
prunc of e, and leave relat'vely unharmed the group of school-age children before
the age of puberty (29). ' .

This means that the evolution of a disease such as measles from a dreaded killer
to an ordinary disease of childhood presupposes the development of nonspecific or
“herd” immunity in young children, such that, v-hen they are finally exposed to the
disease. 1t activates defense mechanisms already prepared and in place. resulting in
the long incubation period and the usyally benign, selflimited course described above.

319



3156

Under these circumnstances, the rationale for wanting to vaccinate young children
against measles 1s imited to the fact that a very small number of deaths and serious
complications have continued to occur, chiefly pneumonia, encephalitis, and the rare
but dreaded subacute sclerosing panencephalitis (SPE), a slow-virus disease with a
reported inadence of 1 per 100,000 cases (30). Pneumonia, by far the commonest
complication, 1s usually benign and selflimited, even without treatment (31); and,
even n those rare cases in which bacterial pneumonia supervenes, adequate treatment
1s currently available.

By all accounts, then, the death rate from wild-type measles is very low, the
incidence of serious scquelae is insignificant, and the general benefit to the child who
recovers from the disease, and to his contacts and descendants, is very great. Conse:
quently. even If the measles vaccine could be shown to reduce the risk of death or
serious complications from the disease, it still could not justify the high probability of
auto-immune diseascs, cancer, and whatever else may result from the propagation of
latent measles virus in human tissue culture for life.

lronically. what the measles vaccine certainly has done is to reverse the historical
or evolutionary process to the extent that measles is once again a disease of adolescents
and young adults (32), with a correspondingly higher incidence of pneumonia and
other complications. and a general tendency to be a more serious and disabling disease
than 1t usually 15 1n younger children.

~ As for the claim that the vaccine has helped to eliminate measles encephalitis, [
myself. in my own relatively small general practice. have alrcady seen two children
with major scizure disorders which the parents clearly ascribed to the measles vaccine,
although they would never have been able to prove the connection in a court of
law, and never even considered the possibility of compensation.

Such cases thercfore never make the ofhicial statistics, and are accordlngly omitted
from conventional surveys of the problem. Merely injecting the virus into the blood
would naturally favor a higher incidence of deep or visceral complications affecting
the fungs, hver, and brain, for which the measles virus has a known affinity.

The case tor immuniang against mumps and rabella scems a forton even mébre
tenuous. for exactly the same reasons. Mumps Is also essentially a benign, self imited
discase in children before the age of puberty, and recovery from a single attack
wnlers lifelong mmunity. The prinapal complication i1s meningoenczphalius. mild
or subdimiul fotms ot which are relatively cominon, although the death rate is
eatremely low y33). and sequelae are rare.

The mumps vacaine 1s prepared and administered in much the same way as the
measles. usually in the same njection: and the dangers assouiated with it are hkewise
winparable. Apain like the measles, mumps too s fast becoming a disease of adoles-
cents and vouny adults \34), age groups which tolerate the diseas? much less well. The
chiet complication 1s acute epididymo-orchitis, which occurs 1n 30 to 4o percent of
the males affected past the age of puberty, and usually results in atrophy of the testicle
on the affecred side 35): but 1t also shows a strong tendency to attack the ovary and
the pancreas.

tor all of these reasons, the greatest favor we could do for our children would
be to expose them all to the measles and mumps when they are young. which would
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not only protect them 1gainst contracting more serious forms of these diseases when
they grow older, but wo..'d also greatly assist in their immunological maturation with
minimal risk. [ need hardly add that this is very close to the actual evolution of these

- diseases before the MMR vaccine was introduced.

The same discrepancy Is evident in the cse of rubella, or "German measles.”
which in young children 15 a disease so mild that it frequently escapes detection {30).
but in older children and adults not infrequently produces arthritis, purpura. and
other severe, systemic signs(37). The main impetus for the development of the vaccine
was certainly the rfecognition of the “congenital rubella syndrome \CRS)." resulting

from damage to the developing embryo in utero during the first trimester of pregnancy
~ (38). and the relatively high incidence of CRs traceablc to the rubella outbreak of

1964.

But here again, we have an almost entirely benign, selflimited disease trans:
formed by the vaccine intoa considerably less benign disease of adolescents and young
adults of reproductive age, which s, ironically, the group that most needs to be
protected against it. Moreover, as with measles and mumps, the simplest and most
effective way to prevent CRS would be to expose everybody to rubella in elementary
school: re-infection does sometimes occur after recovery from rubella, but much less
commonly than after vaccination (39).

The equation looks somewhat different for the diphtheria and tetanus vaccines.
Flrst of all. both diphtheria and tetanus are serious, sometimes fatal diseases, even
under the best of treatment; this Is especially true of tetanus, which still cames a
mortality of dose to 50 percent,

Furthermore, these vaccines are not made from living dlphthcrla and tetanus
organisms, but only from certain “toxins” elaborated by them; these poisonous

substances are still highly antigenic, even after being inactivated by heat. Diphtheria -

and tetanus "toxoids"” therefore do not protect against infection per s¢, but only against
the systemic action of the original poisons, in the absence of which both infections
are of munor importance chnically.

Consequently. it is easy to understand why parents might want their children
protected against diphtheria and tetanus, if safe and effective protection were avail:
able. Morcover, both vaccines have been in use for a long time, and the reported
incidence of serious problems has remained very low, so that there has never been
much public outcry against them,

On the other hand. both discases are quite readily controlled by simple sanitary
measures and careful attention to wound hygiene; and, in any case. both have been
steadily disappearing from the developing countries, since long before *he vaccines
were introduced.

Diphtheria now occurs sporadlcally in the United States. often in areas with
significant reservoirs of unvaccinated children. But the claim that the vacane s
“protective” is once again belied by the fact that. when the disease does break out.
the supposedly “susceptible” children are in fact no more likely to develop dinical
diphtheria than their fully immunized contacts. In a 1969 outbreak in Chicago, for
example, the Board of Health reported that 25 percent of the cases had been fully

smmunized, and that another 12 percent had received one or more doses of the
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vaccine and showed serological evidence of full imunity; another 18 percent had
been partly immunized, according to the same anteria (40)

So. once again, we are faced with the probability that what the diphtheria
toxoid has produced is not a genuine immunity to diphtheria at all, but rather some
sort of chionic immune tolerance to it, by harboring highly antigenic residues some-
where within the cells of the immune system, presumably with long-term suppressive

This suspicion is further aggravated by the fact that all of the DPT vaccines are
alum-precipitated and preserved with Thiomersal, an organomercury derivative, to
prevent them from being metabolized too rapidly, so that the antigenic challenge
will continue for as long as possible. The fact is that we do not know and have never
even attempted to discover what actually becomes of these foreign substances, once
they are inside the human body.

- Exactly the ame problems complicate the record of the tetanus vaccine, which
almost certainly has had at least some impact in reducing the incidence of tetanus in
its classic acute form, yet presumably also survives for years or even decades as a
potent foreign antigen within the body, with long-ierm effects on the immune
system and elsewhere that are literally incalculable,

"Whooping cough,” much like diphtheria and tetanus, began to decline as a
serious epidemiological threat long before the vaccine was introduced. Moreover,

- the vaccine has not been particularly effective, even according to its proponents; and

the incidence of known side-effects is disturbingly high.

The power of the pertussis vaccine to damage the central nervous system, for
example, has received growing attention since Stewart and his colleagues reported

an alarmingly high incidence of encephalopathy and severe-convulsive disorders in’

Briush children that were traceable to the vaccine (41). My own cases, a few of which
were reported above, suggest that hematological disturbances may be even more
prevalent. and that. in any case, the known complications almost certainly represent a
small fraction of the toual.

In any case. the pertussis vaccine has become controversial even in the United
States. where medical opinion has remained almost unanimous in favor of immuni-
zations generally: and several countries, such as West Germany. have discontinued
routine pertussis vaccination entirely (42).

Pertussis 15 also extremely variable dinically, ranging in severity from asympto:
matic. mild. or inapparent infections, which are quite common actually. to very rare
cases in young infants less than 5 months of age. in whom the mortality 1s sad to
reach 4o prreent (43). Indeed. the disease 1s rarely fatal or even that senous in children
over 4 year old. and anubiotics have very little to do with the outcome (44).

A good deal of the pressure to immunize at the present time thus scems to be
attributable to the higher death rate in very young infants. which has led to the
ternifying practice of giving this most dlearly dangerous of the vaccines to infants at 2
months of age. when their mothers’ milk would normally have protected them from
all infections about as well as 1t can ever be done (45). and the effect on the still
developing blood and nervous system could be catastrophic.
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For all of these reasons, the practice of routing pertussis immunization should
be discontinued as quickly as possible, and more studies done to assess and compensate
the damage that it has already done.

Polioinyelitis and the polio vaccines present an cntircly different situation. The
standard Sabin vaccine is trivalent, consisting of attenuated, live polioviruses of each
of the three strains associated with poliomyelitis: but it is administered orally, in much
the same way as the infection is acquired in nature. The oral or non-injectable route.
which leaves the recipient free to develop a natural immunity at the normal portai
of entry, i.e., the Gl tract, would therefore appear to rcprcscnt a considerable safety
factor.

On the other hand, the wild-type poliovirus produccs no symptoms whatsoever
in other go percent of the people who contact it. even under epidemic conditions
(46); and, of those pcople who do come down with recognizable clinical disease.
pcrhaps only 1 or 2 percent ever progress to the full-blown neurological picture of

“paliomyelitis.” with its characteristic lesions in the anterior horn cells of the spinal
cord or medulla oblongata {47).

Poliomyelitis thus presupposes peculiar conditions of susceptibility in the host,
even a specific amatomical susceptibility, since, even under epidemic.conditions, the
virulence of the poliovirus is so low, and the number of cases resulting in death or
permanent disability was always remarkably small (48).

Given the fact tHat the poliovirus was unbiquitous before the vaccine was
introduced, and could be found routinely in samples of city sewage wherever 1t was
looked for (49). it is evident that effective, natural immunity to poliovirus was already
as close to being universal as it can ever be, and a fortiori no artificial substitute could -
ever equal or even approximate that result. Indeed, because thé virulence of thic
poliovirus was so low to begin with. it is difficult to see what further attenuation of
it could possibly accomplish, other than to abate as well the full vigor of the natural
immune response to it.

For the fact remains that even the attenuated virus is stil alive. and the people
who werc anatomically susceptible to it before are stll susceptible-to it now. Thu
means. of course, that at least some of these same people will develop paralytic polio
from the vaccine (50). and that the others may still be harboring the virus in latent
form, perhaps within those same cells.

The only obvious advantage of giving the vaccine. then, would be to introduce
the population to the virus when they are still infants, and the virulence 1s normally
lowest anyway (51); and even this benefit could be more than offset by the danger of
weakening the immune response, as we have seen. In any ase. the whole matter &
clearly one of enormous complexity. and illustrates only too well the hidden dangers
and muscalculations that are inherent in the virtually irresistible attempt to beat nature
at her own game, to climinate a problem that cannot be eliminated. 1.c.. the

_susceptibility to disease itself.

o even in the case of the polio vaccine, which appears to be about as safe as
any vaccine ever an be, the same fundamental dilemma remains. Perhaps the da
will come when we can face the consequences of deliberately feeding live polioviruses
to every lhiving infant, and admit that we should have left well enough alone. and

‘ 323




O

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

ok

319

addressed ourselves to the art of hedling the sick when we have to, rather than to
the technology of eradicating the possibility of sickness. when we don't have to. and
aan't possibly succeed in any case.

5. VACCINATION Aln\lD THE PATH OF MEDICAL TECHNOLOGY.

In conclusion. | want tu go back to the beginning. to the essentially political
apects of vacaination. that oblige us all to reason and deliberate together about
matters of common concern. and to reach a clear decision about how we choose to
live. T have stated my own views regarding the safety and effectiveness of the vaccines,
and | hope that others of differing views will do the same.

That is why | am decply troubled by the atmazsphere of fanaticism with which
the vacaines are imposed on the public, and serious discussion of them s ignored or
stifled by the medical authorities, as if the question had already been settled defini-
tivelv and for all ume. In the words of sir Macfarlane Burnet,

1t s our pride that in a cvilized country the only infectious diseases
which anvone s likely to suffer are either trivial or casily cured by
avalable drugs The discases thag killed in the past have in one way or
another been rendet »d impotert, and, in the process. general principles
of control have been developed which should be applicable to any
unexpected outbreak in the future (s2).

Quitg apart from the truth of these claims. they exemplify the smugness and
wlf-righteousness of a profession and a society that worships ts. own ability to
manipulate and contrul the processes of nature itself. That 1s why. as Robert Men-
delsohn hay sad. “we are quick to pull the trigger. but slow to examine thc conse: -
quences of our actons (83} '
indeed. one would have to say. metfudically slow. In 1923, for cxamplc. the
Amencan Academy of Fediatnics, which had been charged by Congress with respon-
sibility to formulate yuidelines for Federal compensation of “vaccination-related
injuries.” isued the following ehaibitiny restrictions:

1 Compensation should be made availsble to any child ar young

pevson under the age of 18 vears. or a contact of such person

ol anv age. who suffers a major reaction to a . wcine mandated

for whoo! entty or continuation in school in his o1 her state of

residence, -~
2 Sudh o redutron should Rave beer previously recogmized as a pussible comequence

ol the 1w, ine given
2 Sun 4 redcion should have occurred no more than 30 dugs following the

ummun alion (34).

i hese restrictions would automatically exclude all of the chronic discases. or
indeed anvthing other than the very few adverse reactions that have so far been
dentfied. which dearly represent only a tiny fraction of the problem.
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Still less can either the government or the medical estabishment be considered
ignorant of the possibility that lurks in every parent’s mind and heart. namely, that
the vaccines cause cancer and other chronic diseases. Precisely that possibility was
raised by Prof. Robert Simpson of Rutgers in a 1976 seminar for science writers.
sponsored by the American Cancer Society: : _ ©eww

Immunization programs against flu, measles. mumps. polio. and
s forth. may actually be seeding hurnans with RNA to form latent
proviruses in cells throughout the body. These latent proviruses could
be molecules in search of diseases: when activated. under proper con-
ditions. they codld cause a variety of diseases. including rheumatord .
arthntis. multiple sclerosis, systemuc Jupus erythematosus. Parkinson s
disease. and pethaps cancer (55).

Unfortunately. this is the sort of warning that very few people are willing o
able to hear at this point, least of all the American Cancer Society or the American
Academy of Pediatrics. The fact is. as Dubos points out, that all of us sull want to
believe i the “miracle.” regardless of the evidence.

the faith n the magical power of drugs often blunts the critical senses.
and comnes close at timesto a mass hysteria. involving saentists and
lavmen alike. Men want miracles as much today as in the past. If they
do not join one of the newer cults. they satisfy this need by worshiping
at the altar of modern science. This faith in the magical power of drus
s not new. it helped to give medicine the authontv of a priesthood.
and to recreate the glamor of ancient mysteries i50).

The wea of eradicating measles or polio has come to seem attractive to us
simply because the power of medical science makes it seem technically possible: we
worship every victory of technology over nature. just as the bullfight celebrates the
triumph ol human intelligence over the brute beast.

That 1s why we do not begrudge the drug companies their enonmous profits
and gladly volunteer our own bodies and those of our childien for wieir latesr
¢xpetiments. Vacanation is essentially a religious sacrament of vur Swh participatior
m the miracle. 2 ventable auto-da-e in the nande of modern civilization rsell,

Nobody in his night mind would seriously entertain the idea that. il we could
somchow eliminate, one by one, measles and polio and all the known discases !
mankind. we would be any the healthicr for it. or that other even more serious
direases would not quickly take therr place.

sull less would a rational being suppose that the ilinesses from which he sutfered '
were Tentities” soinchow separable from the patents who sufter them. and that
with the appropriate chenucal or surgical sactament. this separation can literally be
aarnied out.

Yet these are preasely the "mirades™ we are taught to believe in. and the
wolatnies ta which we aspire. We prefer to forget the older and simpler truths. that
the propensity or susceptibility to illness 1s deeplv rooted in our biologfeal nature -
and that the phenomena of disease are the expression of our own life energy. trvine
to overcoine whatever it s trying to overcome. trying. in short. to neal itself.

_.—""'/.
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The myth that we can find technial solutions for all human aflments seems
attractive at first, precisely because it by-passes the problem of healing, which Is a
genuine miracle in the sense that it can dlways fail to occur. We. are all genuinely at
risk of illness and death at every moment: no amount of technology can change that.
Yet the mussion of technical medicine is precisely to try to change that: to stand at
all umes in the front lines against disease, and to attack and destroy it whenever and
wherever it shows itself. -

That is why, with all due respect. | cannot have faith in the miracles or accept
the sacraments of Merck. Sharp, and Dohme and the Center for Disease Control. l
prefer to stay with the miracle of life itself, which has given us iliness and discase, but
also the arts of medicine and healing, through which we can acknowledge and
¢xperience our pain and our vulnerability, and sometimes, with the grace of God
and the help of our fellow men, an awareness of health and well-being that transcends
all boundaries. That is my religion: and, while I would willingly share it, I would not
force it on anyone.

NOTES.

Murnitmes b Pertasn imupunizdten Heptal Praiue QOcrober 19%. p 104
. Juoted in Munmer i ot p ok .
(b R Mirgge o 1atin Harper e p ot
(Md pp oy
Stewdrt L Vacnation against Whooptng Cough Efficiency va Risks. | ane! 91.p Iy
Meduaal Tuduse [an 1, yrq O]
Chetty | The Mew bpaiemiology of Measles and Rubella. Hotal Practut July 1080, ppr 84 4
Urpublud d dara brom the New Me o Health brepattment nvite ¢ mmunwdtion)
lwies M cta  Rulells Suxeptivihty v SisthGradens  Prdapn 5. 1080 108g. june 19%
nlhem A ul p oy
1 Wahan Divee lanudry g8 p o1

heriv o ! p i N
Family fraoue Niwn Juiv 15 i4s p 4 .
PRINEC | Atvpiidi Symiaans 1t could O Be Meades  Motern Mediane Pt 10 19 2 o .
IR 7 LT T AR T

4 FRipo s Meales 0 Vavnde Voerae Newas [aivam of Pedair Uthte Squnden i ; p &
Ig. s m ri gl Matebavgy Lt EE Hager gy porad
JLIT VY4
ind e ade
[ UYL S
tavlea | Sow \igses  Fawn o Health Report bebruary sghi py
odnd opp g
tavn ecral i .0 Choy 1418 R
Burer M I airgniy o W Rady At eream o p ot

Lawr & Autoatanwsaty o budenterg oot o faw o Claual mmenalogy wd £d Larve 1o o2
tathon i gy
MiNed! W Pregee and Praph Anchar 10°0 poik
Burner M ang Wwhire 11 Tne Natwdl Hutay of e o Prawes ambride 19 p 10
2d o moaooet fdirm
woNegman A Slow Vaw intections, in Viughun Vv e at p g
u Phllgn o0 0 Sou
teltan Dhvew Aprd g 0 0
Phidbja U Mualga o Vaodare et dd o o p oy
o Huaden et al Mamga ara! Munign Vacane n: the 118 ¢ g fdadte Sept gy gy
< Fhdlgn  Momga op ar s,
© Prlipe Cbels oo p v
1 W .
@ Glagow 1 and Overdll |+ ngendal Rabells vinfrome Vaughun et d o ut p 8
o Phllips Robels  op oo 50w ’
& aedm Mendelohn K Tre Frah Abeur immumanons T Prople s Do’ Apil 1903 p oy
u Mot o p v
W Muntael oW poan
s Feyin R Pertuss o Vaughun ctal o ot ooty
“ ind ¢ o

- - O e -

-~

- L

Dt e .

RPN

P

P

ERIC 326

R A FuliText Provided by ERIC .
.



O

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

<

&

&
]
[
<0
]
7]
@
4
13}
.

322 -

Sanes. L. “Meast Feading. in Voughan. et & m AL.p 104

Sumet and White. o it . p uff.

Dave. ctal., op cil . p 1508l

i p e’

Burnet and White & ! p. 91

Fulgintl, V . “Froblems of Foliovires immunizstion.” Hopitsl Prastae, August 1980, pp 0102
Butnet and White il p &
Burnet.p . p 18
Mendelwhn. o at.p 3§
Quuted in Welule. P.. “Vacines, Rubs. and Compenmations, afanen Divdn Februdry 1082, p 10
Quoted 1n Mendehohn. & o6 p 4

Dubos. 9 ¢t p 152

&

327.

P




3238

ca,.f..e Prorn Jascrnat aﬁ'm AlH. 76: v0, Sel, (783,
POSTSCRIPT ON IMMUNIZATIONS

Directions for Future Research

Richard Moskowitz, M.D.

'When I wrote “The Case Against Immunizations,” my intention was simply to

understand my own experience, to deelop a coherent and plausible line «f reasoning

that could explain what [ had read and felt and thought about, andwh4l'my patients
wers telling me.

The next step Is to address the issue of experimental verification, to try to sketch out
where and how we might look for valid, repeatable evidence for the efficacy, safety,
and mode of action of the common vaccines.

As | reread the argument, | realized that even the more speculative ideas in it

could in fact be tested quite easily with the standard research techniques now in

common use. Because 1 myself have very little research training or experience, 'am
doubly curious why such tests were not carried out long ago.

A number of scholars have certainly entertained these ideas before. as I indicated
in the text, and even considered them publicly. The only obstacle that I'can see to
taking them seriously is that they are "heretical,” that it would be impossible even
to take the time to study them without a “paradigm shift” of some magnitude (1).

1. How Effective Are the Vaccines?

I argued in the text that If the vaccines act by mppressing the ability of the
organism to mount an effective acute inﬁammatory rcsponse then we can no longer
accept a simple drop in the incidence of the acute disease as a measure of true immunity.
[ also argued that the mere presence of dirculating antibody cannot suffice either,
because the diseases in question do continue to break out even in serologically highly
‘mmune’ populations.

What strikes me as a far more interesting and relevant measurement is the
degree to which the vaccine “protects” against the acute discase when the latter
actually does break out. This could be determined relatively easily by studying the
incidence and morbidity of each disease in fully and partly-immunized populations,
as compared with those of their non-immunized neighbors. Such a study would still
have nothing to say about the possibility of immuno-suppression. But it would at least
give a truer perspective on the ability of the vaccines to do what their proponcnt,s
seem to wan! them to do.

I cannot resist pointing out that such research obviously requires a sizeable

. cohort of unimmunized people, which is now being provided by those parents who

have refused to immunize their children, despite the concerted efforts of the medial
and public health authorities to intimidate and punish them. The same result cou's
of course be achieved much more efficiently by simply making the vaccines optin.1l,
as they are in West Germany, Sweden. the United Kingdom, and some other places,
which would allow the experimental and control groups to select themselves. Our
frantic efforts to secure 100 percent compliance with the present mandatory program

1328
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evidently succeed only In making such studies Impo&é:blc.
A dosely-related type of study would be to measure the effectiveness of re-

* amumzation at varying intervals after the original course. In this case. there would be

two control groups:
1) the same un-immunized cohort, as before; and
2) a group of children previously vaccnated, whose parents decided not to give
them the “booster” dose.
Thus study would also measure the incidence and morbidity of the acute disease when
it does break out. rather than simply the circulating anubody uter, which is probably
far less relevant. '

My conjecture. based on the preliminary studies | aited in the text. 1s that both
primary and booster vaccinations tend to give considerably less protection against the
corresponding acute disease when it does break out than the simple drop in incidence.
or the nise In antibody titer, would indicase.

Both of these studies could also be carried out in suitable animal populations,

using vaccines developed against discases peculiar to each species. such as canine

distemper. leptospirosls. and the like, Inasmuch as what we are concemned with
includes the eftectiveness and mode of action of the vacanes in general.

A third possibility would be to investigate the relationship between circulating
antibody and “immunity” in the above sense. This could be done by measuring
antibody titer periodically in a large pooled sample. and then retrospectively com:
paring baseline titers in an immunized group that subsequently developed the disease
with another immunized group that was exposed to the disease but did not develop
it. Both could then be compared with the corresponding non-immunized groups,
who would be expected to show no measurable titers at all prior to exposure,

2. How Do the Vaccines Act? .

As | argued in the text. the problem with all of these studies is that they
systematically ignore the crucial possibility that the vacanes may act immunosup:
pressively, and may therefore produce or at least promote a variety of obscure chronic
diseases over long periods of time. This Is why the “effectiveness” of the vaccines
annot rcally be studed In 1solation without first understanding their mode of action
in 2 more comprehensive fashion.

{ndeed. the issue of effectiveness ts actually misleading, insofar- as it leads i's to
focus on the typical acute discase, rather than the broad spectrum of biological effects
that an be assoclated with bacteria, viruses, and the vaccnes derived from thern. a
spectrum that incudes latent. subdinial. and chronic phenomena as well. We cer-
tainly know of situations in which inability to develop acute disease represents the
exact opposite of good health, i.e., the consequences of chronic immune lolerance
rather than true immunity.

At the crudest level. then, we need to study the effects of the vacdnes. both
acutely and long-term, on various dinical and laboratory parameters of health ind
disease. In the case of the pertussis vaccine, for example, we need good prospective
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studies on the incidence and severity of various hematological and CNS abnormalities _
over time, following the administration of the single vaccine at the usual time {and
at routine intervals before and after). This could be done simply and inexpensively
by performing CBC's, brief neurological exams, and behavioral assesments on the
same self-selected groups of immunized and un-immunized children,

Another method would be to follow certain obvious clinical variables ar the time
of the normal wellchild and other pediatric visits, such as the incidence emdgeverity (
of acute and recurrent URI, tonsillitis. pharyngitis. otitis ni~dia, cervical adenopathy,
and the like, in both immunized and un-immunized children over a period of years,

The same experimental format should also make it possible to sort out the
various pattemns of chronic morbidity following each individual vaccine, Again, the
crucial importance of the un-immunized cohort becomes obvious. With regard to
pertussis. for example. my climcal experience to date strongly suggests that the
immunized group will have a significantly higher inddence and morbidity from
chronic and recurrent infections. with higher rates of complications and disability,
such as myringotomies. hearing loss, etc,

A long-term study could then follow these same children through older child-
hood and adolescence. to determine the incidence and morbidity of various chronic

_Qmeases, such as eczema, asthma, rheumatoid arthritis, SLE. ulcerative colitis, multiple
sclerosis. and other idiopathic degenerative, CNS, or connective-tisue diseases, as well

as mental retardation. hyperactivity, school and behavior problems, convulsive dis-
orders. leukemia. and other forms of cancer, Once again. my suspicion is that the
immunized group would show a significantly higher increase in the incidence and
morbidity in all these categories. [ fiope I'm wrong, but [ don't think [ am.

Another interesting and useful study would be to measure the effect of the
common vaccines on the incidence and morbidity of other acute infections to which
the individual was definitely or probably exposed (influenza, hepatitis, genital herpes.
Colorado tick fever. etc.). The point here would be to see if the vaccination process
has any effect on the capacity of the immune system to deal with acute infection
generally, which scems quite probable.

In this case there would be two control groups:

1) one group of children not previously immunized (against measles, mumps. or
whatever). who were subsequently exposed to influenza, hepatitis. or some
other acute infection; and

2) a group of similar children who contracted and recovered from acute measles.
mumps. or whatever, some time before their exposure to influenza, hepatitis,
etc. g
Again, my copjecture is that hoth groups, while perhaps no less likely to contract the
second disease, would show significantly less acute and chronic morbidity as a result of
it.

Along these same lines, it would not be very difficult to design some good
animal studies investigating the possibility of immunosuppression by the vacdines, This
could be done by measuring leukocyte and macrophage activity both in vivo and In
witro. In response to various challenges, such as exposure to unrelated infections,
allergens, and chemucals, Various liver function tests, as well as the abllity of the spleen
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and bone marrow to respond to hemorrhage and blood transfusion could also be
followed. Finally, the ability of both tmmunized and un-immunized animals to reject
homografts could be measured quite easily.

Careful cytogenetic studies could also be made, to show the effects of vaccination
on karyotype and chromasome morphology, beginning with typical “target” cells for
which the vaccine in question has a known affinity (e.g.. livér parenchymal cells in
hepatitts, parotid acinar cells in mumps. cells of the nasal mucosa in measles). Careful
virological studies of these @ame cells should also make it possible to recover or at
least’demonstrate the existence of episomes or viral nucleoprotein moteties within
the DNA or RNA of the host, which would confirm the suspicion of latency and
chronic infection, at least in the case of the live vaccine.

But, whichever studies are done. the point is that the technology to do them
already extsts; and the only thing that prevents them from being done is our own
ideological resistance to the self-evident truth that vaccines are not simply “wonder
drugs” that produce spedfic antibodies and nothing more. b::; complex. biologically-
active substances whose effects on the human organism urgently need to be invest:-

Med.
NOTES.

1. Km":g. T.S.. "The structure of Saentific Revolutiors,” University of Chicago. and Edition, 1970, Chapters
cvand 2,
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Mr. Jeff Schwartz, £sq.
Box 563

1377 "K* Street, N.W.
Washington, 0.C. 20005

Dear Mr. Schwartz:

At a meeting at the National Institutes of Kealth
in Bethesda several months ago, lawyers instructed
physicians and other governmant employees, who deal in
their official capacity with the public in matters of
health, on how to conduct themselves and on how to keep
records to maximize protection against losing in the
event that a member of eithar group is sued.

In your 27 November note (concerned with S. 2117,
the "National Childhood Vaccine=Injury Compensation*)
you wrote that “We would very much appreciate your review
and su?gestions regarding the bi11 . . . From our stand-
point in nggotiating with the AAP [American Academy of
Pediatrics], we do not feel the bill is ‘perfect’ . . .
There are numerous things that we would probably change.
But some constraints of political feasibility were
operative and we did the best we could at this stage in
the process.”

In an attachment [Congressional Record--Senate,
November 17, 1983] to your 27 November note, Senator
Hawkins wrote, in part (page 16612):

Increased vaccine costs threaten the childhood
immunization program in another way: ODramatic’
increases in price mean that fewer children will
te immunized. According to & spokesperson of one
«f the three private pharmaceutical companies
¢urrently manufacturing the pertussis vaccine, the

cost of a 15-dose vial of pertussis vaccine increased

from $4.67 to $42 in June of this year. That repre-
sents an unbelievable tenfold increase. The company
had only two alternatives: either to discontinue
manufacturing the vaccine or to increase its price
radically. The director of marketing of that U.S.
vaccine manufacturer, Douglas Reynolds of Connaught
Laboratories, informed the chairman of the Academy
of Pedi\atrics's Committee on Infectious Diseases

\

i .
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that "Connaught definitely endorses the concept of new legislation
to establish a compensation system for those individuals who suffer
3 serious adverse reaction and attendant losses as a result of
vaccination. Such a system should: One, assure that those actually
injured are compensated for their losses to the extent society can
reasonably provide, and two, eliminate the frivolous lawsuits that
even when thwarted have substantial costs involve. Neither the
vaccine manufacturers nor other responsible parties in the medical
comunity are looking for an escape from the costs of negligence,
but the concept of absolute 11ability applied to immunization is
not in the best {nterest of society's public health goals.”

-With the information contained in the above paragraphs in mind, we
followed your suggestion and reviewed S. 2117. Some comments resulting from
our review follow:

Sec. 2111{d)
{3) nothin? included (or referred to) in the Vaccine-Injury
0

Table :g‘segt n 2114(a), nor excluded from such table, shall be
adnissible for any purpose whatscever In any action in tort in any
State or Federal court for damages for any vaccine-related injury.
Nor shall any matter included in, referred to, or excluded from, such
table be afforded any weight by the decider of fact in any such '
action in tort. '

: (4) nothing included (or referred to) in the review list n
section 2114(c), nor excluded from such 1ist, shall be admissible
for any purpose whatsoever 1n any action in tort in any State or
Federal court for damages for any vaccine-related injury . . .
(underscorings here and elsewhere in this letter are ours).

Comment :

While the words in the above sections might make Tegal sense, in our
Judgment, they violate common sense, since "nothing . . . in the . . . table
« + . nor excluded from [the table] shall be admissible . . ." means that
nothing in the universe remains to be admissible since all in the universe
1s either in or out of the table. The same applies to the review list.
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Sec. 2112{a)"
{3) the first symptom or manifestation of the onset {or.signifi-

cant aggravation) of any such 111ness, disability, injury-or condi-
tion occurred within the site riod after vaccine

114, rtglralcss>o trer or not such S
was recognized or recorded &$ such within that pericd

Comment :

Even a casudl examination of the relevant medical literature will show
that & significant number of cases of vaccine indyced "{11nesses, disabilities,
injuries or conditions Yisted in the Vaccine-Injury Table under section 2114
eccurred later than “the requisite time period sfter vaccine administration

set forth in the Vaccine-Injury Table under section 2114." These cases

(with delayed onset of symptoms and manifestations of vaccina induced
damage) are excluded from relief under pruvistgps of S. 2117, -

Sec. 2113(f)

(1) A decision to provide compensation under this title, when
final, shall constitute an obligation of the United States and
shall be hacked by the full faith and credit of the United States.

(2) Compensation shall be paid from the National Vaccine-Injury
Compensation Trust Fund established by ‘section 2119.

Sec. 2119(c)

(2) The surcharge(s) shall be established by the Secretary of
Health and Human Services on esch childhood vaccine listed in the
vaccine Injury Table under section 2114, for each manufacturer of
such product sold in the United States, after consultation with
the Cormission established under section 2118, on July 1, 1984,
and on July 1 of each succeeding year.

Comment

Senator Hawkins wrote in her statement published in the Congrpss16ﬁa1
Record (17 November 1983, page 16612, and quoted at length in paragraph 3
of this letter): )

Increased vaccine costs threaten the childhood immunization program
in another way: DOramatic increases in price mean that fewer children:
will be immunized. According to a spokesperson of one of the three
private pharmaceutical companies currently manufacturing the pertussis
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vaccine, the cost of & 15.ddse vial of partussis vaccine increased
from $4.67 to $42 in June of this year, That represents an

- unbelievable tenfold increasa, The company had only two alternatives:

either to discontinue manufacturing the vaccine or to increase its

.price radically, L

There is nothing in S, 2117 that precedes or follows Sec. 2199 that

shows that establishment of a “uniform or variable annual surcharge on the
manufacturer of each vaccine 1isted in the table in sectio~ 2114 will not
‘result in further increases in vaccine costs--cost incredse *hat even now
are characterized by Senator Hawkins as "dramatic" and that ". . . mesn
that fewer children will be immynized."

Sec. 2114(b) .

(6).(C) In assessing whether a petitioner has suffered a chronic
or long-term complication or sequela of an encephalopathy {acute)
under this title, the court shall consider, in addition to other
appropriate factors, whether and, 1f so, when and to what extent the
petitioner has Suffered the following effects: seizures, convulsions,
or focal neurological signs; developmental delay, learning disabilities,
or mental retardation; hyperkinesis; paralysis or other motor or
muscular impairments; sensory impairment or loss; unusua) or extreme

emotional dysfunction.

Comment:

what is an unusual or extreme emotional dysfunction? The answer

depends upon the observer and the reporter of ‘the dysfunction, This 1s a
kind of loophole through which many escape: leaps have been made in the past
and through which many more escape-leaps will be made in the future,

Sec. 2114(c)

(1) Not later than three years after the date of enactment of
this title, the Secretary shall complete a review of all relevant
medical and scientific information (including information ootained
from the studies required under paragraph (6?) on the nature,
circumstances, and extent of the relationship, if any, between
pertussis-containing vaccines (including whole cell, extracts, and
specific antigens) and the following illnesses or conditions:

(A) hemolytic anemia . . .
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Comment: i : _ /

. We believe that a worthwhile evaluation of a recent review involving /
the Secretary [of the Department of Health and Human Services] can be derived ’
from your words given at the Open Meeting, Pertussis and Pertussis Vaccines,
Interagency Groyp to Monitor Vaccine Development, Production and Usage,
Rockville, Maryland, 26 April 1983, B8efore that group, you began your state-
ment with "We are given ten minutes to present a point of view on a subject
that is so complex, that ten minutes cannot bezin to do Justice to it" and
near the close of your statement with "We think the whole notion of causation
that has been applied to the SIDS analysis would never survive scrutiny {f it
were applied to any other situation. It would never--you would never apply : o
the same test of causation to cigarette smoking or air pollution control . . . :
and.yet you have been willing to go back and make your best effort to find
out what the reactions are there and to find out what the risk factors are
and to not require proof beyond any possible doubt." (For your convenience,
; ::py ¢):f the full text of your statement and comments are attached to this
etter,

So much for the quality of reviews that "the Secretary shall
complete . . ."

Sec. 2114(c)

{6) (D) There are authorized to be appropriated such sums as are
necessary for fiscal years 1984, 1985, and 1986 for the purpose of
making payments for the conduct of the studies required under this
paragraph., 1f appropriations under this subparagraph are insuffi-
cient for making such payments, then payments shall be made from the

.agjj:ﬁeg unser

trust fund_ es? section ¢114,

Comment :

What assurances are given in S. 2117 that expenses incurred in "the
conduct of the studies required under this paragraph” will not bleed to
exhaustion “the trust fund established under section 2119"?7

Sec. 2117(a)

(2) (c) Any Federal district court referred to in subsection (b)
shall have jurisdiction to entertain such civil action, to award
appropriate damages as provided in subsection (a) to the Fund, and
to enforce its orders and decrees, in any case in which the Secretary
proves by a preponderance of the evidence that the compensated
party's injuries were proximately caused by the defendant's negli-
gence or by a vaccine which was defective or unreasonably dangerous.
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Comment: _ \
What is an unreasongbly dangerous vaccine?

A careful review of the first thirty-three pages and a brief scan of
the remaining twenty-one pages [we will not make comments, many as there are,
. resulting from the scan of the twenty-one pages for if we did this letter
. would go 0n and on] of S. 2117 (*Nationa) Childhood Vaccine-Injury Compensa-
tion Act“) resulted in the following cdnclusions: ) .
1. Physicians and other health care providers as well as vaccine
manufacturers, acquainted with the kind of legal advice given-at a meeting
at the National Institutes.of Health seve:al months ago to physicians and
other government employess who deal in matters of public health, will use - -
the provisions of S. 2117 to their advantage while children who suffer ’
serious adverse reactions to administration of childhood vaccines will be
grievously disadvantaged by the provisions of this bill. -

2. MWe agree with you that the bill {s not “perfect,” but we go

further: passa?e of S. 2117 into law might be acceptable in Utopia, but
passage of S. 2117 into law will be catastrophic in the real world. Our
reasons for this conclu~ion are given in our comments on this carelessly
drawn bi11 4n earlier paragraphs in this letter and in your observation that

v ", . . some constraints of political fusibmq were operative and we did
the best we could at this stage {n the process.” Our agreement with you
that the bi1l {s not “perfect” is reinforced by these words from Senator
Hawkins' statement: “The director of marketing of that U.S. vaccine manu-
facturer, Douglas Reynolds of Connaught Laboratories, informed the chairman
of the Academy of Pediatrics's Committee on Infectious Oiseases that 'Connaught
definitely endorses the concept of new 1egislation to establish a compensation
system for those individuals who suffer a serious adverse reaction and
attendant losses as a result of vaccination. Such a system should . . .
assure that those actually injured are cmwsutad for their losses to the

extent Society can tasonably provide . . .

e e

We undertook review of S. 2117, at your invitation, with the background
given in paragraph 4 of this letter and with knowledge that we do not operate
under "constraints of political feasibility" and we now suggest that if the
provisions of this bill become law, it will be a great day for the American
Academy of Pediatrics and for Connaught and for other vaccine manufacturers
but a sad day for the children of this country.
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1 hope that you accept our comments and conclusions drawn from our
review of S. 2117 in the spirit of helpfulness and cooperation with which

" - they are sent.
Very best for a good New Year, :

cc: Senator Paula Hawkins
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Paula :avkins T .
Unitzi Stazea Senator : :

~

Dear Senasor Hawking .
. 1 am enmoour:_ed by your Letier dated Ahril 10; 1934

stnting that thd narents pane. has veen expanded 1o inc.ude

gdditional persons as well .as subnitted testimony.

T wish to subnit written tastiaony 4 G= 29117 and the
coaponsation ‘progrr us foloowd: ' N

On the vaze of Senate 3iil §-2117 the purp.re appears
te "o W 3»?pc:mat&; those chisdren =ith sustnined A W
serrectable dadase. )

‘pn furiher investirati.n of the Pill cont: . it Io
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.
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Dyylic Hea.th Yolies, Yot it is tne @ same persona thas
nhave fniled the children " not inpr.vzn; ti2 ‘efeotive

L usizatics prograns, O risiate 2 4., of co .penzation
enc.ur-cc these bodies ¢ countinue defective

Tor childizen will

. N} 3 have LoLi v tae le iz.;tive‘boiy T oeul

4 -p W3 the no.ize p.welr v.oenact Caw cotcorni £ inmunizate
ten, o owenld cone.wte frot this tint a resy. nst i2ie cO~

n. iched by the sa-e vody t3at enabled

e oAz, .
mie oaL raLn o tiow ThoL U=211T7 e oMW vritien wili

ve 2¢ pans .twew for 2 1083 O guz:it; of . ife, i tne shou.d

nave too£ 5% < e for semanc tin o hnoany fa2aced

Lren P g et ool LiTe. I oave [ ToSenRly P ii Jizz WL 08
of 23..%2 o osh Cur pericde fo oovial bumiaisaten. o

wis to 2 b Pediatricats tlat reactl oz to toe vaeriration

ci. & be rev T o2 T in fac. nll 3LV ez ¢ '.n2 s tc Lreatl
twe 34 mtlgom,  ComvE oaie ehiaid witaoorl o, WMo i

gl om eroies suo To.0, tedinines, JU3S U.C D1V CTTS,

S a1 Sur-ed ihmt o2 suspacies Cavoincge Ly (7. =-aldende”
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wag ¢ toino. L tho 0T vasctes It weuld be an i. justice
to citize .3 t. 23. thut t.e- face the burden of deuaze for
defective vico.pas, )

IV the "1 . 2=2117 passes as it now stands it wil!
den s e wvodorn of wpraal protectics and estadbliish usre-sonat.e
vime perivis Iir .uv.roe reactions so munifest, For a
vi.pendatio Li. L0 e ¢f any va-ue it w.u.d have to be ut -
Aatic wit. cInius 2sount of burden net s court battlegreound,
Juone efleevive to eluce amaze: it woul?d have t: ine:wude

Frivic.on for the inJo-med parent ti decline the :-unizations.

Sincerely
T Liia N
Vv Jhes o s W
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Senator HAwkiINs, That will conclude this hearing. Thank you
all for helping. ‘

[Whereupon, at 1:15 p.m., the committee recessed, subject to the
call of the Chair.]
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